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1 PROCEEDINGS

2 (9:31 a.m.)

3 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: Good morning. This

4 hearing will come to order. Today is the final day of

5 hearings for the Commission to receive the Postal

6 Service’s evidence in support of its plan to move from

7 six- to five-day delivery and other related service

8 changes in Docket No. 2010-1. It is July 22nd. We

9 will complete the hearings for the case today. Many

10 of us will reconvene in several weeks to hear the

11 participants’ case, but I wanted to take the

12 opportunity to thank the Postal Service and its

13 witnesses for presenting a thorough proposal and for

14 working cooperatively with us in the review process.

15 For the record, I am Ruth Goldway, Chairman

16 of the Postal Regulatory Commission. Joining me on

17 the dias this morning are Vice Chairman Hammond, and

18 Commissioners Acton, Blair and Langley.

19 Three witnesses are scheduled to appear here

20 this morning. Before I begin with them, I have a

21 procedural matter to discuss.

22 This morning we will admit into evidence

23 Institutional Responses to discovery requests.

24 Institutional responses to discovery requests have

25 been designated. Does any participant have any

Heritage Reporting Corporation
(202) 628-4888
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1 additional institutional responses provided by the

2 Postal Service that they wish to designate?

3 The Postal Service is to review the packet

4 of designated institutional responses to be sure they

5 remain accurate. I will consider any objections and

6 then institutional responses can be entered into the

7 record at the conclusion of today’s hearing.

8 There is another procedural matter that I

9 want to dispose of, if possible. Last night American

10 Postal Workers Union, AFL-CIO, filed a request that an

11 attorney who has previously appeared before the

12 Commission be granted access to certain nonpublic

13 documents in this case. This Monday I granted several

14 unopposed motions to allow APWU experts access to

15 these same documents.

16 Mr. Tidwell, as Postal Service counsel are

17 you able to indicate this morning whether the Postal

18 Service has any objection to extending access to Ms.

19 Wood?

20 MR. TIDWELL: Good morning, Madam Chairman.

21 We have no objection.

22 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: Thank you. Thank you,

23 Mr. Tidwell.

24 The three APWU motions to allow Ms. Wood

25 access to nonpublic library references are granted.

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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1 Does any participant have a procedural

2 matter to discuss before we begin?

3 Mr. Tidwell, then will you identify your

4 first witness so I can swear him in?

5 MR. TIDWELL: The Postal Service calls to

6 the stand Thomas G. Day.

7 whereupon,

8 THOMAS G. DAY

9 having been duly sworn, was called as a

10 witness and was examined and testified as follows:

11 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: Thank you.

12 DIRECT EXAMINATION

( 13 BY MR.

14 Q Mr. Day, could you state your name and title

15 for the record, please?

16 A Thomas G. Day. I’m the senior vice

17 president for intelligent mail and address quality.

18 Q On the table in front of you are two copies

19 of a document entitled the Direct Testimony of Thomas

20 G. Day on Behalf of the United States Postal Service.

21 It’s been designated for purposes of this proceeding

22 as USPS-T-10. Have you had a chance to review those

23 documents?

24 A Yes, I have.

25 Q If you were to provide the contents of those

( Heritage Reporting Corporation
(202) 628-4888
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1 documents today as your testimony orally, would the

2 testimony be the same as reflected in those documents?

3 A It would be the same.

4 MR. TIDWELL: Madam Chairman, the Postal

5 Service then moves into evidence the direct testimony

6 of Witness Day.

7 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: Is there any objections?

8 Hearing none I will direct counsel to provide the

9 reporter with two copies of the direct testimony of

10 Thomas Day. That testimony is received into evidence.

11 However, as is our practice, it will not be

4 12 transcribed.
13 (The document referred to was

14 marked for identification as

15 Exhibit No. USPS-T-l0, and

16 was received in evidence.)

17 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: Mr. Day, have you had an

18 opportunity to examine the packet of designated

19 written cross-examination that was made available to

20 you in the hearing room this morning?

21 THE WITNESS: Yes, I did.

22 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: If the questions

23 contained in that packet were posed to you orally

24 today, would you answer in the same way that you

25 previously provided in writing?

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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1 THE WITNESS: Yes, I would.

2 CHAIRMAN GOLOWAY: Are there any corrections

3 or additions you would like to make to those answers?

4 THE WITNESS: No, there aren’t.

S CHAIRMAN GQLDWAY: Counsel, would you please

6 provide two copies of the designated written cross-

7 examination of Witness Day to the reporter? That

8 material is received into evidence and is to be

9 transcribed into the record.

10 (The document referred to was

11 marked for identification as

12 tJSPS-T-lO, and was received

13 in evidence.)

14 /I
15 /1
16 /
17 /I
18 /
19 /
20 /
21 /
22

23 /
24 /
25 II
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I INTERROGATORY RESPONSES OF
I UNITED STATES POSTAL SERVICE
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WrTNfr½ 1Th~1
RESPONSE OF ~UNlTED STATES POSTAL SERVICE TO

INTERROGATORY OF THE AMERICAN POSTAL WORKERS &JNION
rL. lilt! !.J

APWU/USPS-T1 0-3
On page 8 [10-12] you state that mail deposited at the BMEU may qualify for
start-the-clock on the day of acceptance if it arrives when the BMEU is open and
the mail is containerized for the local area of the plant. What factors will
determine that mail will qualify for start-the-clock status on the day of
acceptance?

RESPONSE

The same rules for exclusion will apply on Saturday as any other day of the

week. The rules of exclusion require mailers to properly prepare Full Service

Intelligent Mail in a manner in which appropriate Start the Clock can be

( determined and unique identity is maintained throughout the course of 45 days.

(



1370

RESPONSE OF UNITED STATES POSTAL SERVICE WITNESS DAY
TO INTERROGATORY OF AMERICAN POSTAL WORKERS UNION

APWUIUSPS-T104 Starting on page 8 you discuss several entry methods for
Full Service Intelligent Mailtarcode mail pieces.
a. Will any of the 1Mb pieces qualify for “start-the-clock” status on a

Saturday? If so, under what circumstances?
b. Will any of the 1Mb pieces qualify for “start-the-clock” status on Fridays

after 2pm? If so, under what circumstances?
c. What percentage of bulk barcoded mail is currently entered on Friday

afternoons and Saturdays?

RESPONSE

a. As indicated in response to APWU/USPS-T10-3, the local plant portion of

a properly prepared Full Service 1Mb mailing will qualify for a Saturday

start-the-clock.

b. There is no significance to 2:00p.m. Friday. There will be a large volume

of mail accepted after that point that will qualify for a valid Friday start-the

clock.

c. 12 percent is entered after noon on Fridays and 9 percent is entered on

Saturdays.
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(.

RESPONSE OF UNITED STATES POSTAL SERVICE WITNESS DAY
TO INTERROGATORY OF THE NATIONAL NEWSPAPER ASSOCIATION

NNAIUSPS TIC-I
Please confirm that the Postal Service does not presently have a system in place
for measurement of Within-County Periodicals mail. If you do not confirm, please
explain.

RESPONSE

The measurement of all Periodicals currently is provided via data from the

mailing industry. Specifically, the Postal Service utilizes data from the Red Tag

and Deltrak systems. There is an extremely small presence of In-County

publications in these data, which are not statistically valid even at the national

level.
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RESPONSE OF UNITED STATES POSTAL SERVICE WITNESS DAY
TO INTERROGATORY OF THE NATIONAL NEWSPAPER ASSOCIATION

4

NNAIUSPS T1O-2
Do you believe that within the next three years newspaper mail in the Within-
County and Outside-County Periodicals products will participate in full-service
Intelligent Mail Barcode (1Mb) in a way that will enable the Postal Service to
measure service for this mail?

RESPONSE

The participation of Periodicals in Full Service Intelligent Mail should allow for a

statistically valid measurement of Outside County Periodicals. This is not the

case for In-County Periodicals, which by their very nature are not likely to

participate in Full Service Intelligent Mail. Given the mailing characteristics and

point of entry for In-County Periodicals, automated processing (necessary to

capture Full Service Intelligent Mail data) is not likely to occur.

(••.
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RESPONSE OF POSTAL SERVICE WITNESS DAY
TO CHAIRMAN’S INFORMATION REQUEST NO. I

Question 2

If the Postal Service moves to a 5-day delivery environment, what impact will the
reduction in delivery days have on the FY 2011 Postal Service annual service
performance targets for each market dominant product in relation to the FY 2010
targets?

RESPONSE

Performance target development for a particular future fiscal year is a process

that takes place toward the end of the preceding fiscal year. As FY 2011

approaches, postal management will confer with the Board of Governors to

determine appropriate FY 2011 targets. The status of the operational and

service changes related to five-day delivery will be relevant considerations during

that process.

C.
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1 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: Is there any additional

2 written cross-examination for Witness Day?

3 If not, this brings us to oral cross-

4 examination. The Public Representative has requested

5 oral cross-examination. However, Ms. Gallagher, you

6 indicated that you only had potential follow up for

7 Witness Day. Do you still wish to cross-examine the

8 witness?

9 MS. GALLAGHER: No, Madam Chairman, we do

10 not. Thank you.

11 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: Is there any other party

12 that want to cross-examine Witness Day?

13 If not, we will see if there are questions

14 from the bench for Mr. Day. Commissioners?

15 I guess I will ask Mr. Day, I will ask this

16 question because you and I and my fellow commissioners

17 were involved from the initial stages of the

18 implementation of the PAE Act to develop service

19 standards for mailers. It was a collaborative process

20 and it involved meetings with us and meetings with

21 MTAC and meetings with customers all over the country,

22 and those service standards presumed a six-day

23 delivery, and indicated time of delivery and time

24 between deliveries based on six days.

25 We have from Witness Neri a document that

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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1 says approximately 25 percent of all mail in the

2 system will be delayed at least one day as a result of

3 moving to five-day delivery. There have been concerns

4 expressed that such a change would require a change in

S the Postal Service’s service standards, and I would

6 like your comments with regard to that.

7 THE WITNESS: Certainly, Madam Chairman.

8 Let me explain this. In the effort that we went

9 through to establish service standards and the service

10 standards that existed even in the timeframe that

11 precedes that discussion we have always had a system

12 in which we measure transit time, so when the mail

13 enters the Postal Service to the point in time when it

14 gets delivered, but it’s always taken into account

15 delivery days.

16 So that in the current course of events,

17 even without the proposal to go from six- to five-day,

18 it takes into account the 10 weeks a year when there

19 is a holiday, and there are not six delivery days. So

20 the system is set up not only from a service

21 measurement but also from a service standard

22 standpoint that the standards are established by the

23 number of delivery days. So there is no need to

24 change service standards.

25 To flip it around, it we were here today

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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1 discussing not going from six to five-day but going

2 from six to seven-day delivery, we also would not need

3 to review service standards because the manner in

4 which they have been created tied to delivery days, so

S there is no need in the way in which service standards

6 have been created to revise anything because it’s

7 always been related to deliver day.

8 And again, in a current world where we

9 deliver six days per week, but 10 weeks out of the

10 year we only deliver five, again service standards

11 account for that.

12 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: I understand from an

13 engineer’s point of view that you have an objective

14 system in place that counts delivery time, but you’re

15 dealing with human beings and a complicated economy

16 that relies on the mail and relies on the mail so that

17 human beings will act in certain ways over the course

18 of seven days, and there has been adjustments and

19 acceptance for six days more or less because Sunday is

20 or has been until recently been a quiet day. But now

21 it’s five days when for a vast section of the economy

22 saturday is still a very active day. In some ways for

23 retail, et cetera, it’s more active than the rest of

24 the week.

25 So, I can’t believe that the Postal service

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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1 will not want to consider changes so that its

2 customers can better use the full six or seven days of

3 the economy. I am afraid your answer is leaving many

4 of us and the people we’ve spoken to credulous. Do

S you see that there would be any process in which you

6 could adjust the service standards within the five

7 days to accommodate different needs?

8 THE WITNESS: Again, Madam Chair, I’m just

9 speaking from the standpoint of service measurement

10 and service standards. I understand what you’re

11 saying, that when you go from six to five days what we

12 then do is remove 52 more delivery days for the

13 opportunity for people to deliver mail on the Street.

14 It still remains six days for post office box,

15 delivery firm pick up, remittance mail, and a number

16 of other items that still allow it to go through six

17 days per week, if not even more.

18 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: Yes. So another 50 times

19 a year did you say?

20 THE WITNESS: Well, it’s 52 weeks.

21 CHAIRMAN GOLOWAY: Forty-two times a year.

22 THE WITNESS: Fifty-two Saturdays.

23 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: Forty-two times a year.

24 COMMISSIONER LANGLEY: Could I just ask --

25 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: I’m just interested in

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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1 your response, I can’t --

2 THE WITNESS: Again, I’m just referring to

3 service standards and service measurement. The way in

4 which we have created service standards.

5 CHAIRMAN GOLOWAY: Like an engineer, yes, I

6 understand.

7 THE WITNESS: I’m just --

8 CHAIRMAN GOLOWAY: But I believe that that

9 included some consultation and consideration with

10 businesses that operate seven days a week, and I would

11 think you would want to talk to them to see whether

(7 12 there is some mail in the system that needs to be

13 moved faster or slower within a five-day operational

14 period in order to accommodate their needs, and I

15 don’t think that you have a three-day service standard

16 when something is due to be delivered on Friday and

17 it’s delivered on Monday, and it becomes five days.

18 I’m concerned. Is there anyone else who

19 would like to discuss this matter?

20 COMMISSIONER LANGLEY: Yes, Madam Chairman.

21 Mr. Day, do you think that mailers

22 understand the difference between this elapsed time

23 versus the current nondelivery days?

24 I mean, there is a difference between

25 measuring from transit time and from public

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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1 expectation, and do you believe that the Postal

2 Service has clearly articulated that or will

3 articulate that should five days become a reality?

4 THE WITNESS: Commissioner, if I would

5 segment the industry a bit, if we look at the mailing

6 industry, commercial mailers, I believe we are very

7 well integrated with their operations and theirs with

8 ours. They are very sophisticated in understanding

9 our operations, or delivery days, their preparation

10 requirements, their options for where you enter into

11 the network, what time of day. We have a whole host

12 of specialized customer service agreements with

13 mailers about when they enter mail, how they enter it.

14 So I believe the mailing industry is more

15 than sophisticated enough to understand the

16 ramifications of this change and how they would adjust

17 their process as well as how we adjust our process to

18 best optimize the solution.

19 For the individual consumer, I guess I

20 always relate it to what I do, my wife does, my family

21 does. Simple things like mailing a birthday card to

22 my mom whose birthday is always around Thanksgiving,

23 depending upon which day of the week -- it’s always

24 the Thursday, but which day of the month Thanksgiving

25 is, and again as an individual consumer it’s knowing

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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1 that, okay, the Postal Service doesn’t deliver on

2 holidays, doesn’t deliver on Sundays, when do I need

3 to do this? I live in Virginia, she lives in New

4 York. It’s two days to get there.

5 I think it’s a fairly simple calculation,

6 and the same thing I believe would be true with

7 Saturday; that the consumer is quite adjusted to the

8 fact we don’t deliver on Sunday, so now this is we

9 don’t deliver on Saturday. I think that’s a fairly

10 simple, easy to understand adjustment for consumers,

11 the individual customer to make adjustments in their

12 own mailing pattern.

13 So, in the two major segments, commercial

14 mailers, again I think they are very sophisticated.

15 They understand how this works. They will do quite

16 well with it. I think we do a very good job of

17 communicating that. And on the individual consumer

18 basis, I think it’s a fairly straightforward change,

19 and easy to understand.

20 COMMISSIONER LANGLEY: I would disagree with

21 you for the consumer, but I will let that stand.

22 who sets the or who would revisit or revise

23 service performance standards should it be decided

24 that perhaps there need to be a revision?

25 THE WITNESS: As I understand the law, that

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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1 would be something that the Postal Service would

2 propose, particularly if it’s on a nationwide basis,

3 bring it to the Commissioners, to the Commission.

4 But again, the way the service standards

S were set up there is nothing about the way standards

6 are created and the fact that they measure against

7 delivery days that there is anything that needs to

8 change. Again, as the example I previously provided,

9 whether we went from six day to five day, or six day

10 to seven day, the way standards are created you don’t

11 have to change anything. They already account for

12 delivery days.

13 COMMISSIONER LANGLEY: Thank you.

14 COMMISSIONER BLAIR: Mr. Day, I appreciate

15 you coming. You have been a familiar face to the

16 Commission, especially during the establishment and

17 consultation that the Commission engaged in regarding

18 the establishment of these service standards, and just

19 from my point of view I can understand why business

20 days would not be affected with regards to the service

21 standards, but oftentimes consumers do confuse

22 calendar days and business days. And since the

23 Commission is about transparency, I think that at the

24 very least the Service has an obligation to explain to

25 consumers and other customers who may not be as

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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1 sophisticated what that would mean in terms of

2 processing and delivery.

3 Having one day a week off is one thing, but

4 now doubling that to two days a week, it’s going to

5 cause confusion among consumers and some of your

6 smaller customers, and that’s where I would come from,

7 is that while we say service standards would be

8 unimpacted the reality is is that by calendar days

9 they are, and I think that’s the crux of our

10 discussion here this morning.

11 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: Mr. Acton.

12 COMMISSIONER ACTON: Mr. Day, thanks for

13 your appearance today.

14 The Postal Service worked with the universe

15 of stakeholders in developing these service standards,

16 haven’t they?

17 THE WITNESS: Yes, Commissioner, we did. We

18 reached out, particularly with commercial customers,

19 through the Mailers Technical Advisory Committee, but

20 we did other outreach as well to get as broad an

21 opinion on what needs to be done, so there has been

22 that effort.

23 COMMISSIONER ACTON: Have any of those

24 stakeholders asked that you reconsider service

25 standards in light of this proposal?

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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1 THE WITNESS: Commissioner, I’m not aware of

2 that request. No, I haven’t heard that specifically.

3 COMMISSIONER ACTON: Thank you.

4 CHAIRMAN GOLOWAY: Mr. Hammond.

5 COMMISSIONER HAMMOND: Thank you, Madam

6 Chairman.

7 You talk about being an individual consumer,

8 and just to try to understand that when we talk about

9 different things at times from service standards and

10 service, et cetera, you are not claiming that the U.S.

11 Postal Service will be providing the same service if

6 12 Saturday delivery ends, are you?
13 THE WITNESS: Commissioner, not to split

14 hairs, but I would agree with that phrasing. I

15 recognize that what we are saying is we’re going to in

16 this proposal go from six to five days of street

17 delivery. That certainly could be viewed as less

18 service. However, in terms of service measurement and

19 service standards, I’m making the point that nothing

20 has to change.

21 COMMISSIONER HAMMOND: Right. Okay. All

22 right. Thank you for that clarification. Thank you.

23 Thank you, Madam Chairman.

24 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: Yes, I think that’s a

25 little bit Orwellian to say that service standards

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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1 aren’t changing when there is a 17 percent reduction

2 in days of delivery and a 25 percent reduction in the

3 speed of mail delivery. Twenty-five percent of the

4 mail that was overnight is going to have a two- or

5 three-day delivery rate. Twenty-five percent of the

6 mail that was two-day delivery is going to take three

7 or four days. It’s going to take more time, and we

8 have had a couple of witnesses representing large

9 mailers who have raised this issue with us, and I

10 believe it’s an issue that I hope the Postal Service

11 will focus on should delivery be reduced.

12 Are there any other questions for Mr. Day?

13 Questions from the participants based on our? Mr.

14 Tidwell, do you want some time with your witness for

15 redirect?

16 MR. TIDWELL: Two minutes, Madam Chairman.

17 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: Okay, then we will stay

18 here while you --

19 (whereupon, a short recess was taken.)

20 MR. TIDWELL: Madam Chairman, we have no

21 redirect.

22 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: Well, thank you. Mr.

23 Day, that completes your testimony here today and we

24 appreciate your appearance and your contributions to

25 our record and your testimony. Thank you. I am

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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1 pleased to say you are excused and we look forward to

2 seeing you again at other consultations.

3 THE WITNESS: Thank you, Madam Chair.

4 (Witness excused.)

5 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: A couple of new Postal

6 Service attorneys here.

7 MR. ROWLEY; Madam Chairman, Commissioners,

S this is Jacob Howley appearing for Postal Service

9 counsel.

10 CHAIRMAN GQLDWAY: Thank you, Mr. Howley.

11 Would you introduce your witness?

12 MR. ROWLEY: Yes. The Postal Service would

13 like to call Witness Luke T. Grossmann.

14 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: Mr. Grossmann, will you

15 stand?

whereupon,

17 LUKE T. GROSSMANN

18 having been duly sworn, was called as a

19 witness and was examined and testified as follows:

20 DIRECT EXAMINATION

21 BY MR. HOWLEY:

22 Q Mr. Grossmann, can you please introduce

23 yourself stating full name and title for the record?

24 A My name is Luke Thomas Grossmann. I am the

25 manager of network development and support at Postal
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1 Service Headquarters.

2 Q Thank you. Mr. Grossmann, earlier I handed

3 you two copies of a document entitled Direct Testimony

4 of Luke T. Grossmann on Behalf of United States Postal

5 Service marked as USPS-T-5. Did you have a chance to

6 review these materials?

7 A Yes, I did.

8 Q And was this testimony prepared by you or

9 under your direction?

10 A Yes, it was.

11 Q Do you have any changes or corrections to

12 make to these?

13 A No.

14 Q If you were to testify orally today to the

15 contents of those materials would your testimony be

16 the same?

17 A Yes.

18 Q Thank you.

19 MR. HOWLEY: Madam Chairman, I ask that the

20 direct testimony of Luke T. Grossmann on behalf of the

21 United States Postal Service be received into evidence

22 at this time.

23 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: Are there any objections?

24 Hearing none I will direct counsel to provide the

25 reporter with two copies of the testimony of Luke
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1 Grossmann. That testimony is received into evidence.

2 However, as is our practice, it will not be

3 transcribed.

4 (The document referred to was

S marked for identification as

6 Exhibit No. tJSPS-T-5, and was

7 received in evidence.)

S CHAIRMAN GOLOWAY: Mr. Grossmann, have you

9 had an opportunity to examine the packet of designated

10 written cross-examination that was made available to

11 you in the hearing room this morning?

12 THE WITNESS: Yes, I have.

13 CHAIRMAN GOLOWAY: And if the questions

14 contained in that packet were posed to you orally

15 today would you answers be the same as you previously

16 provided in writing?

17 THE WITNESS: Yes, they would.

18 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: Are there any corrections

19 or additions?

20 THE WITNESS: No, there are not.

21 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: Counsel, would you please

22 provide two copies of the designated written cross

23 examination of Witness Grossmann to the reporter?

24 That material is receive into evidence and it is to be

25 transcribed into the record.

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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1 (The document referred to was

2 marked for identification as

3 tJSPS-T-5, and was received in

4 evidence.)
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RESPONSES OF UNITED STATES POSTAL SERVICE WITNESS GROSSMANN
TO INTERROGATORY OF AMERICAN POSTAL WORKERS UNION, AFL-CIO

APWU/USPS-T1-4. USPS Library Reference N2010-1/1 states on page 5, “Postal
management is preparing for necessary operational and administrative changes,
including adjustments or renegotiation of some mail transportation and other contracts.”

a. Please describe the types of adjustments and renegotiation of mail transportation
contracts that are anticipated.

b.. Are renegotiations in progress or is the Postal Service just preparing for
renegotiations should Congress pass.a FY2O1 1 appropriations bill without a
requirement to continue six-day delivery?

RESPONSE:

a. Mail transportation contract requirements would be reduced. These reductions

would likely include, for example, operations, miles, frequencies, amount of

equipment, and gallons of fuel.

b. Although the Postal Service is prepared to conduct these negotiations, they

would not start until it is apparent that the Postal Service will not be barred from

implementing five-day delivery and until the Postal Service has finalized its plans

around an effective date. To start negotiations prior to such determinations

would not be prudent.
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RESPONSES OF UNITED STATES POSTAL SERVICE WITNESS GROSSMANN
TO INTERROGATORIES OF AMERlCAN~~OSTAL WORKERS UNION, AFL-CIO

APWLJIUSPS-T5-1. On page 6 of your testimony you state that you redistributed the
mail volume that would normally be transported on Sunday to Tuesday. Does such a
redistribution cause you to use more expensive or less expensive air network
transportation on Tuesday than it does on Sunday? What factors will determine if there
will be enough capacity in the air networks for this extra capacity on Tuesdays?

RESPONSE:

It is assumed a redistribution will create the need to utilize less expensive air network

transportation. Please see Library Reference USPS-LR-N2010-1/NP1, Materials

Relating to Air Transportation Portion of the Testimony of Witness Bradley (USPS-T-6).

On the second question, I assumed that sufficient capacity would exist on Tuesdays

based on my knowledge of the air transportation network’s current absorption capacity

( on Tuesdays following Monday holidays. In addition, the Postal Service can extend the

use of road feeder service to move volume to locations in which excess capacity exists.

I also note that the recent declines in mail volume since the last round of air

transportation negotiation have left some excess capacity under current Postal Service

contracts. It would be premature for me to guess at the outcome of future contract

negotiations, but it is likely that the shift to a five-day delivery environment would be a

significant factor in defining the Postal Service’s needs in such negotiations.
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RESPONSES OF UNITED STATES POSTAL SERVICE WITNESS GROSSMANN
TO INTERROGATORIES OF AMERICAN POSTAL WORKERS UNION, AFL-CIO

APWU/USPS-T5-2. On page 2 of your testimony, lines 19-20, you indicate that First
Class, Priority Mail and Express Mail travel by air or surface depending on the service
standard and the distance they must travel.

a. Have you evaluated whether you will need to send more of this mail by air in
order to meet service standards given the anticipated changes in how the mail
volumes will be distributed? If so, please provide the results of this evaluation. If
not, please explain why this has not been examined.

b. Since the current delivery pattern for Express Mail will be maintained, will that
require more Express Mail to be transported separately from First Class and
Priority Mail given that it will have a tighter service schedule to meet?

RESPONSE:

a. No. This subject has not been examined because, given the anticipated

changes in how mail volumes will be distributed, it is not expected that any

such compensatory transportation mode shifts would be necessary in order to

meet service standards.

Because there will not be outgoing processing on Saturday and no

subsequent transportation Saturday evening or Sunday, mail collected on

Saturday will be transported on other days of the following week, after

processing. The start-the-clock event for such mail will be on Monday.

Hence, service standards will start from that point, and I anticipate that the

mail will continue to meet applicable service standards without a change in

the current allocation of transportation modes. In fact, there may be some

opportunity to shift additional volume to surface transportation, due to

increased day-specific volume flows and the resulting potential to optimize

capacity use (see USPS-T-5 at 4).
PRC Docket No. N2010-l
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RESPONSES OF UNITED STATES POSTAL SERVICE WITNESS GROSSMANN
TO INTERROGATORIES OF AMERICAN POSTAL WORKERS UNION, AFL-CIO

RESPONSE TO APWUIUSPS-T5-2 (continued):

b. Express Mail will travel on weekend days in the same manner it does today.

First-Class and Priority Mail collected on Saturday will not be transported on

Saturday, however. Hence, Express Mail will be transported separately from

First-Class Mail and Priority Mail.

C

PRC Docket No. N2010-1
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RESPONSES OF UNITED STATES POSTAL SERVICE WITNESS GROSSMANN
TO INTERROGATORIES OF AMERICAN POSTAL WORKERS UNION, AFL-CIO

APWU/USPS-T5-3. Please clarify the following statement from Page 8, lines 7-9 of
your testimony: “this reduction in transportation will translate directly into a reduction in
drivers, I estimate that there will be an approximate reduction of 42 percent in VSD
administration.” Do you mean a 42 percent reduction in Saturday driver workhours?

RESPONSE:

Confirmed.

C
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RESPONSES OF UNITED STATES POSTAL SERVICE WITNESS GROSSMANN
TO INTERROGATORIES OF AMERICAN POSTAL WORKERS UNION, AFL-CIO

APWUIUSPS-T5-4. On page 8 of your testimony you indicate that a 5-day delivery
structure will require less NCR transportation. This would seem to indicate an increase
in capacity utilization of existing trucks, is that true? Would it reduce the number of
trucks that would require routing to an STC?

RESPONSE:

Yes, it is expected that there will be an increase in capacity utilization of existing trucks.

It is possible that as implementation of the five-day delivery network commences,

additional direct, point-to-point trucks can be created in optimization of capacity existing

at that time, thereby reducing the number of trucks requiring routing to a Surface

Transportation Center (STC).

C

PRC Docket No. N2010-1
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RESPONSES OF POSTAL SERVICE WITNESS GROSSMANN TO
INTERROGATORIES OF DOUGLAS F. CARLSON

REDIRECTED FROM WITNESS GRANHOLM

DFCIUSPS-T3-29. If the Postal Service implemented the plan that it proposes in this
docket, please confirm that two truck round-trips would occur on every Saturday
between the processing plant and each postal facility that delivered mail to post office
boxes on Saturdays and collected Express Mail on Saturdays. If you do not confirm,
please explain.

RESPONSE:

Not confirmed. The amount of volume to be transported between a processing plant

and a postal facility will determine the capacity requirement. This could necessitate

more than two round-trips, or could necessitate fewer than two round-trips. In the latter

case, where feasible, a multi-stop route could be constructed to stop at more than one

( postal facility in order to more fully utilize transportation from the associated processing
plant.

PRC Docket No. N2010-1
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RESPONSE OF POSTAL SERVICE WITNESS GROSSMANN
TO INTERROGATORIES OF DOUGLAS F. CARLSON

REDIRECTED FROM WITNESS GRANHOLM

DFC/USPS-T3-31. If the Postal Service implemented the plan that it proposes in this
docket, please confirm that the dispatch truck from postal retail facilities that accepted
Express Mail on Saturdays likely would not be filled to capacity.

RESPONSE:

Not confirmed. Until the Postal Service’s plan is implemented, the Postal Service does

not have data about how full the trucks will be for facilities that accept Express Mail.

Where feasible, multi-stop routes could be created that would allow for fuller utilization

of transportation.

PRC Docket No. N2010-1
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RESPONSE OF POSTAL SERVICE WITNESS GROSSMANN TO
INTERROGATORY OF DOUGLAS F. CARLSON

REDIRECTED FROM WITNESS NERI

DFCIUSPS-T4-21. Please confirm that a reduction in the number of facilities
that process outgoing First-Class Mail on Saturdays will reduce transportation
costs by reducing the number of truck trips necessary to transport mail to other
processing facilities or hub-and-spoke facilities. Please explain your answer.

RESPONSE:

Not confirmed. A reduction in the number of facilities that process outgoing First-Class

Mail on Saturdays may reduce transportation costs in some cases, but this would not

always necessarily be the case. If outgoing First-Class Mail processing were

maintained but the number of facilities performing that processing were reduced, the

volume that would have been processed at those facilities would still need to be

transported to other facilities for processing. The resulting transportation realignment

could result in increase or decrease costs for each routing, depending on the amount of

added distance and the extent of consolidation-based savings. The determination of

whether to consolidate would have to be made on a holistic and case-specific basis,

according to the overall value proposition for each routing based on facility cost, labor

cost, and transportation cost.

PRC Docket No. N2010-1
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RESPONSES OF THE UNITED STATES POSTAL SERVICE WITNESS GROSSMAN
TO INTERROGATORIES OF GREETING CARD ASSOCIATION

GCAIUSPS-T5-1. Please define the term “cluster” as used at page 4, line 23, to page
5, line 3, and on pages 9-101 of your prefiled testimony.

RESPONSE:

“Cluster’ has historically been used to classify certain types of contracts. For the

purposes of my testimony, it is interchangeable with a Postal District.
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RESPONSES OF UNITED STATES POSTAL SERVICE WITNESS GROSSMAN
TO INTERROGATORIES OF GREETING CARD ASSOCIATION

GCAJUSPS-T5-2. Please refer to page 6, lines 1-11 of your prefiled testimony.

a. With respect to Postal Service air transportation contractors who are also carriers
on their own account (e.g., FedEx), please explain your understanding as to
whether, and to what extent, these carriers process volumes of their own on
Saturday and/or Sunday, for subsequent transportation on their own aircraft.
Please provide any documents you consulted or relied on in arriving at this
understanding.

b. Please explain your understanding of any effects on the capacity available to the
Postal Service on Tuesdays on aircraft of the carriers referred to in (a), as a
result of the five-day delivery service change. Please provide any documents
you consulted or relied on in arriving at this understanding.

c. Did the estimation process described at page 6, lines 1-11, take account of any
changes in mail mix, as among classes transported by air, caused by the five-day
delivery service change? If your answer is not an unqualified “no,” please
explain fully how such changes were taken into account.

RESPONSE:

a. The Postal Service does not have operational knowledge of whether and how

FedEx processes its own volume and transports that volume on its own

aircraft on Saturdays and Sundays. The Postal Service purchases capacity

with various carriers to transport Postal Service volume. Whether and to what

extent the air carriers process their own volumes or utilize their cargo capacity

for non-postal volume is not germane to the Postal Service’s needs.

b. See USPS-LR-N2010-1/NPI - Materials Relating to Air Transportation Portion

of the Testimony of Witness Bradley (USPS-T-6) [Non-Public Version].

c. No.

PRC Docket No. N2010-1
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RESPONSES OF UNITED STATES POSTAL SERVICE WITNESS GROSSMAN
TO INTERROGATORIES OF GREETING CARD ASSOCIATION

GCAIUSPS-T5-3. Please refer to the discussion of Vehicle Service Drivers in your
prefiled testimony, beginning at page 7, line 15.

a. Does the Vehicle Service Driver craft include any (i) part time regular, (ii) flexible,
or (Ni) Transitional employees?

b. If your answer to (a) is not an unqualified “no,” please explain fully (i) whether
and to what extent the elimination of Saturday delivery would lead to replacement
of employees falling into one category (part time regular, flexible, etc.) by
employees falling into a different category, and (N) the effect of any such
replacement on the personnel costs of Vehicle Service following the elimination
of Saturday delivery.

c. If you are required to provide answers to (b), please also provide all documents
you consulted or relied on in arriving at your answers.

RESPONSE:

a. The Vehicle Service Driver (VSD) craft currently includes a limited number of

part-time regular employees (currently less than 0.1 percent of all VSD

drivers) and a limited number of part-time flexible (currently approximately

9.12 percent of all VSD drivers). There currently are no transitional

employees within the VSD craft.

b. It is unknown at this time whether and to what extent employees falling into

any of the categories above will be replaced by employees falling into another

category. The Postal Service will continue to assign employees subject to

applicable collective bargaining agreements.

c. Not applicable.

PRC Docket No. N2010-1
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RESPONSES OF UNITED STATES POSTAL SERVICE WITNESS GROSSMAN
TO INTERROGATORIES OF GREETING CARD ASSOCIATION

GCAIIJSPS-T5-4.
(a) Please state your understanding as to whether contracts for highway, air, or box

route transportation have to be renegotiated if Saturday delivery is eliminated.

(b) If your answer to (a) is not an unqualified “no,” please (i) specify which types of
contracts would be so affected, and (N) describe the likely reasons for and results
of such renegotiations.

RESPONSE:

a. Some contracts may have to be renegotiated if the Postal Service’s plan is

implemented.

b. (I) See Response to Chairman’s Information Request No. 4, question 8, filed

( on June 2, 2010. A surface transportation contract may need to be modified if

it is associated with one or more trips that are to be eliminated on Saturday.

This could entail cancelling contracts exclusively associated with trips that are

to be eliminated and modification of other contracts to eliminate the affected

trips. With respect to air transportation, the Postal Service may need to

renegotiate contracts due to the elimination of outgoing processing on

Saturday and the resulting lack of need for air transportation on Sunday.

(U) For purposes of this inquiry, the reason for any given contract change

would be a change in the Postal Service’s transportation needs relative to

those when the contracts were originally executed. The result of

renegotiation is expected to be similar to that of any other renegotiation of a

Postal Service transportation contract: the provider will continue to fulfill the

PRC Docket No. N2010-1
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RESPONSES OF UNITED STATES POSTAL SERVICE WITNESS GROSSMAN
TO INTERROGATORIES OF GREETING CARD ASSOCIATION

Postal Service’s changed requirements, or else the Postal Service will obtain

the required service from another contractor. In this regard, the proposal at

issue in this proceeding would entail simply a larger-scale version of the

Postal Service’s existing processes for continual reassessment of its

transportation needs and adjustment of contracts based on changing

consumer behavior, volume declines, and mailing pattern changes.

C
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RESPONSES OF UNITED STATES POSTAL SERVICE WITNESS GROSSMAN
TO INTERROGATORIES OF GREETING CARD ASSOCIATION

GCNUSPS-T5-5.
(a) Please describe fully the process(es) by which you arrived at the following

estimates presented in your prefiled testimony:
(i) Inter-area Highway transportation (elimination of 20 percent on Saturdays
and 80 percent on Sundays; page 9, lines 10-15);
(ii) Inter-Cluster and lnter-P&DC Highway transportation (elimination of 30
percent on Saturdays and 80 percent on Sundays; page 9, lines 21-23);
(iii) lnter-BMC Highway transportation (no change; page 10, lines 10-13);
(iv) lntra-BMC Highway transportation (elimination of 40 percent on Saturdays
and 50 percent on Sundays; page 10, lines 20-23);
(v) lntra-CSD Highway transportation (elimination of 100 percent of box route
delivery on Saturdays, and of 60 percent of combination route transportation on
Saturdays and 80 percent on Sundays; page 11, as corrected, lines 8-15); and
(vi) lntra-P&DC Highway transportation (elimination of 60 percent on
Saturdays and 80 percent on Sundays; page 12, as corrected, lines 3-6).

b. Please provide all documents you consulted or relied on in arriving at the
estimates specified in (a).

RESPONSE:

a. My general methodology is explained in my testimony (USPS-T-5 at 7, lines

1-7): “To estimate the reduction in overall capacity needs, I reviewed the

amount of each type of surface transportation by time of day. I then identified

the number of trips of each type and time of day that are linked to Saturday

collection and/or delivery. I also considered mitigating factors, such as

continued transportation needs for certain types of mail that will continue to

be processed on Saturday. From this review, I was able to determine the

approximate percent reductions resulting from the proposed mail processing

and delivery network.” It should be added that the estimates offered in my

testimony are rounded to the nearest ten percent (with no variance exceeding

2.5 percentage points) in the interest of simplicity and in recognition of such
PRC Docket No. N2010-1
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estimates’ inherent roughness.

(i) Saturday — Aggregated all Saturday trips from FY 2009 by time of day.

Based on my operational knowledge of the network, I decided all trips

running prior to 6:00 p.m. would still be required due to maintenance of

Friday’s outgoing network. That proportion was 81.87 percent.

Therefore, the trips after 6:00 p.m. were 18.13 percent, which I

rounded to 20 percent.

Sunday — Aggregated all Sunday trips from FY 2009 by time of day.

Based on my operational knowledge of the network, I decided that all

(7 trips running between 11:00 a.m. and 6:00 p.m. would still be required

to maintain incoming volumes from the network through Surface

Transportation Centers (STCs) from the prior week for delivery on

Monday. This amounted to 17.94 percent of the total Sunday

transportation. Therefore, the trips that could be removed were 82.06

percent of the total, which I rounded to 80 percent.

(ii) Saturday — Aggregated all Saturday trips from FY 2009 by time of day.

Based on my operational knowledge of the network, I determined that

all trips running up until 6:00 p.m. would be required to maintain

outgoing network volumes. This amounted to 71.11 percent of Inter-

Cluster routes and 68.84 percent of Inter-P&DC routes. Therefore,

28.89 percent of Inter-Cluster routes and 31.16 percent of lnter-P&DC

routes could be removed, both of which I rounded to 30 percent.
PRO Docket No. N2010-1
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Sunday - Aggregated all Sunday trips from FY 2009 by time of day.

Based on my operational knowledge of the network, I determined that

all trips running from 11:00a.m. to 8:00 p.m. would be required to

maintain incoming volumes from the network through consolidation

points from the prior week for delivery on Monday. This amounted to

19.35 percent for Inter-Cluster routes and 21.43 percent for Inter

P&DC routes. Therefore, 80.65 percent of Inter-Cluster routes and

78.57 percent of lnter-P&DC routes could be removed, both of which I

rounded to 80 percent.

( (iii) The Network Distribution Center (NDC; formerly Bulk Mail Center or
BMC) network is different than the plant network due to the different

product types and service standards involved. The NDC network

handles mail volumes that may have been inducted into the system 1-4

days prior to the lnter-BMC transportation stage. Due to the need for

expedition to support service commitments, I assumed there would be

no reduction in Saturday and Sunday Inter-BMC highway

transportation.

(iv) Saturday — Aggregated all Saturday trips from FY 2009 by time of day.

Based on my operational knowledge of the network, I determined that

all trips running prior to 6:00 p.m. would still be required due to

maintenance of Friday’s outgoing network and to move mail from

plants to associated NDCs for onward transportation. This amounted
PRC Docket No. N2010-1
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to 58.93 percent of current Intra-BMC highway transportation. The

total removed would thus be 41.07 percent, which I rounded to 40

percent.

Sunday — Aggregated all Sunday trips from FY 2009 by time of day.

Based on my operational knowledge of the network, I determined that

all trips beginning at 4:00 p.m. would still be required to move mail to

the local plants for delivery on Monday. This amounted to 49.34

percent of current lntra-BMC highway transportation. The total

removed would thus be 50.66 percent, which I rounded to 50 percent.

(v) lntra-CSD highway transportation includes two types of routes: box

routes and combination routes. Box route delivery is for contracted

delivery of mail to addresses along a designated route. The proposed

change in delivery standards means the Postal Service will not be

delivering to street addresses: hence, 100 percent of box-route

delivery would be eliminated. Combination route transportation covers

routes with box delivery as well as transportation plants and associated

Post Offices.

The result for the box delivery portion of combination routes

would be the same as that for purely box routes — 100-percent

elimination of Saturday transportation needs — and the result for the

plant/Post Office portion would be the same as for lntra-P&DC

Highway transportation. Thus, the estimate for combination routes
PRO Docket No. N2010-1
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was based on the estimate for lntra-P&DC transportation discussed

below, since they are used for similar functions. It is possible that, due

to the elimination of box delivery from Intra-CSD Highway

transportation routes on Saturdays, these routes could be subject to a

somewhat greater degree of consolidation with each other or with

existing lntra-P&DC routes than could existing lntra-P&DC routes. If

anything, the proportion of lntra-CSD combination routes that could be

eliminated, and the attendant savings in transportation costs, might

eventually be slightly higher than my estimate. However, it is unclear

whether and to what degree this might prove to be the case in practice.

Therefore, I decided to rely on the proportion for lntra-P&DC routes as

the closest quantifiable proxy.

(vi) Saturday — Aggregated all Saturday trips from FY 2009 by time of day.

Based on my operational knowledge of the network and the Postal

Service’s proposal for the level of Saturday service at Post Offices, I

assumed trips between 4:00 a.m. and 6:00 a.m. would be maintained

to transport mail for Post Office Box delivery and to transport Express

Mail between Post Offices and plants. I further assumed that trips

between 4:00 p.m. and 6:30 p.m. would be maintained to transport

Express Mail collected at Post Offices to the plants. All together, this

amounted to 39.1 percent of current lntra-P&DC transportation on

Saturdays. Therefore, 60.9 percent of current Saturday Intra-P&DC



1410

RESPONSES OF UNITED STATES POSTAL SERVICE WITNESS GROSSMAN
TO INTERROGATORIES OF GREETING CARD ASSOCIATION

transportation could be eliminated under the Postal Service’s proposal,

and I rounded this figure to 60 percent.

Sunday - Aggregated all Sunday trips from FY 2009 by time of day.

Based on my operational knowledge of the network, I determined that

trips running from 8:00 p.m. to 12:00 midnight would be required to

transport available mail volumes to Post Offices for delivery on

Monday. This amounted to 17.60 percent of current lntra-P&DC

transportation on Sundays. Therefore, 82.4 percent of current Sunday

lntra-P&DC transportation could be eliminated under the Postal

Service’s proposal, and I rounded this figure to 80 percent.

b. The responsive documents consist of two Microsoft Excel-formatted worksheets

entitled “SumLeaveTimeSat.xls” and “SumSunFreq.xls.” Copies of these

documents are being filed electronically as attachments to this response.

PRC Docket No. N2010-1
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EchedUIedt.aveTIme Type _TYPE_ _F010_ M00TdpUtI
024040 INTERAREA-EMERGENCY 3 14 6
02:10:00 INTERAREA- EMERGENCY 3 1 2
0235110 INTER AREA- EMERGENCY 3 1
034500 INTERAREA-EMERGENCY 3 I 90
03:15:00 INTER AREA. EMERGENCY 3 2 7
0345:00 INTERAREA- EMERGENCY 3 13 70
074040 IN1ERAREA-EMEROENCY 3 03 945
09:15:00 INTERAREA- EMERGENCY 3 12 10
00:30:00 INTERAREA- EMERGENCY 3 10 92
0030:00 INTERAREA-EMERGENCY 3 12 06
1740:00 INTER AREA- EMERGENCY 3 1 25
1900:00 INTERAREA- EMERGENCY 3 II 112
19:10:00 INTERAREA- EMERGENCY 3 10 402
102500 INTER AREA- EMERGENCY 3 12 400
250000 INTER AREA- EMERGENCY 3 7 343
230540 INTERAREA-EMERGENCY 3 0 160
00:00:00 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 13 527
000140 INTERAREA- REGIJLAR 3 lEES 73035
00:02:00 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 2 05
00:05:00 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 570 10222
00:07:00 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 I 0
0:10:00 INTERAREA- REGULAR 3 297 12313
00:15:00 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1125 47094
00:1540 INTERAREA- REGULAR 3 1 0
002040 IN1ERAREA-REGULAR 3 365 15749
00:23:00 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 0 0
00:25:00 INTERMEA- REGULAR 3 193 4239
02740 INTERAREA- REGULAR 3 I
0000:00 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 2100 107410
00:34:00 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 2 30
0000:00 INTERAREA- REGULAR 3 343 13317
0:3t00 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 I 100
00900 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 I 10
0th4000 INTERAREA- REGULAR 3 317 10055
004200 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 50
00:4540 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1114 44372
05000 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 559 22030
00:5400 INTERAREA-REGIJLAR 3 1 20
055110 INTERAREA- REGULAR 3 203 10000
01:0040 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 2360 110031
0I4200 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 I 70
004500 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 230 6023
0107:0 FIrER AREA- REGULAR 3 I 10
010040 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 1 50
01:10:00 INTERAREA- REGULAR 3 291 12741
00:1140 INTERAREA-REGIJLAR 3 1 100

7 01:12.00 INTERAREA- REGULAR I 40
01:15:00 INTERAREA- R0GULAR 3 1300 56704
01:1640 IMTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 23
01:1040 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 1 05
002040 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 591 09403
012140 INTERAREA-REGOLAR 3 1 0
010340 INTERAREA- REGULAR 3 2 070
010440 INTERAREA- REGULAR 3 1 40
012500 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 308 17230
002740 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 0 0
010040 ONTERAREA-R000LAR 3 I 20
010040 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 I 000
01:30:00 INTERAREA- REGUlAR 3 2105 00507
013240 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 2 II
010540 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 279 9015
0005:00 Ir4TERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 0
000909 INTERAREA-REGLILAR 3 I 40
01:4000 INTER AREA- REGUOAR 3 359 16407
014100 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 2
004200 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 2 30
0143:00 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 1 0
014500 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 1605 60000
014040 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 1 00
004040 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 155 3007
004140 INIERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 23
034040 INTERAREA.REGULAR 3 331 0056
003800 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 40
024040 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 2300 105567
02:0000 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 3 230
0242:00 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 2 100
024340 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 0 100
024440 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 06
024540 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 512 16040
02:0600 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 I 0
02:0740 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 I 75
0249:00 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 95
02:3040 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 269 14004
02:5240 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 2 33
02:1 5:00 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 1644 64420
02:1740 IN1ERAREA- REGULAR 3 I 20
022040 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 209 10919
022140 INTERAREA-REGIJLAR 3 I 91
020240 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 25
020340 INTTRAREA-REQJLAR 3 1 50
022640 INTERAREA-REGULIR 3 519 21077
022940 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 2 140
020040 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 2760 110035
023400 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 70
020540 I00TERAREA-REGUL.AR 3 453 16825
02:3640 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 5
024000 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 252 01504
02:4200 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 100
024340 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 1 55
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/
02:4500 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 1596 63005
0248:00 II4TERAREA-RESJLAR 3 0 40
025080 INTER AREA- REGULAR a 657 272s0
025000 INTERMEA-REOULAR 3 I 60
0255:00 INTERAREA-RE09ILAR 3 400 10354
025780 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 2 130
025000 INTERAREA-RE0ULAR 3 50
0289:00 INTERAREA-REG&JI.AR 3 1 150
0385:00 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 5099 213345
05:0180 INTERAREA-RE0UL6R 3 1 40
038250 INTERAREA-REGUL9.R 3 1 30
038480 INTER AREA- REGULAR 5 2 199
030550 INTERAREA-RESJI.AR 3 444 15945
05:00.00 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 I 100
0309:00 INTERAREA-R000I.AR 3 1 35
03:1080 INTER AREA- REGULOR 3 485 20123
03:15:00 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 1598 79607
03:1950 INTERAREA- RESJI-M 3 I 45
03:1 900 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 1 100
0320:00 INTERAJOEA-REGULAR 3 379 12633
032180 INTERAREA-REGTII.AR 3 1 100
052320 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 I 29
0320.00 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 922 44296
030830 INTORAREA-000UAR 3 1 0
032730 INTERAREA-RE&ILAR 3 1 00
032900 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 45
0320.00 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 6 100
032080 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 3589 107906
032130 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 20
03:35:00 INTERAREA-RE0ULAR 3 670 69607
032850 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 I
032000 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 100
0340.00 INTERAREA-REOULAR 3 576 22754
033550 INT0RAREA-RE03JLAR 3 1496 81020
035000 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 787 30943
038380 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 2 120
038580 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 305 12061
038980 INTERAREA-RE0ULAR 3 1 600
048000 INTERAREA-REGOJLAR 3 9970 196069
040180 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 3 165
042280 IILTERAREA-RE0ULAR 3 3 667
048080 INTERAREA-REGTILAR 3 1 77
0480.00 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 649 23015
048850 INTERAREA-RE56ILAR 3 1 80
04:1080 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 736 29493
04:1380 INTERMEA-REGULAR 1 1 20
04:1550 NTERAREA-REGtLAR 3 2747 106290
041980 INTERAREA-REGOJLAR 3 30 1000

042080 INTERAREA-REGL5:AR 3 006 31211
042180 INTERAREA-REGtII.AR 3 1 47
042280 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 47
04:2580 INTERAREA-REOULAR 3 298 6119
042680 INTER AREA- REGuLAR 3 5 25
0420:00 INTERAREA-REGUL4R 3 4474 193430
043180 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 1 50
0433:00 INTERAREA-REGOJiAR 3 I 17
042680 INTERAREA-REGULIR 3 513 23783
040650 INTER AREA- REG~AR 3 1 60
044080 INTERAREA-RE0LEAR 3 514 21223
044580 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 2154 96720
043780 INTERAREA-REGIJL6R 3 1 10
044080 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 100
045080 INT0RAREA-RE0tRAR 3 664 41574
045030 INTERMEA-RE0UL6.R 3 910 5063
045780 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 0
058080 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 5037 228053
008180 INTERARSA-REGULAR 3 1 0
058480 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 44
050580 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 679 25618
05:1080 INTERAREA-R0G4tAR 3 608 09540
06:1580 INTERAREA-RE0ULAR 3 2597 110425
05:17:00 INTERAREA-REGLRJS4 3 2 40
051080 INTERAREA-5000JLAR 3 1 45
052080 INTERAREA-REOULAR 3 576 20066
052180 INTERAREA-REGORAR 3 1 100
060480 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 05
052580 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 207 11566
053080 IN20RAREA-REGUAR 3 3355 077493
060280 INTERAREA-REOtEAR 3 1 70
050580 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 500 29264
050080 INIERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 33
064080 INTERAREA-REI3EAR 3 727 30562
054080 INTERAREA-REGULIR 3 2 26
054180 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 I 20
0544:00 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 25
054580 INTERAREA-REGLRJR 3 1879 73240
054080 INTERAREA-REG4JLAR 3 I 100
055080 INTERAREA-REGIt9R 3 442 19100
058480 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 ¶00
065550 INIERAREA-REGL6AR 3 639 18010
055780 INTERAREA-REGttAR 3 3 245
055980 INTERAREt-REGUL6R 3 1 0
008080 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 4028 206005
088380 INTERAREA-REOLLAR 3 38 696
068582 INTERAREA-REGIAAR 3 437 19040
068080 INTERAREA- REGULAR 3 1 0
0687:00 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 2 100
068080 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 2 60
00:1080 INTERAREA-REGORAR 3 370 18385
05:1280 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 0
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06:1500 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 2540 100638
06:0600 INTERAREA- REGULAR 3 I 35
082000 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 837 14054
08:22.00 INTERAREA-R600LAR 3 1 0
0624:00 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 I 70
062000 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 207 17888
061700 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 80
061000 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 2 100
0620:00 NTERAREA-REOUL8R 3 3653 185860
08.0100 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 2 25
0002.00 INTERAREA-REGIJLM 3 1 100
0005:00 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 848 19701
00:30.00 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 1 0
061800 INTERAREA-REGULA.R 3 1 76
084000 INTERAREA-R000LAR 3 376 13524
084200 INTERAREA-REGLILAR 3 50 1100
084300 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 90
064400 INTERAREA-REGIJLAR 3 1 88
084500 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1874 74791
084800 INTERAI GA-REGULAR 3 1 0
004800 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 40
06:5000 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 494 16732
00:5300 INTERAREA-REGIJLM 3 I 73
005400 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 43
080500 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 307 13814
000800 INTERAREA-REGOJLOR 3 1 83
0852.00 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 2 129
070000 INIERAREA-REGULAR 3 3103 131499
070000 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 4 033
070200 INTERAREA-REOIJLAR 3 1 100
07:05:00 INTERAREA-REGIJLM 3 451 20402
070000 INTERAREA- REGULAR 3 2 93
07:1000 INTERAREA-REOULAR 3 830 21479
07:1300 INTERAREA-REGJLAR 3 4 216
07:1400 INTERAREA-REGIJLAR 3 1 56
07:1800 INTERAREA-REa1LAR 3 2044 07909
07:1800 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 1 40
072000 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 471 16492
072100 INTERAREA-REGIJLAR 3 1 100
072300 INIERAREA-R000LM 3 I 90
0724:00 INTERAREA- REGULAR 3 2 80
070500 INTERAREA-000UL8R 3 607 10902
071700 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 3 53
071000 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 1 35
070000 INTERAREA- REGULAR 3 1034 75140
070100 INTERMOEA-REOULAR 3 I 0
071200 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 I SI

7 0712.00 INTERAREA-REGLILAR 3 1 35
07:3400 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 2 0
070500 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 403 16796
07:3800 INTERAREA- REGULAR 3 I 40
071700 INTERAREA-REGJLAR 3 2 132
071000 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 I 43
074000 INTERAREA-REGIJIAR 3 884 31093
074100 INTERAREA-R000LAR 3 3 00
074500 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 0000 39093
074800 INTERAREA- REGULAR 3 1 0
074700 INTERAREA-REGIII.AR 3 1 42
074900 It4TERAREA~REGUL6R 3 2 4
070000 INtER AREA- REGULAR 3 326 15771
07:6100 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 20
0702:00 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 I 50
070000 INTERAREA- REGULAR 3 I 41
070400 INTERAREA~R0GJLAR 3 2 46
070500 INTERAREA-REGIJLAR 3 373 03332
075000 INTERAREA-RE~JR 3 1 0
070800 INTERAREA-REGLIL8R 3 1 32
070900 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 48 3440
0900:00 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 2881 129428
000300 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 3 26
090400 INTERAREA-000ULAR 3 I 0
090000 INTERAREA-REGULAR 2 238 7401
000700 INTERAREA-R0GUI.AR 3 4 14
000000 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 0
0809:00 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 090
00:1000 INTERAREA- REGUlAR 3 170 8700
08:1400 NTERM1EA-REGULAR 3 2 7
09:0500 OIIERAREA-REOULAR 3 1001 39784
08:1000 INTERAREA-REGNOLAR 3 1 3
002000 INTERAREA-REOULAR 3 473 18640
0820.00 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 87
082400 INT8RAREA-REGULAR 3 1 100
001500 INTERAREA-REGOGJR 3 631 20780
082600 INTERAREA-REWL8R 3 1 10
0029:00 INTER AREA - REGULAR 3 1 0
002000 INTERAREA- REGULAR 3 1 22
08:3000 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 1655 03114
000100 INTERAREA-REGUL0R 3 1 100
001200 INTERAREA-RE0~.AR 3 I 0
001300 INTERAREA-REfl8R 3 0 40
061400 INTERAREA-RSGULAR 3 2 71
0815:00 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 246 0574
094000 INTERAREA-REGIRJR 3 301 6470
004300 INTER AREA- R~l6.AR 3 1 0
004800 INTERAREA-0EGULAR 2 0346 62332
004800 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 1 0
084700 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 40
090200 INTERAREA-R000LAR 3 203 7931
080100 INTER AREA- REGNEJR 3 1 30
080500 INTERAREA-REGLAR 3 213 11981
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oo.,ooo INTERAREA- REGULAR 3 I
55:67:00 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 1
00,8980 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 00
09:00:00 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 1069 70540
00810 INTERAREA. REGULAR 3 I 00
0082:00 INTERAREA.REGIJLAR 3 1 50
GO.GE,00 INTERAREA- REGULAR 3 292 18540
00:10:00 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 225 0705
00:1900 INTERAREA.REGULAR 3 1230 50070
00:9900 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 1 0
0020:00 INTERAREA- REGULAR 3 3E0 12944
092080 INTER AREA- REGULAR 5 1 50
092280 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 1 0
092583 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 280 18223
092080 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 I 20
G93050 INTERAREAREGULAR 3 1942 72279
00:35:00 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 005 24404
09:30:00 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 I 0
09980 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 1 15
094089 INTERAREA- REGULAR 3 514 15002
0945:00 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 041 41172
004900 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 I 000
094980 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 44 3222
0080:00 INTERARCA-RE&JLAR 3 97 3420
00:0200 INTERMEA-REGLJLAR 3 1 100
0983:00 INTERMEA.REGIJLOR 3 1 0
595909 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 294 0652
10:00:00 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1541 03632
10:03:00 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 2 79
10:03:00 INTERAREA.REGUL4R 3 220 8739
108900 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 1 II
10:10:00 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 340 19302
10:13:00 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 I 05
10:15:00 INTERAREA.REGULAR 3 0339 05001
15:10:00 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 2 07
102080 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 439 10382
10:22:00 INTERAREA-REOULAR 2 I
102900 INTERAREA REGUlAR 3 102 90180
102080 INTERAREA-R000LAR 3 2 34
102t00 INTER AREA- REGLLAR 3 1 15
10:30:10 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1221 55147
10:35:00 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 432 24317
1028:00 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 0
104000 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 109 7327
9043:00 INTERAREA- REGULAR 3 1 19
104480 INTER.AREA-REG0JLAR 3 I 00
104580 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1190 53432
1080:00 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 214 10009
105550 INTERAREA.REGIJLAR 3 307 17009
10:80.00 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 I 50
I L0000 INTERAREA- REGULAR 3 1363 07272
11:0180 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 1 0
118350 INTERAREA-REGIJLAR 3 I 0
113903 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 106 6340
1080:10 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 1 0
91:1083 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 310 12247
11:11:00 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 0 50
11:14:00 NTERAREA-REGLJLAR 3 I 0
11:1580 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 929 45951
11:1780 INTERAREA-REGL.LAR 3 1 0
112080 INTERAREA-REGULAR 2 322 0812
912280 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 2 95
1120:09 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 46 1506
112480 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 1 0
112580 INTERAREA-REOULAR 3 203 6513
012680 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 1 0
19:3080 INTERAREA-REGIJLAR 3 1150 45011
113189 INTERAREA-REGULOR 3 72
192880 INTERAREA-REGIJLAR 3 1 60
115580 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 253 7050
115980 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 90
114030 INTERAREA-REGUI,AR 3 370 9659
I I4tOG INTERAREA- REGULAR 3 I 53
11:4080 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 1070 40695
11:4980 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 I 25
915080 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 494 00943
118280 INTERAREA-REGLJLAR 3 1 0
113580 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 242 6582
1189:00 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1
915880 INTERAREA-REGULOR 3 30 1420
1280:00 INTERAREA- REGULAR 3 1212 49492
128189 INTERAREA-REGUL0R 3 1 30
128280 INTERAREA-REGIJLAR 3 I 55
128580 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 256 9096
13:10:00 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 226 11124
12:0580 IN1ERAREA-REGULAR 3 1020 34504
12:1900 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 0
122080 INTERAREA-REGLJLAR 3 ‘64 0220
122280 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 lEO
1225:00 INTERAREAREGULAR 3 287 10000
1220:10 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 006 50455
123580 1N1’ERAREAREGULAR 3 203 7497
125080 INTERAREA-REGIJLAR 3 I 0
12:4089 INTERAREA-REGJLAR 3 143 3175
124230 INTERMEA-REGIJLAR 3 I 100
124489 INTERAREA-REOLGAR 3 I S
12:4580 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 701 31022
125080 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 07 3201
125380 INTERAREA-REGOLAR 3 1 15
128580 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 220 10299
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00:5800 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 I 0
0t57:03 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 0
085050 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 1 00
092020 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 1041 70640
000t00 NTERAREA-REGIJLAR 3 I 00
092200 INTER AREA- REGULAR I 00
00:05:00 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 202 00540
0010.00 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 225 0705
00:15:00 INTERAREA- REGUI.AR 3 1230 58879
00:10:00 INTERAREA-REGUI,AR 3 1 0
00:20:00 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 309 12944
000100 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 1 50
09:2200 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 I 0
0E2520 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 298 10223
090800 IOOTERAREA-RE001LAR 3 1 38
00:2000 lNTERAREA-REGUL~ 5 0943 72279
09:3500 INTERAREA-REGULAR 2 645 24404
0900:00 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 I 0
092820 INTERAREA-RE0ULAR 3 1 10
00140.00 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 514 15002
08,45:00 INTERAREA-REGLILAR 2 041 41172
00:4800 IOOTERAREA-REGULAR 2 1 100
0014920 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 44 3222
09:5000 INTERAREA-REGLILOR 3 97 3430
005220 INTERAREA-REGUL8R 3 1 100
002020 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 0
005500 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 294 9503
00,0000 INTER AREA- REGUL~ 3 1641 03432
100520 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 2 78
30:0500 INTERAREA-REOULAR 2 220 0730
10:0900 INTERAREA-REGULOR 3 1 IC
00:1000 INTER AREA- REGULAR 2 340 10382
10:1300 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 85
10:1500 INTERAREA- REGULAR 3 1329 65001
101000 INTERAREA-REGLILAR 3 2 07
102000 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 435 10382
1002:00 INTERAREA-R0GULAR 3 1 0
000500 IN1ERAREA-REGIJLAR 2 102 00160
102500 INTER AREA-REGULAR 3 2 34
102900 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 15
002000 INTERAREA-REGULAR 2 1220 55147
002520 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 422 24317
102800 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 1 0
10:40:00 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 109 7327
00:43:00 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 5 ¶9
I OAtOO INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 I 99
10,4320 IOETERAREA-REGULAR 3 1190 53432
102080 INTERAREA-REGUL9R 3 214 10005

10:6520 INTER AREA- REGUS.AR 3 307 17009
1059:00 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 I 50
1100:00 INTER AREA - REGULAR 3 1383 07272
112100 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 I 0
11:0300 INTER AREA- REGULAR 2 I 0
110500 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 095 6340
ItOtOO INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 1 0
00,0020 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 310 12247
11:11:00 INIERAREA-REGULAR 3 I 50
11:1400 INTERAREA.REGULAR 3 I 0
11,1520 INTERAREA- REGULAR ‘ 3 926 40051
111720 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 0 0
012000 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 322 0912
112220 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 2 95
112300 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 46 1506
112480 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 0
012520 INTERAREA-REGULOR 3 202 0513
l12620 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 1 0
112020 INTER AREA- REGuLAR 2 1100 45011
112000 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 72
012400 INIERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 80
112520 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 153 7055
1120:00 INTERAREA-REOULAR 3 1 50
11o4020 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 370 9650
1114t00 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 63
ll:4520 INTERAREA- REGULAR 2 1070 48600
11,4900 INTERAREA-REGIJLOR 3 I 25
0120:00 INTER AREA- REG4JLAR 3 454 10943
10:5220 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 1 0
115520 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 242 6502
1109:00 INTERAREA-REGIR.AR 3 1 0
115020 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 39 1420
120020 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1312 40452
1221 20 INTER AREA- REGUIAR 3 I 20
1202:00 INTER AREA- RE042.AR 3 1 55
122500 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 250 8910
12:1020 INTERAREA- REGULAR 3 226 11124
12:1500 INTERA.REA-RE0IJLAR 3 1020 34934
12:1600 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 0
122020 INTERAREA-REGULOR 3 064 8~
122220 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 100
122620 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 207 10006
122020 INTERAREA-REGOILAR 3 900 50455
122500 INTERAREA-REQJLAR 3 203 7407
122820 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 1 0
12,4020 INTERAREA- REGULAR 3 145 3175
12,4220 INTERAREA-REGIJI.AR 3 I 100
1224400 INTERAREA-REGU[.AR 2 1 5
12145:00 INTERAREA-REDIJI,AR 3 701 31022
125000 1N1’ERAREA-REGULAR 3 07 3380
125320 INIERAREA-REGIJLAR 3 1 15
12:5520 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 220 10209
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125900 INTERAREA-REOULAR 3 I 35
I,. INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 915 40153

13S500 NTERAREA.REGULAR 3 393 13578
330000 INTERFREA-RE50JLAR 3 1 56
53:1000 INTERAREA- REGULAR 3 362 04277
15:13:00 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 37 1031
13:1400 INTERAREA-REOULAR i a
13:5560 INTERAREA. REGULAR 3 766 31206
13:20:00 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 202 9254
132600 INTERAREA-REG&JL4R 3 I 50
13:2500 NTERMEA-REmJLAR 3 260 10634
1320:00 INTERAREA.REGULAR 3 5165 43956
13:35:00 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 166 5039
13A000 INTERAREA- REGULAR 3 324 10559
13>65:00 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 327 61299
13:5020 INTERAREA- REGULAR 3 495 25618
13:5560 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 In 6260
136600 INTERAREA-REGUIfl 3 19 943
14:00:00 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 992 45026
14:03:00 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 6
14:0660 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 249 14292
14:06:00 lOJiERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 60
14:1020 II4TERAREA-REGULAR 3 280 5095
14:9560 II4TERAREA-REGULAR 3 953 38695
14:16:00 INTERAREA-R0GULAR 3 I 30
14:67:00 INTER AREA- REGULAR 5 I 67
14:2020 INTERAREA-REG6JLAR 3 107 7195
14:2420 INTERAREA-REGUL9R 3 1 100
142560 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 336 11794
142060 INTERMEA-REGUL6R 3 1140 51156
1422:00 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 50
142520 04TER AREA- REGULAR 3 171 11079
14:36:00 INIORAREA-REGULAR 3 I 0
14>6060 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 203 7446
14>6120 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 90
14>85:00 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 454 20589
l4A&00 INTERAREA-REGIJLAR 3 1 0
1450:00 IIJTERAREA-REGULAR 3 279 10717
146260 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 I 70
145500 INTERAREA-REGUIAR 3 530 56300
156020 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 757 31762
1025:00 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 474 23067
15:10:00 IN1ERAREA-REGULAR 3 277 12390
15:6360 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 I 0
15:1520 INTERAREA.REGULPR 3 650 25003
152020 I00TERAREA-REGIJLAR 3 14 554
152560 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 65 1992

/ - 152060 INTERAREA- REGULAR 3 I 0
152020 INTERAREA.REGULAR 3 534 16785
162500 IN1ERAREA-REGULAR 3 696 4116
05:3620 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 0
15>6020 INTERMEA-REGIS.AR 3 197 9369
15>62:00 INTERAREA-REGIJLAR 3 1 26
15>8360 IN1ERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 54
15>6500 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 643 24052
15>68.03 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 I 25
155020 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 205 9483
1555:00 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 82 1193
15:5760 INTER9REA-REGULAR 3 1 21
160020 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1076 34266
682300 IN1ERAREA-REGULAR 3 2 100
160520 INTERAREA- REGULAR 3 190 5240
1606:00 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 2 47
16:1000 IOOTERAREA-REGUL.AR 3 319 12940
66:11:00 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 I 92
16:1460 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 0
18:15:00 INTERAREA-REGIJLAR 3 671 19042
18:16:00 INTERA100A-REGULAR 3 1 40
16:1700 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 1 0
182060 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 177 6721
162520 INTERAREA-REGUI.AR 3 140 199
162020 INTERAREA-REGUL6R 3 1133 50805
16:3300 INTERAREA-REGUL8R 3 1 0
162503 INTERAREA-REGU0.AR 3 91 2093
16>60:00 IIJTERAREA-REG6JLAR 3 210 6080
16>6220 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 6 10
06>6560 INTERMEA-REGULAR 3 415 09554
16>6760 INTERMEA-REGIJIAR 5 2 25
165000 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 220 9650
165520 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 56 945
165800 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 103
17:0060 INIERAREA-REGUL9R 3 939 35817
1702:00 INTERMEA-REGULAR 3 I 76
170500 IO0TERAREA-REGULAR 3 160 4343
170700 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 7
17:10:00 INTERAREA-REG6JLAR 3 80 2700
17:1200 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 15
17:1500 INTERAREA.REGULM 3 783 35721
17:1620 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 79
17:1700 INI€RMEA-RE60R.AR 3 1 70
17:1900 INTERAREA-R001JLAR 3 I 22
172020 IN1ERAREA-REGULAR 3 152 4570
1721 00 INTER AREA-REGULAR 3 1 75
172500 INTERAREA-REGISAR 3 327 14989
172020 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 710 30004
172500 INTERAREA.REGULAR 3 334 9649
17>6000 INT0RAREA-REGUIAR 3 190 5700
17>6400 INTERAREA-REGUL.AR 3 1 50
17>6520 INTERAREA-REGULRR 3 502 23063
17:46:00 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 I 1~
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17.4700
175000
175200
170600
I 75500
180000
1LOtOO
100500
10:1000
18:1500
151000
101400
10:2500
1527:00
1000:00
105500
15)4000
10)4500
1050:02
185400
10:5500
190000
190500
190000
19:1000
10:13:00
19:15 00
09:1000
10:1 7:00
181000
191100
191500
105000
180500
191800
19)4000
19)4300
19)4500
0 9:4700
155000
18:5100
190200
195400
1055:00
185500
19:5700
195000

200000
200100
200500

\. 20:1000
20:15 00
20:2000
202400
201500
201050
201300
201500
20)4000
20)4300
20)4 5:00
205000
2050:00
205500
210000
210100
2100:00
200750
210000
210000
2t1000
2t1500
21:1800
2110,00
211300
251400
211500
211000
211500
211700
29)4000

2 0)4100
21)4200
21)4500
2 9)4500
21)4700
21)4900
210000
200150
205290
215300
215400
215500
215600
215702
215800
225000
2Z0200
210450
220000

INTERAREA- REGULAR
INTERAREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA - REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA. REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTERAREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA - REGULAR
NTERAREA- REGULAR

INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA - REGULAR
INTERAREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTERAREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA - REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTERAREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA - REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTERAREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA - REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTERAREA- REGULAR
INTERAREA- REGULAR
lOllER AREA-REGULAR
INTERAREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTERAREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
lOllER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGLILAR
INTER AREA-REGULRR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTERAREA- REGULAR
INTER ARSA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INIERAREA- REGULAR
INTERAREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTERAREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INIERAREA- REGULAR
INTERAREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
lOllER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGUL.AR

3 1 20
3 170 7501
3 1 25
3 59 2230
2 I 20
3 1050 40255
3 1 0

3 253 13009
3 102 4518
3 524 24883
3 055 5120
3 I 0

8 121 5990
3 1 0
3 71% 24095
8 107 0715
3 000 1124
3 206 7870
3 211 8003
2 2 71
3 77 527
3 1006 31485
3 181 5008
3 I 0
3 281 14013
3 I S
3 002 94433
3 2 0
3 1 3
3 252 12574
3 I 00
3 271 5420
3 874 20755
3 172 3511
3 I 55
3 189 9318
3 I IS
3 059 37200
3 1 0
3 113 2774
3 I 30
3 1 30
3 1 5
3 141 SEtS
3 1 50
3 I 50
3 I 69
3 1135 43014
8 8 113
3 225 10071
3 174 6762
3 080 20825
8 110 3070
2 I 0
3 230 5490
3 1342 53252
3 1 5
8 94 5130
3 120 3315
3 1 0
3 802 30054
3 924 301
3 1 0
3 99 005
2 1297 45680
2 I 10
3 222 8704
3 I 100
2 I 100
8 1 0
3 250 ‘0595
3 723 31075
8 I 0
3 282 6927
3 1 25
2 1 10
3 103 7002
3 1314 58772
3 350 10000
3 1 50
3 184 9605
3 1 82
3 1 95
3 750 33071
2 I 75
3 1 55
8 1 75
3 III 10587
3 1 77
5 1 30
3 3 52
3 1 20
3 134 4157
3 I 00
3 I 59
3 1 12
3 1700 78109
3 2 70
3 8 200
3 261 7142
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229690229720
239650
22:1090
22 :1 tOO
22:12:00
22:13:00
22:1590
7220:00
2325:00
222050
22:3590
224050
22:4590
22:5090
flZ&00
235550
236050
239090
2393:02
239520
23:0650
239690
23:1020
23:5293
23:1590
2300:00
232550
232690
2327:00
280090
282250
239550
23100
2320:00
284050
2&4590
224090
235090
235490
235593
225050
2350:00

002590
005090
01 9050

~z- 005590
029020
02:3090
015590
020090
03:1550
04:1090
04:5593
042090
009090
05:1550
071590
072090
07•4593
059390
004593
055090
002050
009500
109090
119590
125590
139520
149550
146590
175090
109090
199050
155590
202690
2090:00
215050
212590
212090
202050
221050
239350
232590
222050
239550
235590
005090
005120
0095:00
005550
00:1090
00:1290
00:13:00
001493
00:1550
00:1790
00:1050
0020:00

INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGIAAR
INTeR AREA- REO0JLAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTeR AREA-REGULAR
INTERAREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGLR.AR
INTER AREA- REGLEAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGI.A.AR -

INTER AREA-REmLAR
INTER AREA-REGIJLAR
INTERAREA-REGIRAR
INTER AREA-REGUL’R
INTERAREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
lIfTER AREA-REGIRAR
INTERA.REA- REGUlAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGUlAR
INTERAREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTERAREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTERAREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- RE~AR
INTERAREA- REGULAR
II4TERAREA- REGULAR
INTERAREA- REGUlAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGIRAR
INTER AREA- REGIRAR
INTER AREA-REGUlAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR

INTER CLUSTER - EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER- EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER- EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER- EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER- EMERGENCY
II4TERCLLOSTER- EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER- EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER - EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER- EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER- EMERGG4CY
INTER CLUSTER- EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER - EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER - EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER - EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER- EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER- EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER- EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER- EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER- EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER- EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER - EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER - EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER - EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER- EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER - EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER - EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER - EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER - EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER- EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER- EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER- EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER- EMERGE?CI
INTER CLUSTER- EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER- EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER - EMERGENCY
lIfTER CLUSTER- EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER - EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER - EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER-EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER - EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER- EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER- EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER - EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER - EMERGENCY
E4TER CLUSTER- REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER- REGUlAR
INTER CLUSTER- REGUlAR
INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER-REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR

3 I 08
S I 00
3 2 145
3 250 15540
3 1 70
3 I IN
3 1 0
3 524 20263
3 380 2557
3 370 15102
3 5480 56505
3 374 135R5
3 94 1339
3 003 43155
3 207 0520
3 1 0
3 67 1103
3 1 IN
3 2000 00209
3 1 50
3 437 13710
3 1 lEO
3 1 49
3 220 0582
3 1 0
3 1200 56905
3 362 17123
3 223 5541
3 1 75
3 1 30
3 1859 02200
3 I SI
3 484 17479
3 1 lEO
3 I 0
3 675 21552
8 1005 42375
3 1 25
3 472 21444
3 I 40
3 476 16972
3 1 40
3 421 10100

3 21 1008
2 10 373
3 I 100
3 1 35
3 0 50
3 10 503
3 1 30
3 26 1479
8 21 425
3 0 473
3 3 150
3 12 430
2 0 249
3 12 0
3 0 505
3 0 250
8 21 lOG
3 12 530
3 9 20
3 19 438
2 0 740
3 9 302
3 3 lEO
3 9 21
3 9 31
3 9 670
8 II 630
3 0 310
3 0 390
3 13 0
3 21 206
3 13 0100
3 13 1140
3 13 0
8 13 0
3 13 1131
3 0 6
3 13 006
8 0 250
3 10 460
3 10 497
8 11 25
3 2 0
3 4 225
3 13 580

1407 56090
3 2 100
3 297 12461
3 546 22200
3 1 15
3 I 35
8 1 0
3 069 30626
3 1 0
3 1 0
8 674 20242

30.131 Recrafris
212547 Tc

1754% 40%
9296%
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00:20:00 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 874 21142
00:2280 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 3 103
002680 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 482 18578
00:2880 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 5 400
00:30:00 INTERCLUSTER REGULAR 3 1773 75795
0021:00 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 1 ‘00
0035:00 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 338 II E04
00:5&00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 5 1 48
002980 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 100
00,4080 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 570 13034
004280 INTERCLUSTER-R€GIJLAR 3 1 80
00,4380 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 100
00:4480 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 50
00,4580 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1447 58427
L0s0880 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 2 100
00,4750 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 0
00:4980 INTER CLUSTERS REGULAR 3 I 25
00:5080 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 701 24212
0056:L0 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 448 14235
00:69:00 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 2 118
01:00:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 2819 97598
0181:00 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 I 0
01:0580 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 8 381 14050
01.8880 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 2 115
01:1080 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 379 17201
01:1280 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1 0
01:1380 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 2 24
01:15.80 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 879 26144
01:1880 INTERCI.USTER- REGULAR 3 3 120
012080 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 585 20825
012580 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 252 9129
0128:00 INTER CLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1 100
01:30:00 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 5057 87051
00:3280 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 2 142
012580 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 461 15004
013780 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 85
01,4080 INTERCLUSTER-REGJIAR 3 202 0158
01 4380 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 2 25
004480 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 113’ 43171
01:4580 INTERCLUSIOO-REGULAR 3 I 100
01:4980 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 0
01:5080 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 444 13829
015550 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 303 13579
028080 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 2295 92524
0284.80 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 0
028680 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 612 13517
02:1080 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 340 11231

02:1380 INTER CLUSTER-REGULAR 3 I 0
02:1480 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 0
02:0580 INTERCLUS1ER-REGULAR 3 915 37028

N, 02:1580 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 3 0
028080 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 374 14590
02:2380 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 10
021480 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 I 40
021585 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 483 13948
02:30:00 INTER CLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1002 82497
022580 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 282 9090
021880 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 5 0
022980 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 I 0
024080 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 301 8592
02,41:00 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 I 0
02:4280 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 3 0
024380 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1 0
024480 INTER CLUSTER-REGULAR 3 I 0
02,4580 INTERCLUSTER-RE~flAR 3 1235 40117
025080 INTERCLUSTER-RCQILAR 3 510 21575
025310 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1 100
028080 NTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 424 15558
025880 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 I 20
025780 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 I ISO
025910 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1 0
038080 INTERCLUSTER-REGULA.R 3 0556 80690
03:0080 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 3 78
038280 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 0
038010 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 0
038480 INTER CLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1 lEO
0385:00 INTERCLUSTER-REGUL.AR 3 342 11113
038080 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 2 lEO
03:1080 1NTERCLUS1ER-REGULAR 3 459 21204
03:1580 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1192 41150
03:1980 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 I 0
032580 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 404 19558
038080 INTER CLUSTER - REGIR.AR 3 1
031580 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 479 55238
03:2580 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1 7
031880 INTER CLUSTER - REGLEAR 3 1 0
033080 INTER CLUSTER - REGUlAR 3 1903 70084
03:3280 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 2 0
033550 - INTERCLUSTER-REGUIAR 3 380 18258
03,40:00 INTER CLUSTER - REGLRAR 3 350 7425 -

034480 INTER CLUSTER - REGLE.AR 3 1 0
03,45:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1005 40249
03,40:00 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1 50
03,4810 INTCRCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 2 0
03,4080 INTER CLUSTER - REGUlAR 3 1 90
035080 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 953 30551
035150 INTERCLUSTER-REGLUAR 3 2 100
035280 INTER CLUSTER - REGUlAR 3 1 17
035385 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1
035580 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 334 15443
035580 INIERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 I 50
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00:20.00 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 874 20242
00:22:00 INTERCLUSTER-REGuIAR 3 3 103
002500 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 402 10578
0020:00 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 8 400
00:30:00 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1773 75700
00:30:00 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 100
00:35:00 NTER CLUSTER -REGULAR 3 238 11004
0036:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 48
0020:00 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 190
004200 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 2 570 ¶3034
0042:00 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 60
004350 INTER CLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1 100
004400 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 50
00:45:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1447 08427
004800 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 2 000
0047:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1
G0AEOO INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 I 25
EOS000 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 701 24212
00:58:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 448 14235
00:00:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 2 113
010000 INTERCLUSTER-REOULAR 3 2310 07990
01:0100 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 I 0
00:06:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 301 14000
Gt08.00 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 2 lIE
01:10:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 370 17201
01:1200 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 ¶ 0
01:03:00 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 2 24
00:15:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 870 25144
01:1000 INTERCLUSTER-REGUOAR 3 3 120
0100.00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 505 20015
0135:00 INTERCLUSTER-REGULPR 3 252 0020
0128:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR S I lEG
010000 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1057 87050
0132:00 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 2 142
0135:00 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 451 ¶5004
01 0T00 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 I 05
01:40:00 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 202 0550
014300 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 2 25
0tt4500 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1131 43071
0I480G INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 lEO
014800 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR S I 0
010009 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 444 ‘3810
OIOEOO INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 303 13070
0200:00 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 2285 02524
02:04:00 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 0
0205:00 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 502 03617
02:1000 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 340 ¶1231

021300 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 I 0
02:14:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 ¶ 0
02:1500 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 565 37928

N 02:5600 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 3 0

022000 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 374 14090
022300 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 ¶ 10
022400 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 ¶ 40
022500 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 400 12040
022000 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1902 02487
023500 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 282 0000
020000 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 ¶ 0
023000 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 ¶ 0
024000 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 301 0002
02:4100 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 ¶ 0
024200 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 3
02:4300 INTERCLUSTER-REGU1AR 3 1
024400 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 0
02~8500 INTER CLUSTER- RGGULAR 3 1235 40517
020000 INTERCLUSTER-REGLEAR 3 520 21575
020000 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 lEO
020500 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 424 ¶5950
0228:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 I 20
022700 INTER CLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1 100
02:5000 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1 0
030000 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1506 00600
033100 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 3 78
030200 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 0
030300 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 ¶
030400 - INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 100
030500 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 342 ¶2113
030900 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 2 100
03:10:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 459 21204
03:1500 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1282 41133
03:1000 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 ¶ 0
022000 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 404 10550
030000 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 0
032500 INTER CLUSTER-REGULAR 3 476 ¶0230
0209:00 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR S ¶ 7
032500 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 5 I 0
033000 INTERCLUSIER-REGULAR 3 ¶803 75084
022200 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 2 0
033500 INTER CLUSTER - RE~flAR 3 300 10250
034000 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 380 7421
034400 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 0
024500 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1088 46240
034660 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 50
034000 INTER CLUSTER-REGULAR 2 2 0
034000 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 00
030009 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 653 30011
030100 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 2 100
030200 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 ¶7
0303:00 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 0
030900 INTER CLUSTER-REGULAR 3 234 15443
030600 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR S I 80
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0357.00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1
03:59.00 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 I 100
035900 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 5 1 5
045050 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 2150 50600
045200 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1
04.03:00 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 46
04:0500 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 200 5365
04:0050 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 302 12630
04:1250 INTERCLUSTER-REOULAR 3 1 100
04:1550 INTERCLUSTER.REGULAR 3 061 31090
04:10:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 I 29
041000 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 428 15460
04:21:00 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 I tOO
041250 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 I 0
0414.00 INTERCLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 74
042500 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 432 11720
042700 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 0 1 60
04:30:00 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 0250 30200
043300 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1
042500 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 482 13070
040700 IN7ERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1 100
043050 INTERCLUSTER-REGULFR 3 1 0
0440410 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 204 2020
04A,t00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 I 120
04:4550 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 0 002 23005
04A800 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 24
04:4000 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 100
045050 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 435 15306
04:51 00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 1 3
04:53:00 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1 12
0455:90 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 146 3620
045050 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 20
050000 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 2287 03762
065100 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 I 30
0552410 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 2 1 0
065550 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 246 6047
055050 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 I 0
05:1000 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 0 341 0024
05:1100 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 36
05:1300 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 0
05:0450 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 0
05:15:00 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 041 20347
052050 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 343 6321
051450 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 0
051500 INTERCLUSTER-REGIJLAR 3 461 15441
002650 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 0 0
052650 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 2 0

7 063000 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1030 37401
052250 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 0
05:3553 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 160 0165

7, 00:3700 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 2 100
05A000 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 072 5300
05:4350 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 0
054550 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 0 440 10071
00:40:00 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 0 1 ICO
055050 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 220 5442
055550 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 231 0070
065050 I00TCRCLUSTER-REGULOR 3 1005 55001
065550 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 130 7426
065750 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 2 1 0
06:1000 INTERCLUSTER-REGIILOR 3 30 345
00:1550 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 500 17000
062650 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 5 60 721
061550 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 79 3609
061050 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 I 0
061050 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 726 16024 -

001550 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 0 190 0101
0037:00 INTERCLUETER-REGULMR 0 1 0
08:40:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 422 00680
005050 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 44 3447
065550 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 0 01 73
075050 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 408 22722
070050 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 032 5702
07:0050 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 0 109 7529
07:10:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 2 200
07:1550 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 470 19087
07:06,00 INTER CLUSTER- REGIMR 3 1 05
071000 INTERCLUSTER-REGIJLAR 0 04 117
072200 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1
071550 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 101 2029
07:3050 INTERCLLISTER-REGULAR 0 971 22004
072500 INTERCLUETER-REOULAR 2 166 6567
07i4050 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR ‘ 3 00 1301
0726350 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 0 I 106
07:4500 INTERCLUSTER-REOULAR 3 552 20902
075050 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 126 3700
075550 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 200 4047
0750:00 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 0 1 0
005050 INTER CLUSTER.REGULAR 3 1034 40005
085150 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1
085450 INTERCLUSTER-RE&LAR 2 2 60
0055:00 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 0 50 1505
00:10:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 100 6027
09:12,00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 I 0
05:1050 INTER CLUSTER- RE00SJR 2 I 0
00:1600 IO4TERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 092 12507
09:0650 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 0
06:1750 INTER CLUSTER - REGuLAR 3 1 100
002050 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 5 209 0450
002450 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 I 0
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INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR
INTERCLUSTER- REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER-REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR
MiTER CLUSTER - REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR
INTERCLUSTER- REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR
INTERCLUSTER- REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER-REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER - REGELAR
INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR
EITERCLLJSTER-R001JLAR
INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER- REGLILAR
INTER CLUSTER- REGERAR
INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR
10ff ER CLUSTER- REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER-REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR

0 101 4673
3 631 21731
3 I 70
3 2 0
3 109 4441
3 141 3E53
3 473 17493
3 I 00
3 214 10E62
0 I 100
3 lEO 8R02
3 1 G
3 858 20330
3 1 70
3 2 20
3 100 2093
a 293 12102
3 31 1852
3 t E9
3 1 G
3 70 3E47
3 752 19827
3 I 59
3 247 0440
3 74 3003
3 200 EE7I
3 05 1012
3 I 100
3 1 0
3 147 0809
3 1023 31831
3 1 0
3 54 ‘050
O 00 5047
2 490 20461
3 02 7068
3 I 33
3 24 667
3 418 10190
3 142 4556
2 010 2628
3 1 0
3 230 3307
3 102 1070
3 210 71E1
3 I 0
8 I 0
3 560 27000
O I 87
3 55 2007
1 170 0157
3 43 1410
3 45 1202
3 200 10042
3 00 3200
3 02 2021
3 440 10700
3 1 00
O 241 6686
3 10 530
3 120 0074
3 I 0
3 083 21200
3 1 100
3 81 2710
3 258 0487
3 100 2270
O I 0
3 140 9210
3 333 14460
3 1 100
3 158 0707
3 55 2025
3 1 0
O 105 5052
3 I 0
3 1 100
3 114 2200
2 I 40
3 3 200
3 00 1050
3 623 22510
3 102 5405
8 1 100
3 155 4400
3 2 00
3 1 100
3 ItS 0802
3 I 0
3 02 4000
3 70 3480
O 1 100
3 240 12107
O I 40
8 lEO 0187
3 0 635
3 1 0
3 1 0
1 282 11383
3 1 00

08 25 00
083000
063200
085400
06:3500
064050
00)4550
064750
085050
085250
065550
E6STOO
005050
0002:00
0005:00
00:1000
00:1500
093000
003200
001400
093500
003050
003100
093500
09:4050
00)4550
005050
005100
005250
005550
105050
105100
100500
10:1050
10:1550
103000
102450
102550
1030 GO
100550
EOoAG:00
104353
10)4500
105050
1050:00
105050
105950

115050
1102:00
11:1050
11:1550
111050
113550
113050
113550
1t40S0
11)6550
114650
115050
115150
115500
1157:00
125050
12:0650
12:1050
12:1550
123050
122450
122550
123050
123300
120500
12:40:00
12)43 SO
12)4SOG
1124850
1248 SO
925050
125200
125800
125500
135050
135S:00
135900
13:1050
13:1150
93:1300
13:1550
13:1400
182050
133550
132550
133050
133200
133500
13)4000
10)4200
13)44:00
1324S50
13)4650

PSgO I



1423

Attachment to Unted States Postal SeMco Grossman Response to Greeting Card Association Interrogatory GCNUSPS-T5-5(b)
PRC Docket No. N2010-1

1380:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 138 3858
038400 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 2 00
I 35800 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 ES 4575
1480:00 INTER CUJSTER- REGULAR 3 489 23887
448550 INTER CLUS’rER- REGULAR 3 23 45
14:09:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 I
14:50:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 SE 1520
14:12:E0 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 2 15
14:13:90 INTER CWSTER- REGULAR 3 I 100
141800 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 411 17089
14:20:00 INTERCLUSTER-REGIILAR 3 130 3709
142580 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 191 3893
140780 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 I 70
1420:EO INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 347 14375
14:3380 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1
14:38:00 INTCRCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 47 1112
149:E0 INTERCLUSTER- REGULAR 3 158 7801
14,15:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 450 15540
04,18:50 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 I
14Z080 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 40 2033
14S380 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 0
14±550 INTERCLOETER-REGULAR 3 231 5355
14±800 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 100
1489:00 INTERCLUSTER-REGU1AR 3 1 0
15:00:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 390 02935
158550 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 53 203
15:1080 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 502 8370
15:1100 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 100
15:12:00 INTER CWS1ER- REGLn.AR 3 I 00
15:1380 INTERCLUSTER-REGIJLAR 1 2
15:1580 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 302 12454
15:18:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1
1500:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 106 5053
152180 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 0
152550 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 0
182880 INTER CLUSTER-REGULAR 3 2 0
1520:00 II4TERCLUSTER- REGULAR 3 321 17932
05:3880 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 0
152580 INTERCLUSTER-REGULOR 3 15 0049
15:4080 INTERCLUSIER-REGULAR 3 150 8040
15,11:00 INTERCLUSTCR-REGULAR 3 I 100
15,1280 INTERCLUSTER-REGUL,AR 3 I 103
15,1380 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 49
155:E0 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 233 0054
15,18:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 2 0
15:50±0 INIERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 238 12101
1581:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 I 31

7 158250 INTERCWSTER-REGULAR 3 1 0
15:5480 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 I 0
1E55:E0 INTERCLUSTER-REGUI.AR 3 73 1708

7 1587:00 IIOTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 2 100
158550 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 100
¶08080 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 511 20512
105050 INTERCWSTER-REGULAR 3 1 lEO
1685:90 INTERCLUSTER- REGULAR 8 210 04017
108780 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 ¶ 20
18:1080 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 114 4588
10:13:03 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 2 0
10:1580 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 881 1~0
162080 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 74 5712
l023:E0 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 0
182580 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 54 1219
05:2980 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1 100
15:2080 INTERCLUSTER-REGIXAR 3 250 0838
10:8580 INTERCLUSTER-REG&n-AR 3 70 031
182050 II4TERCLUSTER-REG0JLAR 3 1 100
184080 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 150 8172
10,1380 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 ¶ 0
10,18:03 INTERCLUSTER-REGULPR 3 198 2420
16,1580 INTERCLUSTER-R±GULNO 3 I 100
16,1880 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 8 1 ¶00
165080 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 122 4841
10±2:00 1NTERCLUSTER-REOULAR 3 I 100
168580 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 III 5153
168780 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 0
1558:00 INTERCLUSTER-REGLLAR 3 I 0
178080 INTERCLUSTER-REGIJLAR 8 453 16573
178480 INTERCLUSTCR-REGULAR 8 ¶ 100
178580 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 109 4772
1780:00 INTERCLUETER-REGULAR 3 1 103
17:10:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGIR,AR 8 50 3360
17:1200 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 2 100
17H550 II4TERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 207 8020
17:1780 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1 90
17:1800 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 ¶ 0
172080 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 8 52 146
172280 INTSRCLUSTER-REGULFR 3 1 40
¶70580 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 8 0
¶720:00 INTERCLUSTER-REGUL.AR 3 1 35
172080 IIETERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 332 ¶2189
172280 INTERCLUSTER-REGUL8R 3 I 100
172380 INTERCLUSTER-RESULAR 8 1 000
173580 INTERCLUSTER-REGULDR 3 90 5244
172080 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 8 1 100
17,1080 INTERCUJSTER-REGULOR 3 70 670
17,1550 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 337 15218
17,1080 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 I 100
17,1880 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 8 2 90
1780:00 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 113 4752
175t00 INTERCLUSTER-REGULA.R 3 I 0
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17:53:00 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 2 I ItO
075480 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 1
175580 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 3 142
175780 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR I
17:59:00 INTERCLUSTER-REGUI.AR 3 I 100
100030 IN’rERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 400 10150 nOSE
18:0100 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 1 100 114393
10:0380 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 2 1 lEO
0034:50 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 2 1 0 1835% —20%
1089400 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 3 285 00,85%
10:08:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 90
18:10:00 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 13 525
19:1130 INTERCLUSTER-REGT2LAR 3 1 100
19:12:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 2 200
18:1580 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 503 12709
18:0780 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 I 100
10:19:00 INTER CLUSTER- RE~5LAR 3 2 200
0029400 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 58 813
1000:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 94
18:23:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 92
1020:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 242 7200
1820:00 IOETERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 2 0
102980 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 2 100
1942080 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 381 0100
18:3230 INTERCLUSTER-R601JLAR 3 1 100
10:3430 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 50
100580 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 8 355
18:3830 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 3 110
10:3930 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 2 100
10:40:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 73 3191
584230 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 103
104580 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 418 54501
18:40:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 100
10:50:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 188 0872
183030 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 lEO
105430 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 100
18:55:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 21 187
10:5832 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 0
10:5030 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 3 235
198030 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 883 17307
10:0130 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 3 40
10:0230 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 2 1 0
1933:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 0
19:04:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 000
103530 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 053 502
103830 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 3 100
193730 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 I 0

/ 188080 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 2 lEO
1939:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 I
18:1030 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 255 8030
10:1130 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1 100
10:1200 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 2 200
19:1430 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 I 0
10:1530 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 701 10518
10:1730 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 2 130
10:1830 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 lEo
182030 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 229 12110
181130 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 0 65
102230 INTSRCLUSTER-REGULFR 3 1 100
102530 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 08 3243
10:20:00 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 80
10:2030 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 0
1000:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 007 23224
18:3430 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 ‘00
10:3530 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 401 10001
100030 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 I 0
1040:00 ‘ INTERCLUSTERREGULAR 3 187 0878
104530 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 251 0505
104730 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 2 145
104030 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 2 I 100
105080 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 250 3000
193130 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 0 05
10:55:00 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 105 4501
103880 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 0
105080 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 3 190
203030 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 880 25531
208180 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1 0
203430 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 2 05
20:0530 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 183 0371
208980 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 3 05
20:1080 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 303 5330
2019400 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 552 15503
20:1780 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 100
20:1080 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1 100
202030 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 300 12001
202130 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 30
201380 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1 54
202530 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 193 6501
202080 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 2 100
202080 INTER CLUSTER- RE~R.AR 3 474 21505
200080 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 225 8018
2220:00 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 0
20:37:00 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 00
202530 INTER CLUSTER- REOUL0R 3 3 300
204030 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 200 6150
204130 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1 00
204280 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 0
204380 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 2 173
204580 INTER CLUSTER-REGULAR 2 857 21420
204780 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 I 100

Page 1



1425

Attachment to United States Poslal Set*e Grossman Response to Greeling Card Msocfadon Interrogatory GCNUSPS-T5-5(b)
PRC Docket No. N2010-1

20:49:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1
204000 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 2 160
20:50:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 £22 13005
205150 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 2 2 105
205400 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 I
05550 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 126 3936

2058:00 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1
20:5950 INTER CLUSTER-REGULAR 2 1
215050 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 2 1242 48705
210100 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 I 23
215100 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1 ‘0
295450 INTERCLUSTER~REGULAR 2 1 00
2105:00 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 295 0687
29:0850 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 2 113
215100 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 2 2 100
21:1050 INTERCLUSTER-REOULAR 3 192 4401
21:11:00 INTERCLUSTER.REOLn.AR 3 1 100
21:12:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 I
21:14:00 INTER CLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1 10
21:1555 INTER CLUSTER-REGULAR 3 746 27207
21:10:00 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 2 162
2100:00 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 225 7625
2123:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 09
2105:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 78 7200
2127:00 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 I 00
2029:00 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR a I 35
212550 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 2 0
2100:00 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 764 19070
212150 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 3 330
2003:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 100
215100 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 204 2757
2107:00 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 0
2159:00 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 0
21A050 INTERCLUSTER-REOULAR 3 353 15770
2134150 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 I 0
2134250 INTERCLUSTER-REGLG.AR 3 1 90
21:43:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 2 85
2t4t00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 45
2lsOS:O0 INTER CLUSTER- RE@.G.AR 3 453 13965
215050 INTERCLUSTER-REGUL6R 3 322 11070
215t00 INTERCLUSTERREGULAR 3 2 115
21:64:00 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 40
215650 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 165 9659
215750 INTER CLUSTER- REGIJI.AR 3 1 33
2t5R00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 2 136
225050 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1300 47549
flOtOO INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 0

225350 INTER CLUSTER - REG.M.AR 3 1 0
225550 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 260 5692
225850 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR - 3 2 100
325700 INTER CLUSTER-REOaAR 3 I 0
225950 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 40
225900 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 I 0
22:10:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 333 1592?
221150 iNTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 100
22:1250 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 I 35
22:1450 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 0
22:1550 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 511 I980S
321750 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 I 65
22.1950 INTERCLUSTER-REGLLAR 3 2 000
2200:00 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 603 13127
222150 INTER CLUSTER- REGUlAR 3 1 0
225100 INTER CLUSTER - REGSAAR 3 1 25
222950 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 100
222550 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 412 14020
222750 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 100
222850 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 3 206
322950 INTER CLUSTER- REGLEAR 3 2 116
222000 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1114 49063
222150 INTER CLUSTER- REGUlAR 3 2 0
213t00 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1 05
225550 INTERCLUSTER-REGtEAR 3 260 12030
222750 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 I 100
222950 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 0
22:4050 INTERCLUSTER-RE68IAR 3 273 122S0
22342:00 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 2 2S
2234450 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 2 35
2234550 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 651 4261?
224600 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 2 5
2234950 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 8 3 19?
225050 INTER CLUSTER- REGUlAR 3 267 949?
225150 INTERCLUSTER-REGUL6R 3 3 65
225350 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 06
225&00 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 0
2255:00 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 207 8306
225650 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 2 0
225750 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1 16
225850 INTERCLUSTER-REGLR.AR 3 2 115
fl:S900 INTERCLUSTER-REGIA.AR 3 3 72
235050 ?NTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1621 96580
2353:00 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 6
235550 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 268 5210

INTERCLUSTER-REGULM 3 2 0
231050 INTERCLUSTER-REGIIAR 3 261 6999
23:1150 INTERCLUSTER-REGULPR 3 1 20
221300 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 2 47
23:1400 INTER CLUSTER - REGUlAR 3 1 0
22:1550 INTERCLUSTER-RE~L’R 3 830 50569
23:1600 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 63 ‘442
23:1050 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 100
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2520;00
232180
232250
232350
232550
222080
2327:50
232850
2320:00
232050
32350

232550
23:57:00
23:3850
23:40:00
234150
234550
254050
233.050
2254:00
235550
22:5050

INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR

3 235 0738
3 1 0
a i o
3 2 100
5 521 10254
3 1 lEO
3 I 0
2 2 I
1 3 10
5 1447 50175
3 2 100
3 037 7231
3 1 0
3 1 0
3 500 0138
1 I 0
3 600 24510
5 2 0
1 247 5000
3 1 100
3 207 2001
2 410 11201

05;EOSE
00:0050
00:0150
005550
00:0850
00:10:00
00:11:00
00:15:00
00:0050
002050
0025:00
002750
002050
002550
EOAO 110
004050
005050
0055:00
015050
OISSSO
01:1050
0 1:1450
00:15:00

// 01:1750

002050
012150

‘. 012450
012050
012550
01 27:00
0120:00
010050
012350
012550
002550
01:4050
01:4250
014350
01:45:00
015050
01:5250
0153:00
OISS:00
015850
01:5750
015850
025050
0251:00
02:0550
025050
02:1050
02:1350
02:1580
022050
022550
02 50:00
0225:00
024050
024550
025050
025250
025550
035050
035550
00:1050
03:1450
03:15:00
002050
032250
032550
032750
032050
032550
034050
03:4350
03:5050

INTER PMID 0 PLANT SVCAREA- EMERGENCY
INTER PMD DPL0NT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTER PMD D PLANT SAG AREA- REGULAR
INTER PflID 0 PLMO1 SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTER PARD 0 PLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR
INTER PARD D PL0NTSVCAREA-REGLII.AR
INTER PMD 0 PLANTS/CAREA- REGULAR
INTER PN4D 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTER PROD D PLflOT SVCMEA- REGULAR
INTER PARD 0 PLANT EVCAREA- REGULAR
INTER PN4D DPLANTSVCAREA-REGULAR
INTER P MOD PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTER PROD 0 PLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR
INTER PMD 0 PL0AITSVCAREA- REGULAR
INTER P MOD PLANT SVC AREA - REGULAR
INTER PNID 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAND 0 PUNT SL’CAREA- REGULAR
INTER PMD DPLAJITSVCAREA- REGULAR
INTER P MOD PLANT SVC AREA - REGULAR
INTER PMD D PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTER PROD 0 PLANT SAC AREA- REGULAR
INTER PARD 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAND DPLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR
INTER P MOD PLANT SIC AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAJ4O D PLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR
INTER PMD 0 PLAJ4TSVCAREA- REGULAR
INTER P MOD PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTER PPIDO PLANT SAC AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAND 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAtio DPLANTSIICAREA- REGULAR
INTER PMD D PLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR
INTER PMD D PLANT SIC AREA- REGULAR
INTER PROD 0 PLANT SAC AREA- REGULAR
INTER PROD 0 PlANT SVCAREA- REGULAR
INTER PROD OPLA24T SIC AREA- REGULAR
INTER P MOD PLANT SAC AREA- REGULAR
INTER PROD D PLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR
INTER PM4D DPLAJ4TSVCAREA- REGULAR
INTER PMO D PLANT SAC AREA- REGULAR
INTER PMD D PLANT SW AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAND 0 PLANT SW AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAJ4D 0 PLAN] S’IACAREA-REGULAR
INTER PAtIO 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTER PMO D PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
0OTER PMD D PLANT SW AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAtIO 0 PLANT SW AREA- REGULAR
INTER PARD 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTER PARD 0 PLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR
INTER PMDGPLANTSVCAREA-REGULAR
INTER PROD D PLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR
INTER PAND OPLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR
INTER PMD DPLANTSVCAREA- REGULAR
INTER PMD D PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTER PMD D PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAND 0 PLANT SVCAREA-REGULAR
INTER PAND D PLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR
INTER PAND D PLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR
INTER PMODPLAI4TSVCAREA-REGULAR
INTER P MD D PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTER RAND 0 PLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR
INTER P MOD PLANT SIC AREA- REGULAR
INTER PMD D PLANT SAC AREA- REGULAR
INTER PROD 0 PLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR
INTER PROD OPLANTSVCAREA-REOULAR
INTER PROD 0 PLANTSVC AREA-REGULAR
INTER P MOD PLANT SIC AREA- REGULAR
INTER PMDD PLANT SW AREA- REGULAR
INTER PARD D PLANT SW AREA- REGULAR
INTER PROD 0 PLANT SAC AREA- REGULAR
INTER P MOD PLANT SAC AREA- REGL0.AR
INTER PAND D PLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR
INTER PAA400PLMITSVCAREA-REGULAR
INTER PARD 0 PLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR
INTER PROD D PLANTSVCAREA- REGULAR
INTER P AND D PLANT SIC AREA- REGULAR
INTER PARDDPLANTSVCAREA-REGULAR

3 2 0
5 1042 43310
3 148 4142
3 1 .20
3 440 17012
2 1 5
3 300 11003
3 34 700
3 520 7200
0 14$ 7304
3 I 0
3 1242 07154
3 340 13015
3 205 0159
3 420 15101
3 270 15000
3 210 0450
3 1000 57472
3 114 5400
3 175 0023
3 1 0
2 704 21354
3 1 0
3 230 5055
3 1 0
3 1 0
3 517 13705
3 1 0
3 1 0
3 1 100
3 722 33308
3 I 0
3 231 0005
3 I 0
3 151 0138
3 1 ES
3 1 20
3 482 10557
3 300 275]
3 1 70
3 1 0
3 202 10054
2 1 0
3 I 38
3 1 0
2 057 36005
3 1 100
5 10] 3000
3 1 0
3 204 ¶0058
3 2 0
3 400 15730
3 471 00257
2 091 2009
3 009 24901
3 240 2773
3 170 5000
3 520 10940
3 247 5067
3 I 20
3 55 202
3 09] 23510
3 237 5020
3 400 12714
3 I 0
3 44’ 17202
s 270 SEES
3 1 0
3 300 11654
2 1 0
3 314 0954
3 02 2505
3 27 305
3 511 24555
3 287 9231

13 725 14816
00,123

25A3~4 -20%Ree01
70.57%
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035525
04:00:00
04:0550
0425:00
04:10:00
04:15:00
0420.00
0425:E0
042050
0420.00
04:35:00
04:40410
044525
045050
045525
0541050
0550410
05:10:00
0516:00
0520:00
0525:00
05:30:00
052525
05A050
05:41:00
055005
015550
065050
005&0O
00:04:00
05:10:00
00:15410
06.10:00
002050
052025
051550
08:4025
084550
0050:00
00:04:00
05:5550
04:1750
07:00:00
0754410
07:05:00
07:10:00
07:15:00

/~ 07:19:00
07:20:00
0725:00
071025
07:55:00
07:39:00
0740:00
0744:00
0740:00
07:50:00
0752:00
075450
07:65:00
005025
04:03:00
0855:00
00:1050
00:11:00
00:14:00
00:15:00
0024:00
0024:00
0024:00
0920:00
005550
0902:00
084000
004550
04:4550
005025
04:52:00
085550
00:00:00
04:0150
04:02:00
09:0525
09:10:00
09:11:00
09:1650
0520.00
0021:00
0925:00
0920:00
091525
04:3450
0025:00
004025
0044:00
095050
0054:00
095525
102550
100150

INTER PAND 0 PLANT SUCAREA- REGULAR
INTER PAJID U PLANT SVC AREA-REGULAR
INTER PM4D D PLANTSVCAREA- REGULAR
INTER PAND 0 PLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR
INTER P AND 0 PLANT SW AREA- REGULAR
INTER P AID 0 PLANT SUCAREA - REGULAR
INTER PMAD 0 PLMITSVCAREA- REGULAR
INTER PAND 0 PLAJ4T SVCAREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID 0 PLANT SVCAREA-REGULAR
INTER PAID 0 PLAOT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAND 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID G PLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID 0 PLANTSVCAREA-REGULAR
INTER PAID OPLANTSVCAREA-REOIJLAR
INTER P AND 0 PLANT SIC AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAND D PLA,NT SUC AREA- REGUI.AR
INTER P MIlD 0 PLANT SW AREA- REGULAR
INTER P AID 0 PLANT SW AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAND 0 PLNAT SVC AREA-REGULAR
INTER PAND 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTER P AID 0 PLANT SVC AREA - REGULAR
INTER P AND 0 PLAIT SW AREA- REGULAR
INTER PM4D 0 PLANT SW AREA-REGULAR
INTER PAID 0 PLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID 0 PLANT SW AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID 0 PLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID 0 PLANT SVC AREA-REGULAR
INTER PAND 0 PLANT SVC AREA-REGULAR
INTER P AND 0 PLANT SW AREA - REGULAR
INTER PAID 0 PLANT 1VCAREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID 0 PLANTSVCAREA-REGULAR
INTER PAID D PLANT BUG AREA- REGULAR
INTER P MID 0 PLANT lUG AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAIDD PLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR
INTER PAND 0 PLANT BUG AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID OPLANTSVCAREA-REStE.AR
INTER PAID D PLAIT BUG AREA-REGULAR
INTER PAID OPLA.NTSVCAREA-REGUIAR
INTER PAID U PLANT SUCAREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID 0 PLMIT SW AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAND 0 PLANT BUG AREA-REG1RAR
INTER P MID 0 PLANT SUGAREA - REGULAR
INTER PAID 0 PLMIT 5VC AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID 0 PL~,NT BUG AREA-REGULAR
INTER P AND D PLANT BUG AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID 0 PLANT EUGAREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID 0 PLMIT SVG AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID 0 PLANT BUG AREA- REGULAR
INTER pAID o PLANT BUG AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAND 0 PLANT BUG AREA-REGULAR
INTER P MID 0 PLANT lUG AREA - REGIAAR
INTER PAID 0 PLANT SVGAREA- REGULAR
INTER P MID 0 PLANT BUG AREA- REGULAR
INTER P AID 0 PLANT BUG AREA - REGULAR
INTER PAID DPLANT SUGAREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID 0 PLANT BVCAREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID 0 PLANT BUG AREA-REGULAR
INTER PAID 0 PLANT EUGAREA-REGULAR
INTER PAID DPLANT SVGAREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID D PLANT SVC AREA-REGULAR
INTER PAID 0 PLANT SUC AREA- REStEAR
INTER PANDO PLMITBUCAREA- REGULAR
INTER P AND 0 PLANT SW AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID 0 PLAS4TSVC AREA- REGLAR
INTER PAID OPLANT SVCAREA- REGUlAR
INTER PAID 0 PLANT BUG AREA-REGULAR
INTER P AND D PLANTSUGAREA-REGULAR
INTER PAID DPLM4T lUG AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID 0 PLANTSVGAREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID 0 PLANT BUG AREA- REGULAR
INTER P AND D PLANT lUG AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID DPLAITSUCAREA- REStRAR
INTER P AND 0 PLANT BUG AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID D PLANT BUG AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID 0 PLRI4TSVGAREA- REGUlAR
INTER PAID U PLAIT SW AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID 0 PLANT BVC AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID DPLM0TSVGAREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID 0 PLANT BUGAREA- REGULAR
INTER PAND 0 PLANT SW AREA- REGULAR
INTER P AND D PLANT lUG AREA-REGULAR
INTER PAID DPLANT SUGAREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID 0 PLANT SVGAREA- REGUlAR
INTER PAID 0 PLANT SW AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID 0 PLAIT EVG AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID 0 PLANTSWAREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID D PLANT BUG AREA-REGULAR
INTER PAID 0 PLANT SUGAREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID 0 PLAIT SUGAREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID D PLANTSVCAREA-REGLE.AR
INTER PAID 0 PLANT lUG AREA-REGULAR
INTER PAID 0 PLANT EUG AREA-REGUlAR
INTER PAID 0 PLANT BUG AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID 0 PL~NTSYCAREA-REGUL0R
INTER PAID 0 PLANT BUG AREA-REGULAR
INTER PAID 0 PLANT BUG AREA- REGULAR
INTER P AND D PLAIT BUG AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID 0 PLANT SUGAREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID OPLANT SUGAREA- REGULAR
lEtTER PAID 0 PLANT BUG AREA- REQW

3 III 2700
3 597 20570
3 01 421
3 I 80
3 397 11300
3 201 14702
3 154 0055
3 103 7102
3 1 55
3 734 24012
8 4 240
3 240 7893
3 193 7002
3 124 700
3 75 1103
3 848 37801
3 103 9997

III 0015
3 127 0100
3 84 3427
3 53 1435
3 507 17294
3 63 1731
3 70 2704
3 172 5709
3 14R 9370
3 50 3923
3 431 19003
3 52 1001
3 I 42
3 202 11347
3 110 7095
3 070 10717
3 40 2500
2 118 3090
3 09 3802
3 — 8700
3 08 4001
3 57 3187
3 1 100
3 204 8925
3 1 45
3 403 24824
3 I 90
3 1 95
3 139 5709
3 133 4140
3 1 0
3 139 0242
3 50 3971
3 305 17074
3 1 40
3 2 41
3 142 5355
3 139 1707
3 1 0
3 51 5007
3 I 100
3 2 74
3 51 3733
3 432 11342
3 1 9
3 103 3200
3 138 9290
3 1 100
3 1 51
3 324 19437
3 III 2225
2 1 58
3 4 185
3 507 23423
3 55 435
3 I lEO
3 09 3595
3 183 8521
2 1 lEG
3 113 3012
3 I 100
3 2E1 7102
3 842 10154
3 33 2371
3 1 50
3 2 100
3 158 8510
3 2 150
3 50 1810
3 250 14028
3 1 0
3 100 2505
3 1 50
3 502 12104
3 1 0
8 5 321
3 55 1050
3 315 15020
3 8 295
3 1 0
3 40 2404
3 539 21825
3 1 25
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10.0500
00700

10:10:00
10:15410
1020:00
02200

102400
802550
102700
10:3000
1006:00
10A000
I 04500
10:60:00
105&00
10:55:00
ltOO:EO
11:0200
11:0500
11:1000
11:15:00
112000
112500
112000
‘10500
110750
1170000
1170500
116850
110500
12.0000
120500
12:1000
12:15.00
122000
122500
122000
122650
124000
12A600
125000
120550
130000
135500
13:1000
12:15 00
132000
132500

130000
85:3500
13>60:00
13>6550
136000
13:55:00
140000
145550
14:10:00
14:1500
142000
142550
140000
140100
14:3500
14>4000
144550
140500
140500
150050
15:0500
15:1000
151500
152000
152500
852200
15000
I 5>45:00
15:6000
150500
165000
165550
10:10 00
16:1 5:00
162050
162100
162500
160000
160550
16:43:00
16:45:00
16:5000
16:55:00
170050
17:05:00
17:1000
17:12.00
171500
172000
172500
17:30:00
17:35:00

INTERPM400PLMITSVCAREA-REGULAR
INTER P.64>100 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAND 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTER RAND 0 PLANT EVOAREA- REGULAR
INTERPANDDPLANTSVCAREA-REGZJLAR
INTER P.63400 PLANT SVOAREA- REGULAR
INTER P34>10 DPL*NTSVOAREA-REGULAR
INTER RAND 0 PLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR
INTER P3440 D PLANTSVCAREA- REGULAR
INTER PA4’IDDPLANTSVCAREA-REGULAR
INTER PAJ>ID DPLANTSVCAREA-REGULAR
INTER RAND 0 PLANT EVO AREA- REGULAR
INTER P MID D PLANT SVO AREA- REGULAR
INTER PANO 0 PLANT 3VC AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAND 0 PLANT EVC AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAND 0 PLART SVO AREA-REGULAR
INTER P34>100 PLANT SW AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAND 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTER RAND 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTER PANO D PLMTSVCAREA- REGULAR
INTER P34>10 DPLANT SVOAREA- REGULAR
INTER PAND 0 PLANT SW AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAND 0 PLASOT 3VCAREA- REGULAR
INTER PANODPL63OTSVOAREA- REGULAR
INTER RAND 0 PLANT EVOAREA- REGULAR
INTER RAND 0 PLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR
INTER PAND 0 PLANT SVOAREA- REGULAR
INTER P34>100 PLANT SW AREA- REGULAR
INTER PARD 0 PLANT EVO AREA- REGULAR
INTER PANO 0 PLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR
INTER PAND D PLMITSVCAREA-REGULAR
INTER RAND 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTER RAND 0 PLANT SW AREA- REGULAR
INTER P AND 0 PLANT SVO AREA- REGULAR
INTER RAND D PLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR
INTER PA4>ID 0 PLANT aVG AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAND 0 PLONT SW AREA-REGULAR
INTER P34>100 PLANT SVO AREA- REGULAR
INTER RAND 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAND 0 PLANT SVO AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAND 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTER P AND 0 PLMITSVCAREA- REGULAR
INTER RAND D PLANT SVOAREA- REGULAR
INTER RAND D PLANT aVG AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAND 0 PLANT SVO AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAND D PLANT SVO AREA- REGULAR
INTER PARD 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTER RAND 0 PLANT SW AREA- RE~.AR
INTER PAND D PLANTSVGAREA- REGULAR
INTER RAND 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTER RAND 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTER RAND 0 PLANT SW AREA-REGULAR
INTER PAND D PlANT aVG AREA- REGULAR
INTER PARD D PLANT SVO AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAND 0 PLANT SVO AREA- REGULAR
INTER P34400 PLANT SVGAREA- REGULAR
INTER PANO D PLANTSVOAREA-REGULAR
INTER P34>100 PLANT SVOAREA- REGULAR
INTER P AND 0 PLANT aVG AREA- REGULAR
INTER RAND 0 PLANT 5810 AREA- REGULAR
INTER P34100 PLNOTSVCAREA- REGULAR
INTER P AND 0 PLANT aVG AREA- REGULAR
INTER P.63400 PLANT EVO AREA. REGULAR
INTER RAND 0 PlANT SVO AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAND 0 PLANT aVG AREA- REGULAR
INTER P AND 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTER RAND 0 PLANT EVOAREA- REGULAR
INTER P34100 PLANT SVO AREA- REGULAR
INTER PANO 0 PLANT SVO AREA- REGULAR
INTER P34>100 PLANT aVG AREA- REGULAR
INTER P MD 0 PLANT SVG AREA- REGULAR
INTER RAND 0 PLANT 5810 AREA-REGULAR
INTER P.63400 PLANT5VGAREA- REGULAR
INTER P.63400 PLANT aVG AREA- REGULAR
INTER P.63400 PLANT SVO AREA- REGUlAR
INTER PAND 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTER P.64>100 PLANT aVG AREA- REGULAR
INTER RAND 0 PLANT aVG AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAND DPLANTEVCAREA- REGULAR
INTER RAND 0 PLANTSVCAREA- REGULAR
INTER RAND 0 PL63OT SW AREA- REGULAR
INTER P AND 0 PLANT SVO AREA- REGULAR
INTER PANO 0 PLANT aVG AREA- REGULAR
INTER RAND 0 PLANT aVG AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAND 0 PLANT 5VG AREA- REGULAR
INTER P AND 0 PLANT aVG AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAND 0 PLANT EVO AREA- REGULAR
INTER RAND 0 PLANT SW AREA-REGULAR
INTER RAND 0 PLANT aVG AREA- REGULAR
INTER RAND 0 PLANT aVG AREA- REGULAR
INTER P AND 0 PLANT SVG AREA- REGULAR
INTER RAND 0 PLANT aVG AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAND D PLANTSVG AREA- REGULAR
INTER P AND 0 PLANT SVG AREA- REGULAR
INTER P34100 PLANT aVG AREA- REGULAR
INTER RAND 0 PLANT SVG AREA- REGULAR
INTER RAND 0 PLANT aVG AREA- REGULAR
INTER P34100 PLANT SVG AREA- REGULAR
INTER P AND 0 PLANT 5810 AREA- REGULAR
INTER RAND 0 PLANTSVG AREA-REGULAR

3 21 652
2 I 100
3 124 6460
3 133 5624
3 106 3053
2 I lEE
3 1 lEE
3 60 3640
3 1 100
3 164 6411
3 60 4676
3 241 35724
2 211 8210
3 jIG 5062
3 1 0
3 55 610
3 340 14975
3 1 25
3 42 701
3 206 1476G
3 247 10202
3 62 3330
3 53 4025
3 68 5510
3 54 264
3 1 51
2 53 4080
3 154 6182
3 126 5716
3 57 1143
3 250 20400
3 52 1392
3 121 4300
3 37 1760
3 40 2425
3 50 56
3 241 14062
1 112 7204
3 167 5565
3 51 2394
3 42 263
2 51 154
3 302 18585
3 lEO 1257
3 05 4403
2 110 1750
1 200 4016
3 134 5125
3 112 4625
3 76 4371
3 4 265
3 158 7469
3 4 160
3 2 73
3 316 14200
3 85 2158
3 101 6572
3 349 16010
3 0 566
3 66 1070
3 204 2437
3 1 8
3 II 1380
1 63 4253
1 337 17600
3 21 645
3 2 0
3 355 17395
3 3 163
3 345 5356
3 100 2073
3 64 2610
3 52 100
3 156 6703
3 46 1565
3 176 7003
3 54 2143
3 129 4304
3 457 21622
3 51 1714
3 243 10541
1 108 0738
3 175 7909
3 I IOU
3 46 355
3 251 621’
3 1 100
3 1 30
2 163 7079
3 60 2783
3 7 420
3 312 1E127
3 05 2292
3 ¶03 6603
3 I 15
3 237 7130
I 172 0713
3 71 3813
3 342 11623
3 05 3742
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17,4020
174 510
17:60:00
17:54:00
17:05:00
1000,00
00:0100
1012:00
18,04:00
100500
10,00:00
10,0710
10:0800
‘0:10:00
le:1 too
10:12,00
10:13:00
10:14:00
10:1510
10:17:00
¶020:00
1023:00
152500
1050,00
10:35:00
10:40:00
1W4500
10,4:6:00
¶050,00
¶05500
10,0010
10.0310
19,05,00
19:10:00
10:15:00
1920:00
10:05:00
¶9:00:00
19:31,00
102200
10:35:00
19:3000
194000
00:43:00
10,44:00
104510
10,40,00

158010
1980,00
20,00,00

N 2033:00
203510
20:1000
20:15,00
20:10:00
2020:00
202510
1029:00
2030:00
205210
20:35,00
205700
202t00
2E4010
2G44,00
20,4510
20,40:00
2080:00
201310
2055,00
2080,00
21,0030
21 1510
20:1 0:00
21 :15:00
211010
212000
212500
202010
215510
214020
20,4500
21,4800
210010
21:5500
220010
22,0530
22:1020
22:15,00
2220,00
2222:00
222510
225010
225300
2215,00
225800
22,40,00
22,4100
224510
228000

INTER PMD D PLAIT EVOAREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID 0 PLAIT EVO AREA-REGULAR
INTER P kID 0 PLANT 0V0 AREA - REGulAR
INTER PMD D PLAIT SVC AREA-REGULAR
INTER PAID D PLAIT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID 0 PLM0T EVO AREA- REGULAR
INTER PMD D PLNJTSVCAREA-REGULAR
INTER PAID D PLAIT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID 0 PiAtif SVGAREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID 0 PLAIT SW AREA- REGULAR
INTER PMD D PLAJOT SVG AREA-REGULAR
INTER P MO D PLAIT SVCAREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID 0 PL6NTSVCAREA-REGULAR
INTER PAID D PLAIT SVC AREA- REGULAR
IN1ER PAID D PLAIT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID 0 PlANT SW AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID D PLNOTSVCAREA-REGULAR
INTER PAID 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID D PLAIT SW AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID 0 PLAIT SW AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID 0 PLANT aVG AREA-REGULAR
INTER PAID D PLAIT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID 0 PiNG SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTER PROD 0 PLAIT SW AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID D PLAIT SVC AREA. REGULAR
INTER P AID 0 PLANT SW AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID D PLANT aVG AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID D PLAIT SVC AREA-REGJI.AR
INTER PAID D PLAIT SVC AREA-REGULAR
INTER PAID 0 PLAIT aVG AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID 0 PLONTSVCAREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID D PLAIT SVC AREA-REGULAR
INTER PAID 0 PLAIT aVG AREA- REGULAR
INTER P AID 0 PLAIT SVG AREA- REGULAR
INTER P AID D PLAIT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTER P MD D PiNG aVG AREA- REGUlAR
INTER P AID 0 PLAIT aVG AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID 0 PLANT SVG AREA-REGULAR
INTER PAID 0 PLAIT SW AREA-REGULAR
1N1ER PAID 0 PLAIT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTER P AID 0 P1-MT SVG AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID D PLN0TSVGAREA-REGULAR
INTER PAID D PLAIT aVG AREA-REGULAR
INTER PAID D PLAIT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTER pROD D PLANT aVG AREA- REGULAR
INTER PMD D PLANT aVG AREA-REGUiAR
INTER PAID D PLAIT aVG AREA-REGUI.AR
INTER PROD 0 PSJJOT SW AREA- REGUIAR
INTER PAID D PiAITSVGAREA-REGUiAR
INTER PAID D PiMOT aVG AREA-REGLE.AR
INTER PAID 0 PLANT EVC AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID 0 PLAITSVCAREA- REGULAR
INTER P AID 0 PLANT aVG AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID 0 PLAIT aVG AREA-REGIJLOR
INTER PAID 0 PLAIT EVG AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID D PLANT SVG AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID D PLAIT aVG AREA- REGULAR
INTER P MD D PLAIT aVG AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID 0 PLANT aVG AREA-REGUlAR
INTER PAID 0 PLANT EVG AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID D PLMOT SVG AREA-REGULAR
INTER PAID 0 PLAIT aVG AREA- REGULAR
INTER P MD 0 PLAIT aVG AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID 0 PLANT SVGAREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID 0 PLAIT SVCAREA-REGUL0R
INTER PAID 0 PLANT aVG AREA- REGuG.AR
INTER PAID 0 PIflJT aVG AREA- REGULAR
INTER P AND D PLANT aVG AREA- REGULAR
INTER P MD D PLAIT aVG AREA- REGULAR
INTER PMD 0 PLAEIT aVG AREA-REGLRJR
INTER PAID 0 PLANT aVG AREA- REGULAR
INTER PROD OPLANT SVG AREA- REGULAR
INTER PMD D PLAIT aVG AREA-REGULAR
INTER PAID 0 PLAIT aVG AREA- REGLE.AR
INTER PROD 0 PLAIT aVG AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID D PLOAOTSVGAREA-REGULAR
INTER PMD D PLANT aVG AREA-REGULAR
INTER PMD 0 PLAIT aVG AREA-RECtUM
INTER PAID 0 P1-Nil aVG AREA- REGULAR
INTER P MD D PLAIT aVG AREA- REGULAR
INTER P MD D PLAIT aVG AREA- REGULAR
INTER PMD 0 PLAIT SVG AREA-REGULAR
INTER PAID 0 PLANT SVG AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID DPL.ANT aVG AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID D PLAIT SVGAREA-REGULAR
INTER PAID DPLANT aVG AREA-REGLILAR
INTER PAID 0 PLAITSVGAREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID D PLAIT SVG AREA-REGULAR
INTER P MD D PLANT aVG AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID 0 PLANT aVG AREA-REGIRAR
INTER PROD 0 PLAIT aVG AREA- REGULAR
INTER PMD D PLfl4TSVGAREA- REGULAR
INTER P MD D PLANT SVG AREA- REGULAR
INTER P MD D PLAIT SW AREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID 0 PLANT SVG AREA-REGULAR
INTER PAID DPLAITSVCAREA- REGUlAR
INTER PMD 0 PLANT EVG AREA- REGULAR
INTER PROD 0 PLMTSVCAREA-REGIt.AR
INTER PROD 0 PLANTSVGAREA- REGULAR
INTER PAID D PLANT aVG AREA- REGULAR

3 60 5505
O 5 97
3 131 2694
3 0 lEO
3 ¶07 7507
3 010 26800
3 1 21
3 1 20
3 2 46
3 143 7207
3 3 80
3 1 30
0 3 63
3 00 0255
3 1 25
3 I 25
3 1 40
3 1 30
3 174 6424
3 1 20
2 155 E221
2 1 20
3 53 2328
3 334 10023
3 lEO 5005
3 85 2130
3 135 3072
a i 30
3 148 0573
3 87 3629
2 020 20072
3 1 100
3 II? OEOO
3 320 12521
3 200 7000
3 303 0006
3 215 10159
3 510 24452
3 1 20
3 1 53
3 165 3R10
3 1 ¶00
3 224 6754
3 1 81
3 1 0
3 342 12512
3 I 55
3 214 5423
3 103 “77
2 510 15003
3 2 100
3 150 10433
3 348 10709
3 490 17271
3 ¶ 0
3 205 7873
3 30 303
3 1 55
3 021 34700
3 1 15
3 214 10504
3 2 150
3 1 55
3 125 4497
3 3 035
3 403 10005
3 3 45
3 347 10183
3 1 05
3 202 1015
a i 0
3 1002 44805
3 417 17592
a 207 0275
3 443 10021
3 1 05
3 383 17024
3 280 12405
3 020 32029
3 104 1574
3 207 7014
3 302 0054
3 1 25
3 415 11454
3 152 4935
3 072 38244
3 145 6735
3 303 13030
3 377 22050
3 342 0207
3 2 0
3 103 3093
3 840 20070
3 1 70
3 213 0325
3 1 10
3 307 02820
3 1 25
3 573 25558
3 230 0588
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223550 INTER PAS’ID 0 FLIRT SYCAREA- REGULAR 3 247 8346
235030 INTER PARD D PL90OTSVGMOEA- REGULAR 3 1244 46269
230530 INTER PROD D PLAIT SVGAREA- REGULAR 3 92 3109
23:1050 INTER P24400 PLM8T SYGAREA- REGIJLAR 3 914 22940
23:1550 INTER PASIDO PLAJITSVGAREA- REGULAR 3 751 27215
232030 INTER P17100 PLANTSVC AREA- REGULAR 3 250 10745
232550 INTER P40400 PLAIT SVCAREA- REGULAR 3 187 6282
2320:00 INTER P17400 PLAIT OVCAREA- REGULAR 3 018 43052
2305:00 INTER P17400 PLANT SVGAREA- REGULAR 3 672 22239
234000 tITER P1740 D PLAIT SVGAREA- REGULAR 3 308 12320
23)4950 INTER PN400PLAITSVGFREA- REGULAR 3 470 17077
23:60:00 INTER PN400PLMITSVGAREA- REGULAR 3 391 7950
2335:00 INTER P1710 0 PLANT SVG AREA- REGULAR 3 421 12002
23:5930 INTER P17000 PLM0TSVGAREA-REGULAR 3 144 10235

00:00:00 INTRA 8MG- REGULAR 3 3 106
00:0130 INTRAOMG-REGULAR 3 2492 119335
003250 INTRA 9MG- REGULAR 3 4 245
005500 INTRA 9MG- REGULAR 3 402 22150
00:10:00 INTRA 9MG- REGULAR 3 054 28004
00:12:00 INTRA 9480-REGULAR 3 2 07
00:1530 INTRA 0240- REGULAR 3 1970 74755
00:1600 INTRA 9MG- REGULAR 3 1 000
002030 INTRA 9MG - REGULAR 3 501 20939
002900 INTRA 9MG-REGULAR 3 581 27458
E0:3030 INTRA 9MG- REGULAR 3 2354 116303
000130 INTRASMG- REGULAR 3 40 1109
000500 1NTRA 0MG - REGULAR 3 715 40492
004030 INTRA 9MG- REGULAR 3 790 29904
00,46:00 INTRA 9MG - REGULAR 3 0% 44800
004830 INTRA 0MG - REGULAR 3 4 202
005050 INTRA 9MG-REGULAR 8 764 42197
00:5230 INTRA 9MG- REGULAR 3 1 00
005430 INTRA 0MG - REGULAR 3 1 80
003400 INTRA 9MG- REGULAR 3 882 24516
00:5730 INTRA 9240-REGULAR 3 3 213
005000 ONTRA0MG- REGULAR 3 9 432
00:69.00 INTRA 9MG- REGULAR 3 1 156
005030 INTRA 9MG- RE~0LAR 3 2701 152147
015080 INTRA998G-REGULAR 3 9 750
01:02.00 INTRO, 9MG - REGULAR - 3 3 145
0133:00 INTRA9MG-REGULA.R 3 2 196
003630 INTRA 9MG- REGULAR 3 471 21725
015050 INTRA 9240- REGULAR 3 1 42
015730 INTRA 9MG - REGULAR 3 1 76
91:1030 INTRO, 9MG- REGULAR 3 474 29001
01:1230 IIITRA9MG-REGULAR 3 I 75

/ 01:1650 INTRO, 9MG-REGULAR 3 1016 49766
002030 INTRO, 9MG - REGULAR 3 546 21997
012250 INTRO, 8240-REGULAR 2 1 90
012430 INTRA9MG-REGULAR 3 0 00
002630 INTRO, 9MG- REGULAR 3 701 34205
012930 INTRA9MC-REGULAR 3 I 05
012750 INTRO, 0MG - REGULAR 3 1 60
0100.00 INTRA9MG-REGULAR 3 2420 129134
912630 INTRO, 9MG - REGULAR 3 983 34575
01)4000 INTRO, 9MG - REGULAR 3 390 20073
01)4150 INTRO, 9MG- REGULAR 3 1 0
014630 INTRO, 9MG- REGULAR 3 1100 50075
004750 INTRAOMG-REGULIR 3 1 55
015030 INTRO, 9MG - REGULAR 3 316 09797
005530 INTRO, 9MG- REG~AR 3 330 15063
025000 INTRO, 9MG- REGULAR 3 1038 90034
025250 INTRO, 9MG - REGULAR 3 1 10
021530 INTRO, 0MG- REGULAR 3 470 20947
021 030 INTRA 0MG- REGULAR 3 534 22306
02:1500 INTRO,5JAG-REGULM 3 1019 50806
02:1650 INTRO, 9MG- REGULAR 3 I 05
02:1930 INTRO, 9MG- REGULAR 3 1 75
022030 INTRA5MG-REGULAR 3 507 22705
022530 INIILO, 9MG-REGULAR 3 270 12029
023050 INTRA9MG-REGULAR 3 1910 00400
02:0430 INTRAOMG-REGULIR 3 1 65
020900 INTRABMG-REGULAR 3 300 16009
02,40:00 INTRO, 9MG-REGULAR 3 623 20695
024130 INTRO, 9MG- REGULAR 3 I 0
024530 INTRO, 9MG- REGULAR 3 1372 05000
023450 INTRO, 9MG - REGULAR 3 1 80
025050 INTRO, 9MG- REGULAR 3 539 10029
023130 INTRO, 9MG- REGULAR 3 1 32
025330 INTRO, 9MG - REGULAR 3 1 8
015450 INTRO, 9MG-REGULAR 5 1 100
025530 INTRO, 9MG- REGULAR 3 353 12432
02:5730 INTRO, 0MG - REGILAR 3 1 60
025950 INTRO, 9MG- REGULAR 3 1 40
033030 INTRO, 9MG- REGULAR 3 1683 78676
035550 INTRAEMG-REGULAR 3 400 17230
035850 INTRO, 9MG - REGULAR 3 1 2
053050 INTRO, 9MG - REGULAR 3 1 0
031000 INTRO, 9MG- REGULAR 3 563 24010
03:1630 INTRO, 0MG- REGULAR 5 1039 58032
030030 INTRA9MG-REGULAR 3 270 10970
032250 INTRO, 9MG - REGULAR 3 1 20
032530 INTRO, 0MG- REGULAR 3 328 12049
030030 INTRO,0MG-REQR.O,R 3 1260 62517
030130 6{TRA9MG-REGIAAR 3 1 00
030630 INTRO, 9MG- REGULAR 3 101 15874
030830 INTRO, 9MG- REGULAR 3 1 100
03,4030 INTRO, 9MG- REGI0AR 3 414 12474
03,4650 INTRO, 9240- REGULAR 3 670 30607
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03:50.00
03:55:00
00000
0421:00
040000
Ot0000
04:1500
04:15:00
04:17:00
042080
042100
040500
0400.00
040800
04:3600
04:4000
O4MZOO
044800
044700
0400:00
040000
040600
050000
050600
05:1000
05:1100
05:1200
05:15:00
05:18:00
082000
0502:00
0525:00
0527:00
052900
050000
052220
05:3800
052500
052600
054000
05:4400
054525
0800:00
550100
060305
0505:00
085000

7 05:07:00
080000
060100
080200
080300
06:0400
060800
06:08:00
000700
080800
06:1000
00:1100
00:14:00
08:1500
06:1600
08:1700
08:1900
0600:00
082500
080800
082700
081000
060800
080500
05:3800
0827:00
0640:00
004500
084820
065600
080000
0&5900
010000
070500
071000
07:1500
072000
072000
07:3000
070500
074000
07:4500
070000
070500
0800:00
002100
080000
001000
001500
0800.00
002500
063050
005100

INTRA BMG - REGULAR
INTRA 0MG-REGULAR
INTRA6MG-REGIJLAR
tErRA 6MG- REGULAR

tNTRA 6MG - REGULAR
IN1RA 6MG-REGULAR
INTRAEMG-REGIJLAR
INTRA 6MG - REGULAR
1N1RA 0MG-REGULAR
INIRA 6000-REGULAR
tNTRA 0000- REGULAR
tNTRA 0MG-REGULAR
tNTRA6MC-REGULER
INTRA 6MG-REGULAR
1N1RA 5MG-REGULAR
INTRA 0MG- REGULAR
INTR4 6MG- REGULAR
INTRA 0MG-REGULAR
INTRA 6MG-REGULAR
INTRA 6MG- REGULAR
INTRA 6MG - REGULAR
INTRA 6MG-REGULAR
1NTRAEMG-REGUL4R
INTRA 6MG- REGULAR
INTRA 6MG-REGULAR
INTRA 0MG- REGULAR
tNTRA 6MG - REGULAR
INTRA 6MG-REGUlAR
1NTRA6MG-REGIJLAR
NTTRA 0MG- REGULAR
INTRA 0MG-REGULAR
INTRA 0MG-REGULAR
INTRA 6MG- REGULAR
ISOTRA 6MG-REGULAR
INTRA 6MG-REGULAR
IN1RAOMG- REGULAR
INTRA 6MG-REGULAR
INTRA 6MG-REGULAR
INTRA 6MG-REGULAR
INTRA 6MG-REGULAR
INTRA 6MG-REGULAR
IN1RA 0MG - REGULAR
INTRA 0MG-REGULAR
INTRA 6MG-REGULAR
INTRA 0MG-REGULAR
INTRA 0MG - REGULAR
INTRA 0MG-REGULAR
INTRA 8MG-REGULAR
INTRAEMG-REGIJLAR
INTRA 6MG-REGULAR
INTRA 6MG - REGULAR
INTRA 6MG - REGuLAR
INTRA 6MG- REGULAR
INTRA 0MG-REGULAR
INTRA 6MG-REGULAR
INTRA 6MG- REGULAR
INTRA 6MG- REGUlAR
INTRA 6MG - REGULAR
INTRA 6MG - REGULAR
INTRA 6MG- REGULAR
INTRA 6MG - REGULAR
INTRA0MG-RE~AR
tErRA 6MG- REGULAR
tErRA 0MG-REGULAR
INTRA 5MG-REGULAR
INTRA 6MG- REGUlAR
INIRA 6MG- REGULAR
(tErRA 0MG-REGULAR
INTRA 6MG - REGULAR
INTRA 6MG-REGUlAR
INTRA 0MG- REGULAR
OITRA 0MG-REGULAR
INTRA 6MG- REGUlAR
IN1RA 6MG-REGULAR
INTRA 0MG-REGULAR
INTRA 0MG-REGULAR
INTRA0MG-REGLOAR
INTRA 6MG-REGULAR
LNTRA 0MG-REGULAR
INTRA 6MG - REGULAR
INTRAEMG-REGULRR
INTRA 0MG-REGULAR
INTRA 0MG - REGULAR
O4TRA 6MG-REGULAR
INTRA 6MG-REGULAR
INTRA 0MG-REGULAR
(tErRA 6MG - REGULAR
INTRA 6MG-REGULAR
INTRA 6MG - REGULAR
NIRA 0MG-REGULAR
IT4TRAEMG-REGtRAR
INTRA 6MG- REGULAR
INTRA 6MG - REGULAR
INTRA 0MG-REGULAR
INTRA 8MG-REGULAR
INTRA 6MG-REGULAR
INTRA 0MG - REGULAR
tErRA 0MG - REGULAR
INTRA 6MG- REGULAR
INTRA 6MG- REGULAR

3 406 24177
3 247 10348
3 1043 08300
3 2 100
3 100 5400
3 1 0
3 431 10242
3 700 41009
3 1 lEO
3 207 11801
3 1 000
3 103 9524
3 026 45610
3 234 6010
3 1 0
3 060 3604
3 1 0
3 635 10210
3 1 100
0 114 5400
3 1 100
3 251 11403
0 003 60011
3 113 6479
3 100 3204
3 5 305
3 1 70
3 303 10101
3 1 0
3 315 11970
3 1 0
3 132 7643
3 1 0
3 1 25
3 025 35474
3 1 20
3 103 4220
3 1 55
3 1 10
3 108 4096
3 1 600
2 520 21170
3 220 14202
3 0 80
2 I 0
2 215 00031
3 1 0
3 1 90
3 0042 52011
O 2 100
3 1 ‘00
3 I 90
3 2 105
3 ‘20 5022
3 1 40
3 2 53
3 1 00
2 103 6470
3 I 0
3 2 00
O 402 15741
3 2 100
3 I 60
3 2 05
O 2:09 0065
3 10 003
3 1 0
3 1 100
3 460 20003
3 7 510
3 65 455
3 I 0
3 I 100
3 334 17376
3 356 20237
3 1 0
O III 0201
3 105 5743
O I 0
3 715 83070
3 110 7257
O 07 1633
3 406 25426
3 100 7704
O 10’ 12617
3 063 30014
3 111 4067
3 201 16564
3 100 13356
3 54 4040
3 58 2007
2 075 64608
2 3 100
8 02 2000
O 134 6440
3 267 20323
3 120 10001
3 I 0
3 670 46201
3 1 100
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08:25:00 INTRA 8MG- REGULAR 3 50 2684
08:40:00 INTRA 8MG- REGULAR 3 202 11409
08.4080 IOOTRA8MG - REGULAR 3 284 12069
0680:00 INTRA 8MG- REGULAR 3 161 7062
088080 INTRA 8MG- REGuLAR 2 150 10100
088080 lNTftA0MG~ ReGULAR 3 I 85
0880.00 INTRA 0MG - REGULAR 3 1082 73002
0981:00 INTRA 8MG- REGULAR 3 02 4242
0886:00 INTRA 8MG - REGULAR 3 112 6035
085880 INTRA 0MG- REGULAR 2 I 0
09:10:00 INTRA 0MG- REGULAR 3 250 12791
09:1980 INTRA 8MG- REGULAR 3 407 33083
09:0780 INTRA 8MG- REGULAR 3 1 ‘00
08:20:00 INTRA 8MG - REGULAR 3 83 5042
092180 INTRAOMG- REGULAR 3 1 40
090080 INTRA 8MG - REGULAR 3 128 6309
09:3080 INTRA 8MG - REGUlAR 3 720 40295
080080 INTRA8MG-REGULAR 3 I 100
082550 INTRA 6MG - REGULAR 3 123 El 81
09,4050 INTRA 8MG- REGULAR 3 4 139
094550 INTRA 8MG - REGULAR 3 277 10509
08:6080 INTRAOMG- REGULAR 3 247 17071
098080 INTRA8MC- REGULAR 3 120 3354
108080 INTItA 8MG- REGULAR 3 882 92108
10:1080 INTRA 0MG- REGULAR 3 186 8188
10:1180 INTRA 8MG - REGULAR 3 1 0
10:1380 INTRA 8MG- REGULAR 3 1 0
101580 INTRA8MG- REGULAR 3 299 12007
10:20:00 INTRA 8MG - REGULAR 3 82 1403
I 00300 INTRA 8MG - REGULAR 3 1 85
101580 INTRA8MG- REGULAR 3 21 830
10:3080 INTRAOMG-REGULAR 3 445 29880
1025:00 S87RA 8MG-REGULAR 3 71 3129
10:4080 INTRA 8MG- REGULAR 3 170 5064
1W4550 INTRA8MG-REGULAR 3 420 27822
104880 INTRA8MG- REGULAR 3 1 70
108080 INTRA8MG- REGULAR 3 150 6528
10:8080 INTRA 8MG- REGULAR 3 106 862’
00:6880 INTRA 8MG- REGULAR 3 1 80
115050 INTRA 8MG - REGULAR 3 1032 81380
11:0180 INTRAOMG- REGULAR 3 4 100
118580 INTRA 8MG - REGULAR 3 78 4563
11:1080 INTRA 8MG- REGULAR 3 117 7305
11:1180 INTRAOMG- REGULAR 3 I 0
11:15:00 INTRA8MG- REGULAR 3 300 13640
11:1880 INTRA 8MG- REGULAR 3 2 160
112080 INTRA 8MG - REGUlAR 3 176 10802

/ 112380 INTRA8MG- REGULaR 3 I 30
II 26.00 INTRA 8MG - REGUL8R 3 80 2970
112980 INTPA 8MG - REGULAR 3 2 0
110080 INTRA 8MG - REGULAR 3 579 33712
118180 INTRA8MG-REGULAR 3 1 15
11:4080 INTRA 8MG - REGULAR 3 305 26841
11:4580 INTRA 0MG - REGULAR 3 300 26773
0180:06 INTRA 8MG- REGULAR 3 65 2810
11:8380 W0TRA 8MG - REGULAR 3 1 100
11:6580 INTRA 8MG- REGUlAR 3 84 7683
128080 IO4TRA8MG- REGULAR 3 1282 70398
128180 INTRA8MG-REGULFR 3 3 160
128050 INTRA 8MG- REGULAR 3 053 12077
12:1080 INTRA 0MG - REGULAR 2 81 8088
02:1500 IN1RA 8MG- REGULAR 3 691 39169
1220.00 1NTRA8MG- REGULAR 3 ‘64 8703
1205:00 INTRAOMG-REGULAR 3 58 2180
128080 INTRA8MG-81EGULAR 3 1000 80309
12-3150 INTRA8MG-REGLRAR 3 1 70
122580 INTRA8MG-REGIJLAR 3 089 13374
12,40:00 INTRA8MG- REGULAR 3 152 11008
124580 04TRA8MG-REGULAR 3 422 27273
128020 INTRA 8MG- REGULAR 3 27 585
128080 INTRA8MG-REGULfiR 3 113 8345
138080 INTRAOMG- REGULAR 2 1458 82448
138180 IIOTRA8MG-REGUL8R 3 2 300
138580 INTRA 8MG- REGULAR 2 295 15337
038880 INTRA8MG-REGULAR 3 1 100
05:1080 INTRA 8MG- ReGULAR 3 300 18703
13:1080 INTRA 8MG- REGULAR 3 095 24751
132080 INTRA 8MG - REGULAR 3 404 27556
0322:00 INTRA 0MG - REGULAR 3 1 lEO
132500 INTRA 8MG- REGULAR 3 163 13881
131900 INTRA8MG-REGULAR 3 1 0
132080 NTRAOMG-ROGUL8R 3 8010 59782
138180 INTRA8NG-REGULAR 3 2 60
132080 INTRA 8MG- REGULAR 3 240 13412
138680 INTRAOMG- REGULAR 3 1 70
832880 INTRAOMG-REGULAR 3 1
13:4080 IN1RA 8MG- REGIRAR 3 152 4890
124580 INTRA 8MG- REGULAR 3 342 17883
138050 INTRA8MG- REGULAR 3 66 3442
13:59:00 INTRA8MG_ REGULAR 3 152 8113
138880 INTRA 9MG- REGULAR 3 I 100
148080 INTRA 8MG- REGIRAR 3 1107 71064
148380 INTRA0MG- REGULAR 3 1 100
148580 INTRA8MG-REGULAR 2 58 1800
141080 INTRA8MG-REGULPR 3 108 16588
14:1580 INflA 8MG- REGLR.AR 3 311 20381
14:1880 INTRA 5MG- REGULAR 2 1 100
140580 INTRA 8MG- REGULAR 3 08 4887
140580 INTRA 8MG- REGULAR 3 170 13876
142080 INTRA 0MG - REGULAR 3 1140 61002
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149110 INTRASMG-R000LAR 3 2 65
140500 INTRA 8MG- REGULAR 3 281 9231
14:3800 ,NrRA 8MG- REGULAR 3 1 180
14,00.00 INTRASMG-REGULMO 3 392 26310
14,0510 INTRA 8MG - REGULAR 3 404 t 0811
14,0600 INTRA 854G. REGULAR 3 i too
14:8000 IN1RA 8MG- REGULAR 3 288 17229
1416:00 IN1RASMG-REGULAR 3 280 10708
10.0016 INTRA 8MG - REGULAR 3 001 40820
150300 INTRA 8MG- REGULAR 3 109 1438
05:1000 INTRA 8MG- REGULAR 3 272 15260
10:1100 INTRA 8MG- REGULAR 3 ¶ 00
15:1800 INTRA 8MG- REGULAR 3 408 24008
55:1690 INTRA8MG-REGULAR 3 1 101
152010 IOJTRA8MG-REGULAR 3 209 05121
152300 INTRA8MG-REGULAR 3 1 86
082500 INTRA8MG-REGULAR 3 ¶13 5086
152016 IN1XA 8MG- REGULAR 3 1089 70300
¶ 525:00 INIRA 8MG - REGULAR 3 198 00950
15,0000 INTRA8MG-REGULAR 3 229 11872
15A500 SNTRA 8MG- REGULAR 3 506 34713
¶55010 INTRASMG- REGULAR 3 292 18732
151610 INTRA8MG-REGULAR 3 223 18585
151800 INTRA 8MG- REGULAR 3 1 0
155750 IN1EA 8MG - REGULAR 3 I 30
151800 INTRAEMG.REGIJLAR 3 5 470
169000 INTRA 8MG- REGULAR 3 1492 06602
¶00100 INTRA8MG-REGULAR 3 3 100
160216 INTRA 8MG- REGULAR 3 2 80
060400 INTRA8MG-REGULAR 3 2 0
169500 ONTRA 8MG. REGULAR 3 103 5950
18:1000 INTRA 8MG- REGULAR 3 234 0032
18:15:00 INT8A8MG- REGULAR 3 1 50
16:1500 IN1RA 8MG - REGULAR 3 0177 58052
162090 INTRA 8MG- REGULAR 3 297 52507
¶02480 INTER 8MG- REGULAR 3 I 0
162500 INTRA 896G. REGULAR 3 512 2258
¶0:3000 ONTRA 8MG. REGULAR 3 1332 78195
¶801:00 INTRA8MG-REGULAR 3 2 115
189590 INTRAOMG-REGULM1 3 268 04065
16:4000 INTRA8MG- REGULAR 3 340 00555
16,0500 INTRA 8MG- REGULAR 3 452 ¶8751
¶010:00 INTRA8MG-REGULAR 3 409 15355
161690 INTRASMG-REGULAR 3 1 50
161500 INTRA8MG- REGULAR 3 468 20257
170000 INTRA 8MG- REGULAR 3 5276 72903
170190 INTRA 8MG- REGULAR 3 3 215
¶70380 INTER 8MG- REGULAR 3 365 24154

17:1000 INTER 8MG- REGULAR 3 314 58500
11:1100 INTRA 8MG - REGULAR 3 1 0
17:1 880 INTER 8MG- REGULAR 3 798 48843
171800 INIRA8MG-REGULAR 3 2 125
672000 INTRA 0MG- REGULAR 3 ?20 14045
112800 INTER 8MG- REGULAR 3 ¶54 8406
170080 INTER 8MG-REGULAR 3 ¶505 73227
1795:00 INTEABMG-REGULAR 3 282 16053
17,0010 IN1RA 8MG - REGULAR 3 469 28029
17A500 INTRA8MG-REGUL.AR 3 704 42001
¶71000 INTRA8MG-REGULAR 3 341 24607
¶75516 INTER 8MG- REGULAR 3 ¶71 0074
171000 INTER 8MG - REGULAR 3 ¶ 0
¶15810 INTER 8MG - REGULAR 3 1 ¶ 00
¶89080 INTRA 8MG- REGULAR 3 ¶794 93839
009100 INTRABMG-REGULAR 3 1 100
189200 INTRA 8MG - REGULAR 3 1 0
108580 INTRA 0MG- REGULAR 3 250 50808
¶8:10;00 INTRA 8MG-REGULAR 5 408 34567
¶9:1210 INTRR8MG-REGULAR 3 ¶ 0
16:1580 INTER 8MG- REGULAR 3 547 28788
18:1600 1140RR8MG-REGULAR 3 ¶ 100
102000 INTRA 8MG—REGULAR 3 310 ¶8513
¶80116 INTRA 8MG- REG6MAR 3 2 110
102200 INTRA 8MG - REGULAR 3 ¶ 58
182400 INTRA8MG-REGULAR 3 ¶ 09
¶82516 INTER 8MG- REGULAR 3 191 10066
¶92780 INTER 8MG- REGULAR 3 I 65
109000 INTRA 8MG-REGULAR 3 1721 90957
18:3190 INTRA8MG-REGULAR 3 ¶ 100
180100 INTRA8MG-RE0OLAR 3 1 103
1805:00 INTRA 8MG-REGULAR 5 474 26514
I 8,0010 INTER 8MG- REGULAR 3 452 23569
18,0250 INTRASMG- REGULAR 3 1 100
16,0500 INIIiRDMG-REGULAR 5 lm 68011
¶85000 INTRA 0MG- REGULAR 3 259 ¶5013
¶95590 INTER 8MG- REGULAR 3 276 21018
190000 INTRA 8MG- REGULAR 3 1826 100597
¶89100 INTRA 8MG- REGULAR 3 1 70
¶90516 INTRA 0MG- RE~JLAR 3 138 8453
181010 INTRA8MG-REGULER 3 668 40945
19:1100 INTER 8MG- REGULAR 3 I 26
10:1580 INTRA9MG-REGULAR 3 822 40444
¶82000 INTRA 8MG-REGULAR 3 504 30250
192190 INTRA8MG-REGULRR 3 1 100
100516 INTRR8MG-REGUL8R 3 552 28088
183090 IN1EROMG-REGULAR 3 2124 91176
192010 lOOTER 8MG - REGULAR 3 998 60114
18,0090 INTER 8MG- REGULAR 3 524 24094
09,0510 INTRA 8MG- REGULAR 5 839 32342
10:4780 INTER8MG-REGULAR 3 1 30
191010 INTRA,896G- REGULAR 3 050 32040
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2350:00 INtRA EMO - REGULAR 3 1 40 174.560
2265:00 INtR.ASMC - REGULAR 2 271 20107 06.130 40.34% 3O% P0665605

50.66%
033050 INtRACUSL SOC. DIST.- EMERGENCY 2 2 0
060060 INCUST.SVC.0lSt.-EMERGENCY 3 I 40
06:0660 INTRA CUSt. SVC. Olst-SMER004Cy 3 2 135
006560 INTRACUSt. SOC. 01St.- OII8EROENCY 3 1 100
0520:00 INTRACOST. SOC. DIET.. EMERGENCY 3 1 10
002060 INTftA GUST. SVC. 01ST.- EMERGENCY 2 1 46
054550 INTRACUST.SOC.DISt.-SIERGLNCY 8 2 100
10:1560 INTRACUST.SOC.0IST.-EMERGENCY 3 1 32
102060 INtRA GUSt SOC. 01St.- EMERGENCY 3 1 40
102560 INTRA GUSt. SOC. GIST.- EMERGENCY 2 1 40
103650 INTRA CUST. SOC. 01St.- EMERGENCY 3 1 65
106000 INtRACUST.SOC,OIST.-EMERGENGY 3 1 40
116060 INTRACOST.SVC. 01St- EMERGENCY 3 I 70
11:1050 INTRACUST.SOC.0ISt.-EMERGE040Y 2 1 50
1125:00 INtRACUST.SVC.DISt.-EMERGENCY 8 1 000
I l’AO;OO INtRACUST. SOC. 01ST.- EMERGENCY 3 12 465
114550 INtRACUST.SVC.OIST.-EMSRGENGY 3 12 1156
115550 INTRACUST. SOC. 01St.- EMERGENCY 2 1 100
12:1050 INTRA COST. SOC. 01ST.- EMERGENCY 3 14 1055
125550 INtRACOST. SOC. 01ST.- EMERGENCY 3 1 50
143060 INtRA GUST. SOC. 01ST.- EMERGENCY 3 12 1540
15:10:00 INTRACUST.SVC-OIST.-EMERGENCY 3 12 1100
22:1550 INtRACUS1. SOC. 01ST.- EMERGENCY 3 2 05
005050 INtRACUSt.5VC.01ST.-REGUL,AR 3 3 00
005150 INTRACUST.SVC.DIST.-REGULAR 3 201 7057
0005:00 INTRACUST. SOC. 01St.- REGULAR 8 64 2296
00:1050 INTRACUSTSVC.DIST.-REGULAR 3 10 1200
00:6550 INtR.ACUST.SVC.DIST.-REGULAR 3 170 10091
002050 INTRACUSt.SOC.0l5t.-REGULAR 3 000 1360
0025:00 INTRA COST. SOC. 01St- REGULAR 2 1 0
002050 INTRA COST. SOC. 0157.- REGULAR 3 121 2395
003560 INtRA COST SOC. 01ST-REGULAR 2 12 245
004050 INTRACUST.SOC.OlSt.-REOXMAR 2 50 041
004560 INTRACOST. SOC. 01ST.- REGULAR 119 4246
004050 INTRACIJST.SOC.015T.-REGULAR 3 I 100
005050 INTRACUST. SOC. 015t.-REGLILAR 3 34 800
005550 INTRA CUST. SOC. 01St. - REGULAR 3 25 447
015050 INtRACUSLSOC.DIST.-REGIJLAR 3 216 10090
0156:00 IN7RACUST.SVC.015T.-REGULAR 2 2 120
01:1050 INTRACUST.SVC.01ST.-REGULAR 3 83 1025
01:1550 INtRACJSt.SOC.OlSt.-REGULAR 3 70 1524
015060 INTRAGJST. SOC. 01St- REGULAR 3 117 1715
012550 INTRA COST SOC 01ST.- REGULAR 2 60 795
013050 INTRACUST. SOC. 01ST.- REGULAR 8 125 0205

7 003550 INTRACUST.SOC.0lST.-REGULAR 2 5 300
0140.00 INTRA COST. SOC. 01ST- REGULAR 8 57 610
004550 INTRACUSt.SVC.DIST.-REGULAR 2 130 4224

\. 016060 INTRACUST. SOC. 01St-REGULAR 3 05 2237
015050 INTRA COST. SOC. 01St- REGLUAR 3 4 155
025050 INtRACOST.SOC.DlSt.-REGULAR 3 000 7445
02:0650 INtRACUStSOC.015T.-REGULAR 3 3 28
02:10:00 INTRACUST.SVC.OIST.- REGULAR 2 21 630
021t00 INTRACUSt.SOC.015t.-REGULAR 2 0 100
02:1250 INtRAGUST.SOC.OISt.-REGUIAR 3 1 100
02:0550 INtRA COST. SOC. 01St- REGULAR 3 43 070
022050 INtRA COST. SOC 0157.- REGULAR 3 59 001
022550 INTRACUStSOC.DlST.-R000LAR 2 25 1205
02:30:00 INtRA GUST. SOC. 01St- REGULAR 3 ‘34 4600
02:3550 INtRA COST, SOC. 01ST-- REGULAR 3 32 141
024050 INTRACUSt. SOC. 01St.- REGULAR 2 5 40
0240,00 INTRACUST.SOC.OIST.-REGOLAR 2 47 003
025050 INTRA GUST. SOC. OlSt-REGIJLAR 2 22 1423
0265:00 INtRACOST.SOC.OISt.-REGULAR 3 25 1240
036050 INTRACOSTSOC.DlS7.-REGULAR 3 145 4541
036560 E4TRA GUSt. SOC. 01ST-REGULAR 2 89 3405
03:1060 INTRACUST.SUO015t.-REGULAR 3 104 5602
03:1250 INTRACUST.SVC.0IST.-REGUIAR 2 1 00
031S60 INtRA COST. SOC. 01ST.- REGULAR 3 123 6075
032050 INtRA COST. SOC. 01ST.- REGULAR 3 70 1445
032550 INTRACUST. SOC. 01St- REGULAR 3 22 559
0320S0 IN7RACUOtSOC.OIST.-REGULAR 3 173 8422
033560 INTRA COST. SOC. 0157.- REGULAR 3 2 30
034060 INtRACUStSOC.01ST.-REGULAR 3 75 740
024560 l[4TRACUST.SVC.OISt.-REGULAR 3 67 2354
035050 INTRA GUSt SOC. 01St.- REGULAR 2 70 926
045050 INTRACIJSt SOC. 01St.- REGULAR 3 240 57640
046560 INtRA COST. SOC. 01St- REGULAR 3 1 40
04:1060 INtRACUStSOC.OIST.- REGULAR 8 62 800
04:1560 INIRACU$t.SVC01ST-REGUI.AR 3 105 1330
042350 INTRACUST.SVC.OlSt-REGUL4R 2 9 425
042550 INtRA COST. SOC. 01ST.- REGULAR 2 100 7341
042760 INtRACUST.SVC.DIST.-REGULAR 3 2 40
042020 INTRACUST. SOC. 01St- REGULAR 2 140 10000
042S60 INtRACUST.SOC.0ISt.-REGIJLAR 3 018 7724
044060 INtRA COST. SOC. 01St- REGULAR 3 18 500
044560 INtRA COST. SOC. 01ST.- REGULAR 8 207 0102
046060 INtRACUSt.SOC.OIST.-REGULAR 3 9 285
045560 INTRACUST.SVC.0ISt.- REGULAR 2 37 250
056060 INTRA CUST. SOC. 01St.- REGULAR 2 132 31657
056560 OITRA COST. SOC. 01St-- REOOLAR 8 1 0
05:0060 INTRACOST.SVC.OIST.-REGULAR 2 7 151
05:1560 INtRAGUSt.SVC.DIST.-R0GULAR 3 315 10900
052050 W4TRACUST,SOO.DISt-REGOLAR 2 61 40
052560 INtRA COST. SOC. 01St.- REGULAR 3 50 4000
05:2050 INtRA COSt. SOC. 0157.- REGULAR 3 857 23377

7 053560 II4TRACUST.SVC.OIST.-REGULAR 3 82 501
054060 INTRACUST.SOC.OIST.-ROGULIR 3 147 10070
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054513
0550:00
055500
OEOQOO
081313
00:07:00
OtI 0:00
06:15:00
062013
0622:tO
062550
06:3013
001513
054050
08:4613
065013
0t55:O0
075013
07:05:00
0710:00
07:13:00
07:1550
072013
07:25:00
072050
075013
07:32:00
07:35:00
07:3050
07:30:00
074013
074513
074040
07:5013
075&00
075850
08:00:00
08:10:00
08:13:00
08:14:00
08:15:00
08:20:00
08:35:00
0850:00
0040:00
08>8040
06>87:00

/
08:5500
085713
090040
08:01:00
00:1050
00:18:00
092550
0000:00
00:33:00
001550
004050
004040
0050:00
005350
095513
10:00:00
1005:00
10:10:00
10:1 3:00
10:0550
102100
102213
1025:00
1028:00
1010:00
1013:00
1054:00
10:30:00
lOAOOO
104650
104750
104850
1050:00
1150:00
ltOtOO
11:1 tOO
11:1 5:00
1120:00
11:30:00
11:35:00
114000
1149:00
11:03:00
115550
1158:00
12501)0
12:05:00
121010
12:1513
1224:00
i21000
12:40:00

INTRAGUST. SOC. GIST-REGULAR
IFOTRA GUST. SOC. 0151.-REGULAR
INTRA GUST. SOC. 01ST.- REGULAR
INTRA GUST. SOC. DIST.- REGULAR
INTRA GUST. SOC. 01ST.- REGULAR
INTRA GUST. SOC. 01ST.- REGULAR
INTRA GUST. SOC. 01ST.- REGULAR
INTRA COST. SOC. DIST.- REGULAR
INTRA GUST. SOC. 01ST.. REGULAR
INTRAGLIST.SOC.OIET.. REGULAR
INTRA GUST. SOC. 01ST. - REGULAR
INTRA GUST. SOC. 01ST. - REGULAR
INTRA GUST. 500.01ST.- REGULAR
INTRA GUST. 500.01St - REGULAR
INTRA COST. SOC. 01St- REGULAR
INTRA GUST. SOC. 01ST.- REGUlAR
INTRA COST. SOC. 01St - REGULAR
INTRA GUST. 500.01ST.- REGULAR
IOOTRA GUST. SOC. 01ST.- REGULAR
INTRA GUST. SOC. 01ST.- REGULAR
INTRACUET. SOC. DIET.- REGULAR
INTRAGUST.S0C.DIST.- REGULAR
INTRA GUST. 50G. 01ST.- REGULAR
INTRA GUST. SOC. 01ST.- REGIRAR
INTRA COST. 50G. 01ST. - REGULAR
INTRA GUST. SOC. 01ST.- REGULAR
INTRA GUST. SOC. 01ST.- REGULAR
INTRA GUST. SOC. 01ST-REGUlAR
INTRA COST. 8’JC. 01ST.- REGULAR
INTRA GUST. SOC. 01ST.- REGULAR
INTR~> GUST. SOC. 01ST.- REGULAR
INTRA GUST. SOC. 01St- REGULAR
INTRA GUST. 80G. 01ST.- REGULAR
INTRA GUST. SOC. 01ST.- REGULAR
INTRA GUST. SOC. 01ST.- REGULAR
INTRA GUST. SOC. 01ST.- REGULAR
INTRA GUST. 50G. DIST.-REGULAR
INTRA GUST. SOG. 01ST.- REGULAR
INTRA GUST. SOC. 01ST.- REGULAR
INTRA GUST. 50G. 01ST.- REGULAR
INTRO> COST. SOC. DIST.-REGUI.AR
INTRA GUST. SOG. 01ST.- REGULAR
INTRO> GUST. 50G. 01ST.- REGULAR
INTRA GUST. SOC. 01ST.- REGULAR
INTRO> GUST. SOC. 01ST.- REGULAR
INTRAGIJST. 500. DIET.- REGULAR
INTRO> GUST. SOC. 01ST.- REGULAR
INTRO> GUST. 50G. 01ST. - REGULAR
INTRO> GUST. SOC. 01ST.- REGULAR
INTRA GUST. 50G. 01ST. - REGULAR
INTRO> GUST. 50G. 01ST. - REGULAR
INTRO> GUST. SOC. 01ST.- REGULAR
INTRO> GUST. SOC. 01ST.- REGULAR
INTRO> GUST. 51G. 01ST.- REG4S.AR
INTRA GUST. 50G. 01ST.- RE&RAR
INTRO> GUST. 50G. 01ST. - REGULAR
INTRO> GUST. SOC. 01ST.- REGULAR
INTRA GUST. 50G. 01ST.- REGULAR
INTRA GUST. 50G. 01ST-- REGULAR
INTRO> GUST. SOC. 01ST.- REGULAR
INTRAGUST. SOC. 01ST-REGULAR
INTRA GUST. SOC. 01ST.- REGULAR
INTRO>GUST.SOC,DIST.- REGIAAR
INTRO>GUST.SOC.0IST.- REGULAR
INTRO>GUST.SVG.OIST.- REGULAR
INTRAGUST.SOG. 01ST.- REGULAR
INTRA GUST. SOC. DIET.- REGULAR
INTRO> GUST. 50G. 01ST.- REGULAR
IO4TRA GUST. SOC. 01ST.- REGULAR
II4TRAWST.SOG.OIST.-RSGULAR
INTRO> GUST SOC. 01ST.- REGULAR
INTRO> GUST. SOC. 01ST.- REGULAR
INTRAGUST.SOG.DIST.- REGUlAR
INTRA GUST. SVG. 01ST. - REGULAR
INTRO> GUST. SOC. 01ST-REGULAR
INTRAGUST.SOG. 01ST.- REGULAR
INTRA GUST. 50G. DIET--REGULAR
INTRO> GUST. 80G. 01ST.- REGULAR
INTRO> GUST. 50G. 01ST.- REGULAR
INTRA GUST. 50G. 01ST.- REGULAR
INTRO> GUST. 50G. DIET. - REGULAR
INTRO> GUST. SOC. 01ST.- REGULAR
INTRAGUST. 50G. 01ST.- REGULAR
INTRO> GUST. 50G. DIET.- REGULAR
INTRA GUST. 50G. DIET.- REGULAR
INTRA GUST. 50G. 01ST.- REGULAR
INTRO> GUST. 50G. DIET--REGULAR
INTRO> GUST. SOC. 01ST.. REGULAR
INTRA GUST. SOC. DIST.- REGULAR
INTRO> CUST.SOG.OISt-REGULAR
INTRO> GUST. 50G. 01ST. - REGULAR
INTRA GUST. 50G. DIET.- REGULAR
INTRO> GUST. 50G. DIET.- REGULAR
INTRO> GUST. 50G. DIET.- REGULAR
INTRA COSt SOC. 01ST.- REGULAR
INTRAGUST.SOC.DIST.- REG.G.AR
INTRO> GUST. 50G. DIET--REGULAR
INTRO> GUST. 50G. DIET.- REGULAR
INTRA GUST. SOC. 01St- REGULAR
INTRA GUST. SOC. 01ST.- REGUlAR

3 802 23018
3 5 210
3 44 449
3 217 07703
3 0’ E000
3 I 0
3 133 5210
3 109 0054
2 30 1090
2 I 25
3 III 7015
3 279 18607
3 20 925
3 45 1140
3 32 1009
3 54 4025
8 1 70
3 273 17820
3 12 2820
3 13 518
3 0 35
2 145 1713
3 106 2005
3 6 347
3 1 100
3 182 9073
3 2 05
3 07 3034
3 I 100
3 1 lOS
2 18 1582
3 147 7051
3 1 0
3 10 100
3 0 20
3 1 00
3 402 20528
3 7 505
3 1 100
3 I 0
3 147 00112
3 70 4430
3 4 160
3 33 1570
3 2 185
3 107 6064
3 1 lEG
8 1 0
3 10 2060
8 I Ito
3 01 4020
3 1 90
3 ItO 7654
8 1 ItO
3 85 3334
3 TO 1026
3 2 100
3 19 1S95
3 50 627
3 39 2830
3 38 288
3 1 35
3 31 2550
3 807 42036
3 47 518
8 23 704
3 1 lEG
3 21 568
3 19 1877
3 1 100
2 2 108
8 1 0
3 101 ‘3850
3 1 100
3 2 ItO
3 I 100
8 9 22
3 3 40
3 1 lEO
3 I 100
3 10 585
o ‘22 8100
3 1 0
3 1 0
3 2 III
3 51 4878
3 184 13748
3 7 452
3 2 200
o i 0
3 1 0
8 1 100
8 1 100
8 33 1908
3 4 41
3 22 727
8 10 575
3 1 75
3 20 223
3 49 4S55
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124300
123500
123000
13m0o
120550
12:07.00
13:10:00
13:1500
132000
132500
1326:00
132050
13:3100
13:3450
1325 00
I34000
12:4450
134550
133800
IsAtOl
13:05:00
133650
14:00:00
14:02:00
14:0500
14:10:00
14:14:00
14:15:00
14:17:01
14:20.00
14:25:00
142t00
140000
143500
140830
143000
14:45:00
14:46:00
143500
150050
150750
15:1000
15:lI.OE
15:12:00
15:1550
15:1750
152000

/ 152500
/

153t00
1532:00
153000
153500
150&00
I 501:00
153500
160000
160500
18:1500
162050
152500
180000
164000
164400
15:4500
163 0 00
I 05550
17:0000
175500
17:1000
17:0500
172000
172550
170050
170500
17:4000
17:4500
173000
17:0200
170000
180000
180200
150500
085700
18:1050
18:1550
162050
162500
18.0050
180500
183050
1831 00
1845 00
183850
150050
080430
180550
185800
185050
185200

N’

INTRAGUST. SVG.DIST.- REGULAR
INtRA GRIST. SVG. GIST.- REGULAR
INtRA GUSt. aVG. 01ST. - REGULAR
INTRA GUST. SVG. 01St.- REGULAR
INTRA GiST. SVG. 01ST. - REGULAR
INtRAGUSt. SVG. 01ST.- REGULAR
INtRA GUST. SVG. 01St. - REGULAR
INTRA GUST. SVG. 01St.- REGULAR
INTRA GUST. SVG. 01ST.- REGULAR
INtRA GUST. SVC. 0151.- REGULAR
INtRAGUST. SVC. GISt.- REGULAR
INTRACUST. SW. 01St.- REGULAR
INtER GUST. SVC. 01St. REGULAR
INtRA GUST. SVG. GISt.- REGULAR
INTER GUST. SVG. 01St. - REGULAR
INtER GRIST. SVG. 01ST-REGULAR
INtRA GUST. aVG. 01St- REGULAR
INTRA GUST. aVG. 01St.- REGULAR
INTRAGtIST.SVG.OIST.- REGULAR
INtER GUST. SVG. 01ST.- REGULAR
INtRA GUST. SVG. 01St- REGULAR
INTER GUST. SVC,GIST.- REGULAR
INtRA GUST. 511G. 01ST.- REG.G.AR
INtRAGIISt. SW. 01St- REGULAR
INTER GUST. SVG. 01ST.- REGULAR
INTER GUST. SW. 01ST.- REGULAR
INTER GUST. SVC. GISt- REGULAR
E(TRA GUST. SVG. 01St.- REGULAR
INTRAGUST.SVG.OIST.- REGULAR
INtRAGUSt. SVG. DIET-REGUlAR
INTER GUST. SVC. 01St- REGULAR
INTRA GUSt SVG. 01St.- REGULAR
INtRA GUST. SVG, 01ST.- REGULAR
INtER GUSt. SVG. 01St - REGULAR
INTRA GUST. SVG. 01ST.- REGULAR
INTER GUSt SVG. 01ST.- REGULAR
INtRAGUSt. SVG. 01St- REGULAR
INTRAGUST.SVG. 01St.- REGULAR
INTER GUSt SVG. 01ST. - REGULAR
INTER GUST. SVG. 01St - REGULAR
INtRAGUST. SVG. 01ST.- REGULAR
INTRA GUSt SVG. 01St.- REGULAR
INTEAGUST.SVG.OIST.- REGULAR
INtER GUST. SVG. 01ST.- REGUlAR
INTRAGUST. SVG. 0157.- REGULAR
INTRA GUSt SVG. 01ST.- REGULAR
INTRA GUST. SVC. 01ST.- REGULAR
INtRRGIJSTSVG.OIST.-REGULAR
INTER GUSt SW. 01St. - REGULAR
INtRR GUST. 511G. 01ST.- REGULAR
INtRR GUSt. SVG. DIET.- REGULAR
INtER GUST. aVG. 01ST.- REGUlAR
INTER GUStSVG. 01St.- REGULAR
INtRR GUSt SVG. 01St.- REGULAR
INtER GUST. SVG. 01ST. - REGULAR
INTRA GUST. SVC. DIEt- REGULAR
IN7R.RGUSt SVG. 01ST.- REGULAR
INTRAGUST.SVG.OIST.-REGULAR
INtRR GUST. SW. 01ST. - REGULAR
INtER GUST. SVG.OIST.- REGULAR
INTRA GUSt SVG. 01St.- REGULAR
INtER GUSt. SVG. 01ST. - REGULAR
INtRA GUST. ERIC. 01St- REGULAR
INTRA GUST- SVC. 01ST.- REGULAR
INTER GUST. SVG. 01ST.- REGULAR
INtER GUSt. SVG. 01ST-- REGULAR
INtRR GUST. SVG. 01St- REGULAR
INTRA GUST. SVC. DIST.- REGULAR
INTRA GUSt SVG. 01St.- REGULAR
INTER GUST. SVG. 01ST.- REGULAR
INtRRGUSt.SVC.OIST.-REGULAR
INtRAGUST. SVC.DISt- REGULAR
INTRA GUST. SVG. 01ST.- REGULAR
INtER GUSt. SVG. 01ST.- REGULAR
INtRA GUST. SVC. 01St- REGUlAR
INTER GUSt SVG. 01ST.- REGULAR
INTRA GUSt SVG. 01ST.- REGULAR
INtER GUSt. SW. 01ST-REGULAR
INTER GUST. ERIC. 01ST.- REGULAR
INtER GUST. 511G. 01St- REGULAR
INTER GUST. SIC. 01ST.- REGULAR
INTRAGUStSVG.OIST.-REGULAR
INTER GUST. SVG. 01ST.- REGULAR
INtRA GUST- SVG 01ST. - REGULAR
INTER GUST. SVG. 01ST-REGULAR
INtER GUSt. SVG. 01ST. - REGULAR
INtRA GUST. SIC. 01ST. - REGULAR
INTER GUST. SVG. 01St- REGULAR
INTRA GUSt SVG. 01ST-REGULAR
INTRR GUSt SIC. 01ST-REGULAR
INtRA GUST. SVG. 01ST.- REGULAR
INtRA GUST. SVC. 01St-REGULAR
INTRA GUST- SVG 01ST.- REGULAR
INTRA GUST. SVG. 01ST.- REGULAR
INTRRCIJSTSVG.OIST.-REGULAR
INTRA GUST- aVG. 01ST. - REGULAR
INTER GUSt SVG. 01ST.- REGULAR
INTRA GUSt SVG. 01ST-- REGULAR
INtER GUST. 51G. 01St - REGULAR
INTER GUST. SVG. 01St- REGULAR

3 I 50
3 21 823
2 1 0
3 3 300
5 2 I
3 I 100
8 I 343
3 45 070
3 5 372
2 I 0
3 1 30
3 20 274
3 I 100
8 1 0
3 1 100
3 56 2727
3 I 100
3 23 177
3 1 00
2 1 lOS
3 I 100
3 1 0
3 26 1410
3 I 0
3 4 360
3 IS 1400
3 1 000
3 30 2700
5 1 100
2 24 2188
3 4 180
3 1 lOS
2 06 4060
3 1 100
3 1 100
3 1 0
8 3 100
8 1 0
3 5 210
3 1 100
a 1 58
2 23 564
3 1 I
3 1 0
3 71 2460
3 1 65
2 20 717
3 1 0
8 40 3125
3 I 100
8 1 10
3 4 155
3 2 200
3 I 5
3 1 10
3 24 57
3 32 010
3 20 400
3 20 2327
3 30 1106
3 2 200
3 20 675
3 7 30S
3 1 0
8 27 700
2 1 lOS
3 2 80
3 240 6101
3 61 2742
3 5 370
8 59 2301
3 63 3370
8 23 1507
3 30 1575
8 1 0
8 63 2870

97 1477
2 3 lOS
3 1 00
3 3 175
3 50 3626
S I 100
3 9 669
3 2 200
3 71 4630
3 58 2028
3 81 1204
3 40 3100
3 145 5064
3 2 0
3 35 500
3 2 0
3 32 330
3 1 20
3 1 10
3 1 45
3 73 1817
3 1 75
3 144 3910
2 1 0
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INTRAPARO 0 PLMJT SVCMOEA- EMERGENCY
INTRAPAS40 0 PLMIT EtC AREA- EMERGENCY
JNTRAPAI4D 0 PLANT SVC AREA- EMERGENCY
INTRA PAJ4O 0 PLM4TSVCAREA- EMERGENCY
INTOtA PAJ4O 0 PLfl4TSVCAREA- EMERGENCY
INTRAPAND DAUNT SW AREA- EMERGENCY
INTRAPMIO 0 PLANT SW AREA- EMERGENCY
IMTRAPN4D 0 PLANT Etc AREA- EMERGENCY
INTRAPN4O D PLNJT SVCAREA- EMERGENCY
INTRAPA.ND 0 PLANT SVCAREA- EMERGENCY
INTRAPAND D PLANT SW AREA- EMERGENCY
INTRAPAND 0 PLMOT SVC AREA- EMERGENCY
INTRAPAND 0 PLfl4T EtC AREA- EMERGENCY
INTRA PAND D PLRJTEt-CAREA- EMERGENCY
INTRA PN400 PLfl4T EOFCAREA- EMERGENCY
INTRAPR~I0 DAUNT SVC AREA- EMERGENCY
INTRA PAND 0 PLANT SVC AREA- EMERGENCY
INTRA PARO D PLANTEVCAREA- EMERGENCY
INTRA PAJ4O 0 PLMOTSVCAREA- EMERGET4CY
INTRAPAJ4D 0 PLANT SW AREA- EMERGENCY
INTRAPAS4D D PL4NTSVCAREA- EMERGENCY
INTRAPARD 0 PUNT EtC AREA- EMERGENCY
INTRA PN400 PLfl4T EVCAREA- EMERGENCY
INTRA P12400 PLANT SW AREA- EMERGENCY
INTRAPA74O 0 PtnirEtC AREA- EMERGENCY
IN1RAPAND DPLANT SW AREA- EMERGENCY
INTRAPARD 0 PUNT SW AREA- EMERGENCY
INTRAPARD 0 PLN4TEqCFREA- EMERGENCY
INTRAPAJ4D 0 PI.M4TSVC AREA- EMERGENCY
INTRAPM4D 0 PL.ANTSVCAREA- EMERGENCY
IFOTRAPN4D D PLANT Etc AREA- EMERGENCY

3 2 130
3 27 2100
3 2 150
3 25 1455
3 7 304
3 I 0
3 24 700
3 8 165
3 7 100
3 25 0055
3 4 200
3 2 100
3 5 600
8 6 225
3 5 215
3 11 e20
3 1 0
3 1 40
3 I 0
3 13 1266
3 7 265
3 1 0
3 1 lOS

03 1222
3 1 0
3 I 0
3 5 0
3 3 280
3 I 80
3 1 100
3 1 0

15:03.00 INTRACUST.SVC.DIS1.-REGULAR 3 1 10
108550 INTRACU5T.SIIC,OIST.- REGULAR 3 4 161

00:1080 INTRACUST. SVC. DIET.- REGULAR 3 173 0307
00:1680 INTRACUST. SVC. DIET.- REGULAR 8 50 2700
10:l780 INTRACUSTSVC.OIST.-REGULAR 8 0 45
1020:00 INTRACUST.SVC.OIST-- REGULAR 3 45 3165
102580 INTRA WET SVC, 0057.- REGULAR 2 2 175
1050:00 INTRACUST. SVC. DIET-- REGulAR 3 72 1333
105520 INTRACUST. EtC. 01ST.- REGULAR 3 2
105720 INTRACUSTSVC.DIST.- REGULAR 3 I 0
10AG:0G INTRACUST.SVC.0IST-REGOLAR 3 42 2041
I 04580 INTRA CUET. EtC. 01ST- REGULAR 3 30 335
10:46:00 INTRA CUST. EtC. 01ST. - REGULAR S I 0
10:4720 INTRA CUST. SVC. 01ST.- REGULAR 3 1 0
164880 INTRACUST. SVC. 01ST-REGULAR 3 1 30
105080 INTRACUST.SVC.DIST.-REGULAR 3 01 4400
105180 INTRA COSt EtC DIET- REGULAR 3 1 0
165580 INTRACUST.SVC.DIST.- REGULAR 3 4 00
20:0020 INTRACUST. EtC. DIET-- REGULAR 3 07 1205
200120 INTRACUST.EVC.DIET.-REGULAR 3 1 0
2085:00 INTRA CUST. SVC. 01ST-- REGULAR 3 20 1622
20:0820 INTRACUST.SVC.DIS1.-REGOLAR 3 1 40
208080 INTRACUST. SVC. 01ST-REGULAR 3 1 0
20:1020 INTRACUST. EtC. DIET-- REStGAR 3 50 2470
20:1120 INTRACUST.SVC.DIS7.- REGULAR 2 I 45
20:1520 INTRACUST.SVC.DIST.-REGULAR 3 34 1770
205020 INTRACUST. EtC. 01ST-REGULAR 3 005 1782
202580 INTRACOST.SVC.OIST.- REGULAR 3 2 020
208080 INTRACUST.SVC.DIST-- REGULAR 3 107 7018
205520 INTRACUST. SVC.DIST.- REGULAR 3 1 100
205020 ONTRACUST. SVC. 01ST- REGULAR 3 1 100
2040:00 INTRA COST. SVC. DIET.- REGULAR 3 48 2800
204SS0 I0STRA CUST. SW. 01ST.- REGULAR 2 06 005
20:5020 INTRACUST.SVC.DIST.-REGULAR 3 52 4002
205580 1NTRACUST.SVC.DIST.-REGEILAR 3 40 2251
218050 INTRACIJST.EVC.DIST.-REGULAR 3 062 5815
20:0520 INTRACUST.SVC.DIST.- REGULAR 3 10 1555
21:1020 INTRA COST. SVC. 01ST-- REGULAR 3 54 4355
21:1620 INTRA GiST. SVC. DIET. - REGULAR 3 128 8083
212020 INTRACA0ST.SVC.OIST-- REGULAR 2 75 3221
21:3020 INTRACUST.SVC.OIST.- REGULAR 3 80 6440
2140:00 INTRA CUST. SIC. DIET. - REGULAR 3 00 755
214580 INTRACUST.SVC.DIST.-REGULAR 3 32 220
21Z0S0 INTRA COST. SVC. 01ST.- REGULAR 3 51 105
2k5580 INTRACUET.EVC.OIST.- REGULAR 3 46 2716
22.0020 INTRA CUST. SIC. DIET- REGULAR 3 80 4238
2306:00 INTRACIJET. SIC. DIET-REGULAR 3 2 20
22:1080 INTRACUST.SVC.DI0T.-REGULAR 3 8 240

22:0520 INTRACUST.SVC.DIST.- REGULAR 3 50 3006
3220:00 INTRACUST.SW.OIST.-REGULAR 3 67 3776

222650 INTRAGJSTSVC.010T.-RE58JIAR 3 2 155
225050 INTPA COST. EtC. 01ST- - REGULAR 3 106 0758
225580 INTRACUST.SVC.015T.- REGULAR 3 3 44
22:4020 INTRA GiST. SIC. DIET.- REGULAR 3 30 41
204580 ONTRACUET. SVC. 0157.-REGULAR 2 163 0601
225050 INTRACOET. EVC. DIET.- REGULAR 3 8 225
222080 INTRA COST. SIC. DIET.- REGULAR 3 43 2000
238080 INTRACUST.SVC.OIET.- REGULAR 2 101 4642
23:1020 INTRACUET.SVC.DIST.-REGULAR 8 57 706
22:1620 INTRACUET. SIC. DIET--REGULAR 3 00 3680
235080 INTRA COST. SVC. 01ST.- REGULAR 3 2 22
282500 INTRACUST.EVC.OIST.-REGULAR 3 4 200
2320:00 ONTRAGJST.SVC.015T.-R000LAR 3 827 10141
288650 INTRA COST. EtC. 01ST. - REGULAR 3 1 50
23:4080 INTRA COST SW. 01ST- REGULAR 3 64 1730
234020 INTRACUST.SVC.DIST.- REGULAR 3 174 6458
228020 INTRACUST.SVC. DIET.- REGULAR 8 20 402
2255:00 ONTRA CUST. SIC. DIET.- REGULAR 3 32 071

1665
17. 002
1670% -20%

005080
005020
011580
012080
004580
022080
028020
025080
032080
038580
038080
042080
042080
0450:00
052020
068020
062080
0526:00
072580
074&00
062080
002580
002020
002080
092550
102080
118020
128080
12:0550
12:1550
1255204
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02:3L00 INTRAPAND 0 PLANT Eve AREA- REGULAR 3 I 0
02:40:00 INTRA PANG D PLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR 3 566 27406
02:4160 INTRA P AND 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR 3 2 0
024260 INTEAPANG D PLANT SIC AREA- REGULAR 3 1 50
02~40 INTRAPM4D 0 PLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR 3 1 500
024500 INTRA P MAD D PLANT SVC AREA. REGULAR 3 1171 E3974
02Ae:Eo INTRA PANG 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR 3 1 7t
024960 1N1RAPN4D G PLANTSVCAREA REGULAR 3 1 30
02:5050 LNTRA PANG 0 PLANT SUCAREA. REGULAR 3 430 21816
025450 INTRAPM4GD PLANT SVC AREA. REGULAR 3 1 50
0265.60 INTRA PANG 0 PLANT SVCMEA. REGULAR 3 610 19740
026600 INTRAPAND DPLANT SIC AREA- REGULAR 3 1 40
02:5760 INTRA P AND G PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR 3 2 25
026E60 INTRA PANG D PLANT SIGMa. REGULAR 3 2 110
0300.00 INTRAPANDGPLANTSICAREA. REGULAR 3 2919 143762
036160 INTEA PANG 0 PLANT SVCMEA.REGUL6R 3 2 130
0362:00 INTRA P AND 0 PLANT SIC AREA- REGULAR 3 3 65
03:0460 INTRA PANG G PLANT EVCAREA-REGtILAR 3 1 0
0365:00 INTRA P AND 0 PLAIT SVC AREA. REGULAR 3 589 28386
036660 INTEA P AND 0 PLANT EVO AREA- REGULAR 3 2 80
0360 INTRAPAND DPLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR 3 1 10
03:10:00 INTRAPARDO PLANT SVCAREA. REGULAR 3 777 24715
03:1260 INTRA P AND 0 PLANT SIC AREA- REGULAR 3 4 0
03:1300 INTRA P AND G PLANT SIC AREA- REGULAR 3 1 95
03:1460 INTEA P AND D PLANT SIC AREA- REGULAR 3 1 5
03:1560 INTRAPM4G DPLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR 3 1161 57324
03:1660 INTEA P AND D PLANT SIC AREA- REGULAR 3 1 0
03:1760 INTRA PANG OPLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR 3 1 0
03:1660 INTRAPANDGPLANT5VCAREA.REGULAR 3 2 95
030000 INTRA PANG 0 PLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR 3 736 37151
032160 INTRAPANDDPLANTSVCARE~REGUL&R 3 2 56
032260 INTRA PANG 0 PLANT a’CAREA. REGULAR 3 1 0
030450 INTRAPANOD PLANT SIC AREA- REGULAR 3 2 28
032560 INTEA PANG 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR 3 433 11271
030660 INTRA PANG G PLANT SIC AREA- REGULAR 3 2 70
03:2760 INTRA PANG 0 PLANT EUCAREA- REGULAR 3 1 0
0300:00 INTRA PANG 0 PLANT $VCAREA- REGULAR 3 2426 126768
032160 INTRAPAND G PLANTSICAREA REGULAR 3 1 0
030360 INTRA PANG 0 PLAITSVCAREA REGULAR 3 1 E2
032550 INTRAPANDG PLANT SIC AREA- REGULAR 3 292 14697
03:3560 INTEA PANG G PLAIT SVCAREA- REGULAR 3 1 10
030900 INTRAPANG D PLAJ4TSIC AREA- REGULAR 3 2 100
0340:00 INTEA PANG G PLAIT SVC AREA- REGULAR 3 714 29454
034550 INTRA PANG D PLANT EVO AREA. REGULAR 3 1233 54133
034660 INTRA PANG G PLAIT SVCAREA- REGULAR 3 1 0
055060 INTRAPANGGPLANTSVC AREA- REGULAR 3 542 20393
036160 INTRA PANG G PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR 3 1 0
035666 INTRA P AND G PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR 3 292 10266

C 03:teOO INTRAPAND G PLflJTSVCAREA REGULAR 3 2 25

046060 INTRA PANG 0 PLAIT SIC AREA- REGULAR 3 2268 614094
046160 LNTRAPM4D G PLANT 0VC AREA-REGULAR 3 1 95
04.0360 UlTRA PANG 0 PLANT SIC AREA- REGULAR 3 I 0
04:0460 INTRRPANDGPLANTSICAREA~EGUI)R 3 1 97
04.0560 INTRA PANG 0 PLAIT SUCAREA- REGULAR 3 427 66300
046760 INTRA PAND G PLANTSVCAREA. REGULAR 8 I lEG
04:1060 INTRA PANG G PLAIT SVCAREA- REGULAR 3 837 41844
04:6260 INTRAPANGO PLM0TSVCAREA REGULAR 3 1 lOG
04:1360 INTRA PANG 0 PLANT SICAREA- REGILAR 3 1 50
04:14:00 INTRAPAND G PLANT 5VC AREA-REGULAR 3 2 640
04:1560 UlTRA PANG 0 PLAIT SlAV AREA- REGULAR 3 1609 00070
04:1660 INTEAPANGDPL ITS CAREA-REGULAR 3 2 100
04:1960 INTRAPANDGPLANTSVCAREA.REGULAR 3 1
040060 INTEA PANG 0 PLANT SIC AREA. REGULAR 3 968 36709
042560 LNTRAPANDGPLANTSICAREAR~LAR 3 417 ¶2943
Ot2ESO INTRA PANG 0 PLANT SIC AREA- REGULAR 3 2 156
042760 INTRAPANDG PLAITSVCAREA.REGULAR 3 1 0
042560 INTRAPANG DPLWr SIC AREA- REGULAR 3 2 50
0403:00 INTRAPAND G PLM6T SVC AREA. REGULAR 3 4563 340600
042060 INTRAPANG0PLUlTSVCAREA.RE~ULAR 3 2 5
046460 LNTRAPANGO PLMJT SIC AREA- REGULAR 3 1 75
042560 ulTRA PANDDPLAIT SICAREA- REGULAR 3 561 23532
04:3966 INTRAPANG D PLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR S I 90
044060 INTRA PANG G PLANT SIC AREA- REGULAR 3 94E 35999
044350 IflTRAPANGGPLfl4TSICAREAREGU~ 3 38 2630
044560 INTRA PANG G PLANT SIC AREA- REGULAR 3 2320 136794
044920 INTEAPANGGPLANTSVCAREAREGULAR 3 1 58
044760 INTRA PANG G PLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR 3 19 6763
044650 INTRAPANGDPLT5VCAREAREGaAR 3 I 30
0449:00 INTRA PANG G PLANT EVe AREA- REGULAR 3 1 0
045060 INTRA PANG G PLR4TSVCAREA REGULAR 3 570 25303
0462:00 LNTRAPAN0 G PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR 3 I 0
045460 INTRAPANGGPLANTSVCAREAREGULAR 3 14 537
045550 INTRAPANG G PLANT SIC AREA- REGULAR 3 371 19274
E4SESO INTRAPANGDPLN4TSICAREAREGLJLAR 3 15 518
046960 UlTRA PANG G PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR 3 1 70
055060 INTRA PANG 0 PLANT 5VC AREA-REGULAR 3 6007 362555
056660 INTRAPAND G PLLNTSICAREA~ REGULAR 3 1 45
056560 INTRA PANG 0 PLAIT SIC AREA- REGULAR 3 705 39029
056060 INTRAPM40 0 PLANT SIC AREA- REGR.AR 3 30 6532
056060 INTRA PANG GPLAIT SVC AREA- REGULAR 3 1 90
05:1060 INTRAPANGDPLMTSICAREAREGU5AR 3 936 41775
05:1160 INTRA PANG GPLANTSVCAREA.REGULAR 3 3 175
00:1460 EITRAPANG G PLANT SIC AREA- REGULAR 3 9 506
05:1560 INTRA PANG GPLANTSVCAREAREGULAR 3 2097 116623
05:1560 INTRA PANG G PLAIT SIC AREA- REGULAR 3 3 100
00:1960 INTRAPANGGPIANT5VCAREAREGUL~ 3 14 552
052560 INTRA PANGG PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR 3 1429 64380
052260 LNTRA PANG G PLANT SIC AREA- REGULAR 3 1 0
052460 INTRA PANG GPLANT Eve AREA- REGULAR 3 I 0
052560 INTRAPANG 0 PLMOTEVCAREAREmJLAR 3 631 23415
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INTRA P AND 0 PLNOTSVC AREA- REGULAR
INTRA PROD 0 PlANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTRAPN4D 0 PLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR
INTILA PAtIO 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INrRA P AND 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
NTRAPAND 0 PL°NTSVCAREA-REGUL8R
INTRA P MID D PLANT 3i/CAREA- REGULAR
INTRA PROD 0 PLANT avCAREA- REGULAR
INTRA PROD 0 PLM4T SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTRA P AND 0 PLANT WC AREA-REGULAR
INTRAPANO 0 PLANT EvC AREA- REGULAR
INTRAPR4D 0 PLINT EVC AREA- REGULAR
IN7RA PROD 0 PLANT SW AREA-REGULAR
JNTRAPROD 0 PLMITSVCAREA- REGULAR
INTRA PROD 0 PLJNTSVCAREA- REGULAR
INTRA PND 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTRA PAtIO 0 PLANT SVC AREA-REGULAR
INTRAPAND 0 PLMOTSVCAREA- REGULAR
INTRAPROD 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTRA PROD 0 PLANT EVO AREA- REGULAR
INTRA P AND 0 PLANT SVC AREA-REGULAR
NTRA P AND 0 Pl.ANTSVCAREA-REGULAR

INTRAPA4D 0 PLMOT SW AREA- REGULAR
INTRAPR4D D PL83OT EVe AREA- REGULAR
INTRA PAtIO 0 PLANT SW AREA- REGULAR
INTRAPROO 0 PLANT ave AREA- REGULAR
INTRA PROD 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
IFOTRA PAtIO 0 PLANT aVG AREA- REGULAR
INTRA P AND 0 PLM4TSVCAREA-REGU1AR
INTRAPANO 0 PLROTSVGAREA- REGULAR
INTRAPMOD 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTRA P MID 0 PLANT aVG AREA- REGULAR
INTRA P AND 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTRAPAND 0 PLROT aVG AREA-REGULAR
INTRAPROD 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTRAPMID 0 PLANT ~VC AREA- REGULAR
INTRA PAND 0 PLANTSVCAREA-REGULAR
INTRAPROD 0 PLENT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTRA PAtIO 0 PLANTaVCAREA- REGULAR
INTRA P AND D PLANT aVG AREA- REGGAR
INTRA P AND 0 PLANT aVG AREA- REGULAR
INTRAPAA1D 0 PLMOTSVCAREA- REGULAR
INTRA PROP 0 PLANT aVG AREA- REGULAR
INTRA P MED D PLANT SVG AREA- REGULAR
INTRA P AND 0 PLANT aVG AREA- REGULAR
INTEAPANO 0 PLflOTEVGAREA-REGULAR
INTRAPARD 0 PL~NT SVG AREA- REGULAR
IP4TRAPROD 0 PLANT aVG AREA- REGULAR
INTRA PAJ’IDD PLANT aVG AREA-REGULAR
INTRAPROD 0 PLANT aVG AREA-REGULAR
IPITRA PROD 0 PLROT SVG AREA- REGULAR
INTRA PARD 0 PLANT 3VG AREA- REGULAR
INTRA P AND 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTEAPAND 0 PLMOTSVGAREA-REGULAR
INTRAPROD 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTRA PROD 0 PLANT SVG AREA- REGULAR
IPOTRA PANDO PLANT SVG AREA- REGULAR
ENTRA P MID 0 PLANT aVG AREA- REGUlAR
INTRAPAND 0 PLANT SVCAREA-REGUOAR
INTRAPM4D 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTRA PANDO PLANT aVG AREA-REGULAR
IOOTRAPAND 0 PLANT EVGAREA- REGULAR
INTRAPAND 0 PLANT aVG AREA- REGULAR
INTRAPA140 0 PLANT aVG AREA- REGULAR
INTRA PARD 0 PLANT aVG AREA- REGULAR
INTRAPANO 0 PLANT SVGAREA- REGULAR
INTRAPAND 0 PLANT SVG AREA- REGULAR
INTRAPAND 0 PL83OT SVGAREA- REGULAR
INTRAPROD 0 PLANT SVG AREA- REGULAR
INTRAPARD D PLANT ave AREA- REGULAR
INIRA PROD D PLANTSVCAREA-REGULAR
INTRA PANOD PLNT SVGAREA-REGUtAR
INTRA PROD D PLANT aVG AREA- REGULAR
IPOTRA PROD 0 PLANT EVG AREA- REGULAR
INTEA P AND 0 PLANT SVG AREA- REGUlAR
INTRAPAND 0 PLONT OVGAREA- REGULAR
INTRAPAND 0 PLFAITSVCAREA- REGULAR
INTRA PROD 0 PLANT 6VC AREA- REGULAR
INTRA P AND 0 PLANT aVG AREA- REGULAR
INTRA PAtIO 0 PLANT EVGAREA-REGIRAR
INTRA P RID 0 PLANT SVG AREA- REGULAR
INTRAPAJ4D 0 PLANT aVG AREA-REGULAR
INTRAPROD 0 PLANT aVG AREA- REGULAR
IPOTRA PROD 0 PLANT aVG AREA- REGULAR
INTRAPAND 0 PLANT aVG AREA-REGULAR
INTRAPAND 0 PLANT SVG AREA-REGULAR
IPITRA PROD 0 PLANT aVG AREA- REGULAR
INTRA PAtIO 0 PLANT aVG AREA-REGULAR
INTEA PANDO PLANT So/GAREA-REGIThAR
INTRAPAND 0 PLANT 3VGAREA- REGULAR
INTRAPAND 0 PLANT SVG AREA- REGULAR
INTRAPANO 0 PLANT 0VC AREA- REGULAR
INTRA PARDD PLANTSVG AREA-REGULAR
INTRAPAND 0 PL080TSVGAREA-REGUIAR
INTRAPAJOD 0 PLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR
INTRAPAND 0 PLINT SVG AREA-REGULAR
INTRA P MOD 0 PLANT aVG AREA- REGULAR
INTRA PEAID 0 PLANT SVGAREA- REGULAR
INTRAPAND 0 PLANT SVG AREA-REGULAR
INTRA P AND D PLANT SVG AREA- REGULAR

3 2 G
3 2 0
3 4402 28350’
3 2 26
3 1 0
3 1 0
3 461 06754
3 1340 76025
3 2324 142305
3 I G
3 621 38764
3 2 30
3 2 100
3 I 3
3 550 27550
3 1 0
3 1 30
3 I 17
3 0404 409000
3 1 00
3 2 70
3 021 42439
3 2 140
3 1 25
3 562 31777
3 I 30
3 2247 135420
3 5 G
3 2 50
3 410 30405
3 3 150
3 4 215
3 I 25
3 383 20630
3 1 33
3 1 65
3 3591 259109
3 1 00
3 1 20
3 1 83
3 455 36009
3 1 47
3 I 56
3 0 40
3 525 41714
3 1 50
3 697 46459
3 1 00
3 422 13249
3 1 0
3 204 10834
3 I 38
3 4326 283532
3 268 17635
3 18 1566
3 I 55
3 0 45
3 406 26467
3 I 10
3 1 29
3 1 100
3 5175 75179
3 734 45453
3 1 25
3 2 500
3 325 54516
3 3 210
3 I 35
3 3337 232476
3 5 0
3 3 110
3 251 5546
3 1 0
3 I 100
3 571 24402
3 1 100
3 1 00
3 1047 56654
3 1 0
3 1 103
3 556 30522
3 1 0
3 103 4356
3 I 100
3 1 100
3 4510 313440
3 1 75
3 2 40
3 161 5807
3 045 31047
3 1 70
3 1 100
3 2 0
3 1210 60045
3 2 105
3 1 70
3 1 00
3 544 57475
3 3 170
3 1 50

0526:00
052980
05:3090
065180
055280
05:3490
055580
0836000
0636580
054680
058080
058250
0583:00
058450
05:5500
0587:00
05:5090
06:5050
05:0390
068180
088480
058580
088690
068690
06:1080
05:1490
00:1590
08:1790
06:5060
002080
002180
002280
062460
062580
060680
062280
06:3080
005180
065380
065460
062580
062650
0655:00
055980
064050
084380
064580

7 00:4590
005080
068480
05:5590
068860
075080
079580
07:5795
078880
078060
07:IDSO
07:11:00
07:1280
07:1350
07:1580
0720:05
072180
072260
072580
072650
0727:00
075080
075180
075290
072580
0757:00
075080
07:4080
0736580
07-363:00
0736580
074850
0724780
075080
075180
075590
0758:50
078580
0080: 00
058200
058480
006580
00:1 080
05:1150
0612:00
05:14 60
06:1580
00:1580
00:47:00
08:00:00
002080
0022:00
092380
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INTRA P AND D PLASOT 5VC AREA- REGULAR
MYRA PANG DPLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTRA PM4D V PLANT EVO AREA- REGULAR
INTRA PANG V pLANT SVG AREA- REGJL.AR
MYRA PANG 0 PLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR

- INTRAPAND DPLATSVCAREA-REGULAR
INTRA PANG DPLAJTSVC AREA- REGULAR
INTRA PANG 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTRA PANG 0 PLANT EVC AREA- REGULAR
INTRA PANG 0 PlANT EVO AREA- REGULAR
1N1’RAP AND GPLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTRA PANG DPLM(T SVCAREA-REGULAR
INmA PANG 0 pLAJIr SVGAREA- REGULAR
(MYRA PANO D PLANT EVO AREA- REGULAR
INTRA PANDDPLANT SW AREA-REGULAR
INTRA PANG DPLAJ4TSVGAREA-REGULAR
INTRA PAND 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTRA P MOD 0 PLANT SW AREA- REGULAR
INTRA P AND D PLANT SW AREA- REGOMAR
MYRA RAND 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTRA P AND 0 PLAN1 SW AREA- REGULAR
INTRA PAND 0 PLANT SW AREA- REGULAR
INrRA PAND 0 PLANT SW AREA-REGULAR
ONTRA P AND 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
MYRA PANG DPLMIT OVO AREA-REGULAR
INTPA PANG 0 PLANT SVG AREA- REGULAR
INTRA PANG 0 PLANT SVGAREA- REULR.AR
INTRA P AND 0 PLANT SVG AREA- REGIAAR
lt(TRAP AND 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
IMTRA PANDDPLANT SVG AREA-REGULAR
INrRA PAND DPLMIT SW AREA-REGULAR
INTRA P AND 0 PLANT SW AREA- REGULAR
ONTEA PANG 0 PLANTOWAREA- REGULAR
INTEA PAND D PLANT SVG AREA- REGULAR
INTRA P MD D PLANT SVG AREA- REGLOAR
INTRA P AND D PLANT SW AREA- REGULAR
ONTRA PANG 0 PLANT aVG AREA- REGULAR
MYRA PAND D PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTRAPAND 0 PLANT SVG AREA- REGULAR
INTRA PAND DPLMOTSVGAREA-REOJLAR
INTRA PANG 0 PLANT SVC AREA-REGULAR
INTRA P AND 0 PLANT SW AREA- REGULAR
(MYRA PAND 0 PLANT SUGAREA- REGULAR
INTRA PANG D PLANT EVO AREA- REGULAR
INTRA P AND D PLANT SVG AREA- REGULAR
INTRA P AND D PLANT SW AREA- REGULAR
INTRA PAND P PLANT SVG AREA- REGULAR
INTRA PAND 0 PLANT SVG AREA- REGULAR
INTRA P AND 0 PLANT SVG AREA- REGULAR
INTRA PANG 0 PLANT SVG AREA- REGULAR
INTRA P AND 0 PLANT SVG AREA- REGUlAR
INTEA P AND 0 PLANT SVG AREA- REGULAR
INTRA RAND 0 PLANT SVG AREA-REGULAR
INTRA PAND D PLANT SW AREA- REGULAR
INTRA P AND 0 PLANT SVG AREA- REGULAR
INrRAPAND DPLANT SVG AREA- REGULAR
INTRA P AND 0 PLANT SVG AREA- REGULAR
INTRA PANG 0 PLANT SW AREA- REGULAR
INTRA P AND 0 PLANT SW AREA- REGULAR
190TRA RAND 0 PLANT SVG AREA- REGULAR
INTRO P AND 0 PLANT SVG AREA - REGOJAR
INTRAPARD 0 PLANT SVG AREA-REGULAR
INTRA PANG 0 PLANT SW AREA- REGUlAR
INTEA PANG D PLANT SVGAREA- REGULAR
INTRA PANDO PLANT SVCAREA-REGIJLAR
INTRO PANG DPL0NT EVG AREA- REGULAR
‘MYRA P AND 0 PLANT SW AREA- REGULAR
INTRA PAND 0 PLANT SVG AREA- REGULAR
INIRAPAND 0 PLANT SW AREA-REGULAR
INTRA PANG 0 PLANT SVC AREA-REGOAR
INTRA PAND D PLANT SW AREA- REGULAR
INTRA PAND 0 PLANT SVG AREA- REGULAR
INTRA P AND 0 PLANT SW AREA- REGRAR
INTRA PANG 0 PLANT SVGAREA-REGAOAR
INTRA P AND D PLANT SW AREA- REGUlAR
(MYRA PAND 0 PLANT SVGAREA-REGULAR
INTRA PANDO PLANT SVG AREA- REGULAR
INTRA PANG 0 PLANT aVG AREA- REGULAR
(MYRA PANG 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGRAR
INTRA P AND D PLANT SVG AREA- REGULAR
INTRA P AND G PLANT SVG AREA- REGULAR
INTRA PANDD PLANT SVGAREA-REGORAR
(MYRA PANDD PLANT SVC AREA-REGUlAR
INTRA PANDD PLANT aVG AREA- REGUlAR
INTRO PANG 0 PLANT SW AREA- REGLRAR
MYRA PANG 0 PLANT SVGAREA-REGLA.AR

INTRO P AND D PLANT SVG AREA. REGUlAR
ONTRA PANDD PLANT SVCAREA-REGJAR
MYRA PANOD PLANT SVGAREA-REGU1AR

INTRA PANG OPLENT SVG AREA- REGULAR
INTRA PANG 0 PLANT SW AREA- REGULAR
INTRA P AND 0 PLANT SVG AREA- REGUlAR
INTRA P AND 0 PLANT SVG AREA- REGILAR
MYRA P AND G PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
MYRA PAND D PLANT SVOAREA-REOORAR

(MYRA PAND D PLANTEWAREA-REGOJIAR
‘MYRA PANG 0 PLANT SVG AREA- REGNAR
MYRA PANG 0 PLANT SVG AREA- REGULAR

INTRA PANG 0 PLANT SVGAREA- REGULAR
INTRA RAND 0 PLANT SVGAREA- REGULAR

3 2 100
3 47E 20002
3 1 0
3 I 0
3 2574 083001
3 1 103
3 4 E
3 I 20
3 375 22097
3 2 100
5 3 175
3 I 20
3 3 0
3 006 41574
3 2 0
3 I 0
3 1 0
3 067 52291
3 1 0
3 475 31657
3 1 100
3 420 27234
3 I SE
3 6 620
3 6 00
3 3583 204200
3 0 769
3 2 0
3 1 0
3 407 32740
3 2 100
3 1 0
3 503 24430
3 1 70
3 2 100
3 842 41702
3 1 0
3 1 50
3 1 0
3 705 38763
3 52 4761
3 6 0
3 00 4093
3 1 0
3 2 0
3 2 6
3 1 0
3 2403 050257
3 I 0
3 1 00
3 439 10270
3 1 100
3 1 60
3 637 33030
3 3 0
3 3 0
3 3 200
3 407 30335
3 1 100
3 4 0
3 2 0
3 400 21400
3 4 20E
3 433 17722
3 2 0
3 1 22
3 3152 171220
2 1 0
3 1 0
3 420 20433
3 1 0
3 1 0
3 570 24073
3 I 0
3 1 0
3 1 0
3 624 34127
3 3 0
3 370 15040
3 I 0
3 EEl 35160
3 2 100
3 3 105
3 1 0
3 2016 134731
3 2 15
5 2 133
2 1 0
2 56 2200
3 2 0
3 2 76
3 1 100
3 376 22371
3 1 0
8 2 05
3 019 35073
2 1 0
3 516 32650
3 1 100
2 1 100

C

002450
003650
003800
002000
06:2050
0032.02
0t35,00
003450
00:3500
063850
00:3750
001050
06:3050
065050
0t4250
005310
00:44 00
004500
00’5710
005050
0052:00
065500
005610
001050
001050
005050
00:0100
005250
005310
095550
085700
005000
00:1010
00:1150
00:1450
06:1550
08:1750
00:10.00
00:1910
002050
09:22:00
00:2410
002550
002050
002750
002610
002050
093010
001350
002400
05:35 00
092050
00:3050
005050
005250
005350
0054:00
005550
005000
005050
005000
005000
001250
001550
005050
005950
1050:00
105210
105300
105580
105050
105050
10:1000
10:1200
10:1850
10:1450
10:15:00
10:1 010
103050
103210
102500
102650
102050
102050
103000
103580
103250
101350
103550
100650
103050
1030:00
l0,40:E0
lOAtOO
104200
105550
184050
101000
105200
100450
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10:9500
10:57:00
100800
WOO 110
118400
lIes:00
1006:00
10:0700

0005
110000
11:1000
11:1805
11:1200
11:8300
10:1500
112005
112205
112300
112500
11:20:00
1100:00
1t3100
11 0200
11:3600
110605
110800
18:4000
11M400
1105:00
11:9290

5200
11:53:00
180400
100050
110000
11 0500
‘loses
120050
12:0100
12:0300
120600
¶2:10:00
12:1550
122000
122100
122300
122900

7 122700
120000
133290
122200
1235e0
120000
120000
120600
1205:00
1200:00
120650
120700
120500
130000
10°l00
130205
130500
135000
13:1050
13:0250
12:1405
13:1500
13:1000
1320510
132205
132350
132500
132600
132000
1320:00
130100
135250
130500
132850
130000
130200
130400
13z4500
130600
13 5000
130300
130550
140550
ltOIes
140200
14:0600
14:1000
14:1405
14:1505
14:1600
142005
142500
142000

INTRA P MO 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
I4TRA P AND 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR

INTRA PARD 0 PLMATSVC AREA- REGULAR
1N1RA PAS4D 0 PLANTSVCAREA-REGULAR
INTRA P MD 0 PLANT aVG AREA- REQflAR
INTRA PAJID 0 PLANT aVG AREA- REGLAAR
I?OTRA P MOD PLANT EVC AREA- REGULAR
INTRA PAlO 0 PLAJTSVCAREA- REGULAR
INTRA PARO 0 PLNOTSVC AREA- REGULAR
INTRA PARO 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTRA P MO 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTRAPANO DPLANT EVC AREA- RE~&AR
INTRA PARO 0 PLANTSVC AREA-REGULAR
NTTRAPAND 0 PLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR

INTR~ P AND 0 PLANT SIC AREA- REGULAR
INTRAPAND 0 PLANT SVC AREA-REGULAR
INTRA PARD 0 PLMITSVC AREA-REGULAR
INTRA PAJ’IO 0 PLMOTSVCAREA-REGULAR
INTRA P~ND 0 PLANT El/C AREA- REGULAR
INTRAPAAAD 0 PLANT El/C AREA- REGULAR
INTRA PARD 0 PLANT aVG AREA- REGULAR
INTRAPARD 0 PLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR
INTRA P MO 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTRAPANO 0 PLMTSVCAREA-REGULAR
INTRA P MOO PLANT SVC AREA - REGULAR
INTRA PARD 0 PLMJT5VCAREA-REGULAR
INTRA PARO 0 PLANTSVC AREA-REGULAR
INTRAPAND D PL100TSVCAREA- REGLL6R
II4TRAPANO 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGUI.AR
INTRA P AND 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTRA PARO 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTRA PAND 0 PLANTSVCAREA-REGULAR
INTRA PANO 0 PLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR
INTRAPANO 0 PLANT SVC AREA- RE~AR
INTRA P MOO PLANT El/C AREA- REGULAR
INTRA PARO 0 PLANT 5VC AREA-REGULAR
INTRA PA/iD 0 PLANT SVCAREA- REGUlAR
INTRAPAND DPLANT El/C AREA- REGULAR
INTRA P MOO PLANT 3’/C AREA- REGULAR
INTRA PARO 0 PLANT SVC AREA-REGULAR
INTRA PMO 0 PLMTSVC AREA-REGULAR
INTRAPANO 0 PLAAITEVCAREA- REGULAR
INTRA P MOO PLMT aVG AREA- REGULAR
INERA P MOO PLANT El/C AREA- REGULAR
INTRA PAlO 0 PLANT El/C AREA-REGULAR
INTRA PANDO PLMTSVC AREA-REGULAR
INTRAPANO 0 PLMOTSVC AREA-REGULAR
INTRAPANO 0 PtA/AT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTRA PMO 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTRA PA/ID 0 PLANT SVC AREA-REGULAR
INTRAPANO 0 PLMITSVCAREA-REGALAR
IPETRAPANO OPL10AT OVC AREA- REOIIAR
INERA PANO 0 PLANT El/C AREA- REGUlAR
INTRA PARD 0 PLANTS’JCAREA-REGULAR
INTRA PMO 0 PLANTSl/CAREA-REGJLAR
INTRA PARO 0 PLA/OTEVCAREA- REGULAR
IMTRAPANO 0 PLANT El/C AREA- REGULAR
IMTRAPANO 0 PLANT El/C AREA- REGLAR
II4TRA P MOD PLANT SVC AREA- REGUlAR
INTRA P A/ID 0 PLANT El/C AREA- REGULAR
INTRAPARO 0 PLANTSl/CAREA- REGIRAR
INTRA P MOO PLANT El/C AREA- REGULAR
IMTRA P MOO PLANT 5*J5 AREA- REGULAR
INTRA PMD 0 PLNT al/C AREA-REGULAR
INTRA PP/ID 0 PLANT al/C AREA-REGULAR
INTRA PMO 0 PLANTSl/C AREA-REGULAR
INTRAPMO 0 PLANTSVCMEA- REGULAR
INTRAPAI4O 0 PW0T SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTRA P A/ADO PLANT El/C AREA- REGULAR
INTRA P89600 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INIRA P MOO PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTRA P89600 PLN(TSIICAREA-REGULAR
INTRAPARO 0 PLANT El/C AREA- REGULAR
INTRA P MOO PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTRA P MOO PLANT al/C AREA- REGULAR
INTRA P89600 PLMOTSVGAREA-REGULAR
INTRA PMO 0 PLANT al/CAREA-REGULAR
INTRAPA/IO OPLA/AT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTRA P MOO PLANT El/C AREA- REGULAR
INTRA P MOO PLANT El/C AREA- REGUlAR
INT8LA P MOO PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTRA P8/600 PLARTaVCAREA-REGULAR
INTRAPMO 0 PLANT El/C AREA-REGULAR
INTRAPMO 0 PLANTSLICAREA-REGULAR
INTRA PA/ID 0 PLANT El/C AREA- REGULAR
INIRA PMD 0 PLANT El/C AREA-REGULAR
INTRA PARO D PLANTEl/CAREA-REGULAR
INTRAPMO 0 PLANTSVCAREA-REGJLAR
INTRAPA/lO 0 PIMTSVCAREA- REGULAR
INTRAPARO 0 PLANT El/C AREA- R001LAR
INTRA P8/400 PLANT El/C AREA- REGULAR
ulTRA P MOO PLANT al/C AREA- REGULAR
INTRA P MOO PLANT aVG AREA- REGULAR
INTRAPMO 0 PLA/AT 580 AREA-REGULAR
INTRAPAJIO 0 PLANT El/C AREA-REGULAR
INTRAPARO 0 PLANT El/C AREA- REGULAR
INTRA PA/ADO PLANT 5VCAREA-REGULAR
INTRA PMO 0 PLARTEl/CAREA-REGULOR
INTRA PMO 0 PLA,IATEVCAREA-REGULAR
INTEAPAJ4O 0 PLANT El/C AREA-REGULAR

3 210 11531
3 1 0
5 1 0
3 3723 164635
3 2 200
3 000 30428
3 1 0
3 1 60
3 1 0
3 1 11
0 329 06017
3 1 0
3 2 875
3 1 lEO
3 702 49031
3 308 20058
3 1 0
3 1 800
3 408 27010
3 1 0
3 floE 120362
3 1 0
3 I 0
3 202 86212
0 I IS
3 1 0
3 518 01330
3 3 ¶00
3 1343 60020
3 202 12844
3 1 100
3 2 125
3 2 100
3 334 06457
3 2 12
2 47 3800
3 1 0
3 2523 141881
3 2 0
3 1 0
3 267 14306
3 580 30343
3 1207 65411
3 320 10774
3 1 100
3 I 75
3 270 20650
3 1 0
3 2005 100403
3 1 0
3 1 100
3 270 17148
3 1 lEo
3 337 14162
3 1121 74304
0 467 20578
3 2 8
3 287 60420
3 1 II
3 1 40
2 1042 08094
3 2 115
3 I 50
3 104 4152
3 I 70
2 401 20404
3 1 00
3 1 50
3 400 26082
3 3 200
3 323 20256
3 1 0
3 1 100
3 74 5182
0 1 100
3 3 205
3 1030 50652
3 1 5
3 1 30
3 153 7700
3 1 100
3 108 7247
3 1 75
3 1 100
3 624 32575
2 1 00
3 233 8655
3 1 0
3 171 0303
3 1482 65060
3 1 10
3 1 100
3 050 6002
3 200 8407
3 1 0
3 358 17081
3 2 lEO
2 106 5334
3 163 7095
3 1 5
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14•00:00
1402:00
0425.00
1428MG
14:40:00
14:45:00
044&0O
14:00:00
14:64:00
14:65:00
15:00:00
16100
1505:00
15:6005
15:1100
15:1005
15:16 so
1500:00
1522:00
1525:00
1525:00
1508:00
15:00:00
1525MG
15:3030
16:40:00
15:41:00
15:44:00
15:45:00
059 6:00
15:45:00
15:00:00
156&00
1535:00
1537:00
15:09:00
t600:00
15:01:00
16:04:00
1505:00
16:07:00
16:60:00
16:05:00
1620:00
1622:00
152530

1626:00
102705
1828:00

\\ 1600:00

16:0100
¶622:00
1604:00
16 25:00
163605
1608:00
1609.00
18:40:00
10:42:00
16:45:00
1646:00
16:49:00
16:60:00
16:05:00
1059:00
17:00:00
17:04:00
170500
07:0730
170800
17:10:00
17:1205
17:15:00
17:1805
0 7:17:00
17:09:00
17:19:00
1720:00
1721:00
172205
172405
17 2505
1727:00
172805
172930
1722:00
170105
1723:00
170405
1705:00
173805
173705
1708:00
173905
174030
174305
179505
174705
175005
07:5205

ONTRA P MIDO PLANT OVOAREA- REGULAR
INTRAPAND D PLMIT SVGAREA- REGULAR
INTRA PAID D PLSI4T SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTRA P41000 PLM1T SUC AREA- REGULAR
‘MYRA P MOOD PLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR
INTRA PAID 0 PLAIT SVCMEA- REGULAR
IPITRA PAID 0 PLANTSVCAREA- REGULAR
0NTRA PAID 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTRAPNIDD PLANT SIJOAREA- REGULAR
INTRA PAID 0 PLANT EVCAREA-REGULAR
I0(TM P MID 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGm.AR
ONTRA PAID 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGLEAR
OTRAPARD 0 PLAIT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTRA PAID D PLANT EVOAREA- REG0J1.AR
INTRA PAID D PLAIT 540 AREA- REGULAR
INTRAPANDD PLANT 540 AREA-REGULAR
INTRAPARD 0 PLANT SVCAREA-REGULAR
INTRA PAID D PLONT SVC AREA. REGULAR
INTRA PAROD PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTRAPARD 0 P1.415 SVCAREA- REGULAR
SaRA PAID D P0)101 SVC AREA. REGULAR
INTRA PAID D PL00OTSVCAREA- REGW.fl
INTRA P MID D PLANT 540 AREA- REGULAR
INTRAPAO4D 0 PLANT SVG AREA-REGULAR
0NTRA PAID D PLANT OVOAREA- REGIOAR
INTRAPMID D PLAIT SVC AREA- REGULAR
IPOTRAPAJID 0 PLANT SVC AREA-REGULAR
INTRA PAID 0 POAI4TSVCAREA- REGIR.AR
INTRA P MID 0 PLANT 540 AREA- RE0401AR
IPJTRAPMID 0 PLANT SVO AREA- REGIR.AR
IPOTRAPAND 0 PLANT OUt AREA- REGULAR
INTRA PAID 0 PLANT SVCAREA-REGULAR
INTRA P AND 0 PLANT 0VC AREA- REGLIAR
INTRA P MID D PLANT 540 AREA- RE~R.AR
INTRAPA14D 0 PLANT SVOAREA- REGULAR
INTRA PAID 0 PLA0TSVCAREA-REGULAR
INTRAPMID 0 PLANT 540 AREA- REGULAR
INTRA PAID 0 PLANT SVC AREA-REGULAR
INTRA PAID 0 PLAIT SVC AREA. REGULAR
INTRA P MID 0 PLANT OUt AREA- REGULAR
INTRAPMID D PLMT SW AREA- REGULAR
INTRA PAID 0 PLANT 0VCAREA- REGULAR
ONTRA PMID D PLANT EVGAREA- REGULAR
OSRA P MID D PLANT OUt AREA- REGLEAR
IPITRAPAID 0 PLANT SW AREA- REGULAR
IPITRAPAID 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
ONTRA PMID 0 PLAI0TSVCAREA- REGULAR
INTRAPMID D PLANTSVCAREA. REGULAR
INTRA PAID 0 PLANTEVOAREA- REGULAR
INTRA PAID 0 PLANTSVCAREA- REGULAR
ONTRAPAS4D D PLANT SUCAREA- REGULAR
INTRA P MID 0 PLANT SW AREA- REGIJO.AR
INTRA PAID 0 PLANT SVOAREA- REGULAR
INTRA P41100 PLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR
INTRA PMID D PLMIT OUt AREA- REGULAR
ONTRAPMID 0 PLANT SW AREA- REGLE.AR
INTRAPAID D PLAIT OUt AREA- REGUlAR
INTRA PAID DPLM0T SVQAREA-REGULAR
(MYRA P MID D PLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR
IPITRA P MID 0 PLANT SW AREA- REGLSAR
INTRA PMID 0 PLANT OVOAREA- REGULAR
INTRAPA110 D PLANT SW AREA- REGUlAR
‘MYRA P MID D PLAIT OW AREA- RES.E.AR
IPETRA P AID D PLANT OUt AREA- REGULAR
INTRAPAID D PLANT SVCARCA- REGULAR
INTRAPMID D P0.AJ4T SW AREA- REGULAR
INTRAPMIDD PLANT SVC AREA- REGLSAR
IPATRAPAND 0 PLANT SVC AREA-REGULAR
INTRA P AND 0 PLANT SUCAREA- REGULAR
MYRA PMID D PLANT SVCAREA-REGULAR
INTRAPMID D PLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR
IPITRA P MID D PLANT SW AREA- REGUlAR
INTRA PMID D PLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR
‘MYRA PAID D PLA1IT OUt AREA- REGULAR
INTRAPAJ4D 0 PLAIT SW AREA- RE~L5R
IMYRAPAID D PLANT EVOAREA- REGULAR
‘MYRA P AID D POiNT SVC AREA- REGULAR
(MYRA P41000 PLANTSVCAREA-REGULAR
‘MYRA P MID D PLANT OUt AREA- REGUlAR
‘MYRA P MID D PLANT SW AREA- REGUlAR
INTRAPAID D PLANTOVCAREA- REGULAR
MYRA PAID 0 PLANT OVCAREA-REGULAR

INTRAP MID D PLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR
I(4TRAPMID 0 PLINT SVCAREA- REOLR.AR
INTRA PMID D PLAITOVCAREA- REGULAR
(MYRA PAID 0 PLANTSVCAREA-REGULAR
INTRAPAJ4D D PLANT OW AREA- REGULAR
INTRAPMID 0 PLANT SVGAREA- REGUlAR
IPETRAPAID D PLfl4TSVCAREA-RE~AR
(MYRA PAID D PLANTOVOAREA-REGULAR
(MYRA P MID D PLANT SW AREA- REGULAR
IMYRA P MID D PLANT SVC AREA- REGUlAR
INTRAPAID D PLMETSWAREA-REGLEAR
(NYRA P.AND D PLANT OVCAREA—REGAR.AR
(MYRA PAID D PLANT SVC AREA-REGULAR
IMYRAPAIDD PLANT SW AREA- REGULAR
INTRAPAID D PLAIT SVCAREA-REGIJIAR
MYRA PAID D PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR

(MYRA P MID D PLANT OVOAREA- REGUlAR
IMYRAPAID 0 PLANT LUG AREA- REGIR.AR

0 772 36654
3 0 20
3 136 5453
3 1 100
3 221 4070
3 754 34406
3 I 0
3 288 14969
0 I 75
3 206 19717
3 0094 52067
3 1 lOG
3 121 6040
3 ‘32 4005
3 1 35
3 I 90
3 450 17787
5 301 00057
3 1 8
3 1 (00
3 200 16553
3 1 0
3 615 25484
3 232 16400
$ I 50
3 205 5068
3 1 0
3 1 50
3 947 40790
3 I 0
3 1 40
3 289 15063
3 1 0
3 135 4862
3 I 0
3 1 35
3 1008 48388
3 0 61
3 2 50
3 352 10814
3 1 lEO
3 211 10973
3 373 11889
3 282 9768
3 1 (00
3 55 4041
3 1 20
3 1 90
3 1 35
3 856 47949
O 2 150
3 I 5
3 3 100
3 297 0002
3 1 100
3 1 0
3 1 0
3 202 11131
3 1 40
O 836 25590
3 1 100
3 1 0
0 357 10558
3 250 14059
3 I 0
3 885 29940
3 1 9
3 230 5373
3 1 0
3 2 105
0 150 3052
O 1 0
3 561 07247
3 1 88
3 2 100
3 2 100
3 1 0
3 013 10356
3 1 0
3 1 108
3 2 00
3 080 4187
3 1 0
O 1 0
3 I 0
3 807 32320
3 2 45
3 1 ¶90
3 1 0
3 254 11002
O 2 0
O 1 0
3 2 100
3 1 0
3 204 4089
3 1 100
3 698 03181
3 1 100
3 375 10820
3 I 100
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07:5500
17:59:03
18:00:00
190000
10:06:00
I 9:10:00
18:15:00
18:17:00
1020:00
102200
10_2500
192800
10:30:00
103200
18:3300
18:35:00
102700
10:39:00
10:4000
1016500
10160:00
18:50:00
109200
109500
185000
190000
190 tOO
190500
09.0000
19:00:00
10:12,00
10:1500
10:18 00
1920:00
192100
192500
1928:00
103000
102300
1024:00
19:35:00
10:4 0:00
19:42:00
19300
19:45:00
18:40:00
19167:00
095050
195405
105500
199650
195750
195900
200E00
200100
200290
200000
200800
20:10:00
20:1650
20:1600
20:19:00
202050
202200
2024:00
203600
202800
202700
2020.00
202800
203000
202000
20500
2020:50
202750
203800
2016000
20:41:00
2016200
2016600
20’A&Os
2050:00
2es1 :00
205100
2003:00
205400
205500
200050
205700
210000
210100
210200
21 0000
210400
210500
215000
210700
200000
2109:00
21 :1000

INTRA P RIO 0 PEROT SW AREA- REGULAR
INTRA PROD 0 PLROT SIC AREA- REGULAR
INTRA P MOOD PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTRA PROD 0 PEROT SIC AREA- REGULAR
INTRA PROD 0 PLANT SYCAREA- REGULAR
INTRA PMOO 0 PLANT SIC AREA- REGULAR
INTRA P MOO 0 PLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR
INTRA PROD 0 PEROT 5VC AREA- REGULAR
INTRAPAND 0 PLANT SVC AREA. REGULAR
INTRAPN4D 0 PEROT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTRA P MOOD PEROT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTRA P4100 PER01’SW.AREA- REGULAR
INTRA P00000 PLANT BUG AREA- REGULAR
INTRA P MOOD PEROT SVCAREA- REGULAR
INTRA PROD 0 PEROTOVCAREA- REGULAR
IOOTRAPRID 0 PEROT EUC AREA- REGULAR
INTRAPANO 0 PEROT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTRA PROD 0 PLANT aVG AREA- RE~LAR
INTRA PARO 0 PEROT SVCAREA- REGULAR
IOOTRAPARDO PEROT 5VCAREA- REGULAR
INTRA P MOOD PEROT SIC AREA- REGULAR
ONTRA P4100 PEROT SIC AREA- REGULAR
INTRA PROD 0 PEROT aVG AREA- REGULAR
INTRAPARO 0 PEROTSWAREA- REGULAR
INTRA P MOOD PEROT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTRA PROD 0 PLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR
INTRA P AND 0 PEROT aVG AREA - REGULAR
ItOTRA P MOO PLANT OVC AREA - REGULAR
INTRA P MOOD PEROT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTRAPMOO 0 PEROT SVCAREA- RE&E.AR
INTRAPROD 0 PLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR
INTRA PMD 0 FIRST 5VC AREA- REGULAR
ONTRA P4000 PLANT SIC AREA- REGULAR
IOOTRAPAJ000 0 PLANT SVG AREA- REGULAR
INTRA P MOO PEROT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTRA PROD 0 PEROT OVCAREA- REGULAR
INTRA PROD 0 PEROT SVC AREA- REGULAR
IOOTRA PARD 0 PEROT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTRA PROD 0 PEROT SVC AREA- I0EGULAR
INTRA P ROD 0 PEROT EVO AREA- REGULAR
INTRA P MOOD PEROT EVC AREA- REGUI.AR
INTRAPAJ4D DPEROT 5VCAREA- REGULAR
INTRA PROD 0 PEROT BUG AREA- REGULAR
ONTRA P4100 PEROT SIC AREA- REGULAR
INTRA PARO 0 PEROT EVC AREA- REGUlAR
IOOTRAPARO 0 PEROT SVC AREA- REGULAR
IIOTRAPRID 0 PEROT SIC AREA- REGULAR
EXTRA P MOO PEROT SIC AREA - REGULAR
INTRAPARD 0 PLANT SVCAREA- REGUlAR
INTRA P AND 0 PEROT BUG AREA- REGULAR
OFOTRA PROD 0 PEROT EVCAREA- REGUlAR
ONTRA PROD D PEROT EVC AREA- REGULAR
INTRAPARO 0 PEROT SIC AREA- REGIRAR
INT1OAPARD 0 PEROTSVCAREA- REGULAR
EXTRA PROD 0 PEROT EVCAREA-REGULAR
INTRA P4100 PEROT EAt AREA- REGULAR
INTRAPARDO PLANT SIC AREA- REGULAR
INTRAPARO 0 PEROT SVC AREA- REGLEAR
INTRAPARD 0 PEROT SICAREA- REGULAR
EXTRA PROD 0 PEROT EVCAREA- REGULAR
INTRAPARD 0 PEROT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTRAPRID 0 PLANT aVG AREA-REGULAR
INTRA PROD 0 PEROT EVC AREA-REGULAR
EXTRA P MOO PEROT BUG AREA- REGULAR
INTRAPARO 0 PLANT SIC AREA- REGULAR
INTRA P00100 PEROT SVC AREA- REGULAR
EXTRA PROD 0 PEROT BVC AREA-REGULAR
EXTRA P00100 PLMOT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTRAPROD 0 PEROT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTRA P MOO POINT BUG AREA- REGUlAR
INTRA P MOO PEROT SVCAREA- REGUlAR
EXTRA PROD 0 PEROT SVCAREA- REGULAR
INTRA P ROOD PEROT SW AREA - REGULAR
INTRAPARO 0 PEROT BUG AREA- REGUlAR
ONTRA PROD 0 PEROT SVCAREA-REGUT.AR
EXTRA P RIO 0 PLANT SW AREA- REGULAR
INTRA P MOO 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
190TRAPROD 0 PEROT SVCAREA- REGLEAR
INTRAPROD 0 PEROT SVCAREA-REGULAR
EXTRA PROD 0 PEROT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTRA P MOO 0 PEROT BUG AREA- REGULAR
EXTRA P ROOD PEROT SW AREA- REGULAR
INTRAPARD 0 PEROT SVG AREA- RECIRAR
INTRA PROD 0 PEROT 5VGAREA- REGULAR
INTRAPROD 0 PEROT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTRAPAJOD 0 PEROT SVCAREA- REGULAR
OPOTRA P MOO PEROT SW AREA- REGULAR
INIRA PROD 0 PEROT SVC AREA-REGULAR
INTRA P MOOD PLMOT aVG AREA-REGULAR
INTRA P ROOD POINT BVC AREA- REGULAR
INTRAPROD D PEROT BVCAREA- REGULAR
INTRA PROD 0 PEROT EVCAREA- REGULAR
EXTRA PROD 0 PEROT aVG AREA-REGULAR
INTRAP MOOD PEROT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTRA P MOD PEROT SW AREA- REGLRAR
INTRAPARD 0 PL8NTSWAREA- REGULAR
EXTRA P MOD 0 PEROT SWAREA- REGULAR
INTRAPROO 0 PLMOT SW AREA- REGULAR
INTRA P MOO PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTRAPARD 0 PEROT SVC AREA- REGULAR

2 172 6332
3 1 0
2 0142 10374
3 380 13328
3 3 200
3 540 16771
3 765 23227
3 1 0
3 107 EE47
3 I 44
3 413 20304
3 1 25
3 1406 01604
3 1 100
3 1 100
3 270 0002
3 I 05
3 I 0
3 069 28147
3 005 20366
3 1 0
2 603 26640
3 I 0
3 280 12250
3 2 100
3 1335 64614
3 1 050
3 490 18514
3 1 0
0 533 50915
3 I 0
3 1201 47553
3 2 0
O 501 21304
3 1 100
3 332 01903
3 1 100
3 1291 55103
3 2 55
3 1 0
3 29’ 11032
3 649 30023
3 1 0
3 I 100
3 1199 46001
3 1 100
5 1 0
3 504 22208
3 1 60
3 377 00095
3 2 090
3 I 100
3 2 200
3 1576 60005
3 3 303
5 2 0
3 312 11307
3 1 0
5 002 49900
3 0079 42334
5 2 100
3 1 100
3 605 28405
3 I II
3 2 III
3 591 21999
3 2 103
3 1 0
3 1 100
3 2 60
3 1734 77023
3 1 45
3 295 11440
3 4 355
5 2 165
3 3 170
3 590 22000
3 1 80
3 1 100
3 1101 51401
3 2 200
3 420 21075
S I 0
3 2 150
3 1 150
2 3 145
3 440 15230
3 1 100
3 1 60
O 2130 96028
3 3 199
3 2 125
3 3 165
3 2 8
3 300 00202
3 3 100
3 2 90
3 1 0
3 1 100
3 578 24048
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21:1250 INTRAPMJDO PLMSTSVCAREA-REGuLAR 3 I 100
21:0350 INTRAPMIDDPINOT5VCMEA-REGULAR 3 2 105
20:14:00 MYRA P MID 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REOIJLAR 3 I 0
21:1580 MYRA PMOD 0 PLMIT SQC AREA-REGULAR 3 590 38234
21:10:00 INTRAPMID DPLANTSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 I 50
21:1880 INTER P moo PLART aVG AREA- REGULAR 3 6 45
21:10:00 INTER PMID 0 PLANT SVGAREA-REOULAR 3 1 55
212253 INTRA P MID 0 PlANT SVCAREA-REGULAR 3 344 14405
212250 INTRAPN4D 0 PLMITSVC AREA- REGULAR 3 I 105
2124:00 INTER PMOD 0 PL*TSVCAREA-REGULAR 2 I 100
21:25:00 INTRA PAlm 0 PLANT SVC AREA-REGULAR 3 405 0007
2107:00 INTRAPMIDDPLASTSVCMOEA-REGULAR 3 1 10
215050 INTER PRO DPLMT SVCAREA-REGULAR 3 1660 70502
21:31:00 INTRAPMIO D PLMIT SVCAREA-REGULAR 3 3 200
210280 INTER PROD 0 PLMTSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 3 200
200600 INTRA PAID 0 PLM4TSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 433 ‘0052
250730 INTRAPMID 0 PLMIT SVCPREA-REmJLAR 8 2 105
21,4080 INTER PA’40 0 PLANTOVCAREA-REGULAR 3 570 10201
21,41:00 INTRAPMIDDPLN4TSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 2 515
21,44:02 INTRAPM400 PLA9OT SVC AREA-REGULAR 3 1 0
21,45:00 INTER PMID 0 PLMIT6VCAREA~REGULAR 3 1175 55951
21,4750 INTRA PAID 0 PIfl0TSVCAREA-REGOJL.AR 3 4 210
21,4080 INTRAPMI0 D P5)1ST SVC AREA-REGULAR 3 I 0
215080 INTRAPM4D 0 PLANTVCAREA-RCGULAR 3 509 20740
21.150 INTRAPMIDDPLANTSVGAREA~REGULAR 3 I 55
215230 rOSTRA P MID D PLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR 8 I 100
215350 INTRApAIDDpLMgSvCAREA.REGULAR 3 2 0
215430 INTRA PROD D PLANT SVCAREA-REGUL.AR 3 1 0
215580 INTRAPMID 0 PLANTSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 307 25143
215250 IIIIRA PROD 0 PLMITS~ICAREA~REGULAR 3 1 100
215030 INTRA PAID D PLANT SVC AREA-REGULAR a 3 300
228050 IMTRAPMID0 PLANT SVC AREA-REGULAR 3 2305 112648
2285:00 INTER PROD 0 PLMTSVGAREA-REGULAR 3 3 100
228250 INTRA PAID D PLAN1SYGAREA-REaIL.AR 3 2 0
22:05:00 MYRA P MID 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR 3 622 23000
238750 INTRAPN4D 0 PLANT SVG AREA-REGULAR 3 1 0
228030 1NTRAPMIDDPLNITSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 1 0
220080 INTER PROD 0 PLANT SVC AREA-REGULAR 3 1 0
22:0030 INIRAPM400PLANTSVCAREA.RE00.EAR 3 500 17238
22:1130 INTRAPMID D PLANTSVCAREA.REaJLAR 3 2 100
23:1480 INTEAPMID 0 PLANTSVCARER-REGULAR 3 1 0
22:1550 INTRA PROD 0 PLANTSVGAREA-REGULAR 3 1003 40450
22:1030 INTRA PAS0D D P1)1ST SVCAREA- REGULAR 3 1 lao
222050 INTER P MID 0 PLANT SVG AREA- REGULAR 3 550 21020
222220 INTRAPAND 0 PLANT SVG AREA-REGULAR 3 1 0
222550 INTRA PROD D PLANT SVCAREA-REGULAR 3 456 25040
222550 INTRA P MID 0 PLANT aVG AREA- REGULAR 3 I 0
22:2730 OSTRA P MID 0 PLAIT aVG AREA- REGULAR 3 I 5

7 22:2030 INTRAPMID D P12147 SVCAREA- REGAAR 3 1 ‘00
222050 INTRAPMID 0 PLI4T S~PCAREA- REGULAR 3 2 40
22:3080 INTRAPROD0PLAI0TSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 2070 100933
22:2130 INTRAPMIDDPLROTaVGAREA-REGORfiR 3 1 95

- - 223220 INTRAPMID D PLAIT aVG AREA-REGULAR 3 2 100

22:3850 II41RAPROO 0 PLANT O’ACAREA-REGULAR 3 1 0
223580 INTRA PAID 0 PLRI0T SVCAREA-REGULAR 3 559 27909
22:2780 INTER PMID 0 PLANT aVG AREA-REGULAR 3 2
220050 INTRAPMIDD PL2NT aVG AREA-REGULAR a 1 0
22,4030 INTRAPANDDPLANTSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 070 43909
22,4230 INTER P21400 PLANT aVG AREA-REGULAR 3 2 79
22,4330 INTRAPMID 0 PLANT SVG AREA-REGIR.AR 3 3 200
22,4450 INTRA PROD 0 PLANT $VGAREA~REGLlLIR 8 1 100
22,4530 INTRA P MID D PLANT aVG AREA- RE&OAR 3 1172 48370
22,4750 UlTRA P AND 0 PLNT aVG AREA- REGULAR 3 1 0
22,4980 INTRAPROD 0 PLANT SVCAREA-REGULAR 3 1 0
225050 INTRA PROD 0 PLANT aVG AREA- REGULAR 8 311 9055
225250 INTEAPMIDO PLAJ4TSVGAREA-REaJOAR 3 2 123
225350 INTRAPMID 0 PLANT SVG AREA-REGULAR 3 1 43
225550 UlTRA PROD D PLANT SVGAREA-REGULAR 3 539 29972
2250:00 INTRAPROD D PLANT aVG AREA- REGULAR 3 1 100
2257:00 UlTRA P MID 0 PLANT SVG AREA- REGULAR 3 1 0
235950 INTEAPAND 0 PLMITSVGAREA-REGULAR a 1 100
238080 INTRAPAJ’ID OPLANT SVGAREA-REGULAR 3 2810 130159
225150 INTEAPMID 0 PLLNTSVCAREA~REGULAR 1 4 300
238280 INTEAPAND D PLAIT SVGAREA-REmJLAR 3 1 100
235350 INTRA PROD 0 PLANT SAC AREA-REGULAR 3 4 350
220580 lOOTER P MID 0 PLMIT aVG AREA- REGULAR 3 307 20214
235850 UlTRA P MID 0 PLANT aVG AREA- REGULAR 3 1 20
238080 INTER PROD 0 PLANT aVG AREA-REGULAR 3 1 51
23:1030 INTER PMID D PLAIT aVGAREA- REGULAR 3 909 47230
22:1180 INTRAPMID 0 PLANT SVG AREA-REGULAR 3 1 0
23:1580 INTRAPAND 0 PLANTSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 1940 05304
23:1080 INTRA PROD 0 PLANT aVG AREA-REGULAR 3 1 41
282030 INTER P21400 PLANT aVG AREA- REGULAR 3 843 35907
222250 INTEAPAND 0 PLANT SVG AREA-REGIR.AR 3 1 0
232680 INTRA P MID D PLANT SVG AREA- REGULAR 3 530 22355
280580 UlTRA P MID 0 PLAIT SOC AREA- REGULAR 3 3 60
232750 INTEAPAND 0 PLAAETSVGAREA-REGULMI 3 I 0
232280 INTRAPMID DPLRITSVGAREA-REGULAR 2 1 60
2329:05 INTRA P21400 PLAIT 5VC AREA-REGULAR 3 2 72
230050 INTEAPANDO PLSt4TSVGAREA-RE~RAI 3 3199 150052
230150 INTRAPAND 0 PLANTSVCAREA-REGUIAI 3 3 165
23:3280 UlTRA P MOOD PLANT SYC AREA- REGULAR 3 1 30
230330 INTER PMIDD PLAIT SOC AREA- REGULAR 3 2 55
232450 INTRAPMIDD PLANTSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 1 ID
230550 INTRAPAND 0 PLANTSVGAREA-REGLEAR 3 510 10300
233730 INTRAPAND 0 PLANT SOt AREA.REGULAR 3 1 20
232020 INTERPANDDPLAITSVGAREA-REmJLAR 3 1 0
23,4080 IOITRAPMID DPLANT SVGAREA-REGULAR 3 035 41984
23,4180 MYRA PROD 0 PLANT SVGAREA-REGULAR 3 2 140
23,4250 INTRA PMID 0 PLAI4TSYGAREA-REGULAR 3 2 183
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23:43:00
• 23:45:00

23:46:00
23:47:00
23:49:00
23:50: 00
23: 5 1:00
23:52:00
23:54:00
23: 55: 00
23:56:00
23:59:00

INTRA P AND D PLANT SVC AREA - REGULAR
INTRA P AND 0 PLANT SVC AREA. REGULAR
NTRA P AND D PLANT SVC AREA - REGULAR
INTRA P AND D PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTRA P AND 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTRA P AND D PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTRA P AND D PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTRA P AND D PLANT SVC AREA - REGULAR
INTRA P AND 0 PLANT SVC AREA - REGULAR
INTRA P AND D PLANT SVC AREA - REGULAR
INTRA P AND D PLANT SVC AREA - REGULAR
INTRA P AND D PLANT SVC AREA - REGULAR

3 1 0
3 1582 80407
3 1 100
3 1 40
3 2 49
3 983 33157
3 3 71
3 2 30
3 1 19
3 647 37550
3 1 0
3 128 6296

45623
259,172
17.60% —20%

8Z40%
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ScheduledLoavoTImo Type
03-0000 INTERAREA-EMERGENCY
02:10:00 INTERAREA-EOIERGB4CY
03:1500 INTERAREA- EMERGENCY
03.20.00 INTER AREA- EMERGENCY
0300:00 INTER AREA- EMERGENCY
08)00:00 INTER AREA- EMERGENCY
0345:00 INTERAREA- EMERGENCY
04)40.00 INTER AREA- EMERGENCY
0530:00 INTER AREA- EMERGENCY
05:1630 INTERAREA- EMERGENCY
052100 INTER AREA- EMERGENCY
0505:00 INTER AREA - EMERGENCY
050030 INTER AREA- EMERGENCY
00.0030 INTER AREA- EMERGENCY
06)4500 INTERAREA- EMERGE0~Y
070000 INTERAREA- EMERGENCY
07:10:00 INTER AREA- EMERGENCY
02:10.00 INTER AREA- EMERGENCY
000000 INTERAREA- EMERGENCY
090000 INTER AREA- EMERGENCY
100000 INTER AREA- EMERGENCY
19:3000 INTER AREA- EMERGENCY
192530 INTER AREA- EMERGENCY
100000 INTER AREA- EMERGENCY
190600 INTER AREA- EMERGENCY
23:3000 INTER AREA- EMERGENCY
23:3500 INTER AREA- EMERGENCY
00:00:00 INTER AREA- REGULAR
00:0100 INTERAREA- REGULAR
E00230 INTER AREA- REGULAR
000000 INTERAREA- REGULAR
00.00.00 INTER AREA- REGULAR
00:1000 INTER AREA- REGULAR
00:15:00 INTER AREA- REGULAR
00:1700 INTERAREA- REGULAR
00:1 5:00 INTER AREA- REGULAR
001000 INTERAREA- REGULAR
002500 INTER AREA- REGULAR
0020.00 INTERAREA-REGIR.AR
000000 INTER AREA - REGULAR
00:3500 INTER AREA- REGULAR
00:30.00 INTERAREA- REGULAR
000000 INTER AREA- REGULAR
004000 INTER AREA- REGULAR
GG4400 INTER AREA- REGULAR
00)4500 INTER AREA- REGULAR
00)4600 INTER AREA- REGULAR
040.00 INTERAREA-REGULAR

030.00 INTERAREA-REGULAR
000200 INTERAREA-REGULAR
000500 - INTERAREA-REGtR.AR
0000.00 INTER AREA- REGULAR
000000 INTER AREA- REGULAR
01 00.00 INTER AREA- REGULAR
0iGt03 INTERAREA- REGULAR
OtOSOG INTER AREA- REGULAR
01:1000 INTER AREA- REGULAR
01:1130 INTERAREA- REGULAR
01:1300 INTERAREA- REGULAR
01:15:00 INTER AREA- REGULAR
01:1800 INTERAREA- REGULAR
0100:00 INTERAREA- REGULAR
002100 INTERAREA- REGULAR
012200 1NTERAREA-REGIR.AR
012500 INTERAREA- REGULAR
012730 INTER AREA- REGULAR
011000 INTER AREA- REGULAR
0100:00 INTERAREA- REGULAR
010100 INTER AREA- REGILAR
010230 INTER AREA- REGULAR
010300 INTER AREA- REGULAR
010430 INTER AREA- REGULAR
010530 INTER AREA- REGULAR
030000 INTER AREA- REGULAR
0107:00 INTERAREA- REGULAR
010000 INTERAREA- REGULAR
01)40:00 INTER AREA- REGULAR
014200 INTER AREA- REGULAR
014500 INTER AREA- REGULAR
0140.00 INTER AREA- REGULAR
014700 INTER AREA- REGULAR
01)4000 INTER AREA- REGULAR
010000 INTERAREA- REGULAR
0101:03 INTERAREA- REGULAR
010200 INTER AREA- REGULAR
01 3550 INTER AREA- REGULAR
0200.00 INTER AREA- REGULAR
020100 INTERAREA- REGULAR
0200.00 INTER AREA- REGULAR
0200.00 INTERAREA-REGULAR
02:1 000 INTER AREA- REGULAR
021200 INTER AREA- REGULAR
02:1400 INTER AREA- REGULAR
02:15:00 INTER AREA- REGULAR
0217:00 INTER AREA- REGULAR
02:1000 INTERAREA- REGULAR
022000 INTER AREA- REGULAR
022100 INTER AREA- REGULAR
021300 INTER AREA- REGULAR

_TYPC_ _FREG M&XTFIPL08
3 12 298
3 12 68
3 0 0
3 II 740
3 0 570
3 5 420
3 12 280
3 5 70
3 15 026
3 7 530
3 30 001
3 0 0
3 1 8
3 1 50
3 II 405
3 10 338
3 10 543
3 13 05
3 IS 210
3 13 302
3 12 140
3 0 120
3 15 245
3 1 3
3 1 10
3 0 242
3 0 025
3 0 458
3 1700 139075
3 1 0
3 1 35
3 721 33130
3 470 28027
3 1808 03063
3 1 0
3 I 100
3 688 22205
3 229 4770
3 1 0
3 3.200 1774E3
2 010 20271
3 1 50
3 1 000
3 520 27003
8 1 10
3 1550 74171
3 1 55
8 1 100
3 024 33715

I 100
3 104 10041
3 2 195
3 50 1010
3 3.150 177705
3 1 100
3 303 15283
3 513 23702
3 I 40
3 1 0
3 1*32 E0330
3 1 25
3 724 24440
2 2 115
3 1 00
3 424 24312
3 2 110
3 2 30
3 2312 157040
3 1 3
3 2 45
3 I 10
3 3 170
3 303 21590
8 2 30
3 1 00
3 I 80
3 551 32072
3 1 00
3 1.060 104315
3 I 20
8 2 190
3 1 0
3 197 8697
3 2 20
3 1 15
5 550 23173
3 3.449 105287
3 5 290
3 1 40
3 702 31551
3 022 34592
3 1 00
3 1 100
3 1053 105241
3 1 0
3 1 0
3 504 25703
3 1 0
8 2 119

Cl0I1d~vo P.rcEnt
4.0% 432%
4,0% 034%
3-7% 13.52%
4,5% 10.03%
2,5% 2049%
20% 2234%
4-0% 2745%
2,0% 2931%
8,1% 3638%
23% 3032%
14% 45.90%
04% 40.81%
04% 48,72%
04% 47.18%
4,5% 5334%
4,1% 5524%
74% 03,11%
53% 6044%
5,3% 73.77%
5.3% 79.10%
43% 04.02%
3.3% 0730%
5.3% 9232%
04% 03.03%
04% 0344%
33% 00,72%
53% 1030%
0.0% 030%
13% 132%
0.0% 1.02%
0.0% 132%
03% 322%
02% ‘40%
03% 2.00%
0.0% 206%
0.0% 108%
02% 200%
0.1% 239%
0.0% 2.82%
12% 3,00%
01% 33-3%
03% 333%
0.0% 333%
02% 4.00%
03% 438%
03% 433%
0.0% 433%
0.0% 4.03%
02% 4.08%
0.0% 436%
0.1% 434%
0.0% 4.94%
03% 450%
11% 8.12%
0.0% 0.12%
0.1% 828%
02% 845%
0.0% 5:45%
0.0% 0.45%
0.7% 710%
0.0% 7.18%
03% 743%
03% 7)43%
0.0% 7.43%
02% 7.59%
0.0% 7.59%
0.0% 750%
11% 03fl4
0.0% 0.80%
0.0% 030%
0.0% 0.08%
0.0% 000%
0.1% 0.02%
03% 0.02%
0.0% 032%
0.0% 032%
02% 9.02%
0.0% 002%
0.7% 9.74%
03% 025%
0.0% 9.75%
03% 0.75%
0.1% 932%
0.0% 9.02%
03% 952%
0.2% 1002%
1.3% 1129%
0.0% 1120%
0.0% 11.80%
02% 1158%
01% 11.70%
0.0% 1529%
0.0% 1120%
0.0% 1234%
0.0% l234%
0.0% 1234%
02% 1223%
03% 1223%
03% 1273%
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02:22.00 INTERAREA- REGULAR 869 37788 0.2% 12.97%
022880 INTERAREA-REGULAR 8 2 30 0.0% 12.97%
0227:00 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 1 100 0.0% 12.98%
01:3050 INTER AREA. REGULAR 3 4,094 214389 0.9% 14.48%
02:31:00 INTERAREA- REGULAR 3 I 20 0.0% 14,49%
02:33:00 INTER AREA’ REGUlAR 3 2 ISO 0.0% 14,48%
0215:00 IN1’ER AREA- REGULAR 3 898 32253 0.3% 04.74%
02:3880 INTER AREA- REGULAR - 3 2 30 0.0% 14.74%
02:3900 INTERAREA-R000LAR 3 2 121 0,0% 1434%
02:2980 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 I 60 0.0% 1414%
02)4050 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 592 32494 0.2% 14,95%
02)4150 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 1 35 00% 14.96%
02.4280 INTERAREA-REGUIAR 3 1 30 0.0% 14,95%
02:4580 INTERAREA- REGULIR 3 1.943 108789 0.7% 18.97%
02)4650 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 I 47 0.0% 15,87%
024980 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 0 0,0% 15,97%
02,0080 INTERAREA-REGULAR 8 925 38300 01% 18.01%
025580 IN1’ERARSA-REGULAR 3 740 30027 0.3% 1929%
02:5880 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 2 120 00% 1929%
025080 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 1 0 0.E% 1829%
0380.00 IN1’ERAREA-REGIJLAR 3 8.532 303190 2,4% 1889%
038280 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 I 100 0.0% 19.99%
03:0480 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 1 45 0.0% 19.89%
035850 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 569 27223 0,2% 19.80%
088880 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 2 190 05% 19.80%
03:1080 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 754 40792 03% 19.19%
03:1280 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 45 0.0% 19.18%
03:1580 iNTER AREA. REGULAR 3 ZI 93 113680 0,8% 1908%
08:1780 INTERAREAREGULAR 3 I 80 08% 8018%
031050 INT0RAREA-REGULAR 3 580 28571 02% 20.19%
031580 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 972 81878 03% 20,90%
0310.00 INTER AREA. REGULAR 3 4,886 287946 1.9% 2231%
0305:00 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 009 30747 03% 22.61%
03)4080 INTERAREA-REGULAR 2 915 54167 03% 22.84%
03,4200 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 1 0 0.014 22.86%
034380 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 I 100 0.0% 22,85%
02.45:00 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 1,955 93014 0.7% 23.83%
03,0080 INTERAREA.REGULAR 3 1030 56845 04% 24.01%
05,0880 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 70 0.0% 2401%
035580 INTERAREA-REGULAR 8 547 21918 02% 2421%
038880 IN1’ERAREA-REGUL5R 8 1 40 0.0% 24.21%
035880 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 100 0.0% 2421%
025950 INTERAREA-REGULAR 5 I 99 0.0% 2421%
048080 IN1’ERARCA’REGULAR 3 7,399 450655 2.7% 28,85%
04:00:EG INTER AREA’ REGULAR 3 6 280 0.0% 2004%
040380 INTERAREA.REGULAR 3 1 100 00% 2604%
048480 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 2 1-10 0.0% 2604%
045550 INTER AREA- REGULAR 5 866 42890 03% 2736%

7 048780 INTER AREA- REGULAR 5 5 245 0.0% 2728%
048980 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 I 100 0.0% 2726%
04:1050 INTER AREA - REGULAR 3 929 48095 0.3% 27.90%
04:1380 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 2 150 0,0% 27.80%
04:8550 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 3.419 179057 13% 28,95%
04:1680 INTER AREA’ REGULAR 3 8 280 05% 28.86%
04:1750 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 2 165 0.0% 28.98%
04:16.00 INTERAREA-REEULAR 3 1 100 03% 28,66%
04:1980 INTERAREA-REGULAR 8 20 1276 0.0% 29,87%
042050 INTERAREA’REGUI.AR 8 936 46277 03% 28.18%
0422,00 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 85 0,0% 28,18%
042880 INTERAREA-REGRILAR 3 305 14255 0,1% 2833%
042650 INTERAREA.REGUL#R 3 1 0 0,0% 2938%
04:2900 IN1ERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 100 0.0% 2538%
043050 INTER AREA’ REGULAR 3 5,945 327957 2.1% 3148%
040180 II4TERAREA-RE@JLFR 5 2 815 00% 3941%
040380 INTER AREA- REGULAR 5 2 47 0.0% 51,41%
04:3450 INTERAREA-REGUL6R 3 2 93 0.0% 21,41%
041550 INTER AREA’ REGUlAR 3 643 89705 02% 31.65%
040650 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 2 130 05% 31.85%
044050 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 602 35158 03% 31,00%
04)4150 INTERAREA-REGULAR 8 2 128 0,014 8110%
04)4280 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 2 125 0,0% 51,90%
04)4580 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 2608 144707 11% 82.8614
04:4650 INTER AREA- REGULAR 5 5 200 0,0% 22,86%
04)4750 INTERAREA’REGULAR 5 1 14 0.0% 32.96%
04)4850 INTERAREA-REG,2,AR 5 1 95 0.0% 82,85%
045050 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1,132 71898 0,4% 3329%
04:5300 INTERAREA’REGULAR 5 2 40 05% 5328%
045450 EITERAREA’REGULAR 5 2 154 00% 3328%
045580 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 212 16509 0,1% 5339%
0458:00 INTER AREA’ REGULAR 3 2 175 0.0% 83,40%
04:56:00 IN1’ERAROA-REGUL8R 3 1 07 0.0% 3340%
045850 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 47 01% 3340%
055080 INTSRAREA’REGULAR 2 6,577 375276 2,4% 85,82%
058150 INTER AREA - REGULAR 3 1 22 0.5% 3582%
058550 IN1ERAREA’REGULAR 3 959 50096 0,4% 86.17%
05:IGSG INTERAREA’REGULAR 3 757 81120 03% 59,45%
05:1380 INTERAREA- REGULAR 3 2 50 0.0% 18.45%
05:1550 INTERAREA’REGULAR 8 1o046 187618 1.1% 5717%
08:1 950 INTER AREA’ REOULAR 8 1 lEO 0.0% 37,97%
05:1950 INTERAREA.ROGUL#R 3 2 150 0,0% 37,97%
052050 INTERAREA’REGULM 2 837 41851 03% 87.89%
062150 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 1 100 80% 3718%
052450 INTERAREA-REGULAR 8 1 60 00% 37,09%
052550 INTERAREA’REOULAR 3 492 21452 02% 3&G6%
050050 INTERAREA-REGULAR 8 4,077 238443 11% 3815%
050150 INTER AREA’ REGLR,AR 3 2 155 0,0% 8818%
063350 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 2 0 00% 8907%
055850 INTERAREA’REGULAR 3 1 100 03% 29.97%
052550 INTERAREA-REGULAR 5 719 41048 03% 3813%
051950 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 3 213 03% 8013%
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05:40:00
054100
05:45:00
054500
05:4060
05:40:00
055550
05:51:00
055250
055550
05:50:00
065060
085050
08:03,00
06:04:00
08-0500
06:06:00
06:0750
0000:00
0t0950
06:18-00
06:12-00
06:05:00
06:16:00
06:15,00
0020:00
06:2060
0822-00
0622-00
0015:00
0610:00
0610:00
08-Stan
060550
Oe:3tO0
064060
084150
06:4250
084350
06:4 5:00
0046:00
0047:00
0648-00
065050
06.6200
08-52-00
0654:00
005550
0055.00

065050
07:00:00
07:05:00
07:00:00
075050
07:60:00
07:12:00
07:12-00
07:1450
071550
071650
07:10 00
072260
0721:00
0128-Os
010550
072050
071060
070250
070450
072560
0720:00
071750
071850
07:30:00
074050
074150
074250
0742-00
074460
074550
074650
074750
074050
074050
075050
0720:00
075250
075050
07:58-00
075550
075650
0757:00
075060
075050
005050
0051 50
005250
065350
05:0450
00:0550

INTeRAREA- REGULAR
INTERAREA- Re0ULAR
INTeR AREA- REGULAR
111TeRAREA- REGULAR
INTER AReA-REGULAR
INTeR AREA- Re0ULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTeR AReA- REGULAR
INTER AREA. ReGUlAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- ReGULAR
INTeRAREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA. REGULAR
INTeR AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTERAREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA ~REGUL0R
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INIER AREA- REGULAR
INTERAREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
WrERAREA-REOIJLAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTERAREA- REGULAR
INTERAREA- REGOLAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
tOTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INIOR AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
IN1ER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTERAREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
IN1ER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- RE&0-AR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- RRGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR

3 013 46441
O 1 100
3 2,045 111853
3 5 270
O I 0
3 4 170
O 615 20001
3 1 40
3 1 100
O 702 33605
O I 0
3 5500 510642
O I 25
O 38 1005
3 I 45
3 554 27660
O 2 100
O 1 0
3 2 00
3 2 24
3 412 24002
O 1 01
3 2,022 156031
3 2 125
O 1 100
O 707 00784
3 1 10
3 0 200
O I 0
0 362 20~
3 1 100
3 4~455 255805
3 3 214
O 570 23572
O 2 145
O 521 10220
3 1 100
O 52 1740
O 1 45
O 2-328 128164
3 1 100
3 2 200
O I 5
$ 610 20082
3 1 00
3 2 05
3 3 160
0 007 23544
3 1 57
3 1 100
3 2,600 200780
3 465 30907
O 1 24
3 1 54
3 758 54553
3 1 85
O 2 100
3 1 0
O 2,225 063032
3 1 45
3 2 80
O 544 27245
3 I lOG
3 3 140
3 573 29102
5 2,601 137540
3 1 70
3 I 0
0 3 200
O 099 50015
3 2 127
3 3 130
O 3 104
O 2 100
3 582 33806
3 2 74
O I 89
3 t 100
3 3 212
0 1.155 56302
3 I 71
3 3 145
3 0 III
3 4 240
3 508 35703
O 3 58
3 1 30
3 0 55
3 0 200
3 087 10520
3 1 95
3 2 05
O 3 245
3 50 4000
0 2,300 108513
3 2 125
3 4 270
0 3 210
3 I 0
0 28s 12002

0.3% 40.60%
0.0% 4003%
0,0% 40.08%
00% 40.09%
0.0% 4085%
00% 40.00%
0,2% 40.02%
0.0% 4112%
0.0% 41.12%
0.3% 4137%
0.0% 40.37%
2,1% 4043%
0.0% 4343%
0.0% 4045%
0.0% 4045%
02% 4085%
0.0% 41,05%
02% 43.05%
0,0% 43,05%
0.0% 43.85%
0.2% 4381%
0.0% 4081%
1-1% 4428%
02% 4430%
0.0% 6400%
0,2% 45.10%
0.0% 45.18%
0.0% 4510%
0.0% 45.19%
0.1% 45,21%
8-0% 45.31%
1.6% 4635%
0.0% 4885%
0.2% 47i6%
0.0% 47.16%
0,2% 47,28%
0.0% 47.38%
0.0% 47.30%
0.0% 47.38%
08% 48.23%
0.5% 4823%
0.0% 48-23%
02% 4823%
02% 4846%
02% 4540%
0,0% 444%
0.0% 4848%
0.1% 48,01%
0.0% 4831%
0.0% 4831%
13% 4823%
02% 5011%
0.0% 50.01%
0.0% 50.11%
0,2% 50,20%
0.0% 5020%
0.0% 5028%
0.0% 5020%
0.814 5021%
0,0% 5121%
05% 5120%
02% 8041%
0.0% 60.41%
0.0% 5141%
02% 0182%
1.0% 02.57%
02% 5237%
00% 52,87%
00% 52,58%
03% 52,83%
02% 5283%
0.0% 02.80%
02% 52,84%
0,0% 0224%
02% 0005%
0.0% 53,05%
0.0% 5385%
02% 63.05%
00% 5385%
04% 5340%
0,0% 5340%
0.0% 5348%
0.0% 5040%
0.0% 5348%
0.2% 02.67%
0.0% 5337%
0.0% 0337%
00% 60,07%
00% 533704
0.1% 5032%
02% 0232%
00% 5132%
0.0% 5332%
0.0% 5324%
12% 5650%
00% 5529%
0.0% 5005%
0.0% 5656%
00% 5529%
0.1% 66,20%
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00:06:00 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 5 202 0.0% 55.20%
00:07,00 INTERAREA-REOULAR 3 0 000 0.0% 55.20%
065800 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 11 0.0% 5570%
08:08,00 INTER AREA- REGaAR 3 2 64 0,0% 0020%
02:10,00 [t4’EERAREA-REGtR,AR 3 356 03354 0.1% 55.32%
08:1100 INTERAREA-REOULAR 3 5 272 0.0% 55.34%
06:1400 INTERAREA-ROGULAR 3 3 0 0.0% 65.24%
00:1500 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 1.402 65510 0.5% 55,05%
00:16,00 lOItER AREA- REGLAAR 3 2 107 0.0% 65.85%
00:18,00 INTER AREA- RE&E.AR 3 1 0 0.0% 55.05%
06:10,00 INTERAREA-REGUIJR 3 2 37 0.0% 55.86%
062000 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 507 24759 01% 5634%
00:21,00 INTERAREA- REGULAR 3 1 25 0.0% 56.04%
0023,00 INTERAREA-REGLL8R 3 1 0 0.0% 56.04%
08,05:00 INTER AREA- REa.LAR 3 508 23996 02% 5823%
002600 INTERAREA-REGLLAR 3 2 61 0,0% 5623%
002900 INTERAREA-REGIJLAR 3 I 50 0.0% 56.23%
000060 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 0,816 100811 0.7% 08.80%
0801:0 INTERAREA-REGIJLAR 3 2 92 00% 56.80%
080200 INTERAREA-RE001AR 3 I 96 0,0% 56,00%
08:3300 INTERAREA- REG(L~ 3 1 0 0.0% 58.00%
060500 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 274 13455 0.1% 57.00%
0807,00 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 0 0,0% 57.06%
080800 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 67.0%
0809,00 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 2 5 0.0% 57.00%
0940:00 INTER AREA - REGUlAR 3 245 11187 0-1% 57.09%
094100 INTERAREA-REGJLAR 3 1 55 0.0% 67,09%
0843,00 INTERAREA-REGIJIAR 3 2 89 0.0% 57,09%
0824400 INTERAREA-REGULOR 3 1 0 0.0% 57.08%
08,45,00 INTERAREA-REGULAR 2 1,244 68491 0,5% 57.55%
094760 INTERAREA-REGtILAR 3 1 40 0.0% 5735%
064000 INTERAREA-RE0ULOR 3 1 50 0.0% 5735%
0800:00 INTERAREA- REGULAR 3 249 13102 0.1% 57.64%
085860 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 2 120 0.0% 5734%
083200 INTERAREA-REGSR.AR 3 2 75 0,0% 57,64%
080400 INTERAREA-REGUL~R 3 2 0 0.0% 57.65%
083500 INTERAREA-REOULAR 3 310 84104 0,1% 57,73%
090000 INTERAREA-REGILAR 3 1,941 94837 0.7% 58,44%
0901:00 INTERAREA-REGIJLAR 3 49 2715 0.0% 58,46%
000400 INTERAREA-REGIJLAR 3 1 0 0,0% 59,46%
00,0500 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 360 26470 0,1% 6038%
090000 INTERAREA-REGOLAR 3 I lEO 0.0% 58,06%
00:1000 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 292 9542 0,1% 59.70%
09:1100 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 I 80 0.0% 59.70%
00:13,00 INTER AREA - REGULAR 3 1 26 0.0% 58,70%
00:1500 INTERAREA-REGRAR 3 1,393 71510 0.5% 5921%
09:1700 INTERAREA-REGIJIAR 3 1 5 0,0% 5921%
06:1900 INTERAREA-REGUIJR 3 1 0 0.8% 5921%

7’ 092000 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 222 13503 0,1% 5823%
082000 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 65 0.0% 5933%
082500 INTERAREA-REGUL6R 3 104 16915 0.1% 50.44%

S. 082700 INTERAREA-REOJLAR 3 2 0 0.0% 5844%
09,0000 INTERAREA-REGIW 3 1,605 00136 06% 007%
090105 INTER AREA- REG0L8R 3 I 20 0.0% 60.07%
000400 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 100 0.0% 90,07%
001500 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 784 30825 0,3% 00.35%
08,08:00 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 8015%
090800 INTERAREA-REOILAR 3 1 51 0.0% 6025%
094000 INTERAREA-REGUIAR 3 680 22006 02% 6059%
004200 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 72 0.0% 6038%
094400 INTER AREA- REGI,LAR 3 I 0 0.0% 6059%
094560 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1054 57480 0,4% 80,09%
09,4900 INTERAREA-REOULAR 3 1 0 0,0% 60.95%
084960 INTERAREA-REWIJR 3 40 453l 0,0% 6000%
095060 INTERAREA-REGIRAR 3 235 14100 0.1% 61,09%
095500 INTERAREA-REGE,EAR 3 300 17450 0,1% 6120%
086800 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 I 0 0.0% 8120%
096705 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 61 .20%
005900 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 1 65 0.0% 8120%
100060 INTER AREA- REGIAAR 3 t642 89682 0.7% 81,00%
100100 INIERAREA-R000IAR 3 2 30 0,0% 98,59%
100400 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 61,08%
100560 INTER AREA- REGIXAR 3 284 9447 0.1% 50.09%
100000 INTERAREA-REG-8.AR 3 I 0 0.0% 51,59%
10:1000 INTERAREA-REGIRAR 3 389 27955 0,1% 62,13%
10:1100 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 I 60 0.0% 62.13%
18:1260 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 1 00 00% 62-13%
10:1600 INTERAREA-REGILAR 3 1,455 86177 0.8% 02-70%
10:0700 INTERAREA-REGLJLIR 3 1 0 0,0% 6270%
102000 OJTERAREA-REGULAR 3 500 21605 0.2% 82,09%
102400 INTERAREA- REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 62.89%
102500 INTERAREA-REGaM 3 105 10410 0,1% 62,06%
ID1050 INTERAREA-REGIJ.AR 3 1490 73494 0,0% 6311%
100260 INIERAREA-REGIJIAR 5 2 0 0.0% 8351%
101303 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 16 0.0% 03.50%
102460 INTERAREA-RE&JLAR 3 1 lEO 0,0% 8151%
10:3500 INTERAREA-R5Ga.AR 3 475 32525 0.2% 83.69%
101600 INTERAREA-REGIJLAR 3 I 53 0.0% 63,09%
101700 INTERAREA-REGUIJR 3 2 101 0,0% 63,55%
10,0960 INTERAREA-REGOLAR 3 1 0 0,0% 63,80%
104050 INTERAREA-REGOJLOR 3 300 13805 0-1% 03.80%
104200 INTERAREA-REGOW 3 2 102 0.0% 6360%
10,4300 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 2 98 0.0% 83.80%
104500 INTERAREA-R8GIJL8R 3 1,380 71744 0,5% 6431%
104700 INTERAREA-REGIJLAR 3 1 0 0,0% 5421%
10’A960 INTERAREA-REOIRAR S I 0 0,0% 6421%
106000 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 200 19818 0.1% 64,42%
106160 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 2 28 0.0% 04.42%
lD5450 INTER AREA- REGILAR 3 1 50 0.0% 54,42%
103560 INTORAREA-REGIRAR 3 375 224l2 0-1% 0456%

S.
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100500
12:5700
10:6000
190:00

It 01:00
110200
110400
1105:00
110800
111000
11:11:00
11:1500
1120:00
012200
1t2300
112406
1122:00
512700
II 2600
1102:00
11:3100
812205
110505
110600
150000
110900
114000
II 4400
1t42:00
114700
114800
885000
115400
110500
115700
11:5000
120000
120100
12:0206
120505
120700
120906
12:1 000
12:1100
11:1200
12 :13 00
82:1400
12:1500
12:1506

12:12:00
12:1900

‘\ 122000
122300
122405
122500
122700
122900
1200:00
122106
122500
120705
122900
12:4005
124200
1243:00
124400
12105:00
12:4800
124700
1242:00
124900
12:5000
12:5 tOO
820200
125500
130500
130300
030500
1308:00
130900
13:1000
131300
13:15 00
13:1500
131700
132006
132400
132000
132700
132000
130006
131300
130500
134000
12:42:00
134500
12:4800
1342:00
135006
135300

INTER AREA - REGULAR
INTER AREA. REGULAR
INTERAREA-REaILAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTERAREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGUI.AR
INTER AREA - REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTERAREA- REGULAR
INTERAREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTERAREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA - REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTERAREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTERAREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTERAREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR

3 1 45
1 I 17
3 2 50
3 1,779 86969
3 3 128
3 1 0
2 1 10
3 186 0512
3 1 0
3 389 15083
3 1 46
3 1,247 82001
3 407 17096
3 I 0
3 51 4083
3 1 - 10
3 179 6010
3 1 0
3 1 17
3 1,333 80025
3 1 0
3 2 110
3 314 13821
3 2 87
3 2 0
3 1 0
3 338 10535
3 1 17
3 1.031 47008
3 1 24
3 I 13
3 405 17064
3 1 100
3 297 6703
3 2 22
3 35 2540
3 1,971 77462
3 2 117
3 2 100
3 307 12928
3 1 6
3 2 47
3 335 13441
3 2 10
3 2 45
3 1 13
3 I 4
3 1015 39040
3 1 15
3 2 19
3 1 100
3 188 4087
3 2 43
3 2 24
3 270 01807
3 1 12
3 1 77
3 1,217 51764
3 1 0
3 213 11660
3 2 100
3 1 100
2 221 7530
3 3 275
3 2 200
3 I 100
3 008 42005
3 3 170
2 3 101
3 1 0
3 3 220
3 220 10135
2 1 55
3 1 68
3 225 14039
3 1439 67064
3 1 70
3 335 18586
3 2 130
3 2 100
3 202 20972
3 51 3552
3 875 4090
3 1 100
3 2 135
3 229 12472
3 1 0
3 272 13817
3 2 60
3 1 0
3 1,580 03003
3 1 0
3 300 15452
3 250 8909
3 1 95
3 455 10703
3 1 100
3 1 3
3 509 28805
3 1 10

0,0% 6414%
00% 84.50%
0.0% 54.50%
0.7% 88.22%
0.0% 0522%
0:5% 8122%
0.0% 8522%
0.1% 0510%
0.0% 55.29%
01% 85.44%
0.0% 6644%
01% 0610%
02% 88.01%
0.0% 06.00%
0.0% 86.10%
01% 66,10%
0,1% 66,15%
0.0% 86,17%
0.0% 65-17%
01% 86.80%
00% 88.56%
0,0% 60.60%
01% 08,77%
0.0% 68.77%
0,0% 5637%
0.0% 66.77%
0.1% 86.02%
0.0% 86.02%
04% 6710%
0.0% 67.30%
0.0% 6710%
01% 6745%
0,0% 6740%
0,1% 87.56%
0.0% 67.50%
0.0% 67.90%
0.7% 6012%
0.0% 86.32%
0.0% 6012%
0.1% 60.44%
0.0% 6644%
0.0% 88,44%
0.1% 68,55%
0,0% 8818%
0.0% 6600%
0.0% 0816%
0.0% 6818%
04% 68.94%
0,0% 68.94%
0.0% 68.94%
0,0% 69.94%
0.1% 69.00%
0.0% 59.00%
0.0% 08.00%
0.1% 69.10%
00% 69.10%
0,0% 88.10%
0.4% 68,05%
0.0% 68.55%
0.1% 69.86%
0.0% 65.06%
0.0% 59.05%
0.1% 69.75%
0.0% 69.75%
0,0% 69:71%
0.0% 58.75%
0.3% 70.00%
00% 70.00%
0.0% 70.05%
0.0% 70.08%
0.0% 70:50%
0.1% 70.17%
0.0% 70-17%
0.0% 70.17%
0.1% 7025%
01% 70.78%
00% 70:76%
02% 70.94%
0,0% 70.94%
0.0% 70.54%
0.1% 75.00%
0:0% 71.10%
01% 7142%
0.0% 7142%
0-0% 7142%
0.1% 71.51%
0.0% 7810%
01% 75.05%
0.0% 70.61%
00% 71.61%
0.6% 72.19%
0.0% 72.19%
0.1% 72.30%
01% fl40~.4
0.0% 7240%
02% 72.56%
0.0% 72.50%
0.0% 7217%
02% 72.75%
0.0% 72.75%
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13 :54 00
1&5E00
13:58:00
14:00:00
I40200
14:e&00
l&0&OO
14:10:00
14:1558
140L00
142158
142400
141000
04:2558
4:30:00

140 558
140258
14:34:00
54:25:00
14:3555
1410:00
144058
144258
14.4558
144500
145805
145&00
16:00:00
55:05:00
15:10:00
15:le:OE
15:0550
1510:00
15:24:00
155558
15:30:00
1502:00
15:2E02
55:30:00
I 54058
164 1:00
054658
5547:00
15Z000
155t00
1532.00
15:54:00
1E5800

1558:05
065850
16:05:00
1658:05
le:0700
15:5500
16:10:00
16:12.00
le:1&0s
15:1558
15:17:00
IerIs0o
191058
00 14 00
161550
160&00
l5:3t00
0 0:35:00
06:36:00
15:40:00
164550
18:50:00
16:51:00
15:55:00
15:59:00
07:00:00
17:02:00
170&00
17:10:00
17:15:00
17:20:00
17:22:00
171550
1710:00
17:31:00
173&00
174000
174450
17:45:00
174550
174700
175858
175400
178%00
17S&c0
175858
175850
18S000
190100
1552.00
15115:00
19:1000

JNTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTERAREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGUL5R
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGUlAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA. REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTERAREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA. REGULAR
INTER AREA. REGULAR
INTER AREA. REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTERAREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA. REGULAR
INTERAREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGOR.AR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGUlAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REaLtOR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA - REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA - REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
Ir(TERAREA-REGLS.AR
INTERAREA- REGULAR
INTERAREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA - REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-RE00A.AR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA - REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA-REaLtOR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
E4TER AREA-REGULAR
INTER AREA- REGULAR
INTER AREA - REGULAR
INTER AREA-REGULAR

3 I 100
3 220 0700
3 34 2741
3 1,036 53475
5 I 100
3 0 20
3 310 20749
3 251 5282
3 1.095 40020
3 103 0605
3 1 4E
3 1 0
S 389 17062
3 I 70
3 1.306 51474
3 5 0
3 2 0
3 I 0
3 240 0875
3 1 0
3 5 0
3 210 0478
3 1 0
3 749 30240
3 1 0

352 14795
3 435 19010
3 1.268 53018
3 451 20361
3 257 14770
2 757 30702
3 I 0
3 130 5908
3 I 50
3 100 5173
3 505 44017
3 2 30
3 209 13507
3 1 0
3 274 13937
3 1 20
3 033 32501
3 1 60
5 305 14592
3 1 0
3 1 80
0 4 255
3 lIT 4500
3 1 80
3 1.355 45305
3 3 91
3 363 19041
3 I 80
3 0 20
3 352 13573
3 1 35
3 1 10
3 740 36187
2 1 49
3 1 25
3 352 12002
3 1 90
3 077 3055
3 1.491 51442
3 I 15
3 159 5506
3 1 43
3 247 7552
3 590 31378
3 502 20115
3 1 100
3 147 4422
3 I 50

1.139 49209
3 1 0
3 247 00442
3 199 9999
3 701 34940
3 113 3705
3 2 20
3 295 14990
3 1.152 55128
3 1 100
3 402 13260
3 320 10064
3 1 60
3 582 22046
3 I 25
3 1 50
3 257 11527
3 1 75
3 139 4245
3 1 0
3 1 5
3 2 50
3 1240 67501
3 1 30
3 1 90
3 319 05270
3 202 7050

0.011 72.76%
0.1% 72.83%
0.0% 72,85%
04% 7323%
0,0% 7323%
0,5% 7323%
0.1% 73.35%
0.1% 73.45%
0,4% 7355%
0,1% 73.92%
0.0% 73.92%
00% 73.52%
0.1% 74.56%
0.0% 74.06%
0.5% 74,54%
0.0% 74,64%
0.0% 74.54%
0,0% 74,54%
0.1% 74.03%
0.0% 7443%
0.0% 74,83%
0.1% 74.71%
00% 74.71%
02% 74.09%
00% 74.00%
0.1% 75,12%
0.2% 7528%
0.5% 75,74%
02% 75.90%
0.1% 7602%
E2% 7830%
0.0% 7030%
00% 7025%
00% 7525%
00% 7639%
5.4% 75,75%
00% 76.75%
0,0% 75,87%
0.0% 75.07%
0.1% 75.57%
00% 78.97%
02% 77,27%
0,0% 7727%
0.1% 77.30%
00% 77.39%
00% 773W,4
E0% 7729%
0.0% 77.43%
00% 7743%
0.5% 77,83%
0.0% 77,83%
0.1% 75.07%
00% 70.07%
0.0% 75.07%
0.1% 7020%
00% 7820%
00% 75.20%
03% 7845%
E0% 7945%
0.014 7540%
0.1% 75.90%
E0% 75,81%
0.1% 79.67%
0,8% 7922%
00% 7922%
0,0% 7029%
0.0% 7029%
0.1% 7937%
02% 7958%
02% 79.77%
00% 70.77%
0,1% 70,82%
00% 79.02%
0.4% 0024%
00% 5024%
0.1% 9033%
0.1% 5040%
03% 80.50%
0,0% 00,70%
2.0% 50.75%
0.1% 80,95%
04% 5124%
00% 6524%
0.1% 81.39%
0.1% 00.51%
00% 85,51%
02% 81.72%
0.0% 51 .72%
0.0% 90-72%
0.1% 60,81%
00% 51,81%
0.1% 01.67%
00% 91.87%
0.0% 51,87%
0.0% 90,87% C1s000010:tO-20%
05% 5222% 19.13%
0.0% 9232%
0.0% E2$2%
0.1% 02.44%
0.1% 52.53%
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18:1520 INTERMEA’REGULRR 3 l,E04 45011 04% 82,00%
18:18:00 INTERAREA-REOULFtR 3 1 25 0.0% 02.00%
18:18.00 INTERAREA:REGULAR 2 I 0 0.0% 82.00%
$82020 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 201 12304 0.1% 83.01%
18:23:00 INTERAREA- REGULAR 3 I 0 0.0% 03.01%
182860 INTER.8REA-REGULAR 3 048 8974 0.1% 83.06%
I 627:00 INTER AREA- REOIJLM 3 1 60 0.0% 83.08%
160000 INTER AREA- REGIJL8R 3 1.080 60222 04% 8346%
18:3120 INTER AREA’ REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 8348%
18:5620 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 340 11806 0.1% 8358%
1038:00 INTERAREA-REGm.AR 3 1 10 0.0% 0320%
183800 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 I 6 0.0% 82.89%
1040;00 INTERAREA’RCGULtR 3 203 11073 0.1% 83.67%
184160 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 I 0 0.0% 83.67%
184520 3OTERAREA-REG6JL6.R 3 687 28204 0.2% 83,09%
184000 IO4TERAREA-REGULAR 3 I 7 0.0% 63,88%
1850.00 INTER.REA-REGm.AR 3 302 07061 0.1% 84.03%
185560 INTER.AREA-REGULAR 3 100 2003 0.0% 84.07%
185060 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 84.07%
185020 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 20 0.0% 64.07%
100020 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 1.268 07466 0.5% 8454%
182400 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 2 035 0.0% 8454%
102000 INTERAREA’REGJLJR 3 234 10872 0.1% 84,03%
162720 INTERMEA-REGULAR 3 1 66 0.0% 84.83%
10:1050 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 438 23092 02% 84,79%
19:1620 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 383 18053 0.1% 84.83%
182020 INTERAREA.REGUL.AR 3 302 18293 0.1% 85.04%
182560 INTERAREA.REGULAR 3 338 84418 0,1% 86.17%
182760 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 I 10 0.0% 06.17%
182020 INTERAREA-ROGULAR 5 1 0 0,0% 85.07%
182020 INTERAREA-REGUL.AR 3 I 70 0.0% 85.17%
183020 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 1.861 49211 0,4% 85,60%
883120 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 1 40 0.0% 6840%
192220 INTERAREA-REGULAR 5 8 5 0,0% 8640%
193520 INTERAREA-RCGUL.AR 3 216 6276 0.1% 8548%
193820 INTER AREA REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 85.68%
094000 INTERAREA.REGULAR 3 343 15898 0.1% 80.00%
1941:00 INTER AREA. REGULAR 3 1 100 0.0% 66.80%
10:4460 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 I 85 0.0% 83,80%
084560 INTER AREA- REGULAR $ 803 41290 02% 86.13%
194000 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 8 0 0,0% 86.83%
184920 INTERAREA’REGULAR 3 1 0 0,0% 88,13%
185020 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 208 11174 0,1% 8624%
185220 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 1 10 0,0% 8624%
885000 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 1 0 0,0% 8624%
195520 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 265 10055 0,1% 6833%
206020 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1.601 79443 0,6% 86,05%
202120 INTERAREA-REGIJLAR 3 3 158 0.0% 86,86%

4 202520 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 230 11325 0,1% 87,04%
221020 INTERAREA- RE0W,AR 3 172 6381 0.1% 87,10%
20:1560 INTERAREA-REG04AR 3 834 34602 0,3% 67.41%

\. 202020 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 107 7380 0.1% 87.48%
202520 INTERAREA-REGULAR 0 310 11735 0,1% 8759%
202660 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 I 100 0,0% 87,59%
202720 INT0RAREA-REGULAR 3 1 50 0,0% 87,50%
203020 INTERAREA-REOUL6R 3 ZE54 94074 0,E% 6636%
203120 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 45 0,0% 6625%
203420 INTERAREA-REGULAR 0 2 120 03% 8835%
202620 ttOTERAREA-REGULAR 3 162 7844 0.1% 66.42%
204060 INTERAREA-REGIRAR 3 319 12100 0,1% 8654%
204120 INTERAREA-REGUL.AR 3 I 100 0,0% 88,54%
204220 INTER AREA. REGULAR 3 I 100 0,0% 8854%
204420 IMTERAREA.R000t8R 3 1 100 0,0% 68,54%
204500 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 8.109 46734 04% 8855%
20:5020 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 274 5506 0,1% 8936%
2055:00 INTERAREA. REGULAR 3 182 2741 0.1% 89.11%
2658:00 IMTERAREA.REGLILAR 3 I 87 0,0% 80.11%
216020 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1806 61140 02% 89.01%
212560 INTER AREA’ REGULAR 3 430 14467 0.2% 89,87%
210820 INTER AREA. REGULAR 5 I 5 0,0% 89,87%
21:1020 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 357 17465 0.1% 80.11%
21:1520 INTERAREA-REGULOR 3 1.089 33389 0.4% 8051%
2120,00 INTER AREA. REGULAR 3 340 81518 0.1% 80,63%
212320 INTERAREA.REGULAR 3 1 75 03% 80.63%
202520 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 321 15759 0.1% 00.75%
212620 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 100 0,0% 80.75%
212200 INTER AREA-REGULAR 3 I 5 0,0% 90,75%
2130,00 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1.486 72454 05% 91,30%
210220 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 70 0,0% 9130%
283420 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 30 0,0% E130%
210520 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 603 22856 02% 9046%
213720 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 1 45 0.0% 0148%
213820 INTERAREA-REGULAR 5 1 100 0,0% 8148%
283820 INTERAREA-REGUL8R 2 I 40 0,0% 91.48%
214020 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 346 15480 0.1% 61,88%
214120 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 100 0,0% 8141%
28:4520 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1.055 44815 04% 9200%
204820 EITERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 0 0,0% 82,00%
215025 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 513 13332 0.1% 82.12%
215320 INTERAREA-REGUL.AR 3 2 8 0,0% 92,12%
215520 INTERAREA-REGUL.AR 0 165 6260 0.1% 82,16%
222020 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 Z255 114739 0,0% 93,02%
222220 INTERAREA-REGEn,AR 3 2 36 0.0% 93,02%
272520 INTERAREA’REGULAR 3 397 10882 0.1% 83,16%
22:1020 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 222 13453 0.1% 0324%
221120 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 1 0 0,0% 9324%
22:1428 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 10 0,0% 8024%
22:1520 INTER AREA’ REGULAR 3 840 27344 02% 8346%
22:1760 INWRAREA-REGULAR 3 1 25 0,0% 9348%
222020 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 420 80087 01% 9344%
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2201:00 INTERAREA-REGULAR 2 1 ‘0 0.0% 93.84%
i• 222040 INTERAREA- REGJLAR 3 432 15017 0.2% 03.79%
•, 22:2040 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1.860 94065 0.2% 0449%

220240 INTER AREA- REGULAR 2 1 100 0.0% 04,48%
220560 INTER AREA- REGULAR 2 241 05041 0.0% 0430%
2207:00 INTERMEA-REOULAR 2 I 17 0.0% 04.67%
22,4050 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 170 401 0.1% 04.63%
224240 INTER AREA. REGULAR 3 I 52 00% 94.54%
22,44:00 INTERAREA-REGULPR 3 1 100 00% 90.84%
224090 INTERAREA-REGULOR 3 1,502 75958 0.0% 95.10%
224640 IFOTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 40 0.0% 05,10%
225040 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 430 18849 02% 0535%
2252.00 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 2 75 0.0% 9936%
2256:00 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 062 2084 0.1% 9640%
2258:00 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1 0 0,0% 9540%
225040 INTERAREA-REWLAR 3 ZOOS 158034 1.0% 9844%
210240 INTERAREA-REGULAR 2 1 100 0.0% 98.44%
210590 INTER AREA-REGULAR 3 440 22256 02% 98.00%
2108:00 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 I 0 0.0% 00.00%
230850 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 I 45 0.0% 86.00%
23:1040 INTERAREA- REGULAR 3 318 15000 0.1% 08.72%
22:1340 INTORAREA-REGULAR 3 1 95 0.0% 96.72%
22:1540 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 1,351 80142 05% 9720%
232040 INTERAREA-REGJLAR 3 440 23073 02% 97.38%
222100 INTER AREA- REGUlAR 2 I 28 0.0% 97.38%
2328:00 INTERAREA-REGULAR 2 446 01401 0.2% 97.56%
22:2040 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 Z314 13~8 0.9% 86.40%
220140 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 2 120 00% 0640%
230240 INTERMEA-REGULAR 3 1 0 00% 9840%
23:3040 INTERAREA-REGULAR 2 050 21720 02% 99.04%
23,4040 INTERAREA-REGULAR 2 591 21819 02% 08.06%
224500 INTERAREA-REGULIR 3 1,588 80019 0.6% 89.42%
23,4740 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 I 0 0.0% 0943%
23,49:00 INTERAREA-REGULAR 2 1 20 90% 9942%
23,4040 INrERAREA-REGUL.8R 2 I 50 0.0% 9042%
235040 INT0RAREA-REGULAR 3 493 20278 02% 99.81%
233040 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 832 27492 02% 90.85%
2350:00 IN1’ERAREA-REGULAR 2 I 95 0.0% 9928%
2339:00 INTERARE.A-000ULAR 3 414 18400 02% 100.00%
214040 INTER 598C4-IFU-DAERGES4CY 3 1 100 100.0% 100.00%
004040 IN1’ER BMC8IFU- REGULAR 3 1 100 0.0% 000%
004040 INTER 8MCMFU - REGULAR 3 429 25000 0.0% 001%
004540 INTER BMCMFU-REGIJLAR 2 100 0065 03% 1.16%
00:10:00 INTER 594044898- REGULAR 3 10 920 00% 0.17%
00:1040 INrEREMCMRI-REGULAR 3 011 31439 0.9% 2.11%
000040 INTER 9MCMFU-REGULAR 3 187 9504 05% 2,45%
0005:00 INTER E94044FU- REGULAR 3 61 3260 0.1% 234%

- - 000040 INTER BMCA4FU- REGULAR 3 901 40251 12% 3.01%
7 000140 IN1’EROMOMFU-REGULAR 2 1 100 0.0% 321%

( 0005:00 INTER 9MCMFU- REGULAR 3 58 4036 0.1% 3.91%
00:4040 INTER 09604*0- REGULAR 3 217 12703 04% 421%

N - 004140 INTER BMCIHRI- REGULAR 2 I 70 0.0% 431%
00,4540 INTER 5MCMFU- REGULAR 2 178 14194 02% 4.64%
004040 NTER9MC*4FU-REGULAR 2 212 14673 0.4% 0.03%
003640 INTER BMCMFU- REGULAR 3 83 2035 02% 5.10%
014040 INtER 594044899- REGULAR 3 890 54236 1.6% 0.92%
010100 INTER 8MCMFIJ - REGULAR 2 1 50 0.0% 0.92%
014640 INTER 9MCA4FU-REGUIJR 2 78 4440 0.1% 8.98%
0146:00 INTER 5MCA4FU- REGULAR 3 7 28 00% 808%
G1;104G INTER 5MC44FU- REGULAR 3 128 7008 02% 721%
00:1540 IN1’OREMCA4FU-REGtILAR 3 134 13115 04% 7.66%
0120:00 INTER 9MCA-IFU- REGULAR 3 174 12178 03% 7.98%
012240 INTER 89604470-REGULAR 3 1 100 0.0% 7.98%
0t2&00 INTER ONC4IFU- REGULAR 3 0 27 0.0% 7.00%
0009:00 INTEREMCA4FU-REGULAR 2 21 1200 0.0% 7.34%
000040 INTER BMCMFU- REGULAR 3 520 29122 10% 909%
010540 INTER0MCAIRI-REGULAR 3 17 221 0.0% 902%
01,4040 INTER0MCA-IFU-R0GULAR 3 100 6405 02% 9.01%
014140 INTER BMCMFU-REGULAR 3 1 40 00% 9.11%
014540 INTERBIICA4FIJ-REGJLAR 2 572 28707 10% 10.16%
014040 INTER SMOAIFU- REGULAR 3 38 3400 0.1% 1022%
015540 INTER 0MCIHRJ- REGULAR 3 102 8052 02% 10.42%
024040 INTERBMOA4FU-REGIJLAR 3 422 27940 0.8% 1121%
024140 INTER 9MCINFU-REGUL.AR 3 1 100 00% 11.22%
024040 INTER 8MCMFU- REGULAR 3 2 II? 00% 1122%
02.3640 INTER 8MCMFU’ROGOLAR 48 2220 91% 1121%
02.1540 IN1’ER 99600*0 - REGULAR 2 283 05030 0.8% 11.02%
02:1840 INTER 9MCA-IFU- REGULAR 3 1 100 00% 11.43%
0210:00 INTER 5MCIHFU- REGULAR 3 1 0 00% 1123%
022040 INTER OMCIHRJ- REGULAR 2 163 7376 02% 12.13%
022640 INTER8MCMFU-REGULAR 3 103 8440 02% 12.32%
020040 INTER9MCA4FU-R000LAR 3 537 51077 10% 1250%
0202:00 INTER 5MC04F0J- REGULAR 3 1 20 0.0% 1230%
020540 INTER0MCAIFU-REGULAR 3 115 6005 02% 1332%
02.’40:00 INTER BMCMFU-REGULAR 3 203 11608 04% 13.99%
024540 INTER BR0CINFU- REGULAR 3 314 17186 0.6% 14.49%
024840 INTER 59604470- REGULAR 3 1 50 00% 14.47%
02.5040 INTER0MCMRI-REGULAR 3 ISO 11412 0.4% 14.82%
025440 INTER8MCMFU-REGULAR 3 1 100 5.0% 14.92%
025540 INIOR8MCA4FU-REG0JL6R 3 104 6936 02% 15.02%
025540 INTER 8MCA4FU- REGULAR 3 1 100 0.0% 15.02%
020040 INTER 096015470- REGULAR 3 1,211 82142 24% 17,42%
034140 INTERBMOMFU-REGUL8R 3 1 55 00% 1742%
039500 INTERBM081FU-REGULAR 2 146 9207 93% 17.60%
021040 I’tl’EREMCMFU-REGULAR 3 87 7402 0.2% 17.05%
03:1540 INTER 5MCMFU- REGULAR 3 105 12470 05% 18.17%
0220:00 IN1’ERSMCMFU-REGUL’R 3 lOS 5201 0.1% 1936%
010240 INTER OMOMFU- REGULAR 3 7 611 0.0% 1857%
0325:00 INTER 89404470- REGULAR 3 91 4470 02% 1034%
0300:00 INTER 59404490- REGULAR 3 568 31002 1.0% 1936%
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2229:00 INTERAREA’ REGULAR 3 1 10 0.0% 03.64%
222500 INTERAREA. REGULAR 3 432 15017 0.2% 9329%
2200:00 INTER AREA. REGULAR i,80o 84860 0.7% 6448%
2202.00 INTERAREA-REGULAR a 100 0.0% 64.40%
220500 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 241 15041 0,1% 84,07%
22:37:00 INTERAREA’REGIJLAR 3 1 17 0.0% 04.57%
2240:00 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 970 4831 0.1% 64.63%
224200 INTERAREA- REGULAR 3 1 02 0.0% 6484%
2244:00 INTERAREA.REGUIAR 3 I 600 0,0% 64.04%
224300 IN1’ORFREA.REGULAR 3 1,502 75858 0.6% 05.16%
224600 INTERAREA-R000LAR a 1 40 0.0% 05.90%
221000 INTER AREA. REGULAR 5 430 16849 0.2% 95.35%
221200 INTER AREA’ REGULAR 3 2 75 0.0% 0535%
225580 INTER AREA. REGULAR 3 162 2164 04% 95.40%
2208:00 INTERAREA.REGULAR 3 I 0 00% 0540%
23:0000 INTERAREA’REGULAR S ZOOS 188034 1.0% 98.44%
23:0200 INTERAREA’REGUL.AR 3 1 100 0,0% 0844%
23:05:00 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 448 22288 0.2% 9880%
230880 INTERAREA-REGIILAR 3 1 0 0.0% 90,03%
230800 INTER AREA- REGULAR 3 1 45 0.0% 98.60%
23:0000 INTERAREA’ REGULAR 3 380 150E0 0.1% 9022%
22:1300 INTERAREA’REGULAR 3 1 05 0.0% 00.72%
23:1800 INTERAREA-REGULAR 3 1.351 80143 05% 0722%
2300:00 INTERAREA-RE0UL8R 3 446 22073 02% 9728%
232300 INTER AREA’ REG4ILAR 3 1 25 0.0% 9728%
232500 INTER AREA - REGULAR 3 44E 99401 02% 97.55%
230000 IMTERAREA.REGIJ0,AR S Z3I4 139806 0.0% 98.40%
230115 INTERAREA-REGLILAR 3 2 930 0.0% 0940%
230250 INTERAREA’REGULAR 3 1 0 00% 98.40%
2305:00 INTERAREA’REGULAR 3 850 31720 02% 09.64%
23:4000 INTERAREA.REGULAR - 3 681 30019 02% 88.65%
234500 INTERAREA. REGULAR 3 1,888 60626 0,0% 90.43%
234700 INTER AREA’ REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 69.43%
234800 WTERAREA-REOL9LAR 3 I 30 00% 90.43%
234900 IN1’ERAREA’REGULAR 3 1 50 0.0% 90,43%
231000 INTERARCA’REGULAR 3 493 30376 02% 00.60%
235800 INTER AREA. REGULAR 3 632 27452 02% 9005%
238880 INTER AREA. REGULAR 3 1 95 0.0% 9965%
230900 INTERAREA’ REGULAR 3 414 18400 02% 000 00%
2100.00 INTEREMCMFU.EAOER0E7CY 3 1 100 100.0% 100.00%
000000 INTER ~~~-REGULAR . 3 1 100 0.0% 000%
00:0180 INTER EL1CMFIJ’REGULAR 3 439 28980 01% 091%
000500 INTER 8MC44FU’ REGULAR 3 190 9850 03% 1.15%
00:1000 INTER EMCMRI’ REGULAR 3 10 020 0.0% 1,17%
00:1580 INTEREMC84FU.REGIJLAR 3 511 30439 0,9% 2.00%
002000 INTER E98084FU’ REGULAR 3 187 8584 02% 245%
002800 INTER E900AIFU’REGULAR 3 51 3300 0.1% 284%
000000 INTER BMCMFU’ REGULAR 3 891 40351 92% 391%
00:3180 INTERBMCMFU’REGULAR 3 1 100 0.0% 3.91%

7 000500 INTER EMCA’IFU. REGULAR 3 88 4538 0,6% 3,01%
0040.00 iNTER8MC41FU~R00IJL.6dR 3 217 13753 0.4% 429%
00.4100 INTER8380A4FU’REGULAR 3 1 70 0.0% 431%
004050 INTER EMCMFU’REGULAR 3 170 14184 02% 4.04%
008080 INTER 0MC44FU. REGULAR 3 293 14573 04% 5.03%
005&0O INTER EMCMFU-REGULAR 3 83 2530 02% 5.10%
018000 INTER0MC6IFU.RE0LJLAR 3 908 54236 1.6% 602%
090900 INTER 8MC4IPU’ REGULAR 3 I 50 00% E.92%
010580 INTER 598081F0’ REGULAR 3 79 4480 0,1% 9.06%
018880 INTER EMC44FU.REGULAR 3 7 26 0.0% 858%
01:9000 INTER EMCMFU- REGULAR 3 120 7980 02% 721%
09:1500 INTER0080A4FU.REGULAR 3 194 13119 04% 756%
01:2080 INTER8MC41rO~REGULAR 3 174 - 12170 0.3% 718%
012380 INTER0AACA4FU.REGW,AR 3 1 100 00% 798%
012580 INTER 908C80FU. REGULAR 3 9 37 00% 7,90%
010080 INTER EMCIHFU- REOLRAR 3 21 1200 0.0% 7.04%
010000 INTER 0980MFU-REatAR 3 020 20932 15% 990%
010580 INTER BMCMFU’ REGULAR 3 17 321 00% 8.92%
099080 INTER8AOCA4FU.REGULAR 3 106 8465 02% 0,11%
014100 INTER B980MFU’ REGULAR 3 1 40 00% 9,91%
014580 INTER8&ICAIFU’REGLIIAR S 572 28707 1.0% 1016%
011080 INTER5MC44PU’RE~JR 3 38 3490 04% 1023%
011080 INTER 8MCMFU.REGULAR 3 103 6552 02% 10,42%
020000 INTER BMC8IFU- REGULAR 3 433 27840 0.0% 1121%
02:0100 INTER EMC*tRJ’ REGULAR 3 1 100 0.0% 9132%
0t0200 INTEROMCAOFU.RELIAJR 3 2 117 00% 1132%
02.0500 INTER 5MCMFU-REGULAR 3 48 2238 0.1% 1131%
02:1 E00 INTER 8408*0’ REGULAR 3 283 15039 0.5% 1112%
02:9600 INTER BM~~’REGULAR 3 I 100 0,0% 11.03%
02:1080 1NTER9O8CMFTJ.REGULAR 3 I 0 00% 11.93%
022000 INTER 9080MFU- REGULAR 3 103 7376 03% 12.13%
022500 INTEROMCMFU’REGULAR 3 103 8440 02% 1222%
0230.00 INTERBS4CMFU.REGUL.,AR 3 537 31977 1,0% 1330%
020000 INTER BMC84FU- REGUlAR 3 I 20 0.0% 1330%
020500 INTER 8408*0’ REGULAR 3 110 9005 02% 1352%
024000 . INTER 5MCMFU.RE005,AR 3 203 11508 0.4% 1355%
024580 INTEREMCAIFU’REGULAR 3 314 17998 0.8% 14,46%
024800 INTER 5MC64FU. RE50N.AR 3 I 50 00% 84 47%
021000 INTER0MCMFU.REGULAR 5 195 11412 04% 14.82%
028480 INTER EMOINFU’ REGULAR 3 I 100 00% 94,62%
020580 INTEROMC8*U.REGULAR 3 104 8038 02% 1502%
020810 INTER8MCAIFU-REGULAR 3 1 100 0.0% 15.02%
030000 INTER EMC$1F0. RE@J2.AR 3 1,311 92142 24% 1742%
030100 INTER 8910MFU. REGULAR 5 1 98 0.0% 17,42%
031500 ft4TERGMCA4FU’REOLRAR 3 146 5207 03% 17,60%
031000 INTER DM08460. REGUlAR 3 97 7462 02% 17.89%
03:1580 INTERBL8CA4FU.REGULAR 3 165 12479 03% 19.17%
032000 INTER 808044FU’ REGULAR 3 106 5109 03% 1036%
032050 INTER SMOMFU. REGULAR . 3 7 811 0.0% 1837%
032500 INTER 80808*0’ REaLAR 3 09 4470 02% 19.54%
030000 INTER SMOMFU-REGIJLAR 3 556 31802 10% 1958%
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03:3130 INTER EMCh~IJ- REGULAR 2 3 160 0,0% 1958%
030500 INTER EMOIIFU-REGULAR 3 78 3010 01% 19.70%

\\ 03:2050 INTER 5MC84FU-REGLILAR 3 48 1450 0.1% 19.79%

03:40:00 INTER 91404490- RE68LAR 5 270 14444 0.5% 2028%
034530 INTER 81404*0- REGULAR 3 386 19214 0.7% 20.06%
035050 INTER E940MFIJ.REGULAR 3 160 9351 03% 2125%
035600 INTER EMCMFU-REGULAR 3 656 10017 03% 2153%
045000 INTER EMOO4RJ-REGULAR 3 1.018 60376 1.9% 2339%
040530 INTER 9MC44F0- REGULAR 3 104 8605 02% 3350%
040030 INTER 5040MFtJ.REGUL6R 3 I 78 0,0% 2358%
04:1000 INTER SMCM9U- REGULAR 2 52 1767 0.1% 23.68%
04:63:00 INTER 81404490- REGULAR 3 1 85 0.0% 23.88%
04:15:00 INTER 9MCIHFU- REGULAR 3 171 60020 03% 2359%
042000 INTER 9140*490- REGULAR 3 55 4388 0.1% 2459%
04:2500 INTER 0E80441U-REGULAR 3 50 4010 0.6% 2420%
04:30:00 INTER 9IOCIHFU - REGULAR 3 682 42280 12% 25,45%
0432:00 INTER 9*404*0- REGULAR 3 34 2496 0.1% 2556%
040550 INTER 91408*0-REGULAR 3 154 62709 03% 2520%
042930 INTER 51404*0- REGULAR 3 1 100 0.0% 2550%
0440:00 INTER SMCWU- REGULAR 3 70 3488 0.1% 2554%
043530 INTER 9*404*0- REGULAR 3 297 17512 0,8% 2847%
0450:00 INTER 9940*8*0-REGULAR 3 140 8213 03% 28.72%
045050 INTER 51408*0-REGULAR 3 I 0 0,0% 28.73%
056030 INTER 51404*0. REGULAR 3 1.110 76022 2.0% 2826%
060130 INTER 68404490-REGULAR 3 I 50 0,0% 20.76%
05:0530 INTER BMC849U- REGULAR 3 120 9246 0,2% 2058%
0538:00 INTER BOACMFU-REGULAR 3 52 2784 0.1% 2950%
05:1000 INTER 61404*U- RE68.RfiR 3 60 5808 0.1% 29,20%
06:1230 INTER 9*404*1J- REGULAR 3 1 40 00% 2020%
05:15:00 INTER 5M04#0-0000t9R 3 315 15400 0,8% 29.76%
0520:00 INTER 9140*8*0-REGULAR 3 144 6399 0,3% 30.05%
052530 INTER 99804450- REGULAR 3 98 4959 0,2% 3020%
050000 INTER 0*40*490- REGULAR 3 391 23646 0.7% 3052%
052230 INTER 9*408*0 - REGULAR 3 8 60 03% 3013%
050530 INTER 9*408*0- REGULAR 3 100 7790 02% 3111%
054030 INTER E9408*U- REGULAR 3 96 6133 0,2% 3620%
054230 INTER 914C&WU- REW1,AR 3 97 550 03% 31,32%
05:45:00 INTER 51404*0’ REGULAR 3 327 17197 0,6% 3152%
054000 INTER 99808*0- REGULAR $ I 0 0,0% 3112%
0550:00 INTER 9MOiHFU- REGULAR 3 092 15072 0.4% 3227%
055530 INTER 914C44FU-REGULAR 3 70 2030 0.1% 3240%
063030 INTER 91804*0- REGILAR 3 630 43405 12% 2357%
080130 INTER 69804*0-REGULAR 3 0 40 00% 3357%
0633:50 INTER BMOO4FU- REGULAR 3 7 200 0,0% 32.59%
06:1000 INTER 99804490- REGULAR 3 061 10509 0,3% 33,09%
96:1100 INTER 938011-FU- REGULAR 3 1 50 0.0% 3358%
061530 INTER 0540*8*0- REGULAR 3 462 28400 0.0% 3426%
062030 INTER 9540,8*0-REGULAR 3 91 8295 02% 3434%

7 060530 INTER E54084FU- REGLO.AR 3 54 4453 0.1% 3554%
060030 INTER E5808*lJ- REGULAR 2 207 20004 0.5% 3538%
080550 INTER 90408*0’ REGULAR 3 08 6560 02% 35.14%
084000 INTER 69104*0-REGULAR 3 00 1865 02% 3551%
064500 INTER 91406*0-REGULAR 3 116 9330 0,2% 2612%
064030 INTER EMOIHFU-REGULAR 3 52 3132 0.0% 3622%
060030 INTER 98201I*U-RE001.AR 3 103 5743 02% 3641%
065260 INTER 814019*0- REGULAR 3 1 0 00% 3641%
065000 INTER 51408*0- REGULAR 3 126 4014 02% 36,82%
0760:00 INTER 90808*0- REGULAR 3 551 24736 6,0% 3754%
073330 INTER 0M0*FU- REGUlAR 5 1 50 0.0% 37.84%
073830 INTER 9*0084FU- RE*RAR 2 606 6272 02% 3754%
07:1030 INTER 51404*0-REGULAR 3 53 3333 0,1% 3753%
07:1460 INTER 0MCMPU-REGULAR 3 I 0 0,0% 37.54%
07:1530 INTER 99806*0-REGUlAR 3 212 7010 04% 3032%
012030 INTER 63808*0- REGULAR 3 38 2202 0.1% 3039%
072530 INTER 5140.4*0- REGULAR 2 46 2675 0.1% 30,47%
072000 OIlER 01404*0-REGULAR 3 2 46 0,0% 2046%
070030 INTER EMOMFU-REGULAR 3 350 27372 0,6% 39.62%
070130 INTER EMOA-FU- REGUlAR 3 1 100 0,0% 50.12%
070530 INTER 9R4C4*O- REGULAR 3 58 2300 0.1% 3923%
014000 INTER 0*408*0-REGULAR 3 190 18006 04% 3950%
074130 INTER 91404*0-REGUlAR 3 I 90 0,0% 3900%
014500 INTER 9M04*IJ-REGLL6R 3 254 15917 0,5% 40.06%
074730 INTER 91408*0’ REGulAR 3 51 2359 0.1% 40.15%
0739:00 INTER 91408*0- REGULAR 2 52 325’ 0.1% 4024%
075300 INTER EM08*0-REGULAR 3 116 0034 02% 40,46%
075500 INTER 59808*0-REGULAR 3 01 4011 0.1% 40,81%
080000 INTER EMCA*U-REGULAR 3 690 42239 02% 4056%
000130 INTER 0100WU- REGLOAR 3 2 110 0.0% 41 56%
005630 INTER 91408*11- REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 41,66%
061030 INTER EMC4IFU-REGULAR 3 4 209 0.0% 4157%
09:15:00 iNTER 91804490-REGULAR 3 121 7604 02% 42.60%
062000 INTER5M0IIFU-REGULAR 3 1 95 00% 42,10%
002000 INTER EO.ICA*U- REGULAR 3 52 3155 0.1% 4220%
082500 INTER 984C8*U’REGLE,AR 3 190 10319 0.3% 4234%
000000 INTER 61404490-REGULAR 8 243 15357 0.4% 4255%
0002,00 INTER 9MCMPU- REGULAR 3 80 1952 0.1% 43.04%
060530 INTER 93808*0- REGULAR 3 102 7179 0,1% 4323%
084030 INTER 998C.4*U- REGUlAR 3 51 1908 0.0% 4332%
064530 INTER 65404490’ REGULAR 5 101 5606 02% 4350%
0650:00 INTER 9M04*0-RE08JLAR 3 10 0302 0.1% 4356%
003060 INTER 59804490-REGULAR 3 450 35822 03% 4420%
003350 INTER 51406*0- REGULAR 3 2 70 0,0% 4429%
900530 INTER 538C8*U- REGULAR 3 38 89 0.1% 4445%
06:1030 INTER 68408*U’ REGuLAR 3 36 135 01% 4451%
06:1560 INTER 81408*0- REG0JR.AR 3 125 8436 02% 44.75%
002000 tIlER 51404*0-REGULAR 2 41 2480 0.1% 4454%
0021 50 INTER EL4CMFU- REGULAR 3 51 3005 0,1% 4453%
082350 INTER 0*404*0- REGULAR 3 1 60 0,0% 44,03%
002500 INTER 814084911- REGULAR 3 7 206 0,0% 4454%
092100 INTER 99808*0- REGULAR 3 1 0 00% 4456%
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080000 INTER 8*4CMFU.REGULAJI 3 494 35554 0.9% 45.05%
0902:00 INTER BMCA4FU- REGULAR 3 30 2800 0.1% 45.90%
06.33:00 INTER OMC4IFU-REOULAR 3 I 70 0.0% 4510%
090500 INTER 8MCMFU- REGULAR 3 7 205 0,0% 45.82%
004000 INTER BMC4IEU. REGULAR 3 38 2003 0.1% 45.99%
084100 INTER E94C84F1J-REGULAR 3 1 70 0.0% 45.90%
004400 INTER EMCMPU- REGULAR 3 1 20 0.0% 4518%
0946:00 INTER EMCOIFU- RESJLAR 3 79 2850 0.1% 40.04%
0847:00 INTER E&4CA4FU. REGULAR 3 2 45 0.0% 49.14%
08:50:00 INTER B&4C&AFU.REGULAR 3 8 808 0.0% 49.16%
0955:00 INTER 8MCOIFU- REGULAR 3 1 70 0.0% 41.10%
085700 INTER MACtOFU- REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 40.16%
1000:00 INTER BMCAIFU- REGULAR 3 398 25485 0.7% 40.08%
100100 INTER EA4004FU- REGULAR 3 I 60 0.0% 48.89%
100500 INTER 850144FU- REGULAR 3 8 100 0.0% 40.90%
10:1000 INTER 0MCOIFII-REGULAR 3 4 380 0.0% 40.01%
10:1500 INTER 0980IHFU- REGUlAR 3 100 6108 02% 47.11%
1000:00 INTER 05400170- REGULAR 3 78 5714 0.1% 4725%
1011:00 INTER 05404170-REGULAR 3 7 180 0.0% 4726%
1005:00 INTER 0MCh~U’- REGULAR 3 13 008 0.0% 4728%
10:30:00 INTER 0400170-REGULAR 3 112 7400 0224 47.40%
100200 INTER EMC4IFU- REGULAR 3 52 3880 0.0% 47.58%
100500 INTER EAI044FU- REGULAR 3 12 872 0.0% 47.50%
10:4010 INTER 08404170- REQR.AR 3 53 4082 0.1% 47.70%
104510 INTER MACtOFU. REGULAR 3 122 0735 02% 47.53%
104700 INTER B9404IFU- REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 47.53%
101000 INTER 04041FIJ-REGIJLAR 3 32 2102 0.1% 47.88%
105210 INTER 0404170-REGULAR 3 1 48 0.0% 47.88%
1055:00 INTER 85404170-REGULAR 3 62 4140 0.1% 48.08%
10:5610 INTER 84041FU. REGULAR 3 1 75 0.0% 48.08%
110010 INTER BMCMFU- REGULAR 3 207 21633 05% 48.03%
110200 INTER 01004170-REGULAR 3 1 23 0.0% 48.83%
110600 INTER 84041F0- REGULAR 3 53 3218 0.1% 40.73%
110700 INTER MACtOFU- REGULAR 8 7 000 0.0% 48.74%
11:1 0:00 INTER 05404170- REGULAR 3 3 135 0.0% 48.75%
111510 INTER E190A1FIJ- REGULAR 3 112 7603 02% 48.85%
111010 INTER 59404170- REGIJLAR 3 105 7286 02% 49.14%
112300 INTEREMOAIFU-REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 40.54%
112500 INTER 8404170-REGULAR 3 22 1330 0.0% 48.10%
110900 INTER OI004IRI- REGULAR 3 1 90 0.0% 49.19%
112500 INTER 05404170-REGULAR 3 224 10373 04% 40.00%
1125:00 INTER 00404170- REGULAR 3 5 121 0.0% 49.81%
114010 INTER 85400170-REGUlAR 3 4 181 0.0% 48.81%
114500 INTER 9340MFIJ - REGULAR 3 43 2453 0.1% 49.88%
110010 INTER OM044FU- REGULAR 3 3 170 0.0% 49,7026
115200 INTER 0M041IU. REGULAR 3 1 67 0.0% 49.70%
115500 INTER OMC9IFO- REGULAR 3 70 4003 0.1% 4952%
120000 INTER MACtOFU- REGULAR 3 432 28530 0.8% 50.52%
62:0200 INTER 0408170-REGULAR 3 1 40 0.0% 5042%
110500 INTEROO4CAIFU-IOEGULAR 3 90 6780 02% 50.78%
1207:00 INTER 59824170-REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 50.79%
12:1000 INTER SMO4IFIJ-REGULAR 3 37 3030 0.1% 5026%
12:1200 INTER OMCMFU- REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 50.06%
12:1500 INTER OIOCMFU- REGUlAR 3 231 0167 04% 5128%
122000 INTER 0404170-REGUlAR 3 53 4511 0.1% 5128%
122500 INTER E88044FU- REGULAR 3 30 1217 0.1% 51.43%
122000 INTEROMUMFU-REGULAR 3 330 22118 0.6% 52.0516
120600 INTER 09.406170-REGULAR 3 1 40 6.0% 5256%
124000 INTER 00404170 - REGULAR 3 6 402 0,0% 52.06%
124500 INTER 0540400-REGULAR 3 49 919 0.1% 5165%
623700 INTER DM04170-REGULAR 5 1 70 0.0% 5115%
125000 INTER EM044F0- REGULAR 3 lEd 5101 0.3% 5244%
1205:00 INTER 05404170-REGULAR 3 28 1323 0.1% 52.49%
630000 E4TER 0540419)-REGULAR 3 700 45502 ‘MA 53.78%
l5:l000 INTER EMOMFU- REGULAR 5 108 0905 02% 58.89%
13:1500 INTER 0160*470- REGULAR 3 204 10074 05% 5447%
1320:00 INTER 01004100-REGULAR 3 155 7887 02% 5428%
132510 INTER9MC41FtJ-REGULAR 3 148 12332 0.3% 8503%
10:3000 INTER EMC*4FU- REGULAR 3 604 39755 1.1% 50.13%
1301:00 INTER 55404170- RE85E.AR 3 2 135 0.0% 50.14%
130500 INTER 5404170-REGULAR 3 52 4364 0.1% 5023%
134510 INTER 06404170-REGULAR 3 149 7566 0.3% 58.50%
1350:00 INTER 8540416.5-REGULAR 3 45 3270 0.1% 5050%
131000 INTER 9M0*1FU- REGULAR 3 54 3597 0.1% 56.68%
140000 INTER 0100*470- RE~AR 3 1.640 100238 3.0% 68.70%
140110 INTER 59404170-REGULAR 3 3 235 0.0% 5820%
14:0500 INTEREMO.41F0-REaILAR 0 055 0450 02% 5010%
14:1000 INTER 040*070- REGULAR 3 129 8581 02% 8003%
14:1500 INTER 0FOCMRI-REGUI.AR 3 299 21720 0.5% 60.77%
14:1800 INTER 554041FU- REGULAR 3 52 4071 0.1% 60.86%
142000 INTEROM084FU-REGULAR 3 52 2427 0.1% 6026%
142510 INTER 040816.4- RE&a8R 3 2 15 0.0% 0010%
140000 INTER EMOMFU- REGULAR 3 508 61409 1.8% 8228%
140100 INTER SM0MFU-REGUL8R 3 2 75 0.0% 6226%
142400 INTER 01004170-REGULAR 3 1 30 0.0% 62.06%
140500 INTER EMO41FU- REGULAR 3 41 3655 0.1% 5257%
1440:00 INTER 04084F0- REGULAR 3 104 6557 02% 03.06%
1486100 INTER 084041R1-REGLRAR 3 1 33 0.0% 63.86%
144300 INTER 85406170-REGULAR 0 52 2700 0.1% 63.16%
143500 INTER 0M041F0- RE00MAR 3 247 13008 05% 03.66%
143000 INTER 510041*5). REGULAR 3 2 73 0.0% 0352%
144500 INTER 09004170. RE00RAR 3 I 30 0.8% 03.82%
140000 INTER E54044F1J- REGULAR 3 88 2705 0.1% 63.74%
141000 INTER 0MCMFU- REaRAR 3 1 35 05% 83.75%
140400 INTER 804041701- RE00A.AR 3 2 60 0.0% 53.75%
145500 00TERE9404170-REGULAR 0 25 1950 6.0% 6326%
1405:00 INTER 01008171J- REGULAR 3 6 137 0.0% 83.00%
145800 INTER 55404170)-REGULAR 3 1 27 0.0% 63.81%
140800 INTER 040.A0FU- REGULAR 3 2 65 0.0% 80.81%
150000 INTER SMC41FU- REGRAR 3 1.460 101855 2.7% 0848%
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1531:00 INTER 028041F0-REGULAR 3 3 170 0.0% 8640%
150300 INTER 0010MFU-REGUL,AR 3 I 25 0.0% 68,49%
1504:00 INTER 0MOMFU.REGULAR 3 I 30 0.0% 0640%
0556:00 INTER 0040MFU- REGULAR 3 604 0024 0.2% 68.60%
153800 INTER EM0MFU- REGULAR 3 1 30 0.0% 66.68%
163030 INTER 00809470-REGULAR 3 0 30 0.0% 48.60%
1500:00 INTER OMOIHFU-REGOJLAR 3 2 62 0.0% 60.60%
10:1080 INTER 0MCMFU.REGULAR 3 003 5104 0,2% 60,00%
06:15:00 INTER 5980MW- REGULAR 3 401 10120 0.7% 67,81%
15:1000 INTER0MCMFU-REEULAR 3 I 35 0,0% 07.60%
10:1020 INTER 0MC*4EU- REGULAR 3 1 27 0.0% 67,62%
0620.00 INTER 0MOMFU.REGLILAR 3 106 14643 04% 67,07%
153280 INTER 50804471.1-REGULAR 3 2 05 0.0% 67,08%
152500 INTER 0110M50-REGUL6R 3 2 73 0.0% 87,50%
10,2900 INTER 604004FU. REGULAR 3 1 000 0,0% 67,06%
102000 INTER 080048F1J.REGLIL6.R 3 638 41148 0,2% 09.10%
15:32:00 INTER 5980MW- REGULAR 3 20 1560 0,0% 69.10%
15:3480 INTER 05409470- REGULAR 3 I 30 0.0% 49.10%
152580 INTER 0MOMFU.REGULOR 3 602 6472 0,2% 60,20%
16:3700 INTER 0MCMFU- REGLILAR 3 1 35 0.0% 60.30%
15:88:00 INTER 08404470- REGULAR 3 1 27 0,0% 80,28%
15:80:00 INTER 0980907U-REGULO.R 3 1 35 0,0% 60,38%
154000 INTER 09804470- REGULAR 3 58 3140 0.1% 6040%
154200 INTER 05004IFU- REGULAR S I 100 0,0% 8040%
164500 INTER 59804470- REGULAR 3 1 23 0,0% 6048%
15:4580 INTER 0A4CMFU- REGULAR 3 TO 6303 0.0% 69,64%
05:6000 INTER 0980987U.REGULAR 3 044 0264 0,8% 69,00%
050500 INTER 0980MW- REGULAR 3 64 6531 0.1% 70,02%
158700 INTER O98CMFU- REGULAR 3 I 100 0,0% 70.02%
18:0080 INTER 09804870-REGULAR 3 1.041 68145 2,1% 72.11%
903530 INTER 0980MW- REGULAR 3 146 6901 0,3% 72,37%
10:1000 INTER O98CIHFU- REGUlAR 3 4 320 0,0% 7238%
16:1580 INTER 098044U-REGULAR 3 321 06050 0,6% 72,07%
162000 INTER 0980MW- REGULAR 3 56 2501 0,1% 73,07%
108000 INTEROMCMPU- REGULAR 3 502 46032 1,1% 74,15%
162100 INTER 098094FU-REGULAR 3 2 100 0,0% 74.16%
16:3280 INTER 0000MFt1- REGULAR 3 33 3200 0.1% 7421%
18:3500 INTER E500MFU- REGIJLAR 3 54 8553 0,0% 74,33%
16:4000 INTER 0980MW- REGULAR 3 I 50 00% 7432%
16:4500 INTER E9800IFU- REGULAR 3 259 16409 0.5% 74.70%

‘ 168000 INTEREMC4IFU-REGULAR 3 I 55 0,0% 74.70%
150500 INTER 0MOMFOJ. REGULAR 3 51 4503 0,1% 74,00%
170030 INTER 09804071.0- RECOLOR 3 880 50300 13% 70.10%
170580 INTER OMCMFU- REGULAR 3 2 21 0,0% 78.15%
07:1000 INTER 0980MW. REGULAR 3 40 2053 0,0% 76,24%
17:1500 INTER E98CMFU- REGULAR 3 214 10002 04% 76,63%
17:1000 INTER OMOMFU- REGULAR 3 I 100 0.0% 76,83%

,- - 072000 INTER OMOMFU- REGULAR 3 4 204 0,0% 78.64%
7 172500 INTER 0MCMFU.REGULAR 3 6 342 0,0% 7525%
{ 072030 INTER 038084FU-REGULAR 3 244 16074 04% 77.10%

174530 INTER 098084F1J-REGULAOO 3 428 25840 0,0% 77.68%‘ 170000 INTER EMOMFO- REGULAR 3 57 3809 0.1% 77.95%

088030 INTER5000IHFU-REGULAR 3 1,023 57525 1.0% 79.58%
103100 INTER 0110MW. REGULAR 3 3 08 0,0% 79,08%
180500 INTER EMCMFU- REGULAR 3 49 3494 0,1% 79,05%
10:1000 INTER O980MFU-REGULAR 3 43 1326 0.1% 00,03%
10:1500 INTER 5980MW- REGULAR 3 340 17560 0,6% 60.60%
102030 INTER E980IHFU- REGULAR 5 78 3483 0.1% 00,60%
192500 INTER E98O4IFU. REGULAR 3 78 5217 0,1% 00.04%
102000 INTER 0MCMFU- REGULAR 3 717 43449 1,3% 02.25%
103130 INTEROJ8C44FU-REGULAR 3 1 0 0,0% 0225%
09:3500 INTER 0080MFU.REGULAR 3 12 005 0.0% 82,29%
1042:00 INTER 0900IHF0J. REGULAR 3 1 20 0,0% 02,30%
184500 INTER EMCMFU- REGULAR 3 252 10135 0,5% 62.76%
10:5000 INTER 5980MFU- REGULAR 3 52 3625 0,1% 02,05%
16:5530 INTER 5110MW- REGULAR 3 37 1047 0.1% 02,02%
190030 INTER 0180MW- REGULAR 3 547 32585 0,0% 63,02%
190500 INTER 5MOMFU-REGULAR 3 57 2595 0,1% 5433%
093000 INTER 59804470-REGULAR 3 I 55 0,0% 5403%
19:1030 INTER 0080MW. REGULAR 3 58 00 0.1% 04.13%
15:1530 INTERSMC4IFU-REGULAR 3 145 9822 0,3% 04,30%
19:1700 INTER 0980MW. REGULAR 3 1 100 0.0% 5440%
192030 INTER 09804470- REGULAR 3 53 2360 0.1% 0440%
192500 INTER 098094FU. REGULAR 3 23 1942 0,0% 54,55%
092730 INTER 000040W- REGULAR 3 1 44 0.0% 54.64%
192030 INTER 00804470- REGULAR 3 2 135 0,0% 54,84%
198030 INTEROMCMFU-REGULAR 3 315 23400 0,0% 05.12%
193100 INTER 0MCMFU- REGULAR 3 1 0 0,0% 06,12%
190530 INTER 59004470. REGULAR 3 50 5510 0.1% 0521%
154030 INTER6M04IFU-REGULAR 3 18 1283 0,0% 55,26%
194130 INTER 0M084FU- REGULAR 3 2 0 0.0% 65,15%
164500 - INTER 59404471.1. REGULAR 3 207 03709 04% 05,04%
194630 INTER 0980MW. REGULAR 3 1 50 0,0% 65,64%
190030 INTER 6080MW- REGULAR 3 123 5077 02% 8537%
990030 INTER 5110MW- REGULAR 3 I 50 0,0% 0527%
155500 INTER 0100MFU- REGULAR 3 41 724 0,0% 65.94%
200030 INTER 008044FU-REGULAR 3 501 70258 13% 57.76%
203130 INTER 0980MW-REGULAR 3 1 000 0.0% 07.76%
203530 INTER OMO4IFU. REGULAR 3 1 75 0,0% 07.76%
20:1030 INTER 030044FU.REGULAR 3 44 1467 0,1% 6734%
20:1400 INTER 0080MW. REGULAR 3 1 50 0,0% 07,04%
20:1500 INTER 00004470- REGULAR 3 101 7174 0,2% 05.03%
202030 INTER0NC4*U-REGULAR 3 53 1895 0.1% 80,13%
2025:00 INTER 0M00~U. REGULAR 3 68 5451 0,1% 9025%
202800 INTER OM0MW- REGULAR 3 1 03 0.0% 0925%
200530 INTER 6080MW- REGULAR 3 247 15891 03% 00,70%
203100 INTER 09.I0MFU- REGULAR 3 3 100 00% 60.71%
203530 INTER 0110MW. REGULAR 3 52 1770 0.1% 85,00%
204030 INTER 0100114FU- REGULAR 3 5 10 0,0% 89,20%
204330 INTER 0980MW- REGULAR 3 1 71 0,5% 00,50%
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20:45:00
/‘ 204600

20:47:00
204980
205020
20:55:00
218080
208180
2182:00
2105:00
218080
21:10:00
21:1580
2125.00
212080
212580
21:35.00
21,40:00
2445:05
21 48 00
208050
2155.00
215750
21:5980
2250.00
2285.00
22,10.00
22,1550
22:15.00
2200:00
220420
22:3080
22 2 1100
222580
22,4080
224550
225080
225250
235050
23.0080
285320
238520
23.0980
22:1020
28:15.00
232020
2225.00
220580

25,4020
21:4550
23:5080
288980
008180
00:1580
002080
002520
00:5580
018080
01:1550
012050
0120.00
00 55:00
02:0580
022080
022580
02:20:00
023380
022520
0245:00
025020
088080
03.0480
032080
032720
03.1020
03:1580
032550
032680
04:1580
042520
0430.00
055080
05:1520
07:1580
072580
01,4520
068020
004580
058080
002080
094580
108050
114580
128080
134550
1445.00
142520
164520
178080
195080
198080

INTER EMCIHFU- REGULAR
INTER EMCMFU. REGULAR
INTER B9IC4IF’J . REGULAR
INTER RNCMFU - REGULAR
INTER EMCIIFU- REGULAR
INTER ENCMFU- 000ULI.R
INTER BLCMFU- REGULAR
INTER SMCMFU . REGULAR
INTER OMCIO4FU- REGULAR
INTER EMOIIFU-REGULAR
INTER 506CI4FU- REGULAR
INTER 5MCMFU- REGEOLAR
INTER SMCS4FU- REGULAR
INTER BMCIIFTI- REGULAR
INTER EMCIIFU- REGULAR
INTER R4C4IRJ. 000LLIR
INTER EMCMFU - REGULAR
INTER OMCMFU- REGULAR
INTER EMCMFU- REGULAR
INTER ROACA4FU- REGULAR
INTER BMCMFU- REGULAR
INTER SNCMFIJ- REGULAR
INTER 5MCMFU- REGULAR
INTER EMCIIFU-REGULAR
INTER SMC0RI-REGLU.AR
INTER 9MCMFU- REGULAR
INTER OMOMFU- REGULAR
INTER BMCAIFIJ . REGULAR
INTER EMCI4FU- REGULAR
INTER EMCAINJ. REGEG.AR
INTER SMCMFU- REGULAR
INTER BMC*0FU- REGULAR
INTER 590CIIFU- REGULAR
INTER E&ICMFU- REGULAR
INTER EMCMFU. REGULAR
INTER OMCMFU - REGULAR
INTER EMOAIFU . REGULAR
INTER EMC4IFU- REGULAR
INTER SMCSIFU- REGULAR
INTER ONCMFU- REGULAR
INTER BMCMFU- REGULAR
INTER 9MCMFU . REGULAR
INTER EMCMFU- REGULAR
INTER EAICMFU - REGULAR
INTER BMC&IFU- REGULAR
INTER EMCMFU- REGULAR
INTER ONCAIFU- REGULAR
INTER BESCA4FU- REGULAR
INTER OMCMFU- REGULAR
INTER EMCJHFU- REGuLAR
INTER 93ACMFU- REGULAR
INTER EMCIFU- REGULAR
INTER CLUSTER- EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER. EEOERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER. EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER-EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER. EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER- EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER- EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER- EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER- EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER. EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER-EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER- EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER- EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER. EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER- EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER. EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER- EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER- EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER. EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER. EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER - EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER. EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER-EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER - EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER. EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER-EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER-EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER - EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER- EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER- EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER-EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER. EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER- EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER- E9ERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER- EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER - EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER- EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER. EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER- EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER- EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER - EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER. SERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER.EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER - EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER- EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER - EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER- EMERGENCY
INTER CLUSTER - O~RGENCY
INTER CLUSTER-SERGENCY

3 319 21417
3 1 100
3 13 1037
3 7 430
3 101 9214
3 46 2036
3 300 25753
3 I 100
3 1 34
3 163 10087
3 1 5
3 50 3894
3 52 2660
3 55 3701
3 231 14838
2 I 100
3 I 90
3 50 3025
3 208 12393
3 1 55
3 1 0
3 117 6714
3 1 0
3 1 100
3 801 51597
3 27 1191
3 55 1215
3 1 0
3 109 9002
3 52 2456
3 I 20
3 530 30531
3 5 145
3 30 025
3 12 480
3 68 5002
3 38 2940
3 52 709
8 070 64292
3 1 30
3 1 lOG
3 52 3585
3 i 35
8 10 1000
3 199 15329
3 0 790
3 797 47000
3 El 4724
3 72 3543
3 154 12859
3 78 3885
3 63 4~
3 0 550
3 10 587
3 13 0200
3 30 1501
3 19 1244
3 19 1101
3 13 400
3 13 154
3 12 437
3 13 240
3 II 100
8 10 15
3 12 0
3 8 803
3 1 10
3 1 15
8 1 15
8 I IS
3 40 1579
3 1 15
3 1 2
3 1 15
3 0 120
3 23 942
3 5 51
3 1 0
3 3 190
3 6 875
8 13 680
3 9 202
3 13 852
3 8 800
3 6 100
3 22 005
3 18 1033
8 9 153
3 23 1200
3 9 065
3 9 379
3 3 090
3 9 152
3 8 112
3 9 975
3 22 1745
3 9 050
3 0 100
3 8 798
3 12 0
3 9 000

0.9% 0940%
0.0% 8940%
0.0% 0042%
0.0% 9043%
02% 89.77%
0.1% 00.86%
0.7% 90.57%
0.0% 0057%
0.0% 9057%
0214 9027%
0.0% 8027%
0.1% 90.80%
0.1% 91.09%
0.1% 81.17%
04% 90.15%
0.0% 81.58%
0.0% 9159%
0.1% 91.68%
04% 8257%
0.0% 92.07%
0.0% 02.07%
02% 9220%
0.0% 9220%
0.0% 9220%
15% 8326%
0.0% 93.01%
0,1% 94.00%
0.0% 94,02%
0.2% 9421%
0.1% 0431%
0.0% 9424%
1,0% 9E30~.4
0.0% 9520%
0.1% 9527%
0,0% 95.39%
0.1% 9551%
0.1% 95.58%
0.1% 95.89%
1.6% 9738%
0.0% 9729%
0.0% 9725%
0.1% 9729%
0.0% 9729%
0.0% 9745%
04% 97.77%
0.0% 97.79%
14% 9923%
0.1% 9932%
0.0% 9945%
02% 95.75%
0.1% 99.88%
0.1% 100.00%
1.1% 1.14%
22% 343%
1.9% 559%
2.0% 958%
2.3% 1017%
24% 1858%
12% 15.23%
1.6% 18.89%
1.5% 0040%
1.6% 2085%
14% 2045%
02% 22.72%
1.6% 2424%
1.1% 2528%
0.0% 25.5I%
0.1% 2553%
0.1% 25.76%
0.1% 25.89%
0.1% 3125%
0.1% 1211%
0.1% 32.22%
0.1% 3226%
1.0% 3328%
2.0% 8620%
0.6% 36.03%
0.1% 37.06%
04% 3744%
0.0% 3045%
1,6% 40.10%
1.1% 4124%
1.0% 4259%
1.1% 4454%
02% 4420%
2.6% 47.18%
1.5% 4024%
1.1% 0036%
25% 5320%
1-1% 5444%
1.1% 5550%
04% 55.06%
1.1% 0711%
1.1% 5829%
1.1% 5030%
2.8% 6210%
11% 6252%
1.1% 6447%
1.1% 0581%
15% 6713%
I.1% 6027%
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19:30:00 INTER CLUSTER-EMERGENCY 3 30 752 3.0% 72,06%
19:45:00 INTER CLUSTER - EMERG~Y 3 02 6195 1.5% 73.60%
20:15:00 INTERCLUSTER-EMERGENCY 3 12 0 1.5% 75.13%
20:25:00 INTER CLUSTER - EMERGENCY 3 12 1184 1.5% 76.85%
20:30:00 INTER CLUSTER- EMERGENCY 3 II 16 1.4% 70,65%
20:65:00 INTER CLUSTER - EMERGENCY 3 9 645 1.1% 70.10%
26:00:00 INTER CLUSTER - EMERGENCY 3 0 305 6.1% 00.33%
21:10:00 INTER CLUSTER— EMERGENCY 3 20 1506 2.5% 02.07%
21:25:00 INTER CLUSTER - EMERGENCY 3 12 090 1.5% 04.39%
20:30:00 INTERCLUSTER-EMERGENCY 3 0 106 1.1% 05.53%
20:40:00 INTER CLUSTER-EMERGENCY 3 12 40 6.5% 07.00%
21:00:00 INTERCLUSTER-EMERGSI4CY 3 12 10 1,5% 00,58%
22:30:00 INTERCLUS’TER-EMERGENCY 3 II 0 6,4% 09.97%
22:35:00 INTER CLUSTER-EMERGENCY 3 12 1105 1.5% 06.50%
23:55:00 INTER CLUSTER - EMERGENCY 3 10 025 2.3% 93.70%
23:00:00 INTERCLUSTER-EMERGENCY 3 15 558 0.0% 95.60%
23:15:00 INTER CLUSTER-EMERGENCY 3 7 205 0.0% 00.67%
23:25:00 INTER CLUSTER - EMERGENCY 3 I 32 0.1% 08.70%
23:30:00 INTERCLUSTER-EMERGENCY 3 13 1135 1.8% 98.35%
23:45:00 INTER CLUSTER-EMERGENCY 3 0 745 6,6% 09.40%
23:55:00 INTER CLUSTER - EMERGENCY 3 4 350 0.5% 100.00%
00:00:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 66 000 0.0% 0.01%
00:01:00 INIERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 2,194 104132 1.2% 1.24%
00:02:00 INTERCLUS’OER-RE&il.AR 3 I 00 0,0% 0.24%
00:03:00 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 1.25%
00:05:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGIRJR 3 802 28002 0.4% 1,63%
00:00:00 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 I 45 0,0% 1,64%
00:10:00 INTER CLUSTER— REGULAR 3 751 32750 0.4% 2.04%
00:11:00 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 00 0.0% 2.06%
00:14:00 INTERCLUSTER-RE&RAR 3 I 45 0.0% 2.08%
00:15:00 INTER CLUSTER - REGUtAR 3 1.698 00893 1.0% 3.02%
00:16:00 INTER CLUSOER— REGULAR 3 3 72 0.0% 3.02%
00:10:00 INTER CLUSTER-REGULAR 3 2 108 0,0% 3.02%
00:20:00 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 947 42115 0.6% 3,55%
00:24:00 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 2 34 0.0% 3,55%
00:25:00 INTER CLUSTER - REGILAR 3 784 33306 04% 3.00%
00:27:00 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 I 25 0.0% 3,09%
00:30:00 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 2,027 118095 1.5% 6.47%
00:36:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGUTAR 3 2 89 0.0% 5.47%
00:35:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 013 20323 0.3% 5.02%
00:37:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 100 0.0% 5.02%
00:39:00 INTER CLUSTER - REGUlAR 3 2 34 0,0% 5.62%
00:40:00 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 880 29145 0.5% 6.32%
00:42:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 I 0 0.0% 6.32%
00:45:00 TNTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1.974 80540 1.1% 7,43%
00:40:00 INTER CLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1 lOG 0.0% 743%

4 Ofr,40:00 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 I 0 0.0% 7,44%
00:50:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 009 30030 0.5% 7.05%
00:55:00 INTER CLUSTER- REEIRJR 3 670 31653 0.4% 0.32%
00:57MG INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 I 0 0.0% 0.32%
00:59:00 iNTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 20 054 0.0% 0.34%
0050:00 INTER CLUSTER—RE~LAR 3 3.178 151230 1.0% 00.13%
01:01:00 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 3 120 0.0% 10.13%
0152:00 INTER CLUSTER— REGULAR 3 I 20 0.0% 10.13%
01:06:00 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 458 21810 0.3% 10,39%
01:08:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 52 4332 0.0% 00.42%
01:60:00 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 500 26053 0.3% 10.73%
01:11:00 INTERCLUSTER- REGULAR 3 2 0 0.0% 10.73%
01:12:00 INTER CLUSTER- RE&A.AR 3 52 1937 0.0% 10.78%
00:13:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 I 0 0.0% 10.70%
01:14:00 INTER CLUSTER— REGULAR 3 I 0 0.0% 10.78%
06:15:00 INTERCLUSTER’REGULAR 3 1.455 84016 0.6% 11.50%
01:18:00 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1 0 0,0% 11.50%
01:1050 INTER CLUSTER— REGULAR 3 I 000 0.0% 11.58%
01:20:00 INTERCLUSOER-RSGILAR 3 792 33714 0.4% 12,03%
01:25:00 INTER CLUSTER-RE~AR 3 552 16465 0.3% 12.34%
01:30:00 INTERCWSTER-REGULAR 3 2,034 128545 1.6% 13.94%
01:35:00 INTERCLUSTER-REOULAR 3 474 14871 0.3% 14.20%
01:26:00 INTER CLUSTER - RE~AR 3 I 5 0.0% 14.20%
01Z7:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 2 30 0.0% 14.21%
01:40:00 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 731 33922 0,4% 14.82%
06:41MG INTERCLUSTER-REGIAR 3 I 0 0.0% 14.62%
01:45:00 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1,400 50420 0.0% 15.45%
01:46:00 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 I 0 0.0% 15,45%
01240:00 INTERCLUSTER-REGUL8S 3 I 0 0.0% 16,45%
00:4900 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 I 67 0.0% 15.45%
01:5050 INTER CLUSTER-REGULAR 3 551 17170 0.3% 15.76%
01:65:00 INTER CLUSTER— REGULAR 3 713 26254 0,4% 10.18%
06:50:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 10.18%
00:50:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 I 0 0.0% 10.17%
02:00:00 INTER CLUSTER-REGULAR 3 2,503 130664 1,5% 17.62%
0251:00 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 I 45 0.0% 17.62%
02:05:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 601 10577 0.4% 17.99%
02,10:00 INTER CLUSTER- RE&LAR 3 054 21015 04% 10.36%
02:15:00 INTER CLUSTER— REGULAR 3 6,300 55715 0.8% 10,15%
02:1 6:00 INTER CLUSTER— REGULAR 3 I 0 0,0% 10.15%
02,20:00 INTER CWSTER- REGILAR 3 418 18093 0,2% 10,38%
02:21:00 INTER CLUSTER-RE6EJLAR 3 I 0 0.0% 10,30%
02:25:00 INTER CLUSTER- RE~AR 3 702 24535 0.4% 19,61%
02,30:00 INTER CLUSTER - REGUlAR 3 2,075 141007 1.6% 2143%
0133:06 INTER CLUSTER - REGUlAR 3 1 0 0.0% 2143%
02:35:00 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 420 15450 0.2% 21.67%
03:00:00 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 21,67%
02,37:00 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 I 73 0.0% 21,67%
02,40:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGIR.AR 3 560 20152 0.3% 21,69%

4 02:41:93 INTER CLUSTER — REGLR)R 3 1 35 0.0% 21.90%
02:42:00 INTER CLUSTER — REGILAR 3 2 0 0.0% 21,09%
02:43:00 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 2 0 0.0% 21.90%
02:45:00 INTER CLUSTER- REOLAAR 3 1,383 50066 0,0% 22,78%
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/
02:00:02 INTERCLUSTER-REGtJLAR 3 841 51356 0.5% 22.35%
02:59:00 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 I 4 0.0% 25,31%
02:5510 INTERCLLISTER-REGULAR 3 512 25503 0.3% 22.85%
030010 INTERCL.USTER-REGULAR 3 2,237 126000 0.3% 24.67%
031000 NTTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 507 25823 0.3% 2616%
0316,00 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 2 I 0 0.0% 25.25%
02,0710 INTER CLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1 60 0.0% 2525%
03:10:00 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 608 25924 0.3% 35,60%
03:1300 INTER CLUSTER-REGULAR 3 0 0 0.0% 26,65%
03:15:00 INTERCLUSTOR-REGULAR 3 1,750 00390 1.0% 16.60%
02:1600 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 1 0 0-0% 2610%
03:1700 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 0 0,0% 26,80%
030000 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 433 10732 0,2% 2615%
0323:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 2 13 0.0% 26,05%
0326:00 INTERCLUS1ER-REGULAR 3 566 27204 0,3% 27,17%
032510 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1 0 0.6% 2717%
052800 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1 0 0,0% 2717%
030000 INTER CLUSTER-REGULAR 3 2,700 154539 1.0% 26,74%
0301:00 INTER CLUSTER-REGULAR 3 2 110 0,0% 16.76%
09132.60 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 30 0,0% 22,75%
030410 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 2 2 IS 0.0% 26,75%
032500 INTERCLUST0R-REEtILAR 3 404 22900 0,3% 20,02%
03138100 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 I 25 0,0% 2902%
035800 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 I 20 0,0% 20.02%
030900 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 29,02%
03:4010 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 492 17815 0,3% 29,30%
034100 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 0 0,0% 2930%
0342,00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 10 041% 2930%
03:4300 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 2 10 0,0% 25,30%
0344:00 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 e 0,0% 29,20%
034510 INTERCLUSTER-REGtILAR 3 1,770 04966 1.0% 30,30%
024800 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 1 0 00% 30,30%
034900 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 2 2 85 0.0% 30,30%
031000 INTER CLUSTER-REGULAR 2 754 32615 0.4% 2023%
0311100 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 8 1 72 00% 3025%
031010 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 523 20663 03% 31,02%
02,52,00 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1 100 0,0% 3102%
035510 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 2 100 0,0% 31.02%
041000 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 2,589 052719 1,6% 32,53%
041200 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 0 0,0% 3210%
041510 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 500 26520 0,3% 3211%
0497:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 14 0,0% 32,01%
041010 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 2 1 0 0,0% 52,02%
041000 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 3 27 0,0% 32,02%
04:1010 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 454 17579 0,3% 3207%
04:1210 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 2 0 0,0% 33.07%
04:1400 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1 3 0.0% 33,07%
04,1510 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1407 57401 01% 2311%

7 04:1800 INTER CLUSTER-REGULAR 2 1 0 0,0% 23,51%
04:1700 INTERCLUSTER.REGULAR 3 2 15 0,0% 33,51%
042610 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 780 20018 0.4% 5438%
042110 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 I 0 0.0% 24,38%
042310 INTER CLUSTER- REGIJLAR 3 2 100 0,0% 24.26%
042810 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 729 31470 0.4% 3427%
0422,00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 2 1 25 0,0% 34,77%
0429410 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 5 1 0 0.0% 34.77%
042010 INTER CLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1,004 70602 1-1% 36.04%
045110 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 0 01% 36.64%
0413300 I?OTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1 34 0,0% 35,64%
0413410 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 2 0 0,0% 5814%
042510 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 812 24350 0,3% 36.19%
040700 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 100 0,0% 3015%
04136.00 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1 0 0,0% 38,19%
042010 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 5 1 0 0.0% 58,19%
044010 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 379 7808 02% 3840%
044110 INTERCLUSTER-REGOJLAR 3 3 20 0,0% 2641%
044510 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1286 50774 0,7% 3713%
044610 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR S 1 45 0.0% 27.1 3%
045010 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 753 31084 04% 3715%
045110 INTER CLUSTER- RSGULAR 2 1 20 0,0% 37,66%
045210 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 2 1 0 0.0% 3758%
045400 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR S 2 100 0,0% 3766%
045510 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 207 5949 0-1% 37,87%
04:5710 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 0 0,0% 3767%
051010 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 3,279 188573 1.8% 5912%
051110 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1 100 0.0% 26.52%
051510 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 407 11201 0,2% 2625%
051010 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 1 0 0,0% 3926%
059910 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 2 0 00% 3025%
05:1010 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 804 22084 03% 4009%
00:1310 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 I 15 0,0% 40,09%
05:1410 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 5 0.0% 4010%
06:1500 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1,157 37480 02% 4028%
05:1810 INTERCLUSTER-REGULR 3 1 0 0,0% 4028%
05:1710 ESTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 4026%
05:1910 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1 0 0,0% 4028%
052010 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 2 627 10373 04% 4112%
052110 INTERCLUSISR-REGULAR 2 1 0 00% 41,12%
052400 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 2 2 0 0,0% 41,12%
052500 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 2 637 21888 04% 41.49%
062090 INTERCWSTER-REGULAR 3 1 0 01% 4148%
052010 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 5 2 0 0,0% 4148%
052010 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 2 1442 01007 0,8% 42,20%
050110 INT0RCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 2 80 0.0% 42,29%
055300 INTER CLUSTERS REGULAR 3 2 0 0-0% 4226%
055510 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 5 225 13989 0-1% 42.42%
055710 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR S 1 0 0-0% 4242%
054010 INTERCWSTSR-REGUL&R 3 314 15127 0,2% 42,66%
054110 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 0 0,0% 4210%
054510 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 610 30427 02% 42,64%
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014000 INTER CLUSTER - REGUlAR 3 I 0 0.0% 42.04%
056050 INTERCLUSTER-REGUIAR 3 347 4533 02% 43.03%
055180 INTEROLUSTER-REGULAR 3 2 34 0,0% 43.14%
065100 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 0 0,0% 43.04%
05:64:00 INTERCLUSTER-RE~AR 3 2 5 0.0% 43.04%
05:55:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 277 13348 0.2% 42,20%
0689:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 50 0.0% 4320%
050050 INTERCWETER-REEI.n.AR 3 TOOl 002150 0.2% 4447%
06:0100 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 60 0.0% 4447%
005250 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 4447%
060550 INTERCLUSTER-RE~.AR 3 50 4757 0,0% 4480%
0810:00 INTER CWSTER-RE000AR 3 262 14010 0.2% 44,45%
06:12.00 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 I 0 0.0% 4442%
08:13:00 INTERCLUSTER-REGIJLAR 3 I 30 0.0% 44,65%
00:1500 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 737 36780 04% 46.07%
062000 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 153 6423 0.1% 45.15%
0622:00 INTER CLUSTER - REGIAAR 3 I 32 0,0% 45.05%
042500 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 125 7254 0.1% 452216
082750 INTER CLUSTER - REGUlAR 3 I 0 0.0% 4522%
0620:00 INTER CLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1 20 0,0% 45,22%
050050 INTERCLUSTER-RE0ULAR 3 0.474 72570 0.6% 40.05%
000050 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 5 0.0% 48.06%
08:3500 INTERCLUSTER.REGaAR 3 188 0030 0.1% 45.16%
0637:00 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 1 40 0,0% 4016%
0640:00 INTERCLUSTER-REGLA.AR 3 100 6205 0.1% 4627%
064150 INTERCWSTER-000ULAR 3 I 0 0.0% 4827%
084550 INTER CLUSTER. REGIRAR 3 571 27264 0.3% 42.50%
088050 INTERCLUSTER-REGI.LAR 3 02 7114 0.1% 4854%
065300 INTERCWSTER-REGIR,AR 3 1 0 0.0% 4654%
005500 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 123 5803 0.1% 40.71%
085750 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 50 0.0% 4E,71%
07:00:00 INTERCLUSTER-REGULOR 3 680 43156 OA% 47.00%
07:06:00 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 134 7700 0.1% 47.16%
07:10:00 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 267 14805 0.2% 47.32%
0713:00 INTERCLUSTER-REG{LAR 3 I 0 0.0% 47.32%
07:1500 INTERCLUSTER-REWJLAR 3 733 3815S 04% 47.73%
01:20:00 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 23 404 0.0% 47.75%
072250 INTERCLUSTER’REOUtAR 3 I 32 0.0% 47.75%
07:2500 INTER CLUSTER- REGOR.AR 3 000 4206 0.1% 47.00%
072800 INTER CLUSTER- REGI.R.AR 3 1 27 0.0% 47.51%
0727.00 INTERCLUSTER.REGIJLAR 3 1 100 0.016 47.01%
07:30:00 INTER CLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1,173 47601 0.7% 4647%
072200 INTER CLUSTER- REGUlAR 3 2 45 0,0% 4647%
073550 1NTERCLUSTER-REGLLAR 3 236 14630 0.1% 46.60%
0726:00 INTERCLUSTER’REGLE.AR 3 0 45 0.0% 40.60%
074000 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 040 6206 0.1% 4889%
074400 INTER CLUSTER’ REGUlAR 3 1 100 0,0% 46,09%

7’ 074500 INTER CLUSTER - REGUlAR 3 620 34257 0.5% 40.15%
074080 INTER CLUSTER. REGIR.AR 3 1 0 0,0% 40,05%
0780:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGtLOR 3 257 7644 0,1% 40.30%
075500 INTERCLUSTER-REGLO0AR 3 2S4 6381 0.1% 4044%
060000 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1.207 60373 0.7% 50.12%
065500 INTERCLUSTER-REGIRAR 3 72 2610 0,0% 50,06%
08:10:00 INTERCLUSTER-REGtEAR 3 100 0254 0.1% 50.15%
00:1200 INTERCI.USTER’REGUjAR 3 0 35 0.0% 50.25%
00:1500 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 437 17049 02% 0050%
0820:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 290 00170 02% 5046%
062100 INTERCLUSTER.REGLLAR 3 1 0 0,0% 50.56%
002500 INTERCLUSTER-REGUI.AR 3 2 200 0.0% 50.67%
002300 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 9 0.0% 5047%
052500 INTERCLIJSTER-REGtEAR 3 143 6244 0.1% 60.75%
002000 INTER CLUSTER. REGUlAR 3 I 11 0.0% 5025%
062500 INTER CLUSTER- REGUlAR 3 1 10 0,0% 50.75%
061000 OITERCLUSTCR-RCOLAAR 3 tale 64136 0.7% 5049%
060300 INTER CLUSTER - REGUlAR 3 2 115 0.0% 51.50%
0025:00 INTERCLUSTER-REG{RJR 3 122 3526 0.1% 51,58%
062050 INTER CLUSTER- REGIR.AR 3 I 20 0.0% 5186%
064080 INTERCLUS1’ER-REGORAR 3 190 9100 0.1% 51.66%
004200 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 50.60%
054550 INTER CLUSTER- REGIR.AR 3 604 30816 0.3% 52.02%
0848:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGIRAR 3 1 100 0.0% 5202%
005000 INTERCLUST0R-REGULAR 3 240 13771 0.1% 52,05%
08:5300 INTER CLUSTER- REGIRAR 3 1 0 0.0% 52,15%
065550 INTER CLUSTER - REGI.LAR 3 117 6071 0.1% 6222%
000050 INTER CLUSTER-REGULAR 3 065 24004 0.6% 52.70%
068200 INTER CLUSTER - REGLOJR 3 2 0 0.0% 5170%
0985:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGIAM 3 50 3100 0.0% 52.73%
05:0700 NTERCLUSTER-REGLEAR 3 1 0 05% 52,73%
00:0080 INTERCLUSTER-REGSRAR 3 2 0 0.0% 52,73%
081080 INTER CLUSTER- REGO.OJR 3 70 3601 0.0% 52.77%
0912:00 INTERCLUSTER-REGIR,AR 3 1 75 0.0% 5277%
06:1580 INTERCLUSTEIO-REGLLAR 3 203 16389 02% 5220%
062080 INTERCLUSTER-REOLLAR 3 66 5022 0.1% 5304%
002100 INTER CLUSTER- REG0RAR 3 1 0 0,0% 53,04%
082400 INTER CLUSTER-REGIAAR 3 I 0 08% 5304%
002580 INTER CLUSTER. REGIER 3 70 3506 0,0% 53.09%
052750 INTERCLUSTER-REGIRAR 3 I 100 0.0% 53.00%
000050 INTER CLUSTER- REGUlAR 3 755 22802 04% 5350%
000100 INTERCLUSTER.REGULM 3 1 0 0.0% 5351%
002280 INTERCLUSTER-REGIR.AR 3 1 0 0.0% 6351%
002580 INTER CUJSTER- REGIJJR 3 229 8687 0.1% 53.64%
004080 INTERCLUSTER-REOLLAR 3 60 2035 05% 53.66%
064180 INTER CLUSTER-REaLtOR 3 1 0 0.0% 5349%
004280 INTER CLUSTER- REmL0R 3 I 15 02% 63.40%
094480 INTER CLUSTER- REGUlAR 3 1 0 0,0% 53,69%
094550 INTER CLUSTER- REGLAfiR 3 483 9008 02% 63.56%
094050 INTERCLUSTER.REGULAR 3 I 100 0.0% 5326%
0980:00 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 172 1908 0.1% 64,06%
095550 INTERCLUSTER-REGIRAR 3 151 6380 0.1% 54.14%
1020:00 INTERCLUSTER-REGIR.AR 3 1,643 52302 05% 5501%
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; 10:03:00 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 1 500 0.0% 55,05%
10:05:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 02 2555 0.0% 5604%
001700 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 2 0 100 0.0% 55.08%
10:08:00 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 2 0 00% 55,06%
10:10:00 INTERCLUSTER-REGIJLAR 2 91 5828 0.1% 55.01%
10:15:00 INTERCLUSTER’REOULAR 2 587 28388 0,3% 05.42%
00:17.00 INTER CLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1 100 0.0% 55.42%
102006 INTERCLUSTER-ROGULAR 2 202 15117 0.1% 05,54%
1001:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 0 I 100 0.0% 56.54%
1023:00 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 2 I 25 0.0% 55.54%
100500 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 2 23 1592 0,0% 55.55%
100806 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 58.55%
102700 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 0 1 0 0.0% 56.55%
100050 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 2 505 2S445 03% 55.02%
¶00306 NTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1 0 0,0% 55.04%
10:0500 INTERCLUSTER-000UtAR 2 203 ¶4759 0,2% 5800%
104050 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 171 4442 0.1% 58,10%
10:4000 INTER CLUSTER- REGIJLAR 3 2 0 00% 56.10%
10.4200 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 56.50%
104506 INTERCLUSTER~REGULAR 3 206 4455 0.1% 5622%
1048:00 INTER CLUSTER-REGULAR 3 5 100 0.0% 5622%
105050 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 00 4404 0.1% 6827%
105100 INTERCLUSTER-REGULOR 2 1 100 0.0% 5627%
105500 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 178 8915 0-1% 50,37%
11:00.06 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 2 758 38505 0.4% 58,00%
110500 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 58.80%
¶10200 LItTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 0 0,0% 56.00%
110300 INTER CLUSTER-REGULAR 3 2 20 0,0% 58.00%
115600 INTER CLUSTER - REGUlAR 2 53 1621 0,0% 56.92%
11:10:00 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 0 128 4403 0.1% 58,01%
11:11:00 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 68,00%
11:1500 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 2 280 7681 02% 57.06%
11:5800 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 2 2 0 00% 57,06%
11:5000 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR a i 0 0,0% 57.08%
112050 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR a ss 1205 0,0% 57.00%
110100 INTERCLUSTER-REGUL6R 3 2 0 0.0% 57.09%
112203 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 2 1 100 0.0% 57.00%
110300 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 57.05%
110550 INTERCLIJSTER’REGULAR 3 535 5287 0,1% 57,17%
111050 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 I 90 50% 57.17%
110503 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR ‘ 3 279 16730 02% 57.18%
11:3200 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 5 0.0% 5730%
1103:00 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR S 1 G 0,0% 57.29%
11:35:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 8 102 4035 0,0% 67,44%
110706 iNTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 57,44%
1140,00 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 78 2654 0.0% 57,46%
¶1.4250 INTERCLUS’3ER-REG~AR 3 1 100 0.0% 5740%
114500 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 802 25282 03% 57.03%

7’ ¶1.48:00 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 57.93%
( 110500 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 343 10584 02% 50.02%

115100 INTER CLUSTER - REGUI.AR 3 3 175 0.0% 50,02%
N. 115550 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR a 136 7011 0.1% 50,10%

115650 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 8 1 50 0,0% 55.10%
115750 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1 0 0,0% 50.10%
1200:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 576 21586 02% 56.42%
125100 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 0 00% 5042%
12.02:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 5 2 100 00% 5043%
120050 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 64 705 00% 5048%
12:1000 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 9 865 0.0% 5048%
121300 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 100 0.0% 50.45%
12:1450 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR a a 00% 5046%
12:1550 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 280 9902 02% 58.63%
02:1000 INTERCLUSTER’REGULAR 3 1 ¶00 0,0% 50,61%
121000 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 018 3410 0.1% 00,70%
120400 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 5520%
120550 INTERCLUSTER-REGI,R,AR 5 278 14544 02% 50,05%
122650 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 2 55 0,0% 59,95%
122700 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 0 0,0% 50.05%
122650 INTERCLUSTER-REGUL,AR 3 2 50 0.0% 50.88%
1200,00 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 337 17201 02% 60.06%
120100 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 59.05%
120200 INTER CLUSTER’ REGULAR 3 2 0 00% 59,05%
1206,00 INTERCWSTER-REGULAR 8 1 5 0,0% 08.05%
120500 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 050 6600 0.1% 59.14%
124000 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 ¶27 9443 0.1% 5920%
12:42,00 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1 0 00% 5921%
12:4350 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 ¶ 0 00% 5021%
124500 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 243 9540 0,1% 50,35%
124650 INTERCWSTSR-REGULAR 2 1 0 0.0% 5035%
124000 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 I 0 0.0% 60.35%
12:5000 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 ¶60 8426 0.1% 59,45%
125100 INTSR CLUSTER’ REGULAR 3 1 0.0% 5045%
125550 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 2 6 214 0.0% 59.48%
120800 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 ‘ I 150 0.0% 59.48%
125000 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 5046%
135000 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 975 36765 0.5% 60,06%
13,0200 INTER CLUSTER’ REGULAR 3 2 60 0.0% 50,95%
120650 INTER CLUSTER’ REGULAR 5 104 6288 0.1% 00,01%
180700 INTERCLUSTER-REGULM 0 1 5 0.0% 60.01%
13:0000 INTER CLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1 ¶00 0,0% 80.01%
131000 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 163 8421 0.1% 60.10%
121300 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1 100 0.0% 60.10%
13:1400 INTER CLUSTER’ REGULAR 3 I 0 0.0% 50.10%
13:1500 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 8 201 11610 02% 6027%
132050 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 79 1415 00% 60.01%
130600 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 8 1 100 0,0% 60,31%
130500 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 ¶87 5538 0.1% 60.42%
132050 INTER CLUSTER’ REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 6042%
1300:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 488 23910 03% 60,68%
120550 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 140 7323 0.1% 60.77%
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13:3050 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 I 0 00% 80,17%
13:4050 INTER CLUSTER. REGUlAR S ES 2400 0.0% 60.02%
134250 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 0 00% 60,02%
I 34450 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 1 55 00% 60 62%
034550 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 370 15115 02% 81.03%
134050 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 00 0.0% El.03%
I 349:00 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 2 0 0.0% 61.03%
l35O~0 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 07 SEal 0.0% 60.06%
13,5350 INTER CLUSTER.REGLZAR 3 I 0 0.0% 61.00%
l3~5~0 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 03 4011 0,0% 0112%
1450.00 INTERCLUSTER.REGIJLAR 3 705 37E81 0.4% 01,51%
14:0460 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 1 90 0,0% 81.07%
‘40450 INTER CLUSTER.RE0ULAR 3 133 5423 0.1% 6104%
1468:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 100 00% 0184%
14.0750 INTER CLUSTER. REGUlAR 3 1 0 0,0% 61.84%
145860 INTERCLU5TER.REGULAR 3 2 0 00% 00.84%
14:10:00 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 23 1800 0,0% 81.80%
14:1350 INTER CLUSTER- REGIJI.AR 3 1 50 0.0% 00.68%
14:18.00 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 880 33550 8,4% 8203%
14:1060 INTER CLUSTER. REGLII.AR 3 2 100 0.0% 62,03%
14:69:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 2 200 00% 82.03%
1400.00 INTERCLUSTER.REGLJLAR 3 203 11134 0.1% 82.15%
1425.00 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 201 0640 0.1% 8120%
140060 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 005 33827 0,4% 82.05%
1405.00 INTER CLUSTER. REGIJLAR 3 100 4340 01% 81.11%
140060 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 I 0 0,0% 02.71%
1440.00 INTERCLUSTER.REGULAR 3 231 01552 01% 8204%
14~6150 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 2 200 00% 02,54%
144550 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 781 20025 0,4% 8321%
14,4860 INTERCLLISTER.REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 0327%
144700 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 8327%
1460,00 INTERCLUSTER. REGULAR 3 119 1542 0.1% 83.04%
14.0560 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 250 13972 0.1% 8340%
156850 INTERCLU5TER.REGOJLAR 3 1072 53040 06% 5400%
156160 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 20 0,0% 8405%
156060 INTERCLUSTER.REGULAR 3 162 0755 0.1% 84.10%
15.0660 INTER CLUSTER. REGUlAR 3 1 0 0.0% 84.10%
153700 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 I 0 0.0% 54.10%
15:10:10 INTERCLUSTER.REGULAR 3 In 6550 0.1% 8420%
15:13.00 INTER CLUSTER- REGUlAR 3 1 IS 0,0% 8428%
15:1 560 INTER CLUSTERS REGULAR 3 402 23430 03% 64,54%
15:10.00 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 54,54%
18:1060 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 04,64%
152060 INTERCLUSTSR. REGUlAR 3 115 0013 0.1% 54.61%
152460 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1 02 00% 64,51%
150560 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 10 300 00% 0462%
152160 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 1 00 0.0% 04.82%
152960 INTERCLUSTER.REGLJLAR 3 1 100 0.0% 5462%
15:30.00 INTERCLUSTER.REGULER 3 367 20180 02% 5402%
15:3360 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 1 I 00 0.0% 04.03%
156560 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 120 1309 0.1% 64.00%
152760 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 1 100 06% 84,00%

N 15,40.00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 340 13010 0,2% 55.08%
15,4160 INTERCLUSTER. REGULAR 3 2 151 0.0% 6009%
154450 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 1 0 00% 05.00%
18,4560 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 501 14785 0,3% 85,37%
15,4960 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 2 0 00% 05,37%
156050 INTER CLUSTER- REGUlAR 3 251 18385 02% 6SS4%
155460 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 3 200 0.0% 05.54%
155800 INTERCLUSTER.REG6JI.AR 3 122 1847 01% 65.61%
155950 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 2 175 0,0% 05 61%
186060 INTERCLUSTER.REGULAR 8 1.200 55315 0.7% 8020%
186160 INTERCLIJ5TER.REGULAR 3 1 SI 00% 6620%
105550 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 202 15220 02% 68,40%
166060 INTERCLUSTER.REGULAR 3 2 100 0.0% 60.46%
166760 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 6646%
18:10-00 iNTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 263 19018 0.1% 60,50%
10:1460 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 0 100 00% 08.61%
16:1560 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 514 21767 0.3% 00,05%
10:1160 INTER CLUSTER- REGUlAR 8 1 51 0,5% 6695%
182060 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 153 8050 0.1% 67.04%
102160 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 1 34 00% 87.04%
162460 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 90 0.0% 61.00%
162S50 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 2 155 8740 0.1% 57.13%
1627:00 INTERCLUSTER.REGULAOR 3 I 100 0,0% 67.13%
I82050 INTERCLUSTER.REGULAR 3 1 28 00% 67.13%
110050 INTER CLUSTER. REGUI.AR 3 560 25052 03% 6745%
183360 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 2 30 00% 57,45%
1034:00 INTER CLUSTER. RE~ILAR 3 1 100 0.0% 0745%
103560 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 120 4977 0,1% 87,S2%
10:39.00 INTER CLUSTER. REGLIIAR 3 1 20 00% 67.52%
18,4060 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 200 10447 0.1% 87,84%
164160 INTER CLUSTER. REGUlAR 8 I 100 00% 01.84%
164430 E4TER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 100 00% E7$4%
184560 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 538 11204 02% 81.04%
184750 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 100 0.0% 07.94%
155060 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 120 0070 01% 8056%
165350 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 0001%
I8~4Q INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 8 2 200 00% 60.01%
186800 INTERCLUSTER.REGIJLAR 3 lBS 7023 0.1% 00.11%
105060 INTER CWSTER- REGULAR 3 2 105 0.0% 6211%
185050 INTERCLUSTER.RSGEJLAR 3 1 07 00% 8011%
165960 INTER CWSTER- REGULAR 3 1 30 00% 8011%
176060 INTER CLUSTER- REGUlAR 8 1j72 55010 0.7% 08.77%
1151:00 INTERCLUSTER.REGULAR 8 2 161 0.0% 00.71%
173350 INTERCLUSTER.REGIJWO 8 1 100 00% 00.77%
176050 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 80.77%
173560 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 147 8627 0.1% 0005%
176730 INTERCLLJSTER-REG,ftAR 3 1 100 00% 5056%
11:1060 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 252 0519 0.1% 0500%
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17:1100 INTERCLUSTER- REGULAR 3 I 0 0.0% 80.00%

17:1500 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 000 0.0% 6900%
17:1400 1101CR ClUSTER. REGULAR S I lEO 0.0% 69.00%
‘7:15:00 INTER CLUSTER - REGUlAR 3 769 40459 04% 00,44%
I 7:1900 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 96 0.0% 69.44%
170000 INTER CLUSTER-REGULAR 3 212 680 0.1% 96.58%
972300 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 I 0 0.0% 8900%
1704:00 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 1 100 0.0% 89.66%
170500 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 lEO 4049 0.1% 69.66%
172700 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 69.66%
172000 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1.010 59280 0.0% 70.23%
170100 INTERCLUSTER.REGULAR 3 3 21 0.0% 7000%
17:32.00 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 0 0,0% 70,23%
1703:00 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 ISO 0.0% 70.23%
17:3300 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 150 7250 0.1% 7032%
972700 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 2 200 0.0% 70.32%
170900 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 0 0,0% 70.22%
174000 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 121 1193 0.1% 70,30%
174200 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 2 955 0.0% 70.39%
174300 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1 lEO 0,0% 70.29%
1744:00 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 93 0,0% 70.39%
174500 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 020 42900 0.5% 70,00%
174800 INTERCLUSTER-REOULAR 3 1 lOG 0.0% 70.86%
174900 INTERCLUETER-REGUL0R 3 1 0 0.0% 7029%
976300 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 372 29300 0,2% 71.07%
176400 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 71.07%
17:5000 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 5 80 4434 00% 71.11%
17:54:00 WTfRCWfl-~0lXJR 3 1 0 0.0% 71.11% C,80#16:80-30%
1000:04 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1.223 71410 0.7% 71.69% 20.80%
10:0100 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 10 0.0% 79.80%
1003:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 6 0 0,0% 71.00%
lEOtOO INTERCLUSTER . REGULAR 3 I 0 0,0% 71.00%
160500 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 207 7459 0.1% 71.02%
180600 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 76.02%
100700 IIETER CLUSTER- REGULAR 5 2 100 0,0% 71.92%
190900 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 84 0,0% 71,02%
18:1000 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 254 9645 0,1% 72.06%
18:1100 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 I 0 0.0% 72.04%
19:13:00 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 72,06%
10:1400 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 I lOG 0,0% 72.07%
08:1500 INTER CLUSTER’ REGULAR S 727 38000 04% 7247%
18:1000 INTERCLUSTER-REGIJLAR 3 1 100 0,0% 7246%
1800:00 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 111 2607 0.0% 72,64%
002320 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 0 0,0% 72,54%
182400 INTERCWSTER- REGULAR 5 0 0 0,0% 71.54%
182500 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 259 12071 0.1% 72,60%
1027:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 2 100 0.0% 72,61%
182000 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 72.99%

7’ 1600:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 056 47834 0,6% 73.17%
180100 INTERCLUSITR-REGULAR 3 I lOG 0,0% 73,17%
180400 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 0 0,0% 73.17%

\,~ 160500 INTER CLUSTER-REGULAR 3 148 5432 0.1% 73,26%

100600 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 I 10 0,0% 71.21%
100000 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 I G 0,0% 0325%
100900 I?ETERCWSTER. REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 73.36%
184000 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 ISE 4712 0.1% 7324%
1041:00 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 I 40 0.0% 7334%
184200 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 I 100 0,0% 73,34%
164500 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 756 44208 04% 73.77%
184800 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 0 00% 73.77%
104700 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 3 10 0,0% 73,77%
184800 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 0 01 0,0% 73,77%
1000:00 INTER ClUSTER- REGULAR 3 410 18300 0,2% 74,01%
105100 INTER CLUSTER- REGIR,AR 3 2 10 0,G% 74,01%
196300 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 IG 0,0% 74.00%
¶60503 INTERCLUSrER-REGUL,R 3 70 3300 0,0% 74.05%
1660:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 7405%
1657:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 0 0,0% 74,05%
100000 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1.333 €4137 0,8% 74,60%
180100 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 50 0,0% 74,00%
190600 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 247 8600 0.1% 7434%
19,0600 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 0 0,0% 7434%
196700 ESTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 I 0 0,0% 7454%
192800 INTER CLUSTER-REGULAR 3 2 0 0,0% 7434%
1009:00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 0 0,0% 7454%
10:1000 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 564 21974 0,3% 7526%
10:1100 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 3 24 0.0% 7626%
19:1200 INTERCWSTER-REGULAR 3 I 100 0,0% 7520%
1913:00 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 3 151 0,0% 7526%
10:1400 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 3 0 0,0% 7526%
‘91600 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1,295 66927 0,7% 75,99%
10:1000 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1 60 0,0% 75,00%
181000 lOOTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 3 5 0,0% 75.09%
182000 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 276 15051 02% 78.14%
192100 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 I 0 0,0% 76.14%
190200 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 I 100 0,0% 78.14%
192300 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 2 3 0.0% 76.14%
192400 INTER CLUSTER- REOJLAR 3 1 5 0,0% 78,14%
192500 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 5 48 2426 0,0% 76.17%
102700 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 I 10 0.0% 70.17%
190000 INTERCLUSTER.REGULAR 3 1.881 02877 02% 77.12%
100100 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 6 0.0% 77.12%
100000 E4TER CLUSTER- REGULAR 5 2 95 00% 77.12%
190400 INTERCLUSIER.REGULOR 3 1 96 0,0% 77.12%
192500 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 476 23040 0,3% 77.86%
102€00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 30 0,0% 7739%
192700 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 5 100 0.0% 77,35%
194000 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 540 12410 0,2% 77,50%
104200 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 2 200 0,0% 7758%
194000 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 90 00% 77,58%
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194500 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 947 43720 0,0% 78.12%
1046:00 INTER CLUSTER. REOIJLAR 3 1 0 0.0% 70.02%
194000 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 70,12%
I 90000 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 8 647 20272 0.3% 7842%
10,03:00 INTERCLUS1’ER.REGULAR 3 1 000 0.0% 78.43%
195500 INTERCLUSTER’REOULOR 3 280 12731 0.2% 70.58%
095700 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 2 90 0.0% 70.50%
200000 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1,343 80007 0.0% 70.33%
2001:00 IN1’ERCLUSTER.REGULAR 3 1 100 0.8% 70.33%
20.0250 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 0 00% 79.33%
2041500 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 268 6249 5,1% 79.40%
2007:00 INTER CLUSTER’ REGULAR 3 1 100 0.0% 70.40%
20:1050 INTER CLUSTER-REGULAR 2 400 20782 0.3% 7934%
20:1100 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 0 0.8% 70,74%
20:12,00 INTER CLUSTER ‘REGULAR 3 1 2 0.0% 79.74%
20:0400 INTERCLUSTER’REGULAR 3 I 0 00% 70.74%
20:1500 INTER CLUSTER-REGULAR 3 803 34907 0.5% 00,19%
20:1600 IAETERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1 100 0.0% 00,10%
20:19:00 INTER CUJSTER-REGOLAR 3 1 0 0.0% 00,10%
202000 INTER CLUSTER’ REGULAR 3 880 47609 0.5% 00.00%
200200 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 I 0 0.0% 00.80%
202400 INTERCLUSOER-REGULAR 3 2 8 0.0% 80,80%
202500 INTER CLUSTER-REGULAR 3 285 9288 02% 00,84%
202700 INTER CLUSTER’ REGULAR 3 1 100 0.0% 00.54%
202000 INTER CLUSTER-REGULAR 3 I 100 00% 00.04%
20:3000 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 2 1,153 01540 0.6% 0140%
200100 INTERCLUSTER-REOULAR 3 2 40 0.0% 01.49%
200200 INTERCLUSTER-REGI.RAR 3 3 100 0.0% 81.00%
20:3300 INTER CLUSTER’ REGULAR 3 2 0 00% 91.50%
20:3400 INTER CLUSTER-REGULAR 3 I 0 0.0% 01.60%
2005410 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 300 0504 0.1% 00,72%
200700 INTERCLUETER-REGULAR 3 3 100 00% 01,72%
20:3800 INTER CLUSTER’ REGULAR 3 I 100 0.0% 00.72%
200900 INTER CLUSTER - REGI.0,AR 3 I 100 0.0% 00.7Th
20.40:00 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 202 0165 0,1% 01,34%
20.4100 INTER CLUSTER - REE6LAR 3 1 0 00% 81.94%
20.4200 INTERCLUSTER’REGULAR 3 3 010 0.0% 01,84%
20.4300 INTERCLUSTER’REGULAR 3 I 00 00% 01,84%
20:4500 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 0,015 41250 0.0% 82,43%
204550 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 0 0 0.0% 02,43%
20.4700 INTER CLUSTER- REom.AR 3 I 80 0.0% 02.43%
20.4900 INTERCLLIS1’ER’REGULkR 3 1 lEO 00% 02,44%
100000 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 674 23709 0.3% 02.70%
2051:00 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 02.70%
200000 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 0230%
200400 INTERCLUSIER-REGUL.AR 3 I 000 00% 02,70%
20:1500 INTER CLUSTER’REGULAR 3 244 8204 0.1% 82,00%
200900 INTER CLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1 100 0.0% 02.00%

7 200000 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 2 23 00% 02,00%
200050 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1,501 70006 0.9% 83.01%
215600 INTER CLUSTER- REGI.R.AR 3 330 02820 0.2% 03.98% -

210000 INTERCLUSTER’REOUtAR 3 I 0 0.0% 03.06%
210700 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 2 100 0.0% 03.00%
215t00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 03,80%
21:1000 INTER CLUSTER’ REGULAR 3 337 13354 0.2% 04.17%
21:0200 INTER CLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 04.17%
20:1300 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 0 00% 94,17%
21:1400 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 84,17%
211500 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 8 000 42300 0.5% 94.60%
211050 INTERCLUSTER’REGUI-AR 3 1 3 0.0% 0408%
21:1700 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 40 0.0% 64,00%
21:1900 INTERCLUETER-REGULPR 3 1 100 0.0% 04,67%
21 0000 INTER CLU5TER’REGULAR 3 290 0742 02% 04,83%
212100 INTERCWSTER’REGULAR 3 1 100 00% 8400%
210300 lOOTER CLUSTER - REGOR.AR 3 1 0 0.0% 94.03%
210300 INTERCLUSIER-R501JLAR 3 240 12129 0,1% 04,87%
210600 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 8 1 000 0.0% 84,87%
210750 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 I 0 00% 84,87%
210000 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 04,07%
210000 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR ‘ 3 1,570 50170 0.9% 05.00%
210100 INTERCLUSTSR-REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 05,86%
210200 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 0 0,0% 80,86%
210300 INTERCLLISTER-REGIJLRR 3 0 0 0.0% 05,80%
21,3400 INTER CLUSTER-REGULAR 3 2 75 0.0% 05.86%
212550 INTERCLUSTER’REGULAR 3 380 12870 00% 00.07%
210000 AlTER CLUSTER’ REOLLAR 3 1 0 0.0% 99,07%
21.4000 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 754 35434 04% 00.50%
214200 INTER CI,USTER’REGULAR 3 0 0 0.0% 06,50%
21.4800 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 43 0.0% 00,03%
21.4000 INTER CLUSTER- REGLtJR 3 1005 34544 0,0% 0110%
214600 INTERCLUSTER’REGLOAR 3 2 01 0.0% 07.10%
215000 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 406 21406 00% 07.37%
210100 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 I 85 0.0% 07.37%
215300 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 0 0,0% 07.37%
210500 INTERCLUSTER-REOULAR 8 202 10000 0,1% 07.49%
215700 INTER CLUSTER-REGULAR 3 2 0 0.0% 0740%
2159:00 INTER CLUSTER’ REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 87.49%
220000 INTERCLUSTER-REGL0,AR 3 2,168 07401 12% 06,70%
220000 INTERCLUSIER-REGULMR 8 2 100 0.0% 00.71%
235300 INTERCLUSTER’REGUL.AR 3 2 100 0.0% 06,71%
22:0500 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 352 14072 02% 08,81%
225000 INTERCLUSTER’RE&LAR 3 2 30 00% 08,91%
221000 INTERCLL01TER-REGULPR 3 445 23005 00% 08.00%
231200 INTERCLUSTER-REGUL.AR 3 1 0 0.0% 09.10%
23:18:00 II4TERCLUSTER-REGORAR 3 1 100 0.0% 00.10%
221550 lOITER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 933 30545 0,0% 09,89%
22:1900 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 8 2 0 0.0% 06.60%
22:1700 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 1 0 00% 09,08%
2220:00 INTER CLUSTER’ REGI.LAR 3 594 17037 03% 00.02%
220500 INTERCLU3TER-REOIJLAR 8 478 17000 03% 9020%
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22,2750 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 2 100 0.0% 00.21%
( 22:2000 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 3 2 0 0.0% 00.20%
• 22:3000 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 5 1,581 73324 0,0% 01.17%

22:33:00 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 I 100 0,0% 01.10%
220500 INTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 405 20185 0.3% 01,46%
32:30,00 INTER CLUSTER. REGULAR 3 I 0 0,0% 00,45%
2240,00 1NTERCLUSTER’REGULAR 3 420 13208 0,2% 01,80%
2243:00 INTERCLUETER-REGULAR 3 2 0 0,0% 01,80%
224500 INTER CLUSTERS REGULAR 3 1.578 05444 0.0% 02,50%
2248:00 INTER CLUSTER’ REGULAR 3 1 0 0,0% 02,50%
2240,00 INTER CLUSTER’ REGULAR 3 I 0 0,0% 02,55%
225000 INTER CLUSTER’ REGULAR 3 410 20432 02% 02,82%
220200 INTER CLUSTER’ REGULAR 2 1 0 0,0% 02,02%
2255:00 INTER CLUSTER’ REGULAR 3 430 0020 0,2% 03,00%
22,58:00 NTERCLUSTER’REGULAR 3 I 0 0,0% 05.07%
2200,00 1NTERCLUSTER-REGULAR 3 2 105 0,0% 03.07%
23:00,00 INTER CLUSTER-REGULAR 2 2057 141041 1,8% 04,50%
235100 IN1’ERCLUSTER’REGULAR 3 14 200 0,0% 04,88%
22,03:00 INTER CLUSTER’ REGULAR 3 3 000 0.0% 04,00%
22,0450 INTER CLUSTER’ REGULAR 3 I 0 00% 04.80%
220550 INTER CLUSTER’ REGULAR 3 302 10012 02% 04,00%
22:00:00 INTER CLUSTER’ REGULAR 3 1 0 0,0% 04,00%
23:1000 INTER CLUSTER’ REGULAR 3 475 20803 0.3% 95,17%
23:1100 INTER CLUSTER’ REGULAR 5 I 20 0,0% 05,17%
23:15,00 INTER CLUSTER’ REGULAR 2 1,727 01000 1,0% 08,14%
23:15,00 INTER CLUSTER’ REGULAR 3 1 100 0,0% 00,14%
23:1700 1NTERCLUSTER’REGULAR 3 I 0 0,0% 08,04%
232000 INTER CLUSTER’ REGULAR 3 420 16211 0,2% 08.38%
232100 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 0 0,0% 08,30%
2322:00 INTER CLUSTER’ REGULAR 3 I 0 0,0% 06,30%
222500 INTER CLUSTER’ REGULAR 3 600 27001 0,4% 05,70%
23:2000 INTER CLUSTER’ REGULAR 3 1 0 0,0% 00,70%
2327,00 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 2 20 00% 08,70%
2320,00 INTER CLUSTER’ REGULAR 3 3 142 0,0% 08,70%
2329:00 INTER CLUSTER’ REGULAR 3 3 300 0.0% 98,70%
232000 INTERCLUSTER’REGULAR 3 2,440 134022 14% 08,10%
22:31:00 INTER CLUSTER’ REGULAR 2 3 150 0,0% 00,16%
232200 INTER CLUSTER’ REGULAR 8 I 0 0,0% 05.18%
230500 INTER CLUSTER-REGULAR 3 300 12512 01% 00,23%
23:3800 INTER CLUSTER-REGULAR 3 1 000 0,0% 08,32%
23:37,00 INTER CLUSTER’ REGULAR - 3 I 35 0.0% 00.33%
23:4000 INTER CLUSTER’ REGULAR 2 405 10551 0.2% 0510%
22M0E INTER CLUSTER’ REGULAR 3 1 0 0,0% 08,50%
234500 1NTERCLUSTER’REGULAR 3 1,202 80908 0,7% 0027%
2348,00 INTER CLUSTER’ REGULAR 3 I 24 00% 0027%
2347,00 INTER CLUSTER’ REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 0027%
230000 INTER CLUSTER’ REGUlAR 3 300 17377 0,2% 90,40%
23,5300 INTER CLUSTER- REGULAR 3 1 100 0,0% 0040%

4 235500 INTER CLUSTER’ REGULAR 3 800 15820 02% 90,00%
( 22,5900 INTER CLUSTER - REGULAR 2 550 22015 0.3% 100,00%

540050 INTER P11IO0PLMITSVCAREA-0000RGENCY 8 23 2108 12,0% 12,55%
\. - 08:0000 iNTER P11100 PLANT SYC AREA’EMERGEOCY 3 40 2802 28,0% 20.86%

05:3000 INTER P1140 D PLM4TSVCAREA’ EMERGENCY 5 15 948 0.0% 40,00%
‘ 062000 INTER P11000 PLAIT SVCAREA’ EMERGENCY 3 34 1030 19,0% 07,00%

11,5500 INTER P11000 PLANT SVCAREA’ EMERGENCY 3 12 310 8.7% 74.30%
130000 INTER P11IOOPL110TSVCAREA-EMERGENCY 3 23 255 12,0% 07.15%
002550 INTER P11IDOPLANTSVCAREA’EMERGENCY 3 23 0 12,0% 00000%
000000 1NTERPN400PLOI4TSVCARER’REGULAR 3 15 945 0,0% 001%
000100 INTER PAID DPL11IT SYC AREA’ REGULAR 3 1,731 00080 11% 1,52%
00,0600 INTER P11100PLMT SYCAREA’ REGULAR 3 472 22715 04% 1,54%
00.0600 INTER PAS400PLAJITSVCAREA- REGULAR 3 1 15 0,5% 1,04%
00:1000 1NTERP11ODDPLOI4TSVCAREA’REGULAR 3 557 28060 0,5% 242%
00:1500 INTER PAID 0 PLAIT SVC AREA’ REGULAR 3 705 44880 0,6% 3.04%
00:1500 INTER P11IDOPL110TSVCAREA,REGULAR 3 34 1001 0,0% 8,07%
08:1000 INTER P11100 PL114T SVC AREA- REGULAR 3 1 15 0.0% 3,07%
002000 INTER P11100 PL11ITSYCAREA’REGULAR , 8 404 17400 04% 3,42%
002500 INTER P11400 P0,8717 SYCAREA’ REGULAR 3 580 14483 0,3% 5,74%
0020:00 INTER P11100 P1,1111 SVC AREA- REGULAR 3 1 0 00% 5,74%
000000 INTER P11100 PLAIT SVCAREA’ REGULAR 3 2,009 100413 1,0% 5,50%
002500 INTER P1110 D PLAIT SVC AREA’ REGULAR 8 503 22422 0,4% 0,52%
004000 INTER P11100 PL11JT SYC AREA- REGULAR 3 373 15005 0,3% 626%
004500 INTER P1110 OPLM4TS’CAREA-REGULAR 3 705 82515 0.7% 834%
004600 1NTERPA2IDDPLMTSVCAREA’REGULAR 5 0 30 0,0% 0,94%
00,5050 INTER P11100 PLANT SIC AREA’ REGULAR 3 423 16359 0,4% 7,32%
00,5500 INTER PAtIO 0 PLAIT SIC AREA’ REGULAR 8 440 23358 0,4% 7.71%
003000 INTER P11400 PLM4TSVCAREA-REGOILAR 3 1 0 0,0% 7,71%
010000 1NTERPPI000PLM6TSVCAREA’REGULAR 8 1,372 85930 12% 9.01%
000000 INTER P12100 PLAIT SVCAREA’ REGULAR 3 240 6810 02% 0.02%
00:1000 INTERPMI0OPLMITSVCAREA’REGULAR 3 . 402 16008 04% 0.54%
00:1550 INTER P11000 PLAIT SVCAREA’ REGULAR 3 1,175 50508 1,0% 10,58%
01:1550 INTER P11IDDPL0NTSVCAREA’ REGULAR 3 I 0 0,0% 1017%
015000 INTER PAtIO 0 PL114TEVCAREA-REGULAR , 3 584 24307 01% 11,00%
012500 1NTERP11000PLMJTSVCAREA’REGULAR 3 414 16456 04% 11,44%
002000 INTER P11000 PLAIT SVCAREA’ REGULAR 3 1,204 87527 1,1% 1240%
015000 INTER PAJI0DPLANTSVCAREA’REGULAR 3 301 14562 0,3% 12,52%
0107,00 1NTERP11400PL87ITSVCAREA’REGULAR 3 1 100 0.0% 1202%
00:4000 INTER P1100 OPLAIE SVCAREA- REGULAR 3 002 0572 02% 12,96%
0041:00 INTER P11400 PLANT 5VCAREA’ REGULAR 3 1 45 00% 1208%
014200 INTER P11100 PLANT SVCAREA’ REGULAR 8 1 0 0.0% 12,08%
014300 INTER P11100 PL11ITSVCAREA- REGULAR 2 1 16 0,0% 12,58%
0144,00 INTER PN400PL11ITSYCAREA’REGULAR 3 1 20 0,0% 02,56%
014500 INTER P1110 opLn4rs~CAREA~ REGULAR 3 705 37279 0,7% 13,87%
014500 INTER P440 DPLM4TSICAREA’ REGULAR 3 I 00 0,0% 13,67%
000000 INTER P11100 PLANT SIC AREA’ REGULAR 3 441 7710 04% 1405%
01,5500 INTER P11100 PLAS4TSVCAREA’ REGULAR 3 672 25012 00% 14,64%
01,5500 INTER PASI0 0 PLA0TSVCAREA’ REGULAR 3 1 0 0,0% 14,04%
010000 INTER P1110 0 PLANT SIC AREA- REGULAR 3 1 0 0,0% 14.54%
0250:00 INTSR P11100 PLAIT SYCAREA’ REGULAR 3 0,405 85738 12% 1600%
02,0000 INTER P11100 PLAIT SVCAREA’ REGULAR 3 1 8 0.0% 15,08%
010400 INTER P11100 PLAITSVCAREA’ REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 15,86%‘7
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0255:00

( 020000
02:10:00
02:1300
02:15:00
02:1000
022000
022550
020000
02.0500
02’AOOO
02:42:00
02)42:00
025050
0252:00
02;56.00
025650
0302:00
010200
03:05:00
03:10:00
03:1500
0320:00
0320:00
02:52:00
030100
0305:00
03:4000
02:42:00
035050
0355:00
040000
04:0500
04:1000
04:1500
04:00:00
04:25:00
042900
040000
082250
040500
04)40:00
0446:00
0450:00
045500
050000
05:0500
05:1000

7 05:15:00
052000
02:2600

7 060000
050500
0508:00
05)42:00
05)4500
0530:00
053505
060050
0(06:00
08:1000
04:1500
062000
002500
0800:00
060550
064050
06)42:00
0847:05
02:5000
065550
070000
070000
070550
07:8000
07:1500
072000
072550
070000
070500
0t8000
07)4600
075050
075300
075500
08.0050
080500
08:1000
05:12:00
02:2000
002500
000000
000000
084000
084500
0832:00
005500
02:0000
02:0150
090600

3 135 5520
3 I 20
3 819 28896
5 2 30
3 030 30755
3 1 0
3 550 10050
3 315 10757
3 1.210 78204
3 454 20185
3 475 27040
5 1 00
3 852 30405
3 396 14009
3 1 00

177 4111
3 1 25
3 1,351 02000
3 1 0
3 303 22105
3 404 17870
3 770 58426
3 444 14752

574 30100
3 730 30830
3 1 0
3 202 0643
5 478 21548
3 005 40358
3 455 16484
5 204 7872
3 1,020 00989
5 225 0858
5 607 25777
5 002 40550
3 590 24570
5 540 30101
3 I 0
3 1,000 57720
3 1 5
3 174 0519
5 202 14083
3 505 54450
3 251 3008

290 12744
1,238 07411

5 100 9205
3 199 10206
3 549 33280
5 215 15195
5 191 6420
3 1,282 58330
3 208 15735
3 2 70
5 306 14750
3 454 17146
5 330 14200
3 65 4067
5 801 34500
5 126 6010
3 359 15419
3 456 21841
5 514 14000
5 47 1743
3 050 50715
3 123 5925
3 120 2352
5 352 17062
3 1 15

266 0722
110 2765
067 45675

3 70 2757
S I 7
3 197 0607
3 305 20406
3 006 0770
5 4 100
3 515 17237
3 50 1015
5 273 0007

302 12006
5 400 10800
3 I 20
5 119 7407
5 603 54048
5 115 4424
3 158 9515

555 51001
5 00 2709
5 50 2472

005 45302
3 104 4235
3 140 7238
3 239 10307
3 55 457
5 140 4757

406 27544
5 33 2239
5 95 502

02% 00.00%
00% 18.05%
0,5% 1(54%
0.0% 8034%
0.7% 0728%
00% 1728%
0.5% 17.76%
0.3% 10.05%
1.1% 09.11%
0)4% 10.50%
0)4% 1092%
0,0% 10,02%
0,7% 20,88%
0.5% 21.01%
0.0% 25.01%
02% 21.18%
0.0% 21.10%
12% 23.32%
0,0% 2233%
02% 22.64%
04% 22,00%
0,7% 23.87%
0,4% 1454%
05% 24.66%
0.0% 2520%
0.0% 2520%
03% 2554%
04% 22:06%
0.0% 26.74%
04% 27.1 3%
02% 2731%
1)4% 22:73%
0.2% 2992%
03% 2042%
05% 30,00%
05% 5053%
05% 30,03%
0,0% 3050%
0,9% 31,05%
0.0% 59,08%
02% 32,02%
02% 32.27%
05% 32.70%
02% 32.00%
0.3% 3324%
1.1% 34.32%
0.1% 3442%
0.2% 54.50%
05% 3557%
02% 3525%
0.1% 3530%
1.1% 5840%
03% 06:75%
2:0% 3525%
03% 57,02t4
0,4% 37)40%
02% 37)0%
0,1% 37,76%
08% 3035%
01% 3040%
03% 58,70%
04% 30,17%
03% 3845%
0.0% 30.40%
03% 4051%
0.1% 4041%
0.1% 4053%
03% 40.03%
0.0% 40.04%
02% 41.07%
0.1% 41.17%
0.6% 4103%
0.1% 42.00%
0,0% 42.08%
02% 4227%
03% 42.00%
02% 42.70%
0.0% 42.70%
05% 4506%
0.0% 43,08%
02% 4323%
03% 43,00%
0.4% 44.10%
0.0% 44.10%
0.1% 4420%
0,8% 44.00%
0.1% 44.0018
0.1% 46.02%
0.0% 4559%
0.1% 45.07%
0.1% 4521%
5.7% 4542%
0,1% 4851%
0.8% 48.83%
02% 46.04%
0:0% 48.00%
0.8% 47.02%
0,4% 47.46%
0.0% 4740%
0.0% 4753%

INTER P3400 PLANT EVOAREA’ REGULAR
II4TER P340 0PLANT 640 AREA’REGULAR
INTER P3400 PLANT 540 AREA- REGULAR
INTER P3400 PlANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTER P3400 PLAN1’ 540 AREA’ REGULAR
INTER P3400 PLANT SVCAREA’REGULAR
INTER P3400 PLANT 540 AREA’ REGULAR
INTER P3400 PLflO1’ 540 AREA’ REGULAR
EOTER P340 0 PLANT 540 AREA’ REGULAR
INTER P3400 PLANT 540 AREA’ REGULAR
INTER P3400 PLAN1’ SVC AREA’ REGULAR
INTER P3400 PLANT 540 AREA’ REGULAR
INTER P3400 PLANT 540 AREA’ REGULAR
INTER P3400 PLANT 840 AREA’ REGULAR
INTER P3400 PLANT 540 AREA’ REGULAR
INTER P3400 PLANT 840 AREA-REGULAR
INTER P3400 PLAN1’ 540 AREA- REGULAR
INTER P3400 PL0TSv0AREA~REGULAR
INTER P3400 PLANT 540 AREA’ REGULAR
INTER P3400 PLANT 540 AREA’ REGULAR
INTER P3400 PLANT 540 AREA’ REGULAR
INTER P3400 PL34T 540 AREA’ REGULAR
INTER P3400 PLANT 540 AREA’ REGULAR
INTER P3400 PLANT 540 AREA’ REGULAR
INTER P340 0 PLANT 840 AREA’ REGULAR
INTER P3400 PLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR
INTER P3400 PLANT 540 AREA’ REGULAR
INTER P3400 PLONT 540 AREA’REGULOR
INTER P340 0 PLANT 640 AREA’ REGULAR
INTER P3400 PLANT 540 AREA’REOJLAR
INTER P3400 PLANT 540 AREA’ REGULAR
INTER P3400 PLANT 640 AREA’ REGULAR
INTER P3400 PLMII’ 540 AREA’REGULIR
INTER P3400 PLANT 640 AREA’ REGULAR
INTER P3400 PLANT SVC AREA’ REGULAR
INTER P3400 PLANT 640 AREA’ RE~AR
INTER P3400 PlANT 540 AREA’ REGULAR
INTER P3400 PLANT 040 AREA’ REGULAR
INTER P3400 PLANI’ 640 AREA’REGULIR
INTER P3400 PLANT SVC AREA’ REGULAR
INTER P3400 PLANT 640 AREA’ REGULAR
INTER P340 0 PLANT Solo AREA’ REGULAR
INTER P3400 PLANT 54OAREA’REGULAR
INTER P3400PLANTSVCAREA-REGULAR
INTER P3400 PLANT 540 AREA’ REGULAR
INTER P3400 PLNOT 540 AREA’ REGL0R
INTER P3400 PL9NT 340 AREA-REGULAR
INTER P3400 PLANT 040 AREA- REGULAR
INTER P3400 PLANT 540 AREA’ REGULAR
INTER P3400 PLANT SVOAREA- REGULAR
INTER P3400 PlANT 540 AREA- REGULAR
INTER P3400 PLANT 840 AREA- REGULAR
INTER P3400 PLANT SIlO AREA’ REGULAR
INTER P3400 PLM4TSVCAREA’RE40JLAR
INTER P3400 PLANT 540 AREA’ REGULAR
INTER P3400 P1.8161’ 640 AREA’ REGULAR
INTER PAlO 0 PLANT 540 AREA’ REGULAR
INTER P3400 PlANT SVOAREA’REGULAR
INTER P3400 PLANT 540 AREA’ REGULAR
INTER P3400 PLANT 540 AREA’ REGULAR
INTER P3400 PLANT SVGAREA’REGULAR
INTER P3400 PL34T 540 AREA’ REGULAR
INTER P3400 PLANT 540 AREA’ REGULAR
INTER P340 OPLANTS’JOAREA’REO,LM
INTER P3400 PLAJ41’ 340 AREA-REGULAR
INTER P3400 PLANT 640 AREA’ REGULAR
INTER P3400 PLANT 040 AREA’ REGULAR
INTER P3400 PLANI’ 540 AREA’ REGULAR
INTER P3400 PLANT 540 AREA’IIEGUI.AR
INTER P3400 PLAO0T SAG AREA’REGULAR
INTER P 340 0 PLANT 640 AREA’ REGULAR
INTER P3400 PLANT 840 AREA’ REGULAR
INTER P3400 PLANT 540 AREA’ REGULAR
INTER P3400 PLANT aVG AREA’ REGULAR
INTER P3400 PLANT 540 AREA’ REGULAR
INTER P3400 PLANt 840 AREA-REGULAR
INTER P3400 PLANT 540 AREA’REW,EAR
INTER P3400 PLnIT 540 AREA’REGULAR
INTER P3400 PLANT 540 AREA’ REGULAR
INTER P3400 PLANT 640 AREA’ RE01RAR
INTER P3400 PLANT 540 AREA’REGIR,AR
INTER P3400 PLANT 940 AREA- REGIR.AR
INTER P3400 PLANT 540 AREA’ REGULAR
INTER P3400 PLANT S~’C AREA’ REGULAR
INTER P3400 PLANT 640 AREA’ REGULAR
INTER P3400 PLANT aVG AREA’ REGULAR
INTER PANO 0 PLANT 340 AREA’ REGULAR
INTER P3400 PLANI’SVCAREA-REGI,R.AR
INTER P3400 PLANT 540 AREA’REGI,fl,AR
INTER PN03 0 PLANT 540 AREA- REGULAR
INTER P3400 PL34T 6010 AREA’ REGULAR
INTER P3400 PLANT 340 AREA’REGULAR
INTER P3400 PLANT 5010 AREA’REGIJLAR
INTER P3400 PLANT SVC AREA’ RE04AAR
INTER P3400 PLANT SVG AREA- REGULAR
INTER P3400 PLANT SVG AREA’ REGULAR
INTER P3400 PLANT 840 AREA’ REGLS,AR
INTER P3400 PLANT 040 AREA’ REGUlAR
INTER P3400 PLANT 3410 AREA’ REGULAR
INTER P3400 PLANT SVCAREA’ REGULAR
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09:05:00
00:10.00
09:1500
062060
0920.00
0620.00
0910.00
09:3000
09:35:00
00,4030
00,40.00
005050
00.55:00
10.0030
I 0:00.00
10:10:00
10:15 sO
10:2030
10:2500
100000
100500
1014050
10,4500
10,4930
I 0.50:00
000030
11:0000
11:06:00
11:1000
11:15:00
11:1900
11:20:00
110000
110500
11:40:00
II ARGO
113030
110030
120030
123600
12:10.00
12:1530
121000
122550
120000
120530
12:43:00
12,4500

125030
125400
125500
133030
1333 :00
133600
13:0 030
13:1650
13:19 30
132000
13:25:00
1300.00
030400
13:3500
13:41:00
13,40.00
135030
130000
13:57:00
1450.00
1455:00
14:10 00
14:1500
140000
1412550
14:30:00
1420.00
140500
04,4000
04,4500
145000
150030
153520
0 5:1000
05:1400
15:1500
15:1700
052000
152500
15:3000
1505:00
15:40:00
15,4500
1550:00
15:5500
1930.00
180000
081000
15:12:00
16:14:00
15:1500
18:1800

3 1 0
3 105 4380
3 90 6423
3 005 8265
3 104 3204
3 1 90
3 I 100
8 321 12954
3 55 402
3 104 2072
3 244 14949
3 10 250
3 48 2759
3 490 26090
2 3 220
3 159 8750
3 215 7823
3 157 4239
3 53 2871
3 200 8812
3 72 4209
0 252 05440
3 245 8571
3 I 45
3 73 3043
3 II 690
3 429 17793
3 51 5030
3 322 16105
3 256 04064
3 1 50
3 150 3894
3 107 6603
3 los no
3 53 4222
3 127 7105
3 147 7876
3 54 758
3 446 22426
3 80 mo
3 169 5575
3 260 5528
3 42 1069
3 52 1960
3 346 17540
3 104 7626
2 104 10181
5 55 2817
3 56 2073
3 1 0
3 124 2046
3 624 23246
3 1 20
3 112 2315
3 152 6472
3 283 0610
3 1 05
3 327 6627
3 057 7051
3 300 12066
$ 0 5
3 155 0155
3 I 15
3 351 10414
3 80 654
3 40 730
2 1 00
3 426 10419
3 025 2806
3 080 9620
3 360 17075
3 61 2835
3 70 2150
3 600 21001
5 1 45
3 133 4304
3 145 4576
3 401 20650
3 164 5074
3 501 25385
3 00 318
3 300 12745
3 I 20
3 357 16990
3 1 10
3 250 6420
3 155 2490
3 570 26943
3 164 631
3 05 2649
3 520 20614
3 224 7008
3 00 612
3 976 46891
3 115 4556
3 352 12147
3 1 0
3 0 0
3 242 12155
3 1 0

00% 4753%
0,1% 4702%
0.1% 47.70%
03% 4734%
0.1% 47,85%
0,0% 4704%
0.0% 47.08%
03% 4024%
0.0% 4625%
0.0% 4637%
02% 40.10%
0,0% 49,50%
0,0% 40,54%
0.4% 4927%
0.0% 4907%
0.1% 40.17%
02% 4930%
0,1% 49,50%
0,0% 40.54%
0,2% 46.73%
0.1% 49,70%
02% 5031%
02% 5032%
0,0% 5033%
0,1% 5020%
0.0% 5030%
04% 6057%
0,0% 50.72%
03% 51.00%
02% 5125%
0.0% 5125%
0.1% 5134%
0,1% 51.44%
0.1% 5154%
0.016 5158%
0.1% 50.08%
0,0% 51.02%
0,0% 51,87%
04% 6230%
0,1% 5233%
0,1% 5247%
0.2% 52,71%
0,0% 52.74%
0,0% 5179%
03% 5330%
0,1% 53,18%
02% 5336%
0,0% 5341%
0,0% 53,46%
0,0% 5348%
0,1% 6357%
0,1% 54.11%
0.0% 64,11%
0.1% 5421%
0,1% 5434%
0.3% 5480%
03% 54,00%
03% 54,58%
0,1% 5502%
03% 5520%
0.0% 6525%
0.1% 55.43%
0,0% 5543%
0,3% 55,74%
0.0% 5000%
0.0% 55.84%
0,0% 55.84%
04% 6021%
0.1% 5032%
02% 6540%
03% 56.00%
0.1% 5427%
0,0% 56.03%
0,5% 5745%
0.0% 5745%
0.1% 57,17%
0,1% 07.70%
03% 50.06%
0.1% 65,05%
0,5% 5821%
0,1% 56.70%
03% 5035%
0,0% 59.05%
0,3% 5936%
03% 6036%
03% 5900%
0.1% 50.74%
0,1% 6025%
0.0% 6030%
01% 6087%
05% 0024%
02% 81.14%
0,1% 6lrh
0.0% 8207%
0.1% 62,17%
03% 6245%
0.0% 6248%
0,0% 6249%
02% 9280%
03% 62.86%

INTER P4643 D PL46IT SVOAREA- REGULAR
INTER P4610 0PL50JTSVCAREA-REGULAR
INTER P46400 PLR11’ SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTER P4610 D PL460TEVGAREA- REGULAR
INTER P46400 PL460TSVCAREA- REGIJL6R
OtTER P46100 PLANT 5VCAREA- REGULAR
INTER P46100 PLM4T SVCAREA- REGOJLAR
INTER P4610 D PLR4TSVCAREA- REGULAR
INTER P46100 PL.MS1’ SVG AREA- REGULAR
INTER p moo PL464T SW AREA- REGULAR
INTER P46400 PL464T WV AREA- REGUlAR
INTER P46100 PLAJ4T SW AREA- REGULAR
INTER P46400 PL464T SVCAREA- REGULAR
INTER P46100 PLANT SW AREA. REGULAR
INTER p moo P1.46015W AREA- REGULAR
INTER P46100 PL464T SW AREA- REGULAR
INTER P4640 0PL464TSVCAREA-REGUE,AR
INTER PAN0OPL.ANISVCAREA-REGULAR
INTER P46100 PLANT SW AREA. REGULAR
INTER P4610 OPLM4TSVGAREA-REGULAR
INTER P46100 PLAJ4TSVCAREA’ REGULAR
INTER P46400 PLANT SVC AREA. REGULAR
INTER PARO 0 PLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR
lITER P46100 PLIN4TSVOAREA- REGULAR
INTER P46100 PLflIT SW AREA-REGULAR
INTER PARO 0 PLAJITSWAREA. REGULAR
INTER P moo P1.4611 SW AREA- REGULAR
INTER P46400 PLANT SW AREA- REOIR.AR
INTER P46100 PL464T SVC AREA. REGIJLAR
INTER P46100 PLANT SW AREA- REGULAR
INTER P46400 PL464T SW AREA- REGULAR
INTER P4610 0 PLANT SIlO AREA- REGULAR
lItTER P46400 PLANTSVCAREA. REGULAR
INTER P46400 PLANT SW AREA- REGULAR
INTER P46100 PLANT SW AREA- REGULAR
INTER PARO 0 PLA.NTSVGAREA- REGULAR
INTER P46100 PLANT SIlO AREA- REGULAR
INTER P46100 PL46ATSVCAREA- REGULAR
INTER P46100 PLANT SW AREA- REGULAR
INTER P46100 PLANT SYCAREA- REGULAR
INTER P4610 0PLANTSVCAREA-REGJLAR
INTER P46400 PLO.NT SW AREA- REGULAR
INTER P46400 PL,464T SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTER PARO 0 PL464T SIlO AREA- REGULAR
INTER P46100 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR
INTER P46900 PLM41’ SW AREA- REGULAR
INTER P46400 PLANT SIlt AREA- REGULAR
INTER P46400 PLANT SIlO AREA- REGULAR
INTER PARO 0 PLANT SIlt AREA- REGULAR
INTER P4610 0 PLANT SVG AREA- REGULAR
INTER P46400 PlANT SIlO AREA’ REGULAR
INTER P46900 PLANT SW AREA- REGULAR
INTER P46100 PL46OT SIlO AREA- REGULAR
INTER P46100 PLANT SIlO AREA- REGULAR
INTER P moo P1.4641 SW AREA- REGULAR
INTER p46400 PLN4T SVCAREA- REGULAR
INTER PARO DPLANTSVCFREA- REGULAR
INTER P46400PLIN41’SVCAREA- REGLH,AR
INTER P46400 PLANT SW AREA- REGULAR
INTER P46IG 0 PLANT SYCAREA’ REGULAR
INTER PARD 0 PLANT SW AREA- REGULAR
INTER P46100 PLANT SIlO AREA- REGULAR
INTER P46100 PLANT SIlO AREA- REGULAR
INTER P46400 PLANT SW AREA’ REGULAR
INTER P46400 PL464TSVCAREA- REGUlAR
INTER P46100 PLANT SIlO AREA- REGULAR
INTER P46100 PLA.NTSVCAREA- REGULAR
INTER PARD 0 PLANT SIlO AREA- REGULAR
INTER P46100 P1.46(1 SW AREA- REGULAR
INTER P46100 PL464T SW AREA- REGULAR
INTER P46100 PLANT SW AREA- REGULAR
INTER P46(00 PL0E4TSVOAREA-REaWAR
INTER P4610 0 PLANT SIlO AREA- REGULAR
INTER PARO 0 PLANT SIlO AREA- REGULAR
INTER P46400 PLM9TSWAREA- RE&A,AR
INTER P46100 PLANT SIlO AREA- REGULAR
INTER P46100 PL46OT SVO AREA- REGULAR
INTER P46400 PL464TSWAREA-REGULAR
INTER p46400 PLANT SWAREA- REGULAR
INTER P46400 PLANT SW AREA- REGULAR
INTER P46100 PL46OT SIlO AREA- REGULAR
INTER P46900 PLANT SW AREA- REGULAR
INTER P46100 PLANT SIlO AREA- REGULAR
INTER P46100 PLANT SWAREA- REGULAR
INTER PARDO PL46ITSWAREA- REGULAR
INTER P46100 P1.4611 SICAREA- REOIR,AR
INTER P46100 PL46IT SVCAREA- REGULAR
INTER P46100 PLANT SW AREA- REGULAR
INTER PARO 0 PL464T SIlO AREA- ROGaAR
INTER P46400 PLANT SWAREA- REGULAR
INTER P46100 PLANT SIlO AREA- REGULAR
INTER P46400 PLA)4TSIVAREA- REGULAR
INTER PARO 0 P1.4611 SW AREA- REGULAR
INTER P46400 PLANT SVOAREA- R000I.AR
INTER P46100 PLANT SIlO AREA- REGULAR
INTER PARO 0 PLANT SW AREA- REGULAR
INTER P46100 P1.4611 SWAREA- REGULAR
INTER PARO 0 PLANT SIlO AREA- REGULAR
INTER P46400 P19147 SW AREA. REGULAR
lOITER P46900 PLANT SIOAREA- REGRAJO
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10:10:00 INTER PN,IDDPLMATSveAREA-REGULAR I I 0 0,0% 52.00%

86:1930 INTERPMIO 0 PLA.NTSVCAREA-REGIJt.AR 1 1 0 0.0% 82.50%
10:20:00 INTERPfl4O DPLM4TSV0AREA-REGULAR 3 205 14372 0.3% 83.01%
18:21:00 INTER PN4D 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULJR 3 3 0 0.0% 03.02%
I e:22.00 INTER P AND 0 PIflIT SW AREA- REGULAR 3 5 50 0.0% 8301%
180300 INTER PAID 0 PLTSVOAREA-REGULAR 3 1 0 3.0% 03.02%
18:2400 INTER P AND D PLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR 3 3 0 0.0% 83.01%
102630 INTERPARO 0 PLANTSVCMEA-REGTJLAR 3 150 1715 0.2% 83.18%
1820:00 INTERPAi0DDPLMI’TSVCAREA,REGULAR 3 2 0 0.0% 03.10%
182700 INTER PAID 0 PLA10TS~tCAREk- REGULAR 3 1 0 00% 03.10%
10:30:00 INTERPAIOD DPLNITSVCAREA-REGUIJR 3 707 24400 0.8% 03.81%
100500 INT0RPMIDDPLflITSVCAREA-REQ,9Mq 3 140 0052 0.1% 0313%
10:3700 INTER PANG 0 PLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR 5 1 0 0.0% 83.03%
184030 INTER PANG 0 PLM0TSVcAREA-REGU0,AR 3 III 5307 0.1% 04.03%
184430 INTERPAJ400 PtNITSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 1 ¶00 0.0% 84.03%
10:4500 INTER P MID 0 PLANT EVOAREA- REGUlAR 1 212 81123 02% 0421%
160000 INTERPANDDPLAITSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 200 0620 00% 0447%
18:0500 INTERPANDO PLNITSWAREA-REGULAR 3 164 0700 0.1% 84.01%
1700:00 INTER P moo PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR 3 007 42005 01% 85.40%
173300 INTER PM4DDPLMITSVGAR0A-REGULAR 3 I 50 00% 0540%
173530 INTERPARDO PLMITSVGAREA-REGULAR S 201 4344 02% 05.00%
17:10:00 INTER PANG 0 PLANT EVOAREA-REGOJLAR 3 304 05037 02% 80.00%
17:1500 INTERPM400PLRITSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 400 15514 04% 0609%
172000 INTERPAS40 0 PLflOTSVCAREA-000ULAR 3 344 14031 02% 05.00%
172530 INTER P AND 0 PLAIT SW AREA- REGULAR 3 200 5510 02% 0017%
172500 INTER PANG 0 PLAIr SVC AREA-REGULAR 3 3 77 0.0% 06.07%
170030 INTERPANDDPL)NTS.CAREA-REGULAR 3 015 31004 0.7% 0758%
110100 INTER PAND 0 PLMTSYOAREA-REGULAR 3 I 8 03% 07.00%
11:3430 INTER P AND 0 PLAIT SW AREA- REGULAR S I 15 0,0% 07,50%
172530 INTERPMIDDPLAITSVCAREA-REGULAN 3 150 7307 0.1% 07.71%
172500 INTERPAII0DPLfl0TSVCAREA-REGUL,AR 3 1 12 00% 07.71%
¶12030 INTER PANG 0 PLANT 0’iCAREA- REGULAR 3 1 31 0014 01.12%
173030 INTER PRIG 0 PLAIT SVtAREA~RE0ULAR 3 205 16590 0.2% 0710%
174100 INTER PAID D PLN6TSVCAREA.,REGULAR 3 1 100 0.0% 67.06%
1745:00 INTER P41400 PLAI’OT OVO AREA- REGULAR 3 427 22351 04% 0034%
174000 INTERPM000PLANTSVCAREA.REGULAR 3 2 25 0.0% 8024%
173000 INTER PANG D PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR 3 400 20062 04% 0030%
173100 INTERPRIODPLANTSVCAREA-RE&II,AR 3 I 80 0.0% 06.70%
17:5500 INTERPA400PIflOTSVCAREAREGULAR 3 060 0256 01% 0024%
17:58:00 W7~PNW0PW8T EVCAflA-85GOLAA 3 1 10 01% 0814% Ci*oIrlO:00-30%
100030 IMT0RPAO0 DPL0NTWCAREA-REGULAR 3 1,000 64410 0.0% 00.70% 31.10%
100400 INTER PAID 0 PIM0TSVGAREA-REGUL*R 3 I 80 03% 00.10%
103500 INTER PANG 0 PLA.N7SVCAREA. REGULAR 3 100 10100 02% 0035%
100030 INTER PAID 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR 3 1 27 00% 0015%
10:0030 INTER PANDDPLAITSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 204 0060 02% 7020%
10:0500 INTER P41400 PLMTEVOAREA-R0GUL5R 3 410 25106 04% 7056%
100530 INTER PROD 0 PLAIT SW AREA-REGUL0R 3 224 13001 02% 7076%

102000 INTERPM0GDPLMATSVCAREA-REGULAR 5 104 0002 0.1% 70.05%

7 182030 INTER P AND 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR 3 703 53095 0.7% 7154%
( 802530 INTERPM000PLANTSVCAREA-REGLJLAR 3 246 15571 02% 11,70%

104000 INTERPANDGPLANTSVCAREA-REGULAR 5 201 81030 0.2% 71.03%
104500 INTER PANG 0 Plflfl’SVCAREA-REGULAR 3 416 20675 04% 7220%

~‘ 100030 INTERPAN0DPLMTSVCAREA-REQULAR 3 217 11182 0.2% 72.40%
905500 INTER PA4DDPLM4TSV0AREA-REGULAR 3 59 2020 01% 7234%
103000 INTER PANGGPLA.O0TEVCAREA-REGULAR 3 1.010 52400 0.0% 1343%
100030 INTER PAID 0 PLANT SVC AREA-REGULAR 3 276 15600 02% 7337%
10:1000 INTERPMODOPLN0TSVOAREA-REGULAR 3 310 10700 0.3% 7355%
10:1400 INTER PROD 0 PLANTSVCAREA- REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 7315%
10:1530 INTERPANODPLflITSWAREA-REGULAR 3 363 10424 02% 7427%
102000 0OTERPMODDPLRITSVOAREA-REGULAR 3 200 0550 02% 7452%
I 3.2550 INTER P ROD 0 PLAIT EvC AREA- REGO.fl.AR 3 200 94207 02% 74.77%
100010 INTER PANG 0 PLANT SVCAREA-REGULAR 3 000 40005 01% 75,57%
10:3800 INTER PANGGPLANTEWARCA-REGULAR S I 55 0.0% 15.57%
1005:00 INTERPANGD PLAITEYCAREA-RE0ULAR 3 207 0451 02% 75.77%
104000 INTERPROG0pLN1SvCAREA-REGOLAR 0 461 23600 04% 70.17%
104500 INTER PAID 0 PM0TSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 550 20503 0.5% 70,06%
103000 INTERPAiIDDPIJNTSWAREA~REGULAR 3 330 13891 0.3% 1016%
103530 INTER PAlO 0 PLANT SVCAREA-REGULAR 3 000 0451 0.1% 77.05%
10,56.00 INTER PANG 0 PL’20TSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 1 10 0.0% 7705%
203000 INTER P41400 PLflOTSVCAREA- REGULAR 3 1.203 60605 1.1% 10.11%
203530 INTERPAI400PLAJITSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 250 10140 02% 7040%
203000 IM1%R PAID 0 PLAIT ENGAREA-000ULAR 3 1 00 03% 7040%
20:1000 INTER PANG 0 PLAIT SW AREA-REGULAR 3 511 24900 04% 70.04%
20:1530 INTERPAIDDPLNOTSVCAREA.REGULAR 3 422 10450 04% 1021%
202000 INTER PROD 0 PlANT SW AREA- REGULAR 3 253 14021 00% 7032%
200200 INTER P41400 PIflITSWAREA-REOJLAR 3 1 70 0.0% 70.52%
200000 INTER P AND 0 PLANT SW AREA- REGULAR 3 01 1011 01% 70.55%
202000 INTER PROD 0 PLANTSiIcAREA~REGULAR 3 1.855 55371 13% 00.60%
203530 INTERPANDGPLAOTSVCAREA-REGLILAR 3 200 10014 02% 0035%
200600 INTER PANG 0 PLAIT SVC AREA-REGULAR 3 1 30 0.0% 00,95%
204000 INTER PANG 0 PLANT SVCAREA-REGULAR 3 305 10043 0.3% 0120%
204500 INTER PANG D PLAITSVCAREA-REGLILAR 3 475 39102 04% 01.01%
204100 INTER P MID 0 PLMITSWAREA-REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 01.61%
205030 INTERPANO DPLcOTEVCAREA-REGULAR 1 330 17026 02% 0111%
205500 INTER PAID 0 PLA’ITSVCAREA- REGULAR 3 075 0908 02% 02.15%
210030 INTERPAIOD PLANTSWAREA-REGULAR 3 1.052 50705 0.0% 03.01%
210000 INTER PAID D PLANT SWAREA-REGULAR 3 505 24570 0.5% 03.56%
21:1000 INTER PAID 0 PLRITSVCAREA- REGULAR 3 340 10130 02% 03.00%
21:0530 INTER PAJ100 PLAJITSWAREA-REGULAR 3 540 20606 05% 0424%
282000 INTERPANGDPLANTSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 301 17104 02% 0417%
212400 INTER PANG 0 PLANTSYCAREA~REGIflAR 5 1 80 0.0% 54.01%
212530 INTERPANDO PL.ANTSWAREA-REGULAR 3 245 10035 02% 0410%
212000 INTER PAID PLAIT Eve AREA-REGULAR 3 1.057 53577 03% 55.54%
252100 INTER PANG D PLM4TSVCAREA-R!GOAL0R 5 1 5 0.0% 0534%
212500 INTER PANG D PLANTSVCAREA-REGLILAR 3 76 5750 0.1% 05.00%
210100 INTER PANG 0 PLANT SW AREA- REGULAR 5 1 10 03% 8510%
214000 INTER PANG D PLMTSVCAREA- REGULAR 3 272 11060 0.2% 06.14%
214530 INTER PAID 0 PLAIT SW AREA- REGULAR 3 564 22620 05% 0011%
28:4000 INTERPANGOPLANTSVCAREA-REGULAR 0 1 100 00% 06.03%

‘ 215000 INTERPAIG 0PL0JITS.VAREA-REGOJLAR 3 482 20303 04% 07.03%
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21:55:00
21:57:00
22:0010
2251:00
2202.00
22:05:00
225800
22:10.00
22:11:00
22:1513
22:1S:00
222050
222200
22:2550
2220:00
220000
22:35 00
222050
224010
2245:00
224000
225050
225510
2200S0
230110
22.0410
23:02.00
23:1050
23:1510
222010
232500
22.3010
2305:00
234010
234500
235010
221500
235950
00:0050
0001 10
005210
0052.00
0055110
0056:00
00:1050
EêIllO
00:12110
001350

/7 00:12.00

f 00:1850
00:17400

S. 0020400
002000
002650
000050
000110
0003:00
000400
0002.00
004050
0041:00
02.4550
0045:00
004750
0012.03
001150
0032110
0052.00
00:04:00
001550
001000
005750
001800
00:0010
00:01:00
0153400
01:04:00
0152.00
01 StOO
00:00:00
015050
01:10:00
01:11:00
01:1200
01:12.00
01:1450
01:1550
00:1050
01:1750
01:12.00
012050
012300
002500
002710
0122.00
01:00:00
01:31 50
012200
0123:00
0105:00

3 253 13542
3 1 25
3 1.157 54012
3 I 0
3 1 0
3 251 17310
3 1 0
3 377 12157
3 1 21
3 423 15452
3 1 100
3 530 17000
3 2 0
3 183 3503
3 1 57
3 089 41451
3 257 7080
3 1 40
3 542 10020
3 723 34758
3 1 000
3 301 25150
3 340 0000
2 1430 78027
3 33 110
3 1 30
a 149 7828
3 601 20002
3 802 42402
3 304 20451
3 205 17728
3 1,308 00255
3 775 37072
3 502 22023
3 727 35459
3 506 20795
3 500 27702
3 210 14501
3 7 350
3 3.000 177554
3 2 00
2 1 0
3 827 30240
3 2 100
3 000 30094
3 1 -100
2 1 00
3 1 45
3 1,095 100235
3 I 30
3 1 30
3 851 38021
3 720 43544
3 1 100
3 2,703 172020
3 40 5720
3 1 94
3 2 80
3 883 54957
3 070 00300
3 I 0
3 1,292 49411
8 3 40
3 2 0
3 058 48502
3 1 35
3 1 0
3 1 100
3 2 74
3 842 43505
3 2 0
3 1 lEO
2 3 125
3 3.250 215040
3 0 750
3 2 140
3 2 105
3 538 30650
3 5 203
3 4 325
3 2 208
3 500 32852
3 5 240
3 2 183
3 2 200
3 I 100
3 1,188 73209
3 3 245
3 2 105
3 1 100
3 774 37201
3 1 0
3 040 42639
5 I 0
3 1 0
3 2000 180534
3 0 350
3 1 75
3 1 50
3 023 48558

0.2% 8715%
0.0% 8715%
1.0% 082014
0.0% 1820%
0.0% 082034
02% 0048%
0,0% 8048%
0,3% 0021%
0.0% 0081%
04% 80.10%
0,0% 50.10%
04% 89.85%
0.0% 89.85%
01% 00.81%
0.0% 0010%
0.0% 00.88%
02% 80.00%
0.0% 0010%
0.5% 81.37%
0.0t4 02.05%
0.0% 82.00%
01% 02.05%
0.3% 8285%
11% 03.90%
0.0% 0402%
0.0% 0410%
0.1% 84,15%
05% 04.07%
05% 9527%
01% 0658%
0.3% 0515%
12% 97.04%
02% 07.74%
0.5% 0014%
0,8% 0020%
04% 0912%
0.5% 0952%
01% 10000%
0.0% 0.00%
15% 148%
0.0% 148%
0.0% 048%
01% 1.76%
00% 1,78%
01% 2.08%
0.0% 2.08%
0.0% 2.04%
0.0% 2.00%
1.0% 3.03%
0.0% 302%
0.0% 3.03%
02% 314%
04% 2.70%
0.0% 3.70%
11% 502%
0.0% 502%
01% 502%
00% 2.03%
0414 544%
04% 527%
00% 5.0734
0,8% 0.40%
0.0% 850%
0.0% 050%
04% 833%
00% 0.93%
0.0% 823%
0.0% 823%
0,0% 813%
0.3% 724%
0.0% 724%
00% 714%
0.0% 2,24%
1.6% 0.02%
0.0% 0.82%
0.0% 051%
02% 022%
01% 900%
0.0% 000%
0.0% 900%
00% 0.08%
01% 818%
02% 018%
0.0% 03614
00% 918%
02% 936%
0.6% 023%
0.0% 013%
0.0% 022%
09% 9.03%
04% 1011%
0.0% 1011%
04% 1021%
0.0% 1021%
0.0% 1020%
14% 1218%
0.0% 12.16%
0.0% 12.17%
0.0% 12.17%
04% 12.50%

INTER PANG 0 PLANTSVO AREA- REGULAR
114700 P9040 DPLN0TSVCAREA-REGULAR
INTER P9040 DPLAJ’OT LUG AREA-REGULAR
INTER PAJ4O 0 P1.9001 OUt AREA-REGULAR
INTER P9040 0 PLANt SW AREA- REGULAR
INTER P9040 DPLMOT LUG AREA- REGULAR
INTER P9010 OPLANT SUGAREA- REGULAR
INTER P90ID 0 PLANT LUG AREA-REGulAR
INTER P PRO 0 PLANT LUG AREA- REGULAR
INTER P90400 PLANT SUCAREA- REGULAR
INTER P90100 PLANT LUG AREA- REGULAR
NTER P90100 PLM0TSUGAREA-REGU0.AR
INTER P90400 PLANT SAG AREA- REGULAR
INTER P90100 PLANT LUG AREA-REGULAR
INTER P90100 PLANT LUG AREA-REGULAR
INTER PANO DPLMO1S’JCAREA- REGULAR
INTER P9040 OPLAI0T SUC AREA-REGULAR
INTER P90100 PL8S0T LUG AREA-REGULAR
INTER P90100 PL8J4T LUG AREA- REGULAR
INTER P90100 PLM4TSVGAREA- REGULAR
INTER P90000 PLANT LUG AREA- REGULAR
INTER P90100 PlANT LUG AREA-REGULAR
INTER P90100 PLANT SUG AREA- REGULAR
INTER P90400 PLANT SUCAREA- REGULAR
INTER P90100 PLANT LUG AREA-REGULAR
INTER P9010 D PLANTLVG AREA- REGULAR
INTER P90400 PLANT LUG AREA- REGULAR
INTER P90400 PL9001 SUC AREA- R0GULAR
INTER P90400 P8.9011 SUG AREA-REGULAR
INTER P9040 OPLcOT SW AREA- REGULAR
INTER P90400 PLANT SUGAREA- REGULAR
INTER P90100 PLMJ1 LUG AREA- REGULAR
INTER P90400 PLAN]’ SUC AREA- REGULAR
INTER P90100 PLANT LUG AREA- REGULAR
INTER P9040 0PLMOT SUGAREA- REGULAR
INTER P90100 PLANT LUG AREA- REGULAR
INTER P90400 PLANT LUG AREA- REGULAR
INTER P90100 PLANT LUGAREA- REGULAR
INTEA 0840- REGIR.AR
INTRA 8MG - REGULAR
INT2.A 0MG-REGULAR
INTRA 0MG - REGULAR
INTRA 5MG - REGULAR
INTRA 8MG - REGULAR
INTR.A 0MG - REGULAR
INTRA 8000- REGULAR
INTRA 8MG - REGULAR
INTRA 5MG-REGULAR
INTRA 5000- REGULAR
IN7RA 0MG - REGULAR
INTRA0MG-REGUL8R
INTRA 8MG-REGULAR
INTRASMC-REG.JLAR
INTRA 5MG - REGULAR
0NTRA0MG- REGULAR
INTEA 8MG-REGULAR
INTRA 0000- REGULAR
Ir4TItA 0MG- REGULAR
INTRA 0MG - REGULAR
INTEA 0MG - RE00OAR
INTRA 0MG - REGULAR
INTRA 0MG - REGULAR
INTEA SlOG - REGULAR
INTEA 8MG - REGULAR
INTRA 0MG - REGULAR
INTEA 0MG - REGULAR
INTRA 0MG - REGULAR
INTEAEMG- REGULAR
INTRAEMC-REGUL.AR
INTRA 0MG - REGULAR
IPITRA 0MG-REGULAR
INTEA 0MG - REGULAR
INTRA 0MG- REGULAR
INTRA 0MG - REGULAR
0NTRA 0MG - REGULAR
INTRA 8MG - REGULAR
INTRA 5MG-REGULAR
INTRA 8MG- REGULAR
INIRA 0MG - REGULAR
INTRA 5MG - REGULAR
INTRA 0MG-REGULAR
IN1’RAEIOG- REGULAR
INTRA 0800 - REGULAR
INTRA 0MG - REGULAR
INTRA 5MG-REGUlAR
INTRA 0000- REGULAR
INTRA 0840- REGULAR
INTRA 0MG- REGULAR
INTRA 0MG-REGULAR
INTEA 0MG-REGULAR
17412.40840-REGULAR
INTRA 0000- REGULAR
INTRA 0MG - REGULAR
INTRA5MG-REGL01.AR
INTRA 5MG-REGULAR
INTRA 0000-REGULAR
INTRA 0MG - REGULAR
INTRA 0MG-REGULAR
ONTRA 0MG-REGULAR
INTRA 0MG-REGULAR
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00:30:00 INTRA8MG- REGULAR 3 I 0 0.0% 12.56%
010700 INTRA 5MG- REGULAR 3 4 0 0.0% 1257%
01:32.00 IMYRA8MG’REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 12.57%
0I4050 IMrRAeMo- REGULAR 3 480 22071 02% 1250%
014150 INTRA8MG-REGULAR 8 4 150 0.0% 12.81%
5t4.tOO INTR,A5MG’REGULAR 3 1 100 0.0% 12.81%
014550 IMTRA8MG’ REGULAR 3 1,508 03712 0.7% 13.54%
0140:00 INTRA 5MG’ REGULAR 3 I 05 0.0% 1354%
0147.00 INYRA 8MG - REGULAR 3 1 0 0,0% 1354%
005050 IMTRA 8MG’ REGULAR 3 45e 25402 02% 03.70%
015150 INTRA5MG’ REGULAR 8 2 50 0.0% 18.78%
015450 IO8YRAOMG.REGULAR 3 I 0 0.0% 1328%
015550 INTRA8MG’ REGULAR 3 847 30948 02% 14.07%
0154.00 INTRA8MG’ REGULAR 3 1 80 0.0% 1407%
02:00.00 IN1’R,ASMG-REGULAR 3 2,800 020810 1.1% 15.22%
02.01:00 eXTRA 5MG’ REGULAR 2 1 50 0.0% 0520%
02.02:00 INTRA 8MG’ REGULAR 3 1 100 0.0% 1522%
0250.00 EXTRA 8MG’ REGULAR 3 I 100 0.0% 0822%
02:0550 MYRA 5MG’ REGULAR 3 524 26302 03% 1540%
02:10:00 EXTRA 8MG’ REGULAR 2 510 30425 0.3% 15,77%
02:1100 10812.40MG’ REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 1527%
02:1250 IM1’R,A 5MG’ REGuLAR 3 1 100 0.0% 15.77%
02:1550 INTRA5MG’ REGULAR 8 1,221 82820 0,0% 00.38%
021050 EXTRA 5MG’ REGULAR 8 3 200 0.0% 1607%
02:1750 MYRA 5MG’ REGULAR 8 1 00 0.0% 05.87%
02:1050 INTRA 5MG- REGULAR 3 I 0 00% 1057%
0220.00 10812.48MG’ REGULAR 3 000 48415 04% 02.75%
022150 INTRA 5MG’ REGULAR 3 2 80 0.01’ 00.75%
022550 INTRA8MG’ REGULAR 3 100 5942 0,1% 16.05%
02:3050 INTR%OMG-REGULAR 3 Z104 115200 1,0% 17,80%
0221.00 IN1’RA8MG’REGULAR 8 I 35 0.0% 17.00%
0205:00 IMTRA 5MG’ REGULAR 3 401 18720 02% 18,13%
0242.00 INTRA 5MG’ REGULAR 8 872 42209 0.4% 0855%
024550 INTRASMG’REGULAR 3 1,710 07050 0,8% 1008%
023850 INTRA 5MG’ REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 10.80%
024850 EXTRA 5MG’ REGULAR 8 2 120 0.0% 0028%
0250:00 IN1’RA 8MG’ REGULAR 3 596 25428 0.3% 02.07%
0251:00 INTRA 5MG’ REGULAR 2 1 0 05% 18.07%
0253.00 INTRA 5MG’ REGULAR 3 1 25 00% 1057%
0254.00 10412.40MG’ REGULAR 8 I 30 0,0% 10,87%
0255:00 IN1’RA 5MG’ REGULAR 3 807 24512 0,3% ‘ 00.07%
03:0050 EXTRA 5MG’ REGULAR 3 2,407 130052 12% 21,15%
035050 10112.45MG-REGULAR 3 1 100 00% 21.18%
050550 EXTRA 6MG-REGULAR 3 442 24807 02% 21.30%
0307:00 INTRA504G’ REGULAR S 1 20 0.0% 2100%
08:1050 INTRA 5MG’ REGULAR 8 784 30710 0,4% 21.75%
03:10.00 2.4TRA 5MG’ REGULAR 3 2 80 0,0% 21.75%
03:1550 IN1’RA 5MG. REGULAR 3 1.204 08110 0.5% 2227%

7 0315.00 INTRA5MG’REGULAR 8 1 100 0,0% 2229%
0320:00 INTRA 0MG’ REGULAR 3 33’ 15318 02% 22.54%
082150 INTRA 5MG. REGULAR 3 1 0 0,0% 2254%
082250 ONTRA 8MG’ REGULAR 3 1 50 05% 22,54%
032550 INTRA 8MG- REGULAR 8 273 02725 0.1% 22,67%
022040 INTRA 5MG’ REGULAR 3 1,448 70024 0.7% 2307%
030250 EXTRA 5MG-REGULAR 3 1 10 0.0% 28.37%
030450 INTRA 8MG- REGULAR 3 1 0 05% 23.37%
0325:00 INTRAOMG-REGULAR 8 200 30203 02% 23.55%
030850 10172.48MG’ REGULAR 8 0 0 0,0% 2356%
034050 INTRA5MG’ REGULAR 3 640 34512 0.3% 2857%
034150 EXTRA 8MG. REGULAR 3 1 0 05% 2187%
033540 IMYRA 8MG. REGULAR 3 816 43877 0.4% 2427%
033750 MYRA 5MG’ REGULAR 3 1 20 05% 2427%
085050 INTRA 8MG’ REGULAR 3 578 32122 05% 2455%
035550 10412.40MG-REGULAR 3 209 11124 0.1% 2450%
04.0050 INTRA8MG’REGULAR 3 1,067 103002 1.0% 25,04%
04.01:00 EXTRA 8MG’ REGULAR 3 1 50 0.0% 20,84%
04.0550 INTRA8MG’REGULAR 3 100 0803 0,1% 25.73%
04:1053 IC4TRA 8MG-REGULAR 3 435 10051 02% 2554%
041240 INTRA 8MG-REGULAR 3 I 100 0.0% 2594%
04:1550 INTRA8MG’ REGULAR 3 088 53751 04% 2857%
042050 INTRA 8MG- REGULAR 3 201 15174 0.1% 2640%
042550 INT2.A8MG-REGULAR 3 160 7258 0.1% 2057%
040050 INTRA8MG’REGLILAR 3 1,132 57504 0.5% 27,12%
040250 INTRA 8MG-REGULAR 3 1 30 00% 27,12%
040550 ‘MYRA 8MG’ REGULAR 3 200 15201 0.1% 2726%
044050 ‘MYRA 5MG-REGULAR 3 195 5838 0,1% 2725%
044650 EXTRA 8MG’ REGULAR 3 786 32020 04% 2722%
0450:00 INTRA 8MG- REGULAR 3 106 0854 0,1% 21.82%
045440 INTRA 5MG’ REGULAR 8 1 0 00% 2752%
0455:00 MYRA 0MG’ REGULAR 3 357 12427 02% 2050%
045650 NTRA8MG’ REGULAR 3 1 15 0.0% 28.00%
045850 INTRAOMG’ REGULAR 3 1 00 0.0% 2050%
055050 INY2.A8IIG’REG4JLAR 3 1,108 04044 05% 2658%
055550 ‘MYRA 8MG’ REGULAR 5 ‘64 6407 0,1% 28,80%
055040 INTRA 5MG’ REGULAR 3 1 20 00% 20,88%
05:1050 10872.40MG-REGULAR 3 181 8238 0,1% 28.75%
05:1550 IM1’RABMG.REGULOR 8 384 10551 02% 58.03%
052050 0012.45MG’ REGULAR 3 511 20430 02% 30,17%
052350 ‘MYRA 8MG- REGULAR 3 1 100 05% 28,17%
053550 10012.40MG-REGULAR 3 161 0000 0.1% 2625%
052750 10072.4 8MG’ REGULAR 3 1 100 2.0% 2625%
050050 INTRA8MG’ REGULAR 3 1,251 64009 0.5% 22.86%
050550 INIRA 8MG-REGULAR 3 153 8800 0.1% 2050%
054050 INTRAOMG’REGULAR 3 110 7583 0,1% 2850%
054250 IMTRA5OAG’REGULAR 8 1 0 00% 2859%
053550 EXTRA 5MG’ REGULAR 3 057 20041 02% 1051%
05:4640 IO4YRAOMG-REGUIAR 3 2 03 00% 3021%
055050 MYRA 0MG’ REGULAR 3 260 15787 0,1% 1044%
055550 MYRA 8MG’ REGULAR 3 226 13145 0,1% 3055%
065750 0412,48MG - REGULAR 3 1 85 0.0% 3055%
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0606:00 INTRA 9MG- REGULAR 3 OIl 49539 0.4% 30.09%
060500 INYRA9A4G-REGULAR 3 209 9020 0.1% 30.09%

06:1000 IMYRA 9MG- REGULAR 3 101 Bale 0,0% 31.04%
06:0500 MYRA 954G- REGULAR 3 490 24037 0,2% 39.30%
002000 INTRABMC-RCGULAR 3 297 13925 0.1% 31.02%
062500 INTRA 9300-REGULAR 3 90 4903 00% 31 55%
062800 INTRA 5MG- REGULAR 3 0 46 0,0% 31.55%
0620:00 INTRA 9*40-REGULAR 3 620 41023 0,2% 81.95%
002500 INTRA 5MG-REGULAR 3 9 595 0.0% 31.98%
000500 IMTRA5MG-REGULAR 3 105 4945 0.1% 31.91%
064000 INTRAeMG-R000LAR 8 385 24119 0.2% 32.05%
064500 INTRA9A4G-REGULAR . 3 300 19990 0.1% 32.23%
060000 IMTRAOMG- REGULAR 2 122 9987 01% 32 20%
060300 INTRA 9MG- RtGULAR 3 9 0 0.0% 32.16%
06:95:00 MYRA 9*40- REGULAR 3 193 10237 0.1% 32.39%
070000 INTRA 9MG- REGULAR 3 923 42700 04% 22.79%
07:0100 MYRA 0MG- REGULAR 3 1 95 00% 32.70%
07:0400 ‘MYRA 0MG - REGULAR 3 1 40 00% 32.76%
070500 MYRA 9MG- REGULAR 3 69 5217 0,0% 32.92%
07:1000 ONTRA 9340-REGULAR 3 102 2942 0.0% 22.97%
07:0400 OMTRA9A4G-REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 32.07%
07:1500 MYRA 0MG. REGULAR 3 915 37979 0.3% 33.16%
07:1800 IMTRABMG- REGULAR 3 1 100 0.0% 33.16%
072800 ONTRA 9MG- REGULAR 3 005 7901 0.1% 3320%
072900 MYRA 9MG- REGULAR 3 1 40 0.0% 3332%
070500 MYRA 0MG- REGULAR 3 047 9117 01% 33.26%
072900 INTRA 9MG-REGULAR 3 1 25 0.0% 3329%
073000 NTRAO0AG-REGIJLAR 3 749 41125 04% 23.85%
070100 IMYRA 0500-REGULAR 3 3 970 00% 3361%
070500 INTRA0000- REGULAR 3 073 7075 0.0% 33.73%
074000 MYRA 0MG- REGULAR 3 237 12091 0.1% 33.55%
0745:03 INTRAOMG- REGULAR 3 056 9007 0.0% 33.93%
070000 MYRA 9MG- REGULAR 3 50 4675 0.0% 33.95%
073000 0NTRA0MG- REGULAR 3 60 3402 00% 3396%
073900 ‘MYRA 5MG- REGULAR 3 1 0 0,0% 33,90%
060000 IMTRA0MG.REGULAR 3 1.070 79177 0.0% 04.50%
00,0100 ONTRA 9MG - REGULAR 3 1 040 00% 34.50%
0605:00 IMYRA 9300- REGULAR 3 95 1272 00% 34.55%
090900 INTRAOMG- REGULAR 3 1 000 0.0% 3455%
09:1000 INTRAOA4G.REGULAR 3 124 7512 0.0% 34.61%
08:9100 INTRA 9MG. REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 34.81%
00:1300 IMYRAOMG-REGUL5.R 3 I 20 0.0% 34.61%
09:1500 INTRA 9MG-REGULAR 3 402 25940 02% 34.00%
0620:00 INYRA9MG.REGULAR 3 234 11554 0.1% 34.90%
082500 MYRA 9MG-REGULAR 3 52 0 00% 34.91%
09:3000 INTRAEMG-REGULAR 3 754 49076 04% 33.27%
0922.00 MYRA 9MG - REGULAR 3 1 100 00% 25.2714
09:3500 NTRA5MC-REGULAR 3 106 7330 0.1% 3033%
094000 MYRA 9040-REGULAR 3 260 15359 0.1% 35.45%
064500 t4TRA 9MG- REGULAR 3 438 21094 02% 51.85%
090000 MYRA BUG-REGUL9R 3 51 2329 00% 3559%
063500 NYRASMG.REG4.OLAR 3 949 5449 0.1% 3575%
09:0900 MYRA 9MG-REGULAR 3 1 95 0.0% 35.75%
060000 NTRAOMC-REGULAR 3 1.203 63493 03% 56.34%
000100 IMrRA9MG- REGULAR 3 50 4622 0.0% 26,25%
090200 MYRAOMG.REGULAR 3 2 035 0.0% 30.57%
09.0500 MYRA 9MG- REGULAR 3 89 5444 0.0% 34.40%
09:0700 MYRA 0MG-REGULAR 3 1 0 0,0% 38.40%
09:0000 INTRAOMC- REGULAR 3 322 23405 02% 5650%
09:1500 NTRASMG-REGULAR 2 942 41771 0,2% 3837%
09:1900 MYRA 0MG- REGULAR 3 1 100 00% 39.97%
092000 INTRASMG-REGULAR 3 194 90355 0.1% 36.99%
092100 MYRA 9MG- REGULAR 3 I 41 00% 3036%
092400 MYRA 0MG - REGULAR 2 1 900 0.0% 36.98%
092500 INTRA9MG’REGULAR 3 090 12412 0.0% 27.04%
09:30:00 MYRA 0MG- REGULAR 3 002 00270 OA% 3748%
003500 NTRA9A4G-REOUL&R 004 6476 0.1% 3754%
05:3600 N1RA 0MG - REGULAR 3 1 90 00% 37.54%
094000 OMYRA9MG.REGIJLAR 3 04 1997 0.0% 3756%
094500 MYRA 9MG-REGULAR 3 448 25730 0.1% 3778%
094900 MYRA5900-REGULAR 3 3 0 00% 37.78%
090000 IMYRA9MG- REGULAR 3 196 12020 01% 3717%
0050:00 MYRA 0040 - REGULAR 3 107 7070 0.1% 37.02%
090600 IMYRA9MC-REGULAR 3 1 100 00% 2732%
900000 MYRA 5MG- REGULAR 3 748 43953 0.4% 5520%
100500 MYRA9MGREGULAR 3 51 1899 00% 38,21%
100000 NYRASMG-REGUL9R 3 1 900 0.0% 39.31%
10:0000 MYRABMG-REGULAR 3 113 5545 0.1% 29,26%
10:03:03 MYRA 9MG-REGULAR 3 1 100 00% 39.37%
10:1*00 MYRA 0*40 - REGUS.AR 3 1 0 00% 3837%
10:1500 MYRA 9MG- REGULAR 3 303 21214 0.2% 2935%
100000 OMTRAO*4G.RE00JLAR 3 149 9945 0.1% 3833%
103500 MYRA 0MG-REGULAR 3 23 1250 00% 3964%
100000 IMYRAOMC-REGEJLAR 3 497 31959 0.2% 3837%
102500 MYRA 9MG- REGULAR 3 24 1075 00% 39.90%
904000 INTRAO99G- REGULAR 3 549 11596 0.9% 39.01%
104400 MYRA 0MG - REGULAR 3 1 55 00% 35.01%
10.4500 IMYRAOMO-REGULAR 3 430 25155 02% 3921%
104700 MYRA994G-REGULAR 3 0 90 0.0% 29.20%
100000 OMYRA0900-REGI.IIAR 3 154 10927 0.1% 39.30%
100500 IMYRA9MG-REGULAR 3 150 9600 0.1% 30,28%
103700 MYRA 5MG- REGULAR 3 1 40 00% 39,29%
1100:00 MYRA 5540-REGULAR 3 1.312 77597 0.6% 40.02%
110100 MYRA 5MG- REGULAR 3 1 30 0.0% 4002%
910500 MYRA 0940- REGILAR 3 90 6235 0.0% 40.06%
110000 MYRA 0MG-REGULAR 3 1 100 00% 4006%
11:1000 IMYRAOMC- REGULAR 3 121 9140 0.1% 40.12%
11:15:00 MYRA 9MG- REGULAR 3 491 22105 0.2% 40,25%
112000 IMYRAEO4G-REGULA.R 3 229 12200 0.1% 4047%
112300 MYRAOMG-REGULAR 2 1 0 00% 4047%

Page 1



Attachment to United States Postal SeMco Witness Grossman Response to Greeting Card 5ssociation Interrogatory GGNUSPS-T5-5(b)
PRC Docket No, [42010-1

1474

15:2500
lt2SSO
11:00:00
05:33,00
11:25:00
11 ‘3000
110000
104500
lIASOt
114000
110000
115520
52S000
thOtOO
120000
12:10:00
12:1500
12:1600
12:17,00
02:10,00
1220,00
122500
1200,00
1220,00
0200,00
1201,00
12:3300
1205,00
12:4500
12.4000
12>45,00
1240,00
1255:00
125500
12:54,00
625500
1258,00
5100,00
110100
58,0550
13:0500
13:1000
18:1100
13:12,00
53:5500
13:18.00
13:1800
1300,00

7 13:2500
13:30,00
1301,00

7 133300
113500
13:38,00
154000
13:45:00
134500
1350,00
135500
135500
1400,00
14,01:00
14,05,00
14:1050
14:11:00
14:15:00
14:15:00
1420:00
1525 00
1400,00
140400
140500
14>4500
1445,00
14:4920
14S000
14St00
145500
145500
550000
1501,00
150500
15,08,00
1510,00
15:It00
15:15:00
15:16,00
1500,00
1621,00
150503
1500,00
1521,00
1506,00
151500
15>40,00
15>4500
15>4500
155000
155100
155500

INTRA 6MG-REGULAR
INflA 5MG- REGULAR
[47545MG- REGULAR
II4TRA SING- REGULAR
[41545MG - REGULAR

oNrftA 5MG- REGULAR
INTRA 5MG. REGULAR
[47545MG - REGULAR

lNTftA 5MG- REGULAR
INTRAOMG- REGULAR
INTRA 5MG - REGULAR
INTRA 5MG - REGULAR
INTRA 5MG- REGULAR
INTRA 5MG- REGULAR
[47540MG-REGULAR
[47545MG- REGULAR
INTRA 5MG-REGULAR
INTRA 5MG-REGULAR
[4754 5MG-REGULAR
[41545MG - REGULAR

INTRA 5MG - REGULAR
[47545MG-REGULAR
INTRA 0MG-REGULAR
INTRA 5MG - REGULAR
[47545MG-REGULAR
INTRA 5MG-REGULAR
INTRA 5MG - REGULAR
[41545MG-REGULAR
NbA 0MG-REGULAR
INTRA 5MG - REGULAR
RATRA 5MG-REGULAR
1147540MG- REGULAR
INTRA 5MG - REGULAR
INTRA 5MG - REGULAR
IN7RA 5MG- REGULAR
IM7RA 5MG - REGULAR
INTRA 5MG- REGULAR
[47545MG-REGULAR
INTRA 5MG-REGULAR
INTRA 5MG - REGULAR
[47545MG-REGULAR
MYRA 5MG - REGULAR
INTRA 5MG - REGULAR
INTRA 5MG- REGULAR
(MYRA 5MG-REGULAR
[47540MG-REGULAR
INTRA ORG - REGULAR
INTR4 5MG - REGULAR
0147540MG-REGULAR
IOURA 5MG - REGULAR
INTR4 5MG - REGULAR
INTR4 5MG- REGULAR
IM1RAOMG- REGULAR
INTRA 5MG - REGULAR
INTRA 5MG- REGULAR
MYRA 5MG-REGULAR
MYRA 0MG-REGULAR
INTRA 5MG - REGULAR
INTRA 5MG- REGULAR
INTRA 0MG-REGULAR
INTRA 0MG-REGULAR
[41545MG-REGULAR

INTRA 0MG-REGULAR
MYRA 5MG - REGULAR
1N154 5MG - REGULAR
MYRA 5MG-REGULAR
INTRA 5MG - REGULAR
It4TR% 5MG - REGULAR
I[ORA 5MG- REGULAR
INTRA 0MG-REGULAR
50754 0MG-REGULAR
IMiRA 5MG - REGULAR
INTR4 5MG - REGULAR
INTR4 5MG- REGULAR
MYRA 5MG-REGULAR
IOEIRA 0MG-REGULAR
INTRA 5MG - REGULAR
[47545MG-REGULAR
[47540MG-REGULAR
INTRA 5MG - REGULAR
INTRA 5MG - REGULAR
INTRA 0MG-REGULAR
0147540MG - REGULAR
MYRA 5MG - REGULAR
INTR4 0MG - REGULAR
(MYRA 5MG-REGULAR
MYRA 6MG-REGULAR
INTRA 5MG-REGULAR
INTRA 5MG-REGULAR
INYRA 5MG- REGULAR
IN1’54 0MG-REGULAR
MYRA 5MG - REGULAR
INIRA 0MG-REGULAR
INTRA 0MG-REGULAR
INYIL4 5MG- REGULAR
[47540MG - REGULAR
INTR4 5MG-REGULAR
‘[47545MG-REGULAR
IN1RA 6MG-REGULAR
[41540MG - REGULAR

3 507 3900
3 I 500
3 676 43324
3 1 lEO
3 I 80
3 I 50
3 1 0
3 375 30280
3 530 30450
3 1 100
3 104 0200
3 180 5513
3 1,507 95555
3 I 0
3 250 13270
3 123 9743
8 000 43650
3 2 100
3 1 55
3 I 0
3 104 7504
3 55 3710
3 1 0
3 I 0
3 940 66400
3 3 100
3 0 0
3 155 12370
3 130 0082
3 1 lEO
3 512 32405
3 1 100
3 27 2240
3 1 100
3 1 15
3 174 10250
3 I 05
3 1570 54540
3 2 125
3 310 18202
3 1 0
3 105 20142
2 I 0
3 1 0
3 456 26120
3 0 0
8 1 00
3 530 31327
3 100 02750
3 1,309 55471
3 1 100
3 1 50
3 243 14535
3 1 0
3 110 7156
3 002 30540
3 0 50
3 III 0032
3 154 11323
3 1 05
3 1040 74504
3 1 0
3 51 1471
3 100 10588
3 I 25
3 430 23187
5 1 77
3 152 7321
3 235 15540
3 1150 80720
3 1 100
3 105 12029
3 430 30505
3 351 22000
3 1 0
3 241 16894
3 I 00
3 303 23007
3 1 lEO
3 905 50511
3 1 0
3 210 10041
3 1 100
3 265 15700
3 I 75
3 533 35322
3 1 0
3 170 04202
5 2 200
3 107 7240
3 1,287 79213
3 2 105
3 277 10729
3 1 20
3 342 22160
3 810 41347
3 1 0
3 251 18045
3 1 40
3 859 23501

0,0% 40.51%
0.0% 40.52%
0.3% 4505%
0,0% 40.01%
0.0% 40.05%
0.0% 40.55%
0.0% 40.05%
0.2% 41.03%
0.3% 4139%
0.0% 4139%
0.1% 41,37%
0.1% 4145%
0.7% 42.15%
0.0% 42-10%
0.0% 42.30%
0.1% 4225%
02% 42.00%
0.0% 42.09%
0.0% 42.82%
0.0% 4240%
0.1% 4214%
0.0% 42.77%
0.0% 42.77%
0,0% 42.77%
0.5% 4323%
0,0% 4322%
0.0% 4323%
0.1% 4820%
0.1% 4327%
0,0% 4337%
0~A 43.61%
0,0% 43.02%
0,0% 43,03%
0,0% 43,03%
0.0% 43.63%
0.1% 4311%
0.0% 43.70%
0,0% 44,53%
0,0% 44.53%
02% 44.08%
0.0% 44,08%
0.1% 44,03%
0,0% 44,53%
0.0% 44.03%
02% 45,01%
0.0% 45.05%
0.0% 45.05%
03% 4521%
0.0% 4540%
0.0% 48.04%
00% 45.04%
0.0% 48.04%
0,0% 40-15%
0.0% 46.15%
0.114 4621%
03% 4050%
0.0% 40.50%
0.1% 4555%
0.1% 45.03%
0.0% 46,03%
0.6% 47.10%
0.0% 4710%
0.0% 4721%
0.1% 4730%
0.0% 4730%
02% 47,52%
00% 47,52%
0.1% 47.55%
0.6% 4721%
0.0% 4826%
0,0% 4025%
0.1% 4038%
02% 48.57%
02% 45.74%
0,0% 48,74%
0.0% 48,50%
0.0% 40.06%
02% 40.04%
0.0% 4504%
04% 494014
0,0% 4040%
0.1% 4955%
00% 49,00%
0.1% 45.71%
0.0% 4971%
02% 40)7%
0,0% 45,07%
0.1% 5025%
0.0% 50.05%
0.1% 50.11%
0.6% 50.71%
0,0% 50.72%
0.1% 5025%
0.0% 50,56%
02% 51.02%
0.3% 5032%
0.0% 5132%
0.1% 50.44%
0.0% 51,44%
02% 58.61%
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/
15:55:00 INTRA 5MG. REGULAR 3 I 73 0.0% 51.91%
1050:00 INTRASMG-REGULAR 3 0,701 004357 0.8% 52.40%
lEotoG INTRAOMC-REOULAR 3 2 08 0.9% 52.49%
005550 IN7RAOMC-REGULAR 3 198 0188 0.1% 52.60%
18:1050 FlORA 8MG- REGULAR 5 345 17101 02% 52.74%
06:1350 INTRAOMG-REGULAR 3 1 100 0.0% 52.74%
06:0453 INTRA 0MG- REGULAR 3 1 100 0.0% 51.74%
15:0550 INTRA 5MG. REGULAR $ 1,195 60070 0.9% 53.32%
96:17.90 IN1’R48M0. REGULAR 3 I 100 0.0% 53.33%
162050 INTRA 5MG- REGULAR 3 406 22033 02% 53.92%
182550 FlORA 9MG- REGULAR 3 154 2253 0.1% 53.59%
052050 INTRAOMG-REOULAR 3 1,647 94461 0.8% 54.39%
15:34:00 IN7RA 5MG. REGULAR 3 1 003 0.0% 54.39%
1625.00 IN1RA0MG- REGULAR 3 218 82287 0.1% 54.50%
16:38.90 INTIOA 5MG’ REGULAR 3 3 220 0.0% 5430%
164000 INTRA 5MG. REGULAR 3 260 20143 02% 54,67%
154t00 INTRAOMG-REGULAR 3 2 125 0.0% 54.57%
184550 INTRA 5MG- REGULAR 3 501 20774 0.3% 54.80%
1647:00 INTRA 5MG’ REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 54.98%
184800 INTRA5MG- REGULAR 3 1 100 0.0% 54.99%
1500:00 INTRA 5MG. REGULAR 3 453 22186 02% 5020%
1602.00 ONTRA 0MG- REGULAR 3 I 800 0.0% 5520%
065550 INTRAOMG-REGULAR 3 501 35059 02% 5548%
185850 INTRA5MG-REGULAR 3 1 100 0.0% 5545%
0007.90 INTRAOMG-REGULAR 3 1 100 0.0% 55.48%
17:00:02 I00TRA5MC-REGULAR 3 1,501 97559 0.7% 5621%
175150 INTRA 5MG-REGULAR 3 1 85 0.0% 5521%
170250 INTRABMC-REGOJLAR 3 2 200 0.0% 5621%
17:04:00 INTRA 0MG. REGULAR 3 I 0 0.0% 5821%
17.9500 IrSRA 5MG- REGULAR 3 303 22511 0,9% 5820%
87:1000 INTRA5MG-REGULAR 3 402 24097 02% 5658%
17:1350 INTRA0MG- REGULAR 3 1 100 0.0% 50.55%
17:15:00 INTRA 5MG- REGULAR 3 070 59250 0,4% 56.00%
17:1700 INTRASOAG-REGULPR 3 1 000 0.0% 58.96%
172050 INTRA5MC-REGULAR 3 160 9502 0.1% 57.00%
172100 INTRA 5MG- REGULAR 2 1 100 0.0% 57.06%
172250 100TR4 8MG. REGULAR 3 I 0 0.0% 57.08%
17.9350 INTRA 5MG-REGULAR 3 1 60 0.0% 57.06%
1750.00 INTRA 598G. REGULAR 3 152 9445 0,1% 57.12%
072000 INTRAOMG.REGULOR 3 1375 58356 0.7% 5750%
175250 INTRA 5MG- REGULAR 3 1 100 0,0% 5750%
173050 INTRA 5MG- REGULAR 3 284 20013 0.1% 5784%
07:3750 INTRA0MC- REGULAR 3 2 202 0.0% 57.94%
1740:00 INTRAOMG-REGULAR 3 521 33579 03% 58.09%
17.4200 FlORA 5MG- REGULAR 2 1 100 0.0% 50.10%
174500 INTRAOMG-REGJLIR 3 1,001 51054 03% 5807%
174800 INTRA5MG-REGUIAR 3 2 142 0.0% 58.85%
175050 EXTRA 5MG- REGULAR 3 343 25745 02% 5084%

170550 INTRAOMG-REGULAR 3 180 02345 0.1% 58.93%
170800 INTRA 5MG- REGULAR 3 I 40 0.0% 58.03%
170700 INTRA 508G. REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 5803%
170050 INTRAOMG-REGULRR 3 0 5 0.0% 5883% CotoIr
100000 ‘FlORA 0MG - REGUO,AR 3 2.432 130683 1.2% 60.11% 41.07%
105150 INTRASMG-REGULAR 3 2 00 0.0% 60.10%
105250 INTRA 0MG- REGULAR 3 1 100 0,0% 60,11%
195550 INTRA5MG- REGULAR 3 202 19400 0.0% 0025%
10.9700 INTRA 5MG- REGULAR 3 1 100 0.0% 0025%
15:1050 INTRASMC-REGULAR 3 537 43038 03% 8051%
191150 INTRASMC-REGULOR 3 3 300 0.0% 0352%
1013:00 IFITRASMG-REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 0052%
10:1550 INTRA5MG-REGULAR 3 758 48439 04% 6080%
16:1800 INTRASMG-REGULOR 3 I 80 0.0% 60,88%
002000 INTRA 5MG- REGULAR 3 381 20227 0,2% 80,08%
102150 INTRASMG-REGULAR 3 1 0 0,0% 8188%
152450 INTRA0MG-000UL4R 3 1 0 00% 81.00%
802500 EXTRA 9MG- REGULAR 3 240 12780 0.1% 08-19%
102750 EXTRA 5MG- REGULAR 3 1 000 0,0% 00.15%
153050 INTRAOMC-REGULAR 3 2,086 128593 0,0% 6210%
192200 INTRA9MG- REGULAR 3 0 0 0.0% 8110%
002450 INTRA 5MG- REGULAR 3 I 08 0.0% 82.18%
002550 INTRAOMG-REGULAR 3 440 33300 02% 8240%
195750 INTRA5MG-REGULAR 3 1 lEO 0.0% 0240%
00,4000 EXTRA 5MG-REGULAR 3 508 33722 0.1% 82,84%
154400 INTRAOMG-REGULAR 3 I 18 0.0% 6254%
104550 INIRA5MG-REGULAR 3 1202 79216 0.8% 6327%
105050 EXTRA 5MG- REGULAR 3 315 22006 0,2% 9342%
10:5150 INtRASMG-REGULAR 3 1 000 0.0% 83.42%
195450 INORA9MG. REGULAR 3 1 70 0.0% 8342%
190500 EXTRA 0MG- REGULAR 3 057 27760 03% 93,60%
105050 INTRA 5MG- REGULAR 3 1 00 0.0% 03,00%
19:0050 INTRA 0MG-REGULAR 3 2.374 030200 1,0% 04.74%
195050 INTRA0MG- REGULAR 3 2 160 05% 8425%
1tG450 INTRA 0MG- REGULAR 3 1 00 0.0% 84.75%
100550 INTRASMG-REGULAR 3 114 8010 0.1% 64.90%
19:1050 EXTRA 5MG- REGULAR 3 083 41597 0.3% 65.12%
101150 INTRA 5MG- REGULAR 3 I 45 0.0% 50.12%
10:1550 INTRA 0MG - REGULAR 3 050 61377 0,5% 8550%
18:1850 INTRA0MC-REGULAR 3 2 100 0,6% 6550%
15:1050 EXTRA 5MG. REGULAR 3 I 0 0.0% 6550%
002050 EXTRA 5MG-REGULAR 3 637 30987 0,3% 0880%
102150 INTRAOMG-REGULIR 3 I 102 05% 05.99%
192450 1001RA 5MG- REGULAR 3 1 05 03% 0500%
192550 INTRA 0MG- REGULAR 3 051 46334 02% 6821%
103050 NTRAOMG-REGUI,AR S 2.240 130009 1-1% 0720%
192150 INTRAEMG-REQJI,AR 3 3 140 0.0% 0720%
182200 INTRASMG-REOULAR 3 1 10 0.0% 67,50%
102050 INTRA 0MG-REGULAR 3 067 59051 04% 5772%
19:38:00 INTRA 0MG- REGULAR 3 3 265 0.0% 07.72%
194050 INTRA 5MG- REGULAR 3 605 20543 03% 88.01%
004150 INTRA 5MG-REGULAR 3 1 100 0,0% 66.01%
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7 1942,00 INTRA6MG- REGULAR 3 I 100 0.0% 88.00%
( 194600 INTRA 5MG- REGULAR 3 5324 92037 0.0% 88.06%

1045:00 INTRAEMG-REGULAR 3 I 100 0.0% 00.85%
195000 INTRA 5MG- REGULAR 3 557 38732 03% 68.97%
19:5100 INTRA 5MG- RE05JLAR 3 9 635 0,0% 60.97%
105250 INTRA6MG-REGULAR 3 0 000 0.0% 52,98%
1555:00 INTRA 5MG- REGULAR 3 350 19500 0.1% 69,12%
20:0000 INTRA 9MG- REGULAR 3 3,015 100354 1,5% 70,55%
2001:00 IN1XA 0MG- REGULAR 3 3 115 0.0% 79.55%
200200 INTRA 0MG- REGULAR 3 I 0 0,0% 70,50%
200&00 INTRA 6MG- REGULAR 2 368 15117 02% 70.71%
10:10.00 INTRA 6MG- REGULAR 3 060 65975 0,5% 7024%
20:1500 ONTRA 5MG- REGULAR 3 1,420 65357 0,7% 71,93%
20:06:00 INTRAEMC- REGULAR 3 3 153 0,0% 71,93%
2000:00 INTRAOMG-REGULPR 3 096 65726 0,5% 7241%
202000 INTRA6MC-REGULAR 3 2 45 0,0% 7241%
2005.00 ONTRA 5MG- REGULAR 3 432 33243 02% 72,82%
202700 INTRA 5MG- REGULAR 3 I 0 0,0% 72,52%
10:30:00 II4TRASMG- REGULAR 3 2,708 180130 14% 73,90%
200100 rOTOR 6MG- REGULAR 3 5 115 0,0% 73,00%
20:3500 INTRA 5MG- REGULAR 3 635 37083 02% 7429%
201650 INTRA 5MG - REGULAR 3 1 0 0,0% 7428%
204000 INTRAEMG-REGULAR 3 777 51200 04% 74.56%
209300 INTRA 6MG- REGULAR 3 1 0 0,0% 74,96%
204500 INTILASMG- REGULAR 3 2440 140083 1,2% 75,84%
204550 INTRA0MG-REGULAR 3 1 100 0,5% 76,04%
20,5000 ONTRA EMG-REOIRAR 3 432 31223 02% 76,05%
205550 INTRA 5MG- REGULAR 3 726 33255 04% 7840%
205950 IN1’RAEMG-REGULAR 3 1 21 0,0% 7641%
215000 E4TRA6MG-REGULAR 3 2,148 107053 1.5% 77,93%
215100 INTRAEAOG- REGULAR 3 3 595 0,0% 71,93%
200250 INTRA8MG-REGULAR 3 I 9 0,0% 77.93%
255050 INTRA6MG~REGUL0R 3 541 41533 0,3% 7614%
21:1000 I011RA 6MG- REGULAR 3 494 27545 02% 7848%
21:1500 INTRA 5MG-REGL0,A30 3 1,001 50752 0,5% 75.07%
212050 INTRAOMG-REGULOR 3 607 46701 0.3% 7829%
212100 INTRA6MG-REGULAR 3 2 125 0,0% 75,28%
212500 INTRA 6MG- REOOR,AR 3 520 33015 0,3% 78,55%
200000 INTRAEMG-REOJLAR 3 3480 221333 1,7% 6023%
213100 INTM6MG-REGULAR 5 3 200 0.0% 8122%
21:3500 0NTR.~ 6MG- REGULAR 3 300 25010 0Th 81,42%
200900 INTRA6MG-REGUL8R 3 1 0 0,0% 51.42%
21.4050 INTR,A9MG-REGULAR 3 984 55545 0.5% 00.00%
214100 INTRA5MG-REGULAR 3 I 50 0,0% 00,99%
214500 01’ITRA 6MG- REGULAR 3 1402 00007 0,7% 02,62%
204000 INTRA 5MG-REGULAR 3 1 70 0,0% 82,01%
215050 INTRAOMG- REGULAR 3 909 50755 0,5% 53-I 0%
215100 114TRA6MG-REGULM 3 I 70 0,0% 83.10%

,/‘ 205500 INTRA 6MG- REGULAR 5 358 22045 02% 0317%

( 205550 IN1’RAEMG-REGULIR 3 2 025 01% 8317%
220000 INIRA6MG-REGULAR 3 3,222 205205 1.6% 04,63%

7 220100 IrOTRA 6MG- REGULAR 3 4 200 0,0% 84.54%
22,02:00 INTRA 6MG- ROGULAR 3 2 200 0,0% 04,84%
220350 INTRASMG- REGULAR 3 1 45 0,0% 04,94%
220000 INTRASMG-REGULAR 3 452 30222 01% 85,00%
22:1000 ‘rOTOR 0MG- REGULAR 3 911 50603 0.4% 85.50%
22:0100 INTRA 6MG- REGULAR 3 I 30 0,0% 65,50%
22:1550 INTRABMG.REGULAR 3 2,155 134733 1,0% 0635%
22:1500 INTMSMG-REGULAR 3 I 100 00% 00,05%
212000 IMTRA650G-REGUL8R 3 732 55034 04% 0190%
222350 INTRA 5MG- REGULAR 3 I 20 0.0% 05.80%
222400 IN1’RAEMG-REGULAR 3 1 0 0,0% 00,50%
22:2500 INTRA6MG-REGULAR 3 734 43887 0.4% 8718%
222050 ‘rOTOR 6MG- REGULAR 3 2,604 108078 14% 68.52%
2251:00 INTRA6MG-REGULAR 3 2 125 0.0% 08,01%
22:3500 INTRA8MG-REGULAR 3 452 32170 02% 08.84%
2207,50 INTOASMG-REGULAR 3 1 0 01% 06,84%
21)4000 rOTOR 0MG- REGULAR 3 707 51182 04% 5122%
224550 IrITRA6MG-REGULAR 3 2,004 122641 1,0% 05.18%
224750 INTRA 5MG. REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 00.10%
225050 INTRAEMG-REGULAR 3 015 51000 0.4% 0031%
225100 INTRAEMG-RCGULAR 3 2 80 0.0% 00.03%
225400 INTRA 6MG- REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 83.63%
225500 ulTRA 5MG- REOULAR 3 551 37206 03% 90.89%
230000 INTRA0SC-REGULAR 3 3.601 248548 1.7% 0164%
235100 INTRA 6MG- REGULAR 3 2 70 0.0% 02,64%
210200 ONTRA 6MG-RE0.flAR 3 1 50 00% 02,64%
230500 INTRASMG- REGULAR 3 707 43323 03% 52.90%
230550 IN1’RAEMG-REGULAR 5 1 55 0,0% 82.00%
220700 INTRA6MG-REGULAR 3 1 00 00% 82,58%
23:1003 IN’rPAEMC- REGULAR 3 040 57432 04% 9320%
23:1500 INTRA 6MG- REGULAR 5 2256 136563 1-1% 9448%
232000 INTRA5MG-REGULAR 5 880 62453 04% 54.01%
231100 INTRA5MG-REOULAR 3 1 100 0,0% 04.91%
232550 NTRA6MG- REGULAR 3 1,007 06245 0,5% 8544%
2320:00 INTRA 5MG. REGULAR 3 1 80 0,0% 0544%
250000 INTRA5MG-REGULAR 3 5457 215755 17% 8711%
231500 INTRA6MG-REGULAR 5 657 47200 03% 07.43%
23:38:00 INTRA6MG-REGULAR 3 I 40 01% 07,45%
239000 INTRA6MG-REGULAR 3 1050 65057 0,5% 97,93%
2395:00 ulTRA 6MG. REGULAR 3 2,347 149337 11% 0028%
239850 INTRA5MG-REGULAR 3 2 00 0.0% 00,08%
234700 INTRA6MG-REOIJLAR S I 100 0,0% 00,07%
234600 INTRA6MG~REGULAR 3 1 55 05% 88,01%
230000 INTRA6MG-REGULAR 3 032 05060 0,5% 50,52%
215100 rOTOR 6MG-REGULAR 5 1 100 02% 50.52%

‘ 235400 urOrut4OMG-REGULAR 3 1 0 05% 8932%
2105:00 EXTRA 0MG- REGULAR 3 618 47916 04% 00,90%
235650 INTRA8MG-REGULA24 3 2 100 02% 68,92%

‘ 235900 INTRAEMG-REGULAR 3 175 04038 0-1% 10520%
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03:30.00 IO4TRA COST. SVC. WST. - EMERGENCY 3 I 0 02% 022%
04:1500 1MTRACUST.SVC.DIST.- EMERGENCY a 12 705 2,614 225%
04:50:00 INTRAGJST. SVC. GIST.- EMERGENCY 3 12 010 2.0% 5,51%
040100 INTRACLOST. SVC. 01St- EMERGENCY 3 12 705 2.6% 0.15%
05:0000 1NTRA CUST.WIC. DIET.- EMERGENCY 3 26 1205 5.7% 1320%
0105.00 INTRACUST. SOC. GIST.- EMERGENCY 3 1 5 0.2% 14.10%
000000 INTRACUST. SOC. 01ST.- EMERGENCY a ES 5500 20.0% 35.02%
07:05.00 INTRACLIST.SVC.DIST.- EMERGENCY 3 35 1420 7.7% 42,73%
07:0500 INTRACOST.S%C.GIST.-EMERGENCY 3 30 1075 1.0% 50.66%
07:l0;00 INTRACUStSVC.OIST.-EMERGENCY 3 02 500 2.6% 5320%
07:1500 INTRACUST.SVC. 01ST-EMERGENCY 3 12 705 2.0% 55.05%
114000 INTRACOST.SVC.DISL-EMERGB4CY 3 12 015 2.6% 5055%
114100 INTRACUaT.SVC.DIST.-EMERGENCY a 12 150 2.6% 01.20%
12:10:00 INTRACTJST. SOC. GIST.- EMERGENCY 3 12 325 2.6% 02.00%
13:3500 INTRACUStSVC.OIST.- EMERGENCY 3 12 400 2.6% 00.62%
0420.00 INTRACUStSVC.DIST.-EMER000CY 3 12 300 2.0% 00.16%
15:1020 INTRA COST. SOC. DIET.- EMERGENCY 3 11 30 2.4% 7020%
152020 INTRA CUST. SOC. DIET.- EMERGENCY 0 10 30 2.2% 73.78%
000020 INTR.ACUST.SVC.D1ST.-EMERGENCY 3 12 60 2.0% 76.43%
10:10:00 INTRACUST.svC.GIST.-EMERGD4CY 3 24 115 5.3% 00.72%
15:1500 INTRACUST. SOC. 01ST.- EMERGENCY 3 12 30 2.6% 0430%
162500 INTRACRIST.SOC.GIST.-EMERGENCY 5 12 125 2.6% 67.00%
15.3000 INTRACIJST. SOC. GIST.- EMERGENCY 3 2 140 0.4% 6144%
16:4000 INTRACUSLSVC.010T..EE0ERGENCY 3 12 155 2.6% 6030%
1045:00 INTRACUST SOC DIST.- EMERGENCY 3 0 5 2.0% 02.57%
165020 INTRACUST.SVC.OIST.- EMERGENCY 3 11 10 24% 8440%
17:10:00 INTRACUST. SOC. GIST.- EMSRG2CY 3 12 20 2.6% 91.04%
172500 INTRAC0JST. SOC. 01ST.- EMERGENCY 3 1 0 02% 0720%
1745:00 1NTRACUSLSVC.0IST.-EMERGENCY 3 1 0 02% 07.50%
10:1520 INTRACOST. SOC. 01ST-EMERGENCY 3 2 60 04% 05.02%
2000;00 INTRACUST. SOC. 01ST.- EMERGENCY 3 2 160 04% 6046%
21:3100 INTRACUStSOC.OIST.-EI4ERGENCY 3 2 20 04% 00.00%
20:4500 INTRACUST.SVC.DIST.EMERGENCY 3 - 2 115 0.4% 6034%
215500 INTRA COST. SOC. GIST.- EMERGENCY 3 1 100 02% 0006%
23:1600 INTRACUST.SVC.OISt-EA4000ENCY 3 2 20 04% 060.00%
002000 INTRACUST.SOC.DIST.-REGULRA 3 6 010 0.0% 001%
0001:00 INTRACUStSVC.OIST.-REG.L6.R 3 350 14767 0.5% 0.48%
052600 INTRACLIST. SOC. GIST.. RE&012 3 56 4305 0.1% 057%
00:1000 INTRACOJST.SVC.DIST.-REGUL.5R 3 77 1700 0.1% 0.67%
00:1100 8ITRA CUST. SOC. 01St-REGULAR 3 1 100 0.0% 056%
00:1520 INTRACLIST.SOC.OIST.-REGUEJR 3 105 11567 02% 000%
001000 INTRACUST. SOC. GIST.- REGULAR 3 178 3694 02% 0.16%
0025.00 1NTRA CUStSOC. GIST.- REGULAR 3 3 100 0.0% 1.06%
0020:00 INTRA COST. SOC. DIET. - RECOLOR 3 217 0084 0.2% 145%
00:35:00 INTRACUStSVC.OIST.-REGULM 2 11 115 0.0% 146%
00,4020 INTRACUST.SVC.GIST.-REGULAR 3 100 1030 0.1% 1.01%
00,4500 INTRACLIST.SVC.OIST..REGW,AR 3 106 0406 03% 1.07%
005020 INTRA COSi. SOC. 01ST.- REGLSAR 3 00 4024 0,1% 200%

7 005500 INTRACUSLSOC.DISt-0000LM 3 07 4370 0.1% 113%
0100:00 INTRA COST. SOC. GIST.- RECOLOR 3 506 23700 0.5% 2.66%
002005 INTRACUST.SQC. GIST.- REGULAR 3 50 4280 0.1% 132%
01:1000 INTRACUST.SOC. 01ST-REGUlAR 3 62 3081 0.1% 226%
01:1500 INTRACUST.SVC. GIST- REGILAR 1 178 0350 02% 3.04%
002000 LNTRACUST. SOC. GIST.- RE04JL.AR 3 245 7800 04% 325%
002500 INTRACUSLSOC.OIST..R000LAR 3 94 0000 0.1% 350%
0125:00 INTRA CUST. SOC. 01ST.- REGULAR 3 332 22740 04% 3.05%
013000 INTRA COST. SOC. GIST.- REGULAR a 46 2241 0.1% 4.01%
00,4000 INTRA COST. SOC. GIST-- REGULAR 3 157 2664 02% 422%
01,4500 INTRA COST. SOC. DtST.- REGUlAR 3 300 15105 0.0% 4.65%
010020 INTRACOST.SVC. 01St-REGULAR 3 181 5001 02% 421%
015500 INTRACIJST.SOC.OIST.-000UL.M 3 40 0000 0.1% 4.00%
0200:00 INTRAGJST.SOC. DIET.- REGULAR 3 530 30037 0.7% 5.67%
020605 INTRACUSt500.OIST..REGULAR 3 24 082 0.0% 0.70%
02.1000 O4TRA COST. SOC. DIST.-REGJLAR 3 150 6442 02% 521%
02:1400 INTRACUST.SVC. GIST-- RE~RAR 3 1 100 0.0% 551%
02:0500 INTRACUST.EVC.DIST.-REGULAR 3 280 14154 04% 625%
021000 INTR.ACUST.SOC.OIST.-REGtILAR 3 301 15310 0.5% 026%
0225:00 INTRA CUST. SOC. GIST.- REERL6R 3 00 0702 0-1% 0.08%
022000 INTRACIJST.SVC. GIST.- REGULAR 3 805 33020 0.8% 7.70%
022500 INTRACUSLS.’C.DIST..REGIJL8R 3 274 12800 04% 5.06%
02,4020 INTRA COST. SOC. 01ST.- REGUlAR 3 242 0417 03% 828%
024520 INTRA COST. SOC. GIST.- REGULAR 3 366 21403 05% 827%
025000 INTRA COST. SOC. 01ST.- REGULAR 3 157 0090 0.2% 9.00%
025500 INTRA COST. SOC. GIST.- REGUlAR 3 120 6020 02% 024%
050020 INTRA COST. SOC. GIST.- REGULAR 3 051 62033 1.1% 1037%
030500 INTRA CUST.SOC. 01ST-REGULAR 3 100 7600 0.3% 1056%
03:1000 INTRACUST.SOC.DIST.-REGJLAR 3 520 33042 0.7% 1022%
03:1500 INTRACOST.SVC.015T.-REGULAR 3 611 34850 0.7% 1220%
032000 INTRACUST. SOC. GIST.- REGULAR 3 232 0070 03% 1221%
032500 UlTRA COST. SOC. DIET.- REGUlAR 3 126 1740 0.2% 12.46%
030000 INTRACIJST.SVC. GIST-REGULAR 3 600 48606 1.1% ‘3.55%
030520 LNTRA COST. 61)5. 01ST-REGULAR 3 243 14463 03% 1327%
03,4000 INTRA CUSL SOC. OIST.-REGRAR 3 339 10312 0.0% 1432%
03,4500 INTRA COST SOC. GiSt. REGUlAR 3 535 34820 0.7% 15.04%
035000 INTRACUEtSOC. DIST--REGIR.AR 3 305 24255 0.5% 1056%
035000 II4TRA COST SOC. GIST.- REGUlAR 3 7 455 0.0% 15.57%
035020 INTRA COST. SOC. GIST.. REGULAR 3 1 30 0.0% 1557%
035500 INTRACUST.SVC.DISt-REGIRAR 3 360 22041 0.5% 18.04%
040020 INTMCUStSVC.DIST.-REOILITR 3 1.025 104336 22% 1621%
042500 INTRACUST.SOC.D05fl-REGRJ.AR 3 72 3855 0.1% 1031%
04:00.00 INTRAGJST. SOC. GIST.’ REGULAR 3 700 44043 02% 1025%
04:1520 INTRACUST.SOC.OIST.-REGULAR 1 803 54201 1.2% 20.45%
042000 UlTRA COST. SOC. GIST.- REGULAR 3 388 24233 0.5% 2026%
0422.00 INTRA COST. SOC. GIST.- REENRAR 3 1 0 0.0% 2026%
042620 0NTRA COST. SOC. 01ST-REGULAR 3 443 21042 02% 2127%
042000 INI2A COST. SOC. DIST.-REGJAR 3 I aS 0.0% 2157%
040020 INTRACOST. SOC. 01St-REGULAR 5 1272 76062 1.7% 2326%
042500 INTRA COSt SOC. 01ST-REGULAR 3 500 20727 0.0% 2403%
04,4000 UlTRA COST. SOC. GIST.- REGULAR 3 410 24630 05% 3451%
04i4500 INTRACOST. SOC. 01ST-REGUlAR 3 1.105 66653 12% 25.04%
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045050 IFOTRACIJST.SVC. 01St- REGULAR 3 660 36078 0,5% 2693%

040200 I9ITRA GUST. SVC. GIST.- REGULAR 3 1 100 0.0% 26.03%
0455:00 INTRACUST. WO. 01St. REGULAR 3 146 8483 02% 21.13%
0500110 NTRAOUST.WG. 01St-REGULAR 3 1,964 110403 2514 28.51%
0555,40 IIi’TRACUST.S’4G. GIST-REGULAR 3 474 27156 0.6% 3024%
05:10,40 INTRAGJStSVC.OISt-REGuLAR 3 286 18441 0,4% 30.83%
05:1550 IN1’RACUST.5VO. DISt-REGOJLAR 3 0,332 79400 1.8% 3240%
0520,40 INTRA OUST. SVO. 01ST. - REGULAR 8 431 11732 0.5% 32J3%
052150 INTRACUST.SVC.OIST.-REOULAR 3 6 210 0.0% 32.04%
0525,40 1N1’RACOST,SVC. DIST.’REGIJLAR 3 463 27941 0.6% 33.56%
0626,60 I9CTRACUST.SVC. 01ST.- REGULAR 3 I 25 0.0% 8330%
050050 INTRAGUST.SVC.OIST.-REGULAR 3 2A23 047051 3,2% 36.78%
060150 INTRACUST.SVO. 01ST-REGULAR 3 5 05 0.0% 38.78%
05:35:03 INTRA GUST. SVO. GIST.- REGULAR 3 404 20602 0.5% alan
054000 INTRA OUST. SVC. 01St- REGULAR 3 541 30128 0,7% 38.04%
054250 INTRACUST.SVC.DISt-REGUL8R 8 1 17 0,0% 304%
053550 INTRA GUST. SVC. 0151.- REGULAR 3 1,457 03067 1.0% 30.86%
05:5000 INTRA GUST. SOC. 01St- RE@.RAR 3 45’ 27888 0.6% 40.50%
005553 INTRAOUST.SVC. DISt- REGULAR 3 260 7310 0,3% 40.92%
0000:00 INTRAOIJST.SVG.OIST.- REGULAR 8 1,620 000326 2.2% 43.00%
0605:00 INTRAGUST. SVO. DISt~ REGULAR 3 472 20006 0.6% 43.71%
08:1000 INTItACUST.SVC. DISt- REGULAR 3 1.037 80446 14% 45.00%
08:1500 ulTRA OUST. SVC. 01ST.- REGULAR 3 1,281 67029 1.7% 4818%
0020,40 INTRA OUST. SVC, 01ST.- REGULAR 3 063 37434 0,0% 47.67%
062500 INTRA GUST. WO. 01ST.- REGULAR 3 325 10040 04% 4,11%
062850 INTRACUStSVC.DISt-REGUI,AR 3 I 30 0,0% 40.11%
060000 INTRAOUST.SVC. 01St-REGULAR 3 1.000 110110 2,6% 00.75%
00:3400 INTRA GUST. SVG. 01ST-REGULAR 3 0 00 0,0% 5029%
06:3500 INTRAGUST. SVC. 01ST,’ REGULAR 3 125 0740 0.2% 50,02%
064000 INTRAGUST.SVC.0ISt-REGULAR 3 460 20637 0,6% 5154%
064500 II4TRAORJST.SVG.DlSt-REGULAR 3 1,033 40530 14% 52,62%
0050:00 INTRA GUST. 510. 01ST.. REGULAR 3 380 10727 0.6% 53.44%
0851 00 INTRA OUST. SVC. 01St- REGULAR 3 1 86 0.0% 53,44%
060600 10054 OUST. SVC. 01ST.- REGULAR 3 130 7640 0.2% 53.02%
070000 INTRA CUST. SVO. 01ST.. REGULAR 3 1,707 07075 2.3% 55,08%
070550 INTRA CUST. 510. 01ST.- REGULAR 3 171 9125 0,2% 50.1 1%
07:10:00 INTRAGUST.SVC.DIST.-REGULAR 3 300 10435 0,4% 5402%
07:0450 INTRACUST. SVC, 01ST.’ REGI,OLOR 3 1 10 0,0% 56,82%
07:1500 II4TRA GUST. 510. 01ST.’ REGULAR 3 1.313 00007 11% 58.27%
0720:00 INTRA GUST. SVG. 01St- REGULAR 3 585 20872 0.0% 60,04%
0729,60 INTRACUST. 51G. 01ST-REGULAR 3 70 3047 0.1% 59,05%
072700 INTRACUST.SVC.OIST.-REGUIAR 3 1 10 0,0% 50,15%
012000 INTRA OUST. SVG, 01St’ REGULAR 3 2 35 0.0% 50.16%
0750,40 INTRA GUST. SVC. 01ST.- REGULAR 3 1,070 43906 1,4% 8050%
07:3553 INTRA OUST. SVO. 01ST. - REGULAR 3 223 11430 0,0% 40.88%
072000 INTRACUSLSVC.0ISt- REGULOR 3 1 35 0.0% 00,68%
0740,60 INTRA GUST. SW. 01ST-REGULAR 3 302 11084 04% 81 20%
074500 INTRA GUST. SVG. 01ST.’ REGULAR 3 480 10472 0.0% 6100%

073050 INTRA OUST, SW. 01St- REGULAR 3 200 4783 0.3% 62,17%
( 0705,60 INTRAGUST. SIC. 01ST,- REGULAR 3 01 1224 0,1% 6227%
k, 0705,60 INTRA OUST. 510. 01ST,’ REGULAR 3 1 10 0,0% 0220%
\. -- 075000 INTRA GUST. SOC. 01ST.’ REGULAR 3 2 60 0.0% 0226%

0650,60 INTRA GUST. SOC. OISt.REGULAR 3 004 23550 0.5% 63.00%
080400 INTRA GUST. SOC. 01ST,- REGULAR 3 I 50 0,0% 03,66%
000500 INTRAOUST.SVG.OISt- REGULAR 3 140 7540 02% 6328%
080000 INTRA GUST. We. 01St- REGULAR 3 1 30 0.0% 8320%
0810,60 INTRACUStSVO,OIST,-REGULAR 3 102 3741 02% 8340%
00:11,60 INTRA OUST. 510.01ST.- REGULAR 3 I 25 0,0% 6348%
00:1250 INTRAOUST.SVC.0IST.’REGULAR 3 1 100 0,6% 0350%
001500 INTRACUST.SVC,DIST.’REGULAR 3 152 4722 0.2% 8320%
08:1600 INTRAOUST.SVG.DlSt-REGULAR 3 I SO 0,0% 03,70%
08:1700 INTRACUST. Ste. 01ST-REGULAR 3 1 50 0.0% 63,70%
002000 INTRA GUSt SVO.OlSt’ REGULAR 3 4 220 0.0% 6321%
0623:00 INTRACUStWC.OIST.’REOULAR 3 1 25 0.0% 03,71%
002600 INTRAGUST. SIC. 01St- REGULAR 3 30 800 0.0% 0315%
0826,60 INTRA GUST. SVC. 01ST. - REGULAR 3 3 233 0.0% 6315%
0628,63 INTRA OUST. SVO,DIST.’ REGULAR 3 2 013 0,0% 03,75%
000000 INTRACUST.SVG.OISt-REGULAR 3 346 13003 05% 0421%
000500 INTRAGUST. SVO. 01ST-REGULAR 3 4 170 0,0% 0426%
0640:00 INTRA GUST, TOO. 01ST.- REGULAR 3 3 140 0.0% 6422%
064003 INTRACUST.SVC.DIST.’REGULAR 3 231 2057 0.3% 6453%
084850 INTRACUSLSVC.015t’REGUIAR 3 1 35 0,6% 6413%
085000 INTRAGUST.WO.OIST.-REGULAR 3 08 1370 0.1% 6402%
0853,60 INTRAOUST.SVO.OlSt- REGULAR 3 I 0 0.0% 64,62%
000600 INTRA OUST. SW. 0ISt’REGUL0R 3 25 108 0.0% 54,65%
08:50,60 INTRA GUST. SVO. 01ST.- REGULAR 3 I 0 0.0% 64,06%
000000 INTRAOUST.SVG.OIST.- REGULAR 3 ‘23 1780 0.2% 0402%
00,6100 INTRAOUSt StIO.DISt.REGUL.AR 3 130 4005 0,2% 05,60%
0805,40 INTRA GUSt SVO. 01ST.- REGULAR 3 2 38 0.0% 05,00%
08,67:00 INTRA GUST. 510. OtST.- REGULAR 3 2 150 0.0% 63.00%
00:10:00 INTRAGUST.SVO.OIST..REGO.ILAR 3 27 9533 0.0% 0004%
00:1500 INTRA GUST. SVO.DIST.’ REGULAR 3 2 00 0,6% 0804%
081600 1N1a,GUST. SVG. 01ST-REGULAR 3 2 100 0.0% 55,04%
002000 INTRA OUST. 510.01ST.- REGULAR 3 ES 3119 0.1% 65.13%
092200 INTRA OUSt SW. DIET.- REGULAR 3 6 8G 0,0% 05.13%
0625,60 INTRAGUST. SVC. 01ST.’ REGULAR 3 61 4045 0.1% 8521%
095000 INTRAGUST.SOC.OIST.- REGULAR 3 208 1785 0.3% 6540%
080500 INTRAGUST,S.IG.OlSt. REGULAR 3 1 20 0.0% 5540%
0840,60 INTRAGUST. SW.OIST.’REGULAR 3 102 2087 0.1% 65,53%
084500 INTRA GUST. SOC. 0IST.’REGULAR 3 341 2321 0,8% 06,60%
004800 INTRAOIJST.SOC.OIST.- REGULAR 3 1 100 0.0% 6858%
085000 INTRACUST.SVO.DIST..REGULAR 3 85 4321 0,1% 6&10%
0055,60 INTRA GUST. SW. OIST.-REGULAR 3 4 200 0,0% 0020%
100000 INTRAGUST.SVC.OlSt’REGIJLAR 3 457 5687 0.6% 80,61%
1004,60 INTILAOUST.WC.DIST.- REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 06,61%
101000 INTRA GUST. 510.01ST.- REGULAR 3 50 331 0.1% 00,67%
10:1503 INTRACUST.SVG.OIST.-RElTILAR 3 87 1805 0,1% 07.00%
10:1000 INTRAOUST.SVO.OISt-REWLAR 3 1 0 0.0% 67,00%
1025,60 INTRACUST.SVC.OIST.’REGULAR 3 23 817 0.0% 67,63%
1050:00 INTMGUST.SVO.OIST.-REGULAR 3 163 1387 02% 0726%
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10:36:00 INTRAGUST.Stt. 01ST-REGULAR 3 121 eee 0,2% 6741%
( 1048.00 INTRACUST. SVG, 01ST.- REGIJL~ 3 102 646 0.1% 67,55%

tOASaO INTRAGUST. SVG. DIST.- REGULAR 3 57 1330 0,1% 67,63%
“ I 03080 1N1’RA GUST. SVG. 01ST.- REGULAR 3 51 588 0,1% 81.73%

1002:00 IOITRAGUST. aVG. 01ST. - REGUlAR 3 2 200 0.0% 67.74%
I 6:0080 INTRA GIST. SVG. 01ST.- REGULAR 3 151 2506 02% 87,54%
16:0580 INTRACUStSVCDIST.-RE&ILAR 3 40 2255 0.1% 8680%
11:10.00 INTRACUST.SVG.015T.-REGULAR 3 160 050 0.2% 8821%
01:14:00 INTRA GUST. SW. 01St- REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 8821%
11:1500 INTR.AGUST.SVG.OIST.-REGUL.A.R 3 202 4813 03% 88.40%
11:20:0* IMTRACUStSVC.015T..REGUI.AR 3 I 100 0,0% 88,46%
102500 INTRA GUST. aVG. 01ST. - REGULAR 3 1 100 0.0% 8848%
1100.00 INTRA GUST. SVG. 01St. - 0000L6,R 3 252 15108 0.3% 88,62%
10:3500 INTRA GUST. SVC. 01ST. - REGuLAR 3 102 2323 0.1% 09,65%
11:40.00 I14TRA COST. aVG. 01ST.- REGULAR 3 50 00 0,1% 68.02%
014500 INTRA GUST. SVG. 01ST-REGULAR 3 48 780 0.6% 68.09%
11:5000 INTRA GUST. aVG. DtST.- R000JL5R 3 70 832 0.1% 68.18%
120080 INTRAGUST. SVG. 01ST-REGULAR 3 347 10507 03% 88.84%
1200:00 INTRA GUST. aVG. 01ST.- RECOLOR 3 36 257 0,0% 60.69%
12:1000 INTRAGUST.SVG. DIET.- REGULAR 3 104 5102 02% 68,83%
12:1500 INTRA GUST. SVG. 01ST.- REGULAR 3 323 8738 04% 70.36%
122000 INTRAGUST.SVG.015T.-REGISLAR 3 44 113 0.1% 70.42%
122500 INTRACUST. aVG. 01ST.- REGIJLAR 3 153 6402 0.2% 70.62%
123030 INTRA GUST. aVG. OIST.-REG6JLAR 3 258 5072 0,4% 71.02%
123500 INTRA GUST. SVG. 01St- REGULAR 3 2 135 0.0% 71,02%
1240.00 INTRAGUST.SVG.OIST.-REGULAR 3 07 4716 0.1% 76.16%
121580 INTRAGUST.SVG.OIST.-REG.UAR 3 155 2518 02% 7130%
129800 INTRA GUST. SVG. 0GT.- REGULAR 3 I 100 0.0% 7138%
125080 FOTP.AGUST.sVo.oIST,-REGULAR 3 143 1186 02% 76.55%
625300 INTRRGUST.SVG.OIST.-REGU{AR 3 1 0 0.0% 71.55%
12,6500 INTRAGUStSVG.OIST..REG.SAR 3 25 178 0.0% 71,50%
1300:00 II0TRA GUST. aVG. 01ST.- REGULAR 3 178 3757 02% 71,62%
13:0500 INTRAGUST.SVG.OIST.-R000LM 3 57 240 0.1% 7130%
130880 INTRA COST. SVG.OISt- REGUlAR 3 1 100 0.0% 71.50%
13:1000 INTRAGUST. SVG. 01ST.- REGULAR 3 651 4311 0.2% 72.10%
13:1500 INTRAGUST.SVC.015T.-REGIAAR 3 402 8033 0.7% 72.75%
1300,00 INTRAGUST. SW. 01ST.- REGULAR 3 208 1736 02% 73.03%
130000 INTRAGUST.SVG.DIST.-REGULAR 3 220 1316 02% 7332%
1300.00 INTRAGUST.SVG.OIST.-REGIJLAR 3 378 60801 0.5% 7333%
123380 II0TRAGUST.SVG.0IST.-REGULAR 3 10 240 0.0% 73,84%
139000 INTRAGUST.SVG.OIST.-REGULAR 3 132 1816 0,2% 74.00%
134800 INTRAGUST.SVG.DIST..REGIJL.AR 3 108 2851 0.3% 7428%
1397.00 INTRAGUST. OW. DIET.- REGULAR 3 1 130 00% 74,28%
13,6000 INTRA GUST. SVG. 01ST. - REGULAR 3 50 202 0.1% 7435%
13,6500 LNTRAGUST.SVG.015T.REGLEAR 3 43 000 0.0% 7440%
1358.00 INTRAGUST. SVG. 01ST.- REGULAR 3 1 38 0.0% 7440%
140000 INTRA GUST. SVG. 01ST-REGULAR 108 3502 02% 74,68%
140300 INTRAGUST. SVG.015T.- REGULAR 3 1 28 0.0% 74.87%

7 140000 INTRAGUST.SVG.OIST.-REGULAR 3 44 095 0.1% 74.72%
( 140000 INTRA GUSt SVG. 01ST.- REGUlAR 3 I 35 0.0% 74.72%

14:10:00 INTRAGUST.SW.OIST..REGLEAR 3 275 1006 0,4% 75.00%
\. 14:1500 IOOTRAGUST.SVG.OIST..REGIAAR 3 237 4610 02% 7540%

142000 INTRAGTOST.SVG.OIST.-REGULAR 3 76 8828 0.0% 7551%
142180 INTRAGL0ST.SVG.0IST.-REGIRAR 3 I 100 08% 7551%
142300 INTRAGUST.SVG.015T.-REGULAR 3 1 45 0.0% 7551%
142480 INTRAGUST. aVG. DIEt- REGULAR 3 1 30 0.0% 7511%
142580 INTR.AGUST.SVG.OIST.-REGOXAR 3 145 586 02% 75,71%
142000 INTRA GUST. SVG. 01ST.- REGUlAR 3 248 0245 03% 76113%
143580 INTRA GUST. St/C. 01ST-REGULAR 3 165 1009 0,2% 78.25%
149000 INTRAGUST.SW.DIST..REGILAR 3 130 53 0,2% 78.43%
149500 INTRA GUST. SVG. 01St- REGULAR 3 200 868 0.3% 78.70%
143000 INTRA GUST. SVG. 01ST.- REGUlAR 3 160 1174 02% 78,83%
145480 INTRA GUST. aVG. blat.. REGULAR 3 1 5 0.0% 76,84%
140500 INTRA GUST. aVG. 01ST.- REGULAR 3 5 0 0.0% 78,84%
150000 INTRAGUST. SVG. 01ST.- REGUlAR 3 134 1074 02% 77.12%
1505:00 INTRAGOJST.SVG.OIST.-REGLE,.AR 3 08 372 0.1% 77.24%
15:1000 INTRA GUST. SVG. 01ST. - REGULAR ‘ 3 000 410 0.1% 7738%
15:1500 INTRAGUST. SVG. 01ST.- REGULAR 3 276 2010 0.4% 77.75%
1520:00 INTR.AGUST.SVG.DIST.-R0000AR 3 230 5807 03% 70.05%
152580 INTRAGUST.SVG.DIST.-REGLRAR 3 606 1173 03% 7831%
152000 INTRAGUST.SVG.015T.- REGULAR 3 343 1020 0,5% 76.77%
152580 INTRA GUST. SW. 01ST.. REGULAR 3 203 2022 03% 78.04%
159000 INTRAGUST.SVG.DIST.-R601,RAR 3 322 1410 0.4% 7847%
169500 ONTRA GUST. SVG. 01ST.- REGULAR 3 337 4134 04% 70,82%
150000 I14TRAGUST.SVG.DIST..REGIJL,AR 3 378 2744 05% 6041%
150180 INTRAGUST.SVG.DIST..REGIL6R 3 1 0 0.0% 6042%
156500 INTRAGUST.SVG. 01ST.- REGULAR 3 445 3261 0.5% 81.01%
168000 INTRAGUST.SuG.0IST.-REGULAR 3 741 10520 10% 81.80%
1600,60 INTRACUST. aVG. DIST..REGULAR 3 114 4070 03% 8229%
10.0700 INTRA GUSt SVG. 01St- REGULAR 3 2 0 0.0% 8220%
18.1000 INTRAGUST.SVG.OIST..REGULAR 3 271 4832 04% 02.64%
18:12110 I14TRAGUST.SVG.DIST.-REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 6254%
16.1500 INTRAGUST.SVG.OIST.-R600LAR 3 506 5150 0.7% 6332%
162000 INTRAGUST.SVC. 01ST.- REGULAR 3 104 8067 02% 0356%
160600 INTRAGUST.SVG.DIST..REGULPR 3 174 1818 0.2% 03.78%
1628.00 INTRA GUST. SVG. 01ST.- REG.RAR 3 1 0 0.0% 63.70%
163000 INTRAGUST. aVG. 01ST.- REGUlAR 8 485 2083 0.6% 6444%
163480 INTRA GUST. SW. 01St-REGULAR 3 I 0 03% 0444%
160500 INTRAGUST.SVG. DIST.-RE~AI6 3 300 3120 0,5% 64,88%
184000 INTRA GUST. aVG. 01ST.- REGULAR 3 203 2373 03% 8523%
154580 INTRA GUSt SVG. 01ST.- REGULAR 3 320 3355 04% 8315%
155000 INTRA GUST. SVG. 01ST.. REGULAR 3 250 007 02% 8838%
186500 INTRAGUSLSVG.OIST.- REGUlAR 3 454 4234 0.6% 8850%
178080 INTRAGUST.SVG.0IST.-REStILAR 3 720 15051 1.0% 6736%
178380 INTRA GUST. SVG. 01ST.- REGUL4R 3 1 0 8.0% 07,58%
170500 INrnAGOS1cSVG.0ISt-REGIAM 3 343 2107 03% 8881%
17:1 000 INTRA GUST. SVG. 01ST-REGULAR 3 141 603 03% 8033%
17:1300 INrnAGUST.aVG.DIST.-REWLAR 3 1 0 0.0% 8834%
17:1500 INTRAGUST.SVG.OIST..REGAAR 3 420 2002 0.6% 8810%
17:1700 INTRA GUST. SVG. 01ST.- REGULAR 3 1 0 05% 80.80%

(.
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7 17:20:00 INTRA GUST. SVC. DIST.- REGOLRA 3 200 7272 0.4% 00.80%
172800 INTRACUS1.SVC.015T.-REGULAR 3 181 2005 0.2% 09.52%
1720:00 INTRACUST.SVC. 01ST.- REGULAR 3 027 1554 0.7% 00.22%
173t00 INTRA CUST. SOC. DIST.- REGULAR 3 258 148 03% 8028%
172700 INTRACUST.SVG.OIST.-REGUL0R 3 I 35 0.0% 0028%
179520 INTRACIJST.SVC. 01ST-REGULAR 3 320 7000 0,4% 0020%
0745:00 INTRA CUST. aVG. 01ST-REGULAR 3 176 3551 0.2% 9122%
1700:00 INTRACIJST.SVG.OIST..REGULAR 3 07 3399 0.9% 91.34%
17:55:00 INTRAGUST.SOC. 01ST.- REGULAR 3 137 3590 02% 91.52%
1500:00 INTRACUST.SC.OIST.-REGULAR 3 212 9503 02% 01.90%
100500 INTRACUST. SVG. 01ST.- REGULAR 3 2 20 0.0% 91.50%
19:1000 INTRACtIST.SVC. 01ST-REGULAR 3 25 310 0.0% 99,84%
10:1500 INTRACLIST. avG. DIST.- REGULAR 3 80 1550 0.1% 9122%
192000 INTRACUSTSVC. 01St-REGULAR 3 225 6004 03% 9222%
192580 INTRACUStSvC. 01ST.. REGULAR 3 23 1040 0.0% 9225%
102000 INTRACUST. SVG. 015T..REGIJL0R 3 273 10918 04% 5181%
00:2520 IN1’RA COST. ac. 01ST-REGULAR 3 97 1120 0.1% 92.74%
199000 INTRACUST.SVC.OIST.-REGIJL4R 3 97 5135 0.1% 02.08%
104500 INTRACUSLSVC.015T.-REGULAR 3 85 3223 0.1% 9225%
995000 INTRACO5T.svC.oIsT.-REGULAR 3 002 1000 0.0% 03,00%
158580 INTRACUST.SVC. 01ST-REGULAR 3 98 2208 0.1% 93.20%
162820 INTRA OUSt SVC. 01ST.- REGULAR 3 I ‘ 0 0,0% 9320%
190000 INTILACOST.avc.oIST.-REGULAR 3 204 93250 04% 9320%
19:1000 INTRACUST.SVC.OIST.-REGULM 3 297 11088 02% 0226%
19:15:00 INTRAGtJST.SVC.OIST..R000LAR 2 97 3014 0.1% 9329%
182000 INTRA GUST. SVC. 01ST- REGULAR 3 00 3871 0,1% 04.12%
991500 INTRACUSLSC.0IST..REGULAR 3 40 3820 0.1% 94.19%
19:3000 INTRA COST. aC. 01St- REGULAR 3 78 3055 0.1% 9429%
104000 INTR.ACUST.SvC. 01ST-REGULAR 3 044 5711 0.2% 84.49%
994580 INTRACUST.SVG.0ISt-REGLILAR 3 43 1420 0.9% 84,54%
190000 IN1’RACIJST.SVC.OIST.-REGULAR 3 07 3550 0.9% 94.85%
190500 INTRACUST.SVC.OIST.-REGULAR 3 91 1535 0.1% 94,76%
2000:00 INTRA GUST. SAC. 01ST.- REGUlAR 3 147 6541 02% 04.00%
208580 INTRAGIJST.SVC. 01ST-REGULAR 3 20 1130 0.0% 0428%
20:1000 INTRACUST. SAC. 0101.-REGULAR 2 00 2055 0.1% 05.11%
20:9500 INTRACtjST.SVC.015T.-R001.U.A.R 3 47 073 0.1% 95.10%
102000 INTRACUST.SVC. 01ST-REGULAR 3 027 3752 02% 9655%
202500 INTRA GUSt StG. 01ST.- REGULAR 3 3 200 0.0% 0535%
202000 ISOTRACIIST.SVC.015T.-REGULAR 3 270 19723 04% 59.72%
202100 84TRA003ST.SVC.OIST.-REGULAR 3 1 100 0,5% 98.72%
202320 INTRACUS1. SVG. 0181’.- REGULAR 8 50 1479 ‘ 0.1% 58.79%
204080 INTR.ACIAST.SVC.DIST.-REGULfiR 3 101 5275 0.1% 55,92%
204580 INTRA GUST. SVC. 01ST-REGULAR 3 02 4506 0.1% 06.03%
205000 INTRACUST.SVG.0IST.-REGLII.AR 3 51 4000 0.1% 98.1014
205580 INTRACUST.SVC.DIST.-REGULAR 3 50 2451 0.9% 08.17%
212020 INTRACUST.SVC.005t-REGULAR 2 101 8135 0.2% 08.41%
210000 INTRACUST.5VG.OIST-REGtIL0R 3 00 1007 0.0% 9642%
29:1000 INTRACIJST.SVC. DISt-REGUL0R 3 0 360 0.0% 08.44%

7 21:1500 INTRACUStSvC.015T.-REGULAR 3 73 9200 0.1% 96.54%
( 21,2000 INTRACUST.SVG.DIST.-REOIJI.AR 3 140 7342 02% 08,73%

202500 INTRAGUST.SVC. 01ST.- REGULAR 3 1 lOG 0.0% 9023%
\ 2128.00 W0TRA COST. SVC. 01ST-REGULAR 2 I 0 0.0% 08.73%

29,2000 INTRACIJST. S’JC. 01ST-REGULAR 3 140 8205 0.2% 56,02%
202500 INTRACUST.SVC.015T.-REGUL5R 3 1 100 0.0% 08.82%
2130.00 INTRA COST. SVG. 01St- REGULAR 3 1 100 0.0% 0822%
194000 INTRAGUST.SVC.015T.-REGULAR 3 040 7502 02% 07.11%
204580 INTRA aJar. SAC. 01ST-- REGULAR 3 30 511 0.1% 07.10%
2105,50 INTRACUST.SVC.OlSt-REGULAR 3 50 1410 0.1% 0723%
220000 I~(1RA COST. SYC. DIET.- REGULAR 3 200 0570 02% 87,50%
72.0100 INTRACIJST.SVG. 01ST.- REGULAR 8 1 100 0.0% 07.51%
230500 INTRACUST.SVC.015T.-REGULOR 2 1 0 0.0% 9720%
211080 INTRACUST.SVC,015T.-REGULAR 3 29 1584 0.0% 07.54%
33:1500 II4TRACUST.SVC.DISt-REGULAR 3 168 9524 02% 97.70%
72:19.00 INTRACUST. SOC. 01ST.- REGULAR 3 1 45 02% 07.70%
222000 INTRAGUSrSVC.DIST.-REGULAR 3 105 5947 0.2% 00,01%
22:2500 INTRAGUST.SVC.OIST-REGUE.AR 3 2 02 0.0% 0601%
222020 INTRACUST.SVC. 01St-REGULAR 3 00 3204 0.1% 58.13%
721580 INTRA COST. SAC. 01ST-REGULAR 2 4 114 0.0% 00.14%
224080 INTRACtJST.SVC.OIST.- REGULAR 3 97 4005 0.1% 0825%
214500 INTRACUSLSVG.olSt-REGULAR 3 212 11555 03% 06.53%
330020 INTRACUST. SVC. 01ST-REGULAR 3 7 06 02% 5554%
225580 INTRACTJST.SAC.DISt-REGULAR 2 53 1600 0-1% 06.91%
23:0000 INTRACUST. SOt 01ST-REGULAR 8 322 11443 04% 50.04%
330100 INTRACOJST.SAC.DIST.-REGULAR 2 I 0 0.0% 00.04%
23:1000 INTRA GUST. SOC. 01ST-- REGULAR 3 30 1315 0.0% 0025%
23:1500 INTRACUST.SqC.OIST.-REGULAR 3 115 0435 02% 0023%
231000 INIRACUST. SOC. 01ST-REGULAR 3 02 2770 0.1% 0030%
222520 INTRA GUST. SOC. 01St- REGULAR 3 0 285 0,5% 0628%
232000 INTRA GUST. SOC. 01ST-. REGULAR 8 00 0093 0.1% 90.40%
232520 INTRACUST. SOC. 01ST-REGULAR 3 29 341 0.0% 0823%
234000 INTRACIJST. SOC. 01ST-REGULAR 3 145 3523 02% 96.73%
239500 INTRAGUST.SVC,015T..REGUL8R 3 139 4515 02% 9029%
230000 INTRA COST- SVC. 01ST.- REGULAR 3 23 526 0.0% 0524%
235580 INTRACUST.SvflOIST.-REGULAR 2 42 3300 0.1% 10008%
002000 INTRAPAO40 0 PLART SOC AREA- EMERGENCY 3 2 20 02% 027%
000050 INTRAPFAOOPLNOTStCAREA-QIEROE100Y 3 0 000 12% 121%
01:1580 INTRA P2610 0 PL260TS~lCAREA- EMERGENCY 3 2 105 03% 1.79%
012000 INTR%P2640 0 PLq4TSVCAREA-OIERGEO4CY 3 28 1450 32% 538%
02:1000 lNTRAPN4D0PtM0TSWAREA-D~RGm4Cy 3 28 1596 32% 942%
02:1580 INTRA Pfl00 0 PLA30TSOCAREA- EMERGENCY 3 4 140 00% 927%
018000 1NTRA PAtIO 0 PLMOT SOC AREA- EMERGENCY 3 1 10 0.1% 020%
022000 EITFLAPAS4D 0 PL8J0TSVCfrREA~EMERGENCY 3 59 2462 7,5% 1521%
024020 INTRAPN4D 0 PL0J4TS~CAREA. EMERGENCY 3 4 165 0,5% 1628%
025000 INTRAPAA000 PLfl4TSWAREA- EMERGENCY 8 3 220 04% 17.97%
025080 INTRAPN400PLAS4TSOCAREA-5.ERGENCY 3 7 345 12% 15.13%
038500 INTRAPN100PLn0TSIICAREA.SERGENCY 3 24 2235 33% 2143%
02:1580 INTRAPA’IO OPLMTSVCAREA-EMERGENCY 3 3 330 0.4% 29.04%
032000 IMTRAPAS400PIR0TSVGAREA.001ERGENCY 3 6 500 1.1% 2234%
034050 IMTRAPN400 PLAAOTSWMEA-SI0RG0280Y 3 9 595 1.1% 2424%
039580 INTRA P.0440 0 PLfl4TSWPREA. EMERGENCY 3 1 75 0.1% 2419%
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04:00:00 INTRA P AID D PLAflt SVC AREA- EO6ERGONCY 3 2 00 0.3% 24.45%
042520 INIRAP_ID D PLAIT SVCAREA.EMEROENCY 5 10 735 14% 26,52%
04:10:00 INTRAPNIDOPLoJITSVCAREA..EMERGENCY 3 4 240 0.5% 16,37%
04:1550 INTRA P_ID D PL TECAREA- EMERG9~Y 3 12 000 1.6% 20.02%
04:20:00 INtRAP_ID DPL_ITSVCASEA.EM0000NCY 3 6 384 0,8% 20,55%
04:30:00 INTRA P AID 0 PLANt SVCAREA. EMERGENCY 3 08 1021 2,5% 30.32%
04:3520 ON7RAP_IDDPL4OTSVCASOA4MERGENCY 3 4 320 05% 31.07%
04.40:00 1N1’RA P_ID 0 P1_IT SYCAREA- EMERGENCY 3 23 240 3.2% 55.03%
0445:00 INTRA P MID 0 P1_IT SVC AREA. EMERGENCY 3 6 812 0.1% 36.13%
04:00:00 INTRAP_IDDPI_OTSVCAREA.EM0000NCY 3 0 405 12% 37.36%
044550 INTRA P MID 0 Pt_Or EQCAREA-DOER0EO4CY 3 6 340 0.0% 38.19%
06:00:00 IN7RAP_ID 0 PLMOTSVCAREA.EMERGENCY 3 70 2097 0,5% 47.94%
05:1509 INTRA P MID 0 P1_IT SVC.AREA.EMERGENCY 3 13 097 0,0% 40.73%
0516:00 INTRAPMID DPLMITEVCAREA.EMEROENCY 3 I e 0.1% 40.80%
05:3000 INTRA P_ID DPEA,00T EVCAREA- EMERGENCY 3 75 5121 60.3% 60.18%
064500 INTRAP_ID 0 PLMOT5VCAREA.aERGENCY 3 3 0 04% 0048%
0603.00 IP4TRAPN100PLITWCAREA.EMERoENcy 3 23 1078 3214 83.74%
0610:00 INTRAP_ID 0 PLMTSVCMEA- EMERGENCY 3 3 62 04% 04.06%
062525 INTRAPMJD 0 PLAIt SVCAREA-EM000EOJCY 3 4 175 0.5% 54.70%
063000 IPOTRA P_ID D PLAIT SVCAREA. EMERGENCY 3 14 768 1.8% 88.62%
0625:00 INTRAP_ID DPI_Il SVC AREA-EMERGENCY 3 17 505 2.3% 66,58%
065000 INTRA P_ID D P1._IT SVCAREA.EMERO840Y 3 1 15 0.1% 80.00%
07:00:00 INTRAP_IDDPL_ITSVC_IEA.EMERGENCY 3 21 1001 2.0% 71,58%
072500 INTRAP_ID V PLAIT SYCAREA-EMERGEICY 3 I 50 0.1% 72.12%
073600 INTRAP_ID D P1._IT SVCAREA.EMERGENCY 3 0 55 0.1% 73.15%
082000 INTRAP_IDDPL_ITSVCAREA49A000ENCY 5 7 480 1.0% 7520%
002000 ONTRAP_ID D PL_IT SVC AREA. EMERGENCY 3 I 75 0.1% 73,35%
092900 INTRAP_ID DPI_IT SVC AREA- EMERGENCY 3 2 0 02% 73.63%
00:3000 IPITRA P_ID DPL_ITSVCAREA.EMERGENCY 5 1 22 0.0% 73.76%
1020:50 INTRAP_ID D PLMOTSVCMEA.EMER0054CY 3 2 65 0,3% 74,54%
0020:00 INTRAP_ID D P1._It SVCAREA.EMERGENCY 3 12 881 1.8% 75.60%
112530 INTRAP_IDDPIANTSYC_IEA.OOERGE,4CY 3 I 9 0.1% 75.02%
113020 INTRAP_ID DPIMAT SVC AREA. EMERGENCY 3 03 270 0.8% 77.61%
020000 INTRA P_ID DPInOTSgCAREA.EMERGENCY 3 3 160 04% 70.02%
12:06:00 INTRAP_ID DPI_IT SVCAREA.EMERGEE4CY 3 I 0 0.1% 78.16%
121500 INTRAP_IDDPLMOTSVC_IEA4MEROENCY 3 I 0 0.1% 7020%
1200:00 INTRAP_OD DPL_ITSVCAREA.EMERGENCY 3 2 50 0.3% 78.57%
13:30:00 IP0TRA P_ID 0 PLAIT SVCAREA..EMERGENCY 3 2 10 0.3% 78.06%
134500 INTRAP_IDDPLAMTSVCAREA.EMERGENCY 3 08 130 2.2% 81,04%
043530 INTRA P_ID 0 PLMOT SVCAREA-OIEROB4CY 3 3 00 0.4% 0148%
142500 INTRAP_IDD PL’JITSYCAREA-OAERGENCY 3 18 0 2.2% 63.65%
1500:00 INTRAP_ID DPL_ITSVCAREA.EMERGE8CY 3 2 0 0.3% 83,53%
051000 5173.4 P_ID D PLANT SVC AREA-EMERGENCY 3 1 0 0.3% 8420%
1520:00 0473.4 P_ID 0 PI_OTSVCAREA.EMERGENCY 3 13 607 1.0% 05,50%
653520 INTRAP_ID 0 PLAIT SVC_IEA. EMERGENCY 3 2 35 0.3% 8828%
154020 INTRA P_ID D PLn4TSgCAREA-EMERQENCY 3 4 11 0,5% 06,56%
154520 INTRAP_ID DPLAITSVCAREA.EMERGENCY 0 2 150 0.3% 07.00%
153520 INTRA P_ID DPI_if SVCMOEA- EMERGENCY 3 1 0 0.1% 0723%
16:1520 INTRAP_ID DPLN4TSVCAREA.EMERGENCY 3 4 00 0.5% 87.77%

7 180000 INTRA P_ID D p0,_IT SYC AREA- EMERGENCY 3 I 40 0.1% 07,51%
163550 INTRAP_ID D p[n.rs.’CAREA.EMERGENCy 3 67 0 2,3% 0025%
165000 INTRAP_ID 0 PLflOTSVCAREA.EMERGENCY 3 2 10 0.3% 0032%
173030 INTRA P_ID D Pt_IT sqC AREA- EMERGENCY 5 2 0 0.3% 00,50%
1705:00 INTRAP_ID DPI_IT SVCAREA-EMERGENCY 3 2 0 02% 80,57%
173030 INTRA P_ID DPI_IT EVCAREA EMERGENCY 3 20 325 2.7% 93,52%
173550 INTRAP_ID DPLENTEVCAREA.EMERGENCY 3 5 225 0.7% 94,51%
101050 INTRAP_IDDPLMOISVC_IEAEMERGENCy 3 7 660 1.0% 0547%
103620 OPITRA P_ID D P1._IT IVC AREA-EM00005CY 3 I 100 0.1% 06.60%
1010:00 INTRAP_ID D PLMOTSVCAREA-BOER003ICY 3 5 140 0.7% 5629%
1940:00 IN1’RAPAODDPLANTSVCAREA_EMERGENCY 3 10 705 1.4% 97.06%
212550 INTRAP_ID DPI_IT SVCAREA-EMERGENCY’ 5 I 60 0.1% - 07,50%
20:1020 ‘P113.4 P_ID D PI_01SVC_IEA- EMERGENCY 3 5 105 0.7% 8649%
2035:00 INTRA P_ID 0 PLONTS.V_IEA.EMERGEICY 3 2 190 0,3% 66.76%
222000 INTRAP_ID D PLNOTSVCMIEA-EMERGENCY 3 1 95 0.1% 0650%
230000 INTRA P_ID D PLAITSVCAREA.. EMERGENCY 3 7 270 1.0% 09,55%
305050 INTRAP_IDDPLM4T5VCAREA.EMERGENCY 3 1 0 0.1% 100,50%
005020 INTRAP_IDDPLfl4TSVCAREA-REGOJLAR 3 20 1565 0,0% 050%
002120 INTRA P_ID D PI_OTSVC_IEA.REGULAR 3 3,307 102611 04% 026%
0022:00 INTRAP_ID D Pt_IT SVCAREA-REGULAR 3 3 149 0.0% 0.16%
002020 INTRAP_ID DPI_IT SVCAREA- REGULAR 3 3 165 0.0% 028%
002520 ONTRA P_ID 0 Pt_iT SVC AREA-ROSa_I 3 1.060 52580 0.1% 040%
0026,50 INTRAP_ID D Pt_IT EVC_IEA.REGLILAR 3 1 05 0.0% 0,50%
0007:00 NTRA P_ID D P1._IT SW AREA-REGIRAR 5 2 70 0.0% 0.50%
002630 1473.4 P_ODD Pt_IT SVC AREA- REGULAR 3 5 170 0.014 030%
00:10:00 INTRAP_IDDPLAITSVCAREAREG0AM 5 1,577 73140 52% 035%
50:1150 INTRA P_ID D PL_I1’ S’SCAREA. REGULAR 3 9 000 0.0% 0,00%
00:1220 lIlT 3.4 P_ID D PLAS4T SVC AREA-REGULAR 3 2 120 0.0% 0.70%
00:13:50 INTRA P_ID D Pt_IT S’IC AREA- REGULAR 3 I 10 0,0% 0.70%
03:1450 INT3.AP_IDDPL_ITSVCAREA.REGULAR 3 2 163 0.0% 0.70%
00:0520 INTRAPMOD D PL_ITSVC_IEA- REGULAR 3 2,345 102100 0.3% 0.06%
00:15:00 INTRA P_ID D PLAIT SW AREA- REGULAR 3 63 2924 0.0% 0.07%
50:1750 INTRAPAIID D PL_IT SVCAREA.REGUL*R 3 1 31 02% 027%
00:1020 EITRA P_ID D PI_OTSW_IEA- REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 0,57%
0020,50 INTRAP_ID DPIWOTSWAREA-REGOMR 3 1.014 41554 0.1% 100%
00:2120 INTRAP_ID DPL_ITSVC_IEA.REGULAR 3 0 900 0.0% 1.00%
5003,50 INTRAP_ID D P1._IT SWAREA-REGLEAR 3 1 0 0,0% 1.06%
002400 IPITRAP_ID 0 PLJJOTZO/CMEA-REGULAR 3 1 100 0.0% 050%
001525 INTRA P_ID DPI_4tS1C_IE4- REGULAR 3 1.053 47576 0.1% 028%
0027,50 INTRAP_ID D PLAIT SVC AREA-REGULAR 3 1 40 0,5% 120%
0030:00 INTRAPMI0 DPLAITSVCAREA.REGIJLIR 3 4.740 228663 0,5% 1.74%
0013.00 INTRAP_ID DPLINTSVCAREA-REGUL_I 3 1 20 0.0% 1.74%
003300 IIRTRAP_ID D PLAIT SW AREA-REGULAR 3 1 5 0,0% 124%
0015:00 INTRA PAtIO D PI_ITSWAREA- REGULAR 3 1145 56030 0.1% 1,57%
003625 INTRAP_IDDPIASOTEVCAREAREGLm 3 1 100 0,0% 1,57%
003700 100TRAP_ID 0 PLAIT SW AREA- RE~JAR 5 2 62 0.0% 127%
001825 INTRA PAID DPI_if SW_IEA-REGOJ[AR 3 1 60 0.0% 1.07%
004000 INTRAP_ID DPI_if SICAREA- REGUlAR 5 1422 75802 02% 3.04%
003200 INTRA P_ID D PI_ITSVCMEA- REGULAR 3 6 0 0,5% 204%
003550 INTRAP_ID D PLAIT SW AREA-REGULAR 3 3.142 154430 04% 220%
004600 IMTRAP_ID D PI_ITSI/CAREA. REGULAR 3 3 185 0.0% 2,30%
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UlTRA PM4D 0 PLANT SVC AREA-REGULAR 3 1 30 0.0% 239%
UlTRA P MOD D PLM0TSVCAREA- REGULAR 3 0,430 74512 0.2% 2.54%
INTRA PMID 0 PLfl4TSVC.AREA-REGULAR 3 I 100 0.0% 2.56%
INTRA P MOOD P6)441 SVC AREA- REGULAR 3 936 40702 0.1% 2.86%
UlTRA P MID D PLAN1 OVC AREA-REGULAR 3 I 100 0.0% 2,66%
INTRA PM4D 0 PLANT SVC AREA-REGULAR 3 1 0 05% 2.85%
INTRAPMODD PLM0TSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 6,200 340152 0.7% 330%
IN1RAPMID DPLfl0TSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 2 0 0.0% 3.38%
INTRA PROD 0 PLMTSVCAREA-REOIILAR a 1.450 55013 02% 3.54%
INTRAPMID 0 PLANT SVCAREA-REGULAR 2 3 40 0.0% 354%
1N1RAPMIDDPLcOTSVCAREA.REGULAR 3 2 114 0.0% 3.54%
INTRA PROD D PLANT SVC AREA-REGULAR 3 1 00 00% 3.54%
UlTRA P AND D PLAIT SVC AREA- REGULAR 3 1,066 61058 0.2% 5.78%
INTeR PROD 0 PLMOTSVCAREA-REOIJLAR 3 3 200 0.0% 320%
NTRAPM000PLAJITSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 2 42 0.0% 2.78%

I0ITRAPMIDOPLflOT0VCAREA-REGULAR 3 2.070 224048 0.4% 420%
INTRA PROD 0 PLMOT1QCAREA-REGULAR 5 2 50 0.0% 420%
INTRAPMID D PLANT SYCAREA-REGULAR 3 82 1722 05% 4,20%
INTRAPARD D PLMTSVCAREA-REGtILAR 3 2 109 0.0% 420%
INTRA P MOD 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR 3 2,020 105000 02% 443%
INTRA P AND D PLAIT SVC AREA- REGULAR 3 2 55 0.0% 4.43%
INTRAPM4DDPLNSTSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 1,1e7 58762 0.1% 4.57%
INTRAPANO 0 PLANT SYC AREA-REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 4.57%
INTRAPMID 0 PLANTSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 5.600 290405 0.0% 521%
UlTRA PROD D PLANT SVCAREA-REGULAR 5 4 300 0.0% 521%
INTRAPM4D 0 PL%’OT SVC AREA-REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 5.21%
INTRAPM400PLANTSVCAREA.REGLJ0JR 3 3 125 0.0% 520%
INTRAPAND 0 PLMSTSVCAREA-REG4JLAR 3 1,556 84604 02% 5.37%
INTRAPM4D 0 PLMOTSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 1 40 00% 5.37%
INTRAPMIDDPLM4TEVCAREA-R000JLAR 3 2 75 0.0% 537%
INTRAPMIDDPLM4TSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 2:170 110092 0.2% 5.60%
INTRA PROD PLRSTSVCAREA-REGUtAR 3 I 15 0.0% 5.51%
UlTRA PaID o PL5NT EVCAREA-REGULAR si 2230 00% 5.02%
INTRAPMID D PLANT EVCAREA-REGULAR 3 4127 210305 0,5% 6.00%
INTRA PM4D D PLROTSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 3 139 0.0% 6.09%
INTRAPMID D PLANT SVCAREA-REGOJIAR 3 2.241 110810 03% 6.24%
INTRAPARD 0 PLMITSVCAREA-REGUL0R 3 I 100 0.0% 034%
INTRAP MID 0 PLANT SVCAREA-REGLJLOR 3 1.345 00094 02% 650%
ULTRA PROD 0 PLANT SVOAREA- REGULAR 3 3 75 0.0% 0,50%
INTRA P MOD 0 P0)481 SVC AREA- REGULAR 3 0.247 509415 1.1% 7.55%
INTRAPMIDDPLM6TSVCAREA-REGOJLAR 3 I 100 00% 755%
INTRA PROD 0 PLANT SAVAREA-REGUtAR 3 2 00 0.0% 755%
INTRA PROD D PLANTSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 1,884 02171 0.2% 774%
INTRA P AlSO D PLANT 9)0 AREA- REGULAR 3 I 0 00% 7.74%
INTRA P AND D PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR 3 2275 145475 0.3% 0.00%
INTEAPR800P[MOT5VCAREA-REGULO,9 3 I 100 05% 000%
INTRAP MOOD PLANT SVCAREA-REGULOR 3 1 0 00% 0.08%
ULTRA PROD 0 PLANT SVC AREA-REGULAR 3 4.949 270506 0.0% 642%
INTRA P MID D PLMIT 9/C AREA- REGULAR 3 2 155 0.0% 0.02%
INTRA PROD 0 PLA,NTWCAREA.REGULAR 3 1 50 0.0% 0.02%
INTRA P MID D P0)441 SYCAREA-REGOLAR 3 5.063 083900 04% 8.27%
INTRAPMID D PLANT EVC AREA-REGULAR 5 1 2 00% 057%
IN1RAPMID 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR 3 I 70 0.0% 82716
INTRA PaID D PLANT SVCAREA-REGt0AR 3 I 100 0.0% 057%
INTRAPMIDDPLAJ4TSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 2,600 117192 03% 0.17%
INTRA P MOD 0 PLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR 3 1 000 0.0% 927%
INTRAPMIDDPLAJITSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 10350 570109 1.1% 10.44%
INTRAPMID 0 PLM4T 9/C AREA-REGO.0AR 3 I 90 00% 1044%
INTeR PROD 0 PLROTSVCAREA-REGULAR 5 4 50 00% 10.44%
INTRAPR400PLANTEVCAREA-OEGUL0R 3 0 0 0.0% 1044%
lITeR PROD D PLANT SVC AREA-REGULAR 3 I 55 0.0% 10.44%

INTRA PROD D PLANT SVCAREA-REGULOR 3 1,743 104345 02% 10.54%
INTRAPMIODPLA74TSVCAREA-REGLJLAR 3 5 180 0.0% 10.04%
INTRAPMIDOPLANTSVCAREA.RCGULAR 3 2:400 135316 03% 1052%
INTeR PROD D PLANT SYCAREA-REGULAR 3 2 200 0.0% 1042%
INTRAPROD D PLMJT SYC AREA-REGULAR 3 2 200 00% 1052%
INTRAPRODDPWOT9/CAREAREGULAR 3 1 0 00% 10.02%
INTRAPN400PLANTSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 650? 392790 0.7% 1147%
INTRAPROD D PLM8T SVC AREA- REGULAR 3 2 100 0.0% 1057%
INTRAPROD D PLROTSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 2 73 0.0% 1187%
UlTRA PROD D PLAJ’OTSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 2 920 0.0% 11.67%
INTRAPMID D PLR4TSVCAREA-REGUIAR 5 2 020 0.0% 1147%
INTRA PROD 0 PLANT SYCAREA-REGULAR 3 2:096 192312 0.4% 12.09%
INTRA PROD D PLAt4T9/CAREA.REGULAR 3 I 15 0.0% 12.09%
INTRA PROD D PLANT SVC AREA-REGULAR 3 1 20 0.0% 12.09%
INTRA PROD 0 PLANT 9/C AREA-REGULAR 3 3 300 00% 1100%
INTRAPMIDDPLMOTSVCAREA-REGOLAR 3 2 001 0.0% 12,09%
INTRAPMIDOPLROTSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 2.752 040253 03% 1241%
INTRA PROD 0 PLONTSVCAREA-OEDULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 1241%
INTRA PaID D PLANT SVCAREA-REGtILAR 3 1 100 0.0% 12.41%
IO0TRAPMIDOPLANTSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 14.937 000430 1.7% 14.10%
INI1tAPRODDPLAN1’SVGAREA-REGULAR. 5 I 100 00% 04.10%
I4TRAPMID 0 PLANT SVCAREA-R000LAR 3 2 100 00% 14.10%
INTRAPMIDD PLROTSJCAREA-0EGULAR 3 2 100 0.0% 14-10%
INTRA PROD 0 PLANT WCAREA-REGUL6R 3 2100 102350 04% 1440%
INTRAPMIDDPLANTS’JCAREA-REGLJLAR 0 0 55 0.0% 1448%
INIM PAID 0 PLMOT SVC AREA-REGULAR 3 3 108 0.0% 14.46%
INTRA PaID 0 PLANT EVOAREA-REGULAR 3 1 0 00% 1448%
INTRA P MID D PLANT 9/C AREA- REGIJIA9 0 5.901 193407 04% 1420%
INTRA PAID 0 PLROTSSCAREA-REGULAR 3 1 100 0.0% 1450%
IPOIRA PMSD 0 PLANT 9/C AREA-REGULAR 3 2 85 00% 1450%
INTRAPMID D PLANT 9)CAREA-REO(JLkR 3 4 250 0.0% 1450%
INTRAPAND 0 PLM4TSVCAREA-REGULM 3 1 40 0.0% 1450%
INTRAPRODDPLROT5VCAREA-REGULAR 3 0,150 452299 0.2% 1553%
INTeR PaID D PLANT SVC AREA-REGULAR 3 1 53 0.0% 1055%
INTRAPMIDDPLONTSvUAREA.REGULAR 3 2 0 00% 1553%
INTRA PaID D PLANTSVCAREA-REGUL6R 3 3.007 203127 04% 1025%
INTRAPMID DPLANTSVCAREA-REGUIAR 3 2 05 0.0% 10.25%
INTRA PROD 0 PLANT 9/C AREA-REGULAR 3 3 200 0.0% 0625%
INTRA PROD D PLANT 9/C AREA-REGULAR 3 1 70 0.0% 10.25%
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032400 INTRA P040 0 PLANT SVC AREA - REGULAR I 70 0.0% 1025%
0325:00 INTRAP04DO PLMITSVCAREA.REGULAR 3 3,238 171073 04% 10.62%
0307.00 INTRA P0400 PIR4TEvCAREA- REGULAR 3 53 884 0.0% 1832%
03:28:00 INTRAPARO 0 PL04TSVCAREA- REGULAR 3 I 1 0.0% 08.83%
03:2900 INTRA P04D 0 PLANT SVCAREA-REGI,ILAR 3 1 0 00% 10.02%
03:1000 INTRAP04000L04TSVCAREA.REG0JLAR 3 06,070 620764 1.7% 1023%
03:31:00 INTRAP0400PLN4TSvCAREA.REGULAR 3 3 130 0.0% 1823%
032300 INTRAPM400 PL04TSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 35 1081 - 0.0% 16.34%
032t00 INTRA P040 D PLANT SVC AREA’ REGULAR 3 2 36 0.0% 1824%
03:3500 INTRAP0400PLANTSvCAREA.REGULAR 3 2.350 120095 0.3% 18.01%
0325,00 INTRA PM40 0 PLANT SVCAREA-REG4JLAR 3 1 10 0.0% 10.00%
032700 INTRA P0400 PLANT EvC AREA- REGULAR 3 0 78 0.0% 1051%
03:38:00 INTR.APM4DO PLMITSVCAREA-REGIJLPR 3 2 200 0.0% 10.01%
03:4000 INTRA P040 D PLANTSVCAREA- REGULAR 3 4,840 202328 0,5% 19.10%
03.4260 INTRAP040 0 PLM4TSVCAREA.REGULAR 3 I 0 0.0% 1010%
034300 INTRA P1440 D PLANT E’JGAREA-REWJLAR 3 1 0 00% 10.10%
03)0560 INTRA P0400 PLflJT SW AREA- REGULAR 3 7.713 444160 0.0% 20,03%
0320000 INTRAP04D 0 PLAIT AREA-REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 20.03%
034800 INTRA P0400 PLANT S/C AREA-REGULAR 3 1 103 02% 20.03%
0350:00 INTRAPMD 0 PL04TEvCAREA-REGULAR 3 4,050 204031 0.5% 2006%
035430 INTRA P AND 0 PL04T S/C AREA- REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 20.50%
035500 INTRA P0400 PLANT S/CAREA-REGOJLAR 3 2.401 034007 02% 2034%
030660 INTRAP04D 0 PL04TSVCAREA- REGULAR 3 2 03 0.0% 20.54%
035700 INTRA P0400 PLMOT SVC AREA-REGULAR 3 1 1 040% 2034%
0S5t00 INTRAP040 DPLAI4TSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 2034% Keep: 344,281
030000 INTRA P04D 0 PLMOT S/C AREA-REGULaR 3 1 15 0,0% 20.04%
0400:00 INTRA P0400 PLASOTSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 05,651 072521 13% 22.84%
040000 INTRAP0400PLAIITSVCAREA.REGU[.AR 3 18 1487 0.0% 3164%
040300 INTRAPM400 PLMOTSVGAREA-REGULAR 3 4 310 0.0% 3164% To44 080,080
040400 INTRAP04D D PLMOTS/GAREA-REGULAR 3 2 40 0.0% 22.84%
040000 INTRAP04O 0 PLANTSVGAREA- REGULAR 3 2.350 134703 0.3% 22.01% 39-1% -00% R.d,,cte,,
040000 INTRA P0400 PL,04TSVCAREA- REGULAR 3 06 1288 0.0% 22.91% 60.8%
04:0700 INTRAP04O 0 PLANT WCAREA-REGULAR 3 20 405 00% 2230%
040000 INTRAP04D 0 PLANT SiC AREA- REGULAR 3 20 220 0.0% 2331%
04:0000 INTRA P0400 PLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR 3 5,059 276023 0.6% 23)00%
04:1 250 INTRAP04O 0 PLANT SVC AREA-REGULAR 3 2 0 00% 23)08%
04:13:00 INTRA P0400 PLANT EVCAREA-REGUL04 3 1 00 0.0% 13.48%
04:1530 INTRAP04D 0 PLAIOTSVCAREA- REGULAR 3 10,173 028419 02% 24.05%
04:1600 INTRAP0400 PLANTSVCAREA.REGUL,OR 3 1 0 0.0% 24.65%
04:0700 INTRA P0400 PLANT SVCAREA-REGJLAR 3 II 465 0.0% 24.85%
04:1 0:00 INTRAPIND 0 P0.041’ SVC AREA-REGULAR 3 0 0 0.0% 14.85%
04:1900 INTRA P0400 PLMATSVCAREA- REGULAR 3 1 15 0.0% 2455%
0420:00 INTRA P040 D PLANT EUGAREA- REGULAR 3 5,341 290040 0.004 2525%
040200 INtRAP040 0 PLANT aVG AREA- REGULAR 3 2 0 0,0% 2525%
040300 INTRAPANO D PLA347 SVG AREA- REGULAR 3 2 09 0.0% 1525%
0424:00 INTRA P0400 PLANT SYCAREA- REGULAR 3 1 lOG 0.0% 25.25%
040500 INTRAP0400PLNOTSVGAREA-REGULAR 3 3,340 161237 0,4% 2032%
042800 INTRAPAND 0 PLANTSVCAREA- REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 25.62%

7 040000 INTRAP040 0 PLANT SI/C AREA-REGULAR 3 1 0 00% 26.02%
040000 INTRAP04D 0 PLANTSVCAREA- REGULAR 3 22.405 1370276 2.6% 20.10%
0402:00 INTRA P0400 PLANT SVGAREA- REGULAR 3 1 00 0.0% 28.10%
042300 INTRAP0400PL04TEVCAREAREGULAR 3 I 70 00% 20.00%
040500 INTRAP040 0 PLANTEWAREA- REGULAR 3 4,775 257875 00% 20.72%
040600 INTRA P0400 PLN6TSVCAREA- REGULAR 3 2 100 0.0% 20.72%
040700 INTRA P0400 PLANT SVCAREA-REGULAR 3 04 1070 00% 20,72%
042000 INTR.AP040 0 PLANTEVOAREA- REGULAR 3 2 103 0.0% 20.72%
04)00:00 INTRAP04D 0 PL04TSVCAREA- REGULAR 3 5,384 312172 0.0% 29.32%
04)0150 G4TRAP04D 0 PLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR 3 52 801 0.0% 15,33%
044300 INTRAP04O 0 PIRITS/GAREA-REGULAR 3 30 2204 00% 2923%
044400 INTRAPAN00PL140TSVCAREA.REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 2523%
04)0500 INTR.AP0400PL04TSVCAREA..REGUL0R 3 15,733 1046139 1.0% 30.12%
04:4600 INTRA P0400 PLMTSVGAREA- REGULAR 3 3 120 0.0% 31.12%
0t4700 INTER P0400 PLANT SI/GAREA- REGULAR 3 39 3530 0.0% 31.13%
044400 INTRAP04O 0 PLANTS/GAREA-REGULAR 3 1 70 0,0% 3113%
E449:00 INTERPlEAD 0 PLANTSVGAREA. REGULAR 3 14 390 0.0% 31.13%
043050 INTRA P0400 PLANT SVCAREA-REGULAR 3 4.024 266718 00% 31.60%
046000 INTRAP04O 0PL04TSVCAREA-REOJLAR 3 05 500 0.0% 3138%
040200 IMTRAPMI00PLAE4TSVCAREA,REGULAR 3 44 0401 0.0% 30.66%
045300 INTER P0400 PL04TSVCAREA- REGULAR 3 1 52 0.0% 31.88%
043400 INTRAP0400 PLANT SVCAREA-REGUL,0R 3 02 405 0.0% 31,66%
040500 INTRAP0400PLMTSVGAREA.REGULAR 3 3,140 170396 0.4% 32.04%
046800 INTRA P0400 PLAIOTSVCAREA- REGULAR 3 10 320 0.0% 3104%
0469:00 INTER P0400 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR 3 4 0 0.0% 3104%
ES5000 INTRA P0400 PLMITSVCAREA- REGULAR 3 27.316 2320800 4.2% 3820%
050800 INTRRP0400PL04TSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 2 100 0.6% 3628%
050200 INTERPlEaD 0 PLANT SVG AREA- REGULAR 3 10 309 00% 3825%
050000 INTER P0400 PLANT SI/C AREA- REGULAR 3 36 2187 0.0% 3829%
053400 INTER P0400 PLANT SVCAREA.REGULAR 3 31 038 0.0% 3625%
050500 INTER P040 0 PLANT EVO AREA. REGULAR 3 4,230 261202 0.5% 38.70%
05:06:00 INTRA P0400 PLANT aVG AREA- REGULAR 3 55 1835 02% 35,78%
030700 INTRA P0400 PLANT SVC AREA. REGULAR 3 1 100 0.0% 36.70%
050000 INTRAP04D 0 PLANT SVCAREA-REGLG.AR 3 12 379 0.0% 36.78%
05:0900 INTRAP040 0 PLANT SVC AREA. REGILAR 3 2 55 0.0% 36,78%
05:1000 INTRAP0400PLMII’SVCAREA.REGUL.AR 3 6,488 385225 0.7% 3702%
05:1100 INTEAP04O 0 PLANT E’/C AREA- REGULAR 3 2 15 0.0% 37.52%
05:1260 INTRA P0400 PLMITSVGAREA- REGULAR 3 45 1604 0.0% 3703%
05:1400 I00TRAP040 0 PLANT SVG AREA- REGULAR 3 24 580 0.0% 3753%
05:1500 E4TEAP0400PL04TS4CAREA.REGUL4R 3 17,420 1048546 2,0% 3851%
05:1600 IN1’RA P0400 PLAI4TSVCAREA- REGULAR 3 2 100 0,0% 1051%
05:1700 I0ATRAP0400PLANTSVCAREA-REOJLAR 3 I 35 0.0% 3801%
05:1800 L0ITEA P0400 PlANT SI/C AREA- REGULAR 3 52 3680 0.0% 30,52%
05:19:00 INTRA P0400 PLANT SW AREA- REGULAR 3 42 1707 0,0% 3052%
052000 INTER P14400 PLAI4T SW AREA- REGULAR 3 7,088 44E830 00% 4033%
052100 INTEAP040 0 PLANT SVCAREA-REGULAR 3 2 60 0.0% 4033%
052200 INTRAP040 0 PLANT Sot AREA’ REGW.AR 3 10 1805 0.0% 4033%
052300 INTER P0400 PLflAT SW AREA- REGULAR 3 103 7772 0,0% 40,34%
052400 INTRAP040 0 PLANT SI/C AREA- REGULAR 3 2 0 00% 4024%
052500 INTER P0400 PLANT SW AREA- REGULAR 3 4,201 252250 00% 4053%
052600 INTRAP0400PLANTSI/GAREA.REGULRR 3 1 18 0.0% 4033%
052700 INTERP040 0 PIAI0T SI/C AREA-REGULAR 3 54 3486 0.0% 4033%
052800 INTRAP040 0 PLANT aVG AREA- REGULAR 3 2 177 00% 4053%
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052000 INTRAPNID 0 PLANT EVO AREA- REGULAR 3 1 75 0,0% 40.03%
06:30:00 INTRAPMDDPLANTSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 30,652 1833142 3.6% 44.30%
062050 INTRAPAROD PLflOTSVCAREA’REGULAR 3 17 1420 0,0% 4430%
06:3200 INTRAPN4D 0 PLANT S~CAREA.RE0mAR 3 1 100 0,0% 4430%
01:3300 INTRAP MID D PLANT SVOAREA-R001JLAR 3 0 45 0.014 44.30%
053500 INTRAPM100PL.ANTSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 3,506 113810 04% 44.70%
0628:00 INTRAPARDOPLA,NTSVCAREA.REGULA.R 3 1 30 0,0% 44.70%
0140:00 INTR.APM400PLANTSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 7.415 452780 0.6% 46.64%
054000 INTRAPMODPLit4TSVC.AREA.REGULAR 3 21 000 0.0% 40.55%
E64300 INTRAPANDDPLMTSgCAREA.RE64JL.R 3 2 146 0.0% 46.55%
054490 INTRA PAID 0 PLANT SVCFREA-R001JLAR 3 I 0 0.0% 4616%
0546.00 INTRAPFJ4O 0 PLANTSVC AREA-REGULAR 3 14.064 046434 0.0% 47.15%
0548.00 INTRA P MOD PLANT SVO ~~‘REGULAR 3 5 390 0.0% 47.15%
0547:00 INTRAPPJ400PLMITSVCAREA.REGULAR 3 5 000 0.0% 47.15%
06:4050 INTRAPNOODPLANTSVCAREA.REGJLAR 3 2 145 02% 47.06%
054000 INTRA PAID OPLANT CREA-REGULAR 3 22 1040 0.0% 47.15%
06:60:00 INTRAPflIDDPLM4TSVOAREA-REG~AR 3 4.738 311442 0.6% 47.00%
055050 INTRA PAID D PLANT SA’CAREA.REGJLAR 3 1 100 02% 47.69%
08.6200 INTRA P10400 PlANT SVC AREA- REGULAR 1 0 0 0.0% 47.00%
055690 INTRAPFS4D 0 PL liT CARl A-REGULAR 3 3,464 230436 0.0% 40.00%
03:5850 INTRA P10000 PLANT OVa AREA-REGULAR 3 2 106 0.0% 4,00%
055790 INTRA PAIDO PLANT OVa AREA.REGJLAR 3 52 470 0.0% 480814
05:5890 INTRAPARD 0 PLANT WO AREA’REGUL$R 3 23 025 0.0% 48.08%
053090 INTRA PAID D PLANT SAt AREA-REGULAR 3 5 290 0,0% 4308%
0600:00 INTRAPARD 0 PLANTSACAREA-REGULAR 3 20,121 1110803 23% 5020%
060000 INTRA P MOD PLANT SVCAREA-REGULAR 3 15 000 0.0% 50.58%
08:02:00 INTRAPARD 0 PLANT SVC AREA-REGULAR 3 21 725 0.0% 0030%
065390 INTRAPM4D 0 PIMOTE’OCAREA-RO&JLAR 3 1 100 0,0% 0030%
080400 INTRA PAID 0 PLANT OW AREA’ REGULAR 3 2 138 0.0% 6035%
0606.00 INTRA PAID 0 PLANT SW AREA’ REGULAR 3 3.105 100877 04% 50.75%
085600 INTRAPARD 0 PLANT Sr/C AREA-REGULAR 3 2 100 0.0% 50.75%
080900 19/IRA P10400 PLANT S/C AREA- REGULAR 3 1 05 0,0% 30.75%
06:1000 INTRA PAID 0 PLANT SUGAREA- REGULAR 3 3,788 222055 04% 51.10%
06:12:00 INTRAPMDDPIMOTSVCAREA-R0000LAR 3 1 20 0.0% 51,18%
06:1300 INTRA PAID 0 PLAN]’ SVCAREA- REGULAR 3 3 235 0,014 51,19%
06:0590 INTRAPAID 0 PLANTSVCAREA’REGULAR 3 11,323 023085 1.3% 5240%
06:1600 INTRA PAID D PLANT SW AREA- REGULAR 3 5 253 0.0% 52.46%
06:1790 INTRA P10400 PLANTSVOAREA- REGULAR 1 55 1642 0.0% 5247%
00:10:00 INTRA P10400 PLMOT Slit AREA-REGULAR 3 I 20 0,0% 52,47%
06:1890 INTRA PAID 0 PLANT SVCAREA’REGULAR 3 I 50 0,0% 5247%
002090 INTRA P10400 PLA.NTSVC AREA-REGULAR 3 3,552 600770 - 0.4% 52.87%
00:22:00 INTRA PAID D P01000 SVC AREA-REGULAR 3 I 30 0.0% 52.87%
002300 INTRA PAID 0 PLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR 3 1 80 00% 5237%
062490 INTRA P10400 PLANTSVCAREA’REGULAR 3 2 140 0.0% 52.00%
0025:00 INTRAPAIODPLAJ4TSVCAREA_R001JLAR 3 2,310 110578 0.3% 53.14%
062600 INTRA PAID D PLANT SVCAREA-100GULAR 0 1 10 0.0% 52.14%
062100 INTRAPARD 0 PLANT OW AREA-REGULAR 3 I 45 0,0% 53.14’h
002850 IPJTRAP.ANDDPLANTSVCAREA-RE&0.AR 3 1 55 0.0% 53.04%

/ 062090 INTRA P43400 PLAIT SVC AREA’REGULAR 3 1 00 0,0% 5314%
00.0050 INTRAPARD D PLANT SVC AREA-REGULAR 3 10,675 037003 2.2% 50.37%
060190 INTRA PAID D PLM0T SVC AREA- REGULAR 3 1 lEO 00% 58.37%
002290 INTRA P10100 PI100T SYCAREA- REGLRAR 2 I 0 0.0% 56.37%
082390 INTRAPARD 0 PLANT S/C AREA-REGLEAR 3 2 110 0.0% 55.37%
060090 19/IRA PAID 0 PLANT SWAREA- REGULAR 3 3,020 83617 0.2% 00.60%
050690 INTRA PANDO PLANTSVCAREA-000LIL,AR 3 2 2E0 00% 5540%
06.37:00 INTRAPARD 0 PLANT Sr/C AREA-REGULAR 3 4 240 0.0% 5040%
064020 II’ETRA P MOD PLANT SW AREA’ REGULAR 3 4.609 200755 0.5% 08.14%
064290 INTRAPARDO PLAITSVC.AREA’REGULAR 3 I 0 0,0% 54.14%
084390 INTRAPAND 0 PLANT S/C AREA-REGLAR 3 2 200 0.0% 56.14%
084600 Il/IRA PAID D PLANT EVa AREA- REGULAR 3 %608 254963 0.8% 5627%
08.4750 INTRAPARD 0 PtA141’SVCAREA-REGLOLAR 3 3 05 0,0% 5677%
064000 19/IRA PAID 0 PLANT SWAREA-REGULAR 3 1 100 0.0% 5678%
063000 IF/IRA PAID 0 PLANT SVC AREA-REGULAR 3,750 107843 03% 57.09%
005100 INTRAPARD 0 PLANT SVO AREA-REGULAR 3 2 100 02% 5746%
06:6200 INTRA PA/ID D PLANT SAC AREA-REGULAR 3 3 110 0.0% 6728%
06:0300 INTRA PAID 0 PLANT SVC,AREA-REGULAR 3 2 27 0.0% 5708%
065490 INTRAPARD 0 PLANT SW AREA-REGULAR 3 1 30 00% 5730%
085650 It/IRA P10100 PLANTS/CAREA- REGULAR 3 0,328 54994 0.2% 5724%
06:5890 INTRA PAID 0 PLANT SVC AREA’ REGULAR 3 5 410 0.0% 6724%
085790 INTRAPARDD PLANT SVCAREA-REGULAR 3 3 123 0.0% 5724%
065850 INTRAPARD D PLANT SVO AREA-REGOLAR 3 4 170 6.0% 5724%
070000 INTRA PAID D PLANT EVGAREA-REGULAR 3 11,253 002980 12% 5512%
070150 INTRAPA14D D PLAJ4TSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 12 486 0,0% 5033%
070250 19/IRA PAID 0 PLANT SVC AREA-REGULAR 3 55 970 0.0% 0513%
075300 INTRAPAND 0 PLANT SVCAREA-REGULAR 3 3 60 0.0% 6803%
070450 INTRAPM4D 0 PLANT SVC AREA-REGULAR 3 12 323 00% 38.53%
070500 INTRAPAID 0 PLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR 3 8,500 56389 02% 58,70%
070890 INTRA P43400 PLANT SVCAREA-REGIJ[AR 3 1 30 0.0% 58.70%
070790 INTRAPAI400PLAS4TSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 16 823 0.0% 50.70%
010000 INTRA PAID 0 PLANT Set AREA’ REGULAR 3 I 05 0,0% 58.70%
075000 INTRA P AIDO PLANT EVa AREA- REGULAR 3 I 23 0.0% 56.70%
07:0000 EOTRAPA000 D PLANTSVCAREA-RSGIJLAR 3 1157 05027 02% 58.86%
07:1100 INTRA PAID 0 PL8001 SWMEA-REGILAR 3 2 50 00% 5035%
071300 INTRAPAIDD PLANTSliC.AREA-RE04W 3 0 245 0.0% 68.95%
07:1450 INTRA P MOD PLAN]’ SVC AREA- REGULAR 3 1 10 0.0% 58.05%
07:1500 INTRA PAID 0 PLANT SVCAREA-REGLUAR 3 5.345 237061 01% 5006%
07:1690 INTRAPAND D Pl.ANTSVCAREA- REGULAR 3 4 180 0.0% 56.66%
07:1750 INTRAPM400PL104TS/CAREA.REGULAR 3 4 165 0.0% 58.56%
07:1800 IN’TRAPAIIDD PLANIOWAREA-REGLRAR 3 2 125 00% 5856%
57:1990 INTRAPAID DPLANTOWAREA-REGULAR 3 3 100 6.0% 50.56%
072090 E4TRA P MOO PLANT S/C AREA’ REGULAR 3 2,442 03627 02% 50.64%
072100 IF/IRA PAND 0 PIANTEVOAREA’ REGULAR 3 4 190 00% 58.84%
072300 INTRA PAID 0 PLANT SVCAREA-000UUR 3 4 10 00% 5014%
072350 INTRAPAID 0 PLANTSVCAREA-REGJLAR 3 8 175 02% 5854%
072400 INTRAPASAD D PSM4TSVCAREA-IREGULAR 3 4 125 0.0% 5014%
070600 INTRAPAIDO PLANTSVCAREA-REQUUR 3 1,374 49052 02% 5818%
072800 INTRAPAJ100P0ANTSVOAREA-REGULAR 3 6 245 0.0% 5018%
072700 IF/IRA PAID 0 PLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR 3 5 115 00% 5018%
072800 INTRA P43000 PL100TSI/GAREA-REGULAR 3 3 150 0.0% 0030%
072950 INTRAPA000 0 PLM4T S/C AREA-REGULAR 3 2 10 0,0% 0021%
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07:3000 INTRAPMDDPLAl1SVCAREA.REGULAR 3 7.631 309874 0.0% 60.88%
01:31:00 INTRA P MID D PLANT SUC AREA- REGULAR 3 4 300 00% 80.65%
07:3200 INTRA P MID 0 PLANT SUe AREA- REGULAR 3 5 275 0.0% 80.86%
07:33:00 INTILA P AND 0 PLM4T We AREA- REGULAR 3 4 170 0.5% 60.86%
0704:00 INTRAPMIO D PLANT We AREA- REGULAR 3 0 456 0.0% 6026%
075800 INTRAPM400PLM4TSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 1.213 51530 0.1% 81.01%
07:36:00 INTRAPARDDPLMITSVGARMREGULAR 5 1 100 0.0% 61.01%
0728:00 WTRAPMID 0 PlANT ave AREA- REGULAR 3 4 195 0,0% 81.01%
073000 INTER PAtIO 0 PLANT SUCAREA- REGULAR 3 2 040 0,0% 80.01%
0740:00 INTRAPARD 0 PLANTSVGAREA- REGULAR 3 1.007 76352 01% 61.23%
074150 INTRAP MID 0 PLANT OVC AREA- REGULAR 3 3 203 00% 6128%
07,4200 INTRAPANDOPLOJ4TWCAREA-REGULAR 3 2 62 03% 6623%
07:43:00 • INTRA P MID DPL$NT SW AREA- REGULAR 3 7 251 0.0% 81,23%
0744:00 INTRAPAND 0 PLAtO’ SVCAREA- REGULAR 1 4 145 0.0% 6121%
074350 INTRAPMID 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR 3 Z323 82182 0,3% 61,40%
074600 INTRA PM4D OPLANT OVOAREA- REGULAR 3 4 335 0,0% 8140%
074700 INTER PAtIO 0 PLM4TSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 3 105 0.0% 61.46%
07’AtOO INTRA P MID 0 PLANT SW AREA- RE&A,AR 3 I II 0,0% 81,40%
07,4818 INTRA PMID DPLMIT SVCAREA- REGULAR 3 2 115 0.0% 81,40%
075018 INTRAPN400PLfl47SVCAREAREGIJLIR 3 1.719 56061 0,2% 80,60%
07:56:00 INTRAP MIDO PLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR 3 1 0 0,0% 81.69%
07:5218 INTRA P MID OPLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR 3 3 ‘21 00% 61,60%
0718:00 INTRAPARD 0 pLnass-CAREA-R000LM 3 2 200 0,3% 01.89%
075418 INTRAPMID 0 PLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR 3 4 165 0.0% 80,80%
01,3518 INTRAPMDDPLM4TSQGAREA-REGULAR 3 067 22776 0-1% 8139%
0758:00 INTRA PMID D PLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR 3 1 0 0,0% 81 .70%
075718 INTRAPAJ400PLANTS%CAREA-REGIRAR 3 2 110 0,0% 6130%
075800 INTRAPM4O 0 PLAI6TSVCAREA-REaJLM 4 188 0.0% 86.70%
0756:00 INTRA PMID 0 PLAtO SUC AREA- REGULAR 3 6 106 0,0% 81 .70%
OLOEOO INTRA PAS4D DPLM4T SJC AREA- REGILAS 3 0063 203207 0-7% 62,47%
000118 INTRAPAND D PLANT SVCAREA-REGUL#R 3 1 78 0,0% 6247%
08,02,00 INTRA P MID 0 PLANT SUC AREA - REGULAR 3 1 60 0,0% 82,47%
08:0400 INTER PMID DPLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR 3 3 140 0.0% 6247%
080500 INTRAPANDDPLANTSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 531 12218 01% 8253%
00600 INTRA P MID D PL’NT SUCAREA- REGULAR 8 3 120 0.0% 6153%
080718 INTRA PAtIO DPLANT SW AJREA- RE&R.AR 3 2 57 0,0% 62.63%
085800 INTRA P MID 0 PLANT We AREA- REGULAR 3 4 81 0.0% 6253%
00.0918 INTER PAtIO D PLANT STICAREA- REGULAR 3 3 144 00% 6253%
08:1050 INTRAPA2400PLMITSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 1274 86408 0.1% 6168%
08:6118 INTER PAtIO 0 PLAJ4TSVC.*REA~ REGULAR 3 2 07 0.0% 62,88%
00:1 200 INTRA PMID D PLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR 3 5 83 0.0% 62,80%
08:13,50 INTRA PAtIO 0 PLANT SUCAREA-REGULAR 3 1 17 0,3% 8166%
00:1618 INTRA PAtIO D PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR 3 2,057 66548 0.2% 82,91%
08:1618 INTER PM4D D PLANTSVCAREA- REGULAR 8 2 150 0,0% 62,91%
08:1750 SORA P MOD PlANT SVC AREA- REGULAR 3 2 135 0.0% 62.81%
08:1818 INTRA PARD 0 PLANT Ego AREA- REGULAR 3 2 140 0,3% 8220%
06:1018 INTRApARD D PLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR 8 3 160 0,0% 62.91%
082020 INTRAPMID D PLfl4TSVCMREA- REGULAR 8 424 17311 00% 8226%

0001:00 INTRA PAtIO DPLMIT SUCAREA- REGULAR 3 1 20 0,0% 6228%
080350 INTRAPAND 0 PLANTEACAREA- REGULAR 3 2 117 00% 8226%
080400 INTRA PAtIO 0 PLANT EgQ AREA- REGULAR 3 6 25 0,0% 82,08%
062518 INTRAPM400PLMITSgCAREA-REGULkR 8 457 32035 0,1% 63,31%
082618 INTRAPMDDPLfl4TSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 1 70 00% 63,00%
082000 INTRA PAtIO 0 PlANT EICAREA-REGULAR 3 2 134 0,3% 8301%
0820:00 INTRA PARD DPL6NT SVC AREA- REGULAR 3 3 30 0,0% 63,01%
08:38:00 INTILApAND D PLMATSVCAREA- REGULAR 3 3,402 120284 0,4% 83,40%
08:3100 INTER P MID 0 PLANT SW AREA- REGULAR 8 4 02 0,0% 68,40%
0002:00 INTER PARD DPLAIIT SICAREA- REGULAR 3 1 100 0.0% 8340%
0803:00 INTRAPM4D D PLAtATS.CAREA- REGULAR 3 1 30 0.0% 63,40%
080400 INTRA PAtIO 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 8340%
000550 INTRAPMDDPLM4TSVCAREA-REGULAR 8 2,32 12779 0,0% 68,43%
080600 INTRAPMID DPLMTSVCAREA-REGULAR 8 2 140 0,0% 6343%
0007:00 ISOTRA PAllID OPL,ART EdO AREA- REGULAR 3 8 30 0,0% 63.43%
080850 INTERPN4D D PLANT Ego AREA- REGULAR 3 I 80 0,0% 8343%
08:30,00 INrRA PAtIO D PLM4T SVCAREA- REGmAR 3 1 70 0.0% 6348%
004000 INTER PMID 0 PLANT SgCAREA- REGULAR 3 008 23008 0.1% 8852%
004150 INTRA PARD D PLANT SVGAREA- REGULAR 3 1 30 0.0% 82,52%
084200 INTER PMIDD PLANTSVOAREA- REGUIAR 8 I 80 0,0% 8352%
004300 INTRA P MID 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGIR.AR 8 1 50 00% 83,52%
004518 INTRAPARDDPLANTSVOAREA-REGULAR 3 1.305 47745 0,2% 88,80%
06,4600 ItTRAPM400PLANTSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 75 1228 0,0% 63,80%
06,4700 INIRA PMID 0 PLANT 3VC AREA-REGULAR 8 1 100 0,0% 83.89%
56:4818 INTRAPMIDDPLANTSVCAREARSGULAR 3 1 3 0.0% 8350%
08,4000 INTRA PAtIO 0 PLANT OVOAREA- REGL0.AR 3 1 100 0.0% 63,60%
005000 INTER P MOO PLANT SIC AREA- REGULAR 8 637 21646 0.1% 63.78%
085150 INTRAPARD D PLANT SUC AREA- REGULAR 8 1 45 0,0% 6176%
085200 INTRA PAtIO 0 PLANT SW AREA- REGULAR 3 2 130 0.0% 63.75%
085450 I011R4 PAtIO 0 PLANT OUt AREA-REGULAR 3 1 100 0.0% 83.76%
085550 INTRAPM1DDPLANTSVCAREA.REGULAR 8 50 2817 0,0% 63.77%
065800 INTRA PMID D PLANT SW AREA- REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 63,77%
0857:00 INTER PAtIO 0 PI,AtIT 8V0 AREA- REGULAR 3 1 30 0,0% 83,77%
005018 INTER P MID D PLANT SIC AREA- REGULAR 3 2,029 79664 0,2% 64,30%
000150 INTRAPNOD D PLMITSVCAREA- REGULAR 3 304 21802 0,3% 64.04%
050200 INTER PAtIO 0 PLANT EgO AREA- REGLR,AR 3 1 70 0,0% 6404%
090550 INTER PAtIO D PLANTSVCAREA- REGULAR 3 920 18446 0.1% 64.15%
001800 INTER PAtIO 0 PLANT SVCAREA-REGULAR 3 18 400 0,0% 64.18%
0007,00 OJTRA PM4D 0 PLANT SIGAREA- R8GIRAR 8 2 0 02% 8415%
08:1018 INTRAPARDDPLMITSWAREA-REGI.ILAR 3 888 68348 0.1% 6425%
09:1800 INTRAPMD DPLINTSVOAREA~REGULAR 3 1 65 0,0% 8425%
09:1400 INIRA PAllID 0 PLANT SVCAREA-RflAAR 3 1 60 0,0% 6428%
00:15:00 INTRAPM4DD PLANTSVOAREA-REGULAR 3 1.001 35434 0-1% 8426%
06:1850 INTRAPARD 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR 3 1 03 0,0% 84,38%
00:1700 INTER PAlID 0 PLANTSVCAREA- REGULAR 8 1 5 0,0% 8426%
082018 INTRAPARD D PLANT SVCAREA- REGUlAR 3 662 8490 0.1% 6447%
002150 INTRAPMID D PLM(T SIlO AREA- REGULAR 8 2 85 00% 8447%
092000 INTRA PAllID D PLANT BUt AREA-REGULAR 3 55 4049 0.0% 6446%
0003:00 INTILAPARD D PLANT Set AREA- REGULAR 3 I 100 0.0% 6448%
092400 INTRA PAtio D PLANT SIC AREA- REGULAR 3 1 100 0,0% 6446%
092500 INTER PAllID 0 PLANT OVOAREA-REGULAR 3 121 4069 0.0% 8440%
00,2650 INTILAPMID 0 PLANT SVG AREA- REGULAR 8 2 70 0.0% 64.40%
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/ 09:33:00 INTRA PAND 0 PLANT 5VC AREA- REGULAR 3 I 0 00% 64.72%
09:35:00 INTRA P AND 0 PLMTSI43 AREA- REGULAR 3 494 17006 0.1% 64,78%
09:38:00 INTILA PAN0 0 PIflorSyc AREA- REGULAR 3 0 75 0.0% 64.78%
09:40:00 INURAPMDDPLMJ7SAOAREAREGULAR 3 754 19110 0.1% 8410%
09:45:00 INTRAPANO 0 PLASTSVCAREA- REGULAR 3 798 24930 0.1% 94.85%
09:46:00 16070A PMD 0 PLANT Ev AREA- REGULAR 3 2 60 0.0% 64.65%
09:50:00 INTRA P MD 0 PLANT 6VC AREA - REGULAR 3 430 6528 0.0% 65.00%
09:55:00 INTRA PMDO PLMOT5vCAREA, REGULAR 3 411 5829 0.0% 95.05%
10:00:00 INIRA P MD 0 PLANT SVC AREA - REGULAR 3 3.506 92366 0.4% 85.45%
I 9:02:00 INTRA P MD 0 PLANT SW AREA - REGULAR 3 I 10 0.0% 9645%
10:05:00 INTRA PMO 0 PLMTSVC AREA- REGULAR 3 500 9812 0,1% 6511%
19:00:00 llAmA p MOD PLARTSVO AREA- REGULAR 3 I 100 0.0% 65.51%
10:10:00 INTRA P MOo PLANT SW AREA - REGULAR 3 895 02790 9.0% 85.59%
10:15:00 INTRAPM4D 0 PLANTS’htAREA-REGULAR 3 1.219 34234 0.1% 85.73%
00:20:00 l6{TRA PMDOPLNOTSVCAREA- REGULAR 3 903 07695 0.1% 65.82%
00:2109 bRA P MOD PL6,08TSVCAREA- REGULAR 3 I 0 0.0% 85.62%
10:14:00 INTRA PANDO PLM4TSIICAREA. REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 65,82%
90:25:00 INTRA P MOD PLANT SW AREA- REGUlAR 3 400 23584 0.0% 85.87%
19:28:00 llAmA P MD 0 PLANT SW AREA - REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 85.67%
10:20:00 INTRAPMOOPLANTSVCAREAREGULAR 3 I 5 0.0% 95.87%
10:39:09 INTRA P MD 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR 3 2.022 82579 0.2% 88.10%
10:34:00 INTRA P MOD PLfl4TSWAREA REGULAR 3 I 0 0.0% 86.10%
10:35:00 PAlM PMOO PLMTSVCAREA- REGULAR 3 033 2374 0.0% 68.11%
10:38:00 PArKA P MOD PLMTSVOMEA- REGULAR 3 I 0 0.0% 68.11%
10:40:09 ‘bRA P MOD PLMITSVC AREA- REGULAR 3 494 8334 0.1% 88.17%
10:45:00 llAmA P MOD PLN4TSVC,AREA_ REGULAR 3 1.871 40790 0.2% 86.38%
10:50:00 INTRAPMDOPLMOTSVCAREA- REGULAR 3 666 19474 0.1% 66.43%
10:54:00 INTRA P MOO PLANTSV~ AREA- RE~AR 3 I 00 0.0% 08.43%
10:55:00 INTRAPANO 0 PLNOTSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 356 9607 0.0% 6047%
11:00:00 INTRAPMD DPLAJ0TSVCMEA- REGULAR 3 3,558 101255 04% 66.88%
11:05:00 INTKAPMD 0 PLAPATSVCAREA-REGIJLAR 3 553 15790 0.1% 86.94%
11:07:00 INIR.A PMO 0 PLA601’SWAREA~ REGULAR 3 I 500 0.0% 88.94%
01:10:00 INTRA P MOD PLASJTSW AREA- REGULAR 3 541 5334 0.1% 67.00%
10:12:00 llAmA P MOD D PLANT SW ARM- REGULAR 3 I 60 0.0% 87.00%
01:14:00 INTRA P MOD PLMTS’ACAREA- REGULAR 3 1 50 0.0% 67.00%
11:05:00 INTRA PMD 0 PLANT SVCAR0A- REGULAR 3 1.355 48275 0.2% 67.16%
11:16:00 INTRAPMO PLOJITSVCAREA- REGULAR 3 1 50 0.0% 87.06%
11:19:00 INTR.A PASO 0 PLM4TSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 I 60 0.0% 67.16%
61:20:00 NTRA PMO 0 PLN0TSVCASEA- REGULAR 3 1,025 34700 0.0% 87,27%
11:22:90 INTRAPANO D PLMTSVCAREA REGULAR 3 I 25 0.0% 87.27%
11:23:00 NINA PNOD 0 PLA’OT SW AREA- REGULAR 3 I 00 0.0% 67.27%
11:25:00 IN7RAPMD OPLMTSWAREA- REGULAR 3 612 18009 0.0% 87.37%
1127:00 INTRAPAND 0 PLMZTSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 1 70 0.0% 67.37%
01:28:00 INTRAPAS4O 0 PLMOTSVCAREA- REGULAR 3 2 150 0.0% 67.37%
15:29:00 INTRA P MOD PLANT SIC AREA- REGULAR 3 I 05 0.0% 87.37%
11:30:00 INTRA PASO 0 PLMOTSVC AREA - REGUL0R 3 4,223 104672 0.5% 67.05%

7 11:31:00 INTRAPMO 0PLMOTSWAREA-REGULAR 3 3 175 0.0% 87.65%
11:34:00 INTRA P MOD 0 PLASTSYO AREA - REGULAR 3 2 110 0.0% 87,85%
15:35:00 INTRAPMO OPLANTELOAREA- REGULAR 3 076 07964 0.1% 87.95%
11:36:00 INTRA PASO D PL0,NT SW AREA- REGULAR 3 I 0 0.0% 67.05%
11:39:00 1NT36APM0 0 PLAJ4TSYCAREA-REaEAR 3 3 97 0.0% 87.05%
10:40:00 INTRAPM0 DPLN0TSVCAREA- REGULAR 3 5,027 18596 0.1% 68.06%
11:45:00 INTRA P MD 0 PLASTSVC AREA- REGULAR 3 3,296 65747 0,4% 06,44%
11:50:00 INTRAPMOOPLA’OTSVCAREAREGULAR 3 803 02405 0.1% 08.54%
11:52:00 ‘PArKA p MOO PLAS4T SIC AREA- REGULAR 3 I 0 0.0% 68.54%
11:55:00 INTRAPM0D 0 PLAHTSVCAREA-RESJLAR 3 754 15102 0.1% 60.63%
11:56:00 INTRA P AND 0 PLMTSWAREA- REGULAR 3 2 20 0.0% 88.63%
1157:00 llAmA PMOD 0 PLMTSVc AREA- REGULAR 3 I 0 0.0% 68.63%
00:58:00 INTRA P MOD PLANT SVCAREA- RE09RAR 3 4 06 0.0% 68.63%
1050:00 INTRA P NOD 0 PLMZTSVC AREA- REGULAR 3 3 100 0.0% 68.83%
12:00:00 llAmA PMO 0 PLMAT SIC AREA- REGULAR 3 6,907 124367 0.8% 68.40%
1101:00 INTRAPAN0 0 PIMOTSYCAREA- REGULAR 3 5 57 0.0% 69.41%
1102:00 lNl’RA PMAD 0 PLAJI1’SVCAREA-REGRAR 3 1 0 0.0% 6941%
1104:00 INTRAPMO DPLANTSVCAREA- REGULAR 3 0 0 0.0% 8041%
12:05:00 INTRAPM4DOPLMrSVcAREA~REGULAR 3 1,042 16960 0.1% 89.53%
12:06:00 ONTR,PM000PLMTSVCAREAREGULAR 3 2 85 0.0% 60.53%
12:10:00 INTRApA24D DPLAS4TSA’CAJ0EA~ REGULAR 3 1,223 23726 0.2% 68.68%
111100 PArKA P MOO PLANTSVCAREA- REGULAR 3 I 35 0.0% 69.86%
12:15:00 INIRAPMOD PLAI4TSICAREA-REGEJ1AR 3 2,702 50548 0.3% 69.89%
1120:00 bRA P MOD PLISTSVEAREA. REGULAR 3 0,222 22435 0.5% 70.67%
12:23:00 INTMPMOO PLMITS1tAREA-REGULAR 3 1 52 0.0% 70.03%
0224:00 ‘PArKA P MOO PLMArSVCAREA- REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 70.03%
12:25:00 INTOLA PMD 0 PLANTSVCAREA- REGULAR 3 1,347 26966 0.2% 70,28%
02:26:06 PArKA P MOD PLANT Ego AREA- REGULAR 3 I 85 0.0% 70.28%
12:30:00 INTRA P MOOD PLQOTSV0AREA- REGULAR 3 5,202 08024 0.6% 70.87%
12:34:00 04IRA PASO 0 PLANT SIC AREA-REGULAR 3 I II 0.0% 70.87%
02:35:05 INTRAPAND DPIflOTSICAREA REGULAR 3 1,331 24011 0.2% 71.02%
02,40:00 INTRAPNIO 0 PLNJrSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 1,049 16750 0.1% 71.14%
12,45:00 ‘PArKA PANOD PLIJ4TSVCAREA_REGULAR 3 3,045 70148 0.3% 70.49%
1248:00 ‘PArKA p MoD PLQOTSVEAREA- REGULAR 3 I 0 0.0% 71,40%
12,40:00 IPOTRAPM0 0 PLMATSVCAREA- REGULAR 3 I 0 0.0% 71,49%
12:50:00 INTRAPN100PLMTSA’CMEA.REGULAR 3 0,250 23472 0.1% 71.63%
0251:00 INTRAPMOOPLMrSVOAREA.REGULAR 3 1 100 0.0% 71.63%
12:52:00 PArKA P MOO PLANTSWAREA- REosLAR 3 I 0 0.0% 71.63%
125R00 INTRAPNOD 0 PLANISVCAREA-REGULAR 3 004 16134 0.1% 71.74%
13:00:00 ‘PArKA PMO 0 PLISTSVCA.REA. REGULAR 3 5.535 125992 0.6% 7238%
13:05:00 PArKA P MD 0 PLN4TSVCAREA- REaLM 3 1,082 18918 0.1% 7240%
13:06:00 INTRA PASO 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR 3 1 00 0.0% 7140%
13:50:00 INIRAPMOOPLA,00TSICAREA-REGULAR 3 959 17437 0.5% 72.00%
13:11:00 IPATRA P MOD PLANTSICAREA- REGULAR 3 1 1 0.0% 72.60%
13:15:00 INTRAPMOD 0 PL6OTSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 1,632 45083 0.2% 72.78%
13:1720 NINA PMD 0 PLANT SW AREA- REG~AR 3 2 50 0.0% 7176%
13:19:00 INTRRPMD 0 PLASTSVCAREA-RE09.R.AR 3 I 100 0.0% 72.78%
1320:00 IPATRA PMO 0 PLAXTS’4CAREA- REGULAR 3 1,200 33029 0.1% 7292%
13:25:90 PArKA P MOD PLMITSVCAREA- REGULAR 3 757 03930 0.1% 73.00%
13:28:00 INTRAPMD 0 PLNOTSYOAREA-REGULAR 3 2 96 0.0% 73,00%
13:30:00 flORA RAND 0 PLANTSWAREA-RE&RAR 3 3,600 09388 04% 73.41%
03:35:00 IbM P MOD PLASrSYCAREA- REGULAR 3 415 4913 0.0% 7346%
1318:00 ‘PArKA p MOO PLANT S.V AREA- REGULAR 3 1 20 0.0% 7346%
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134000 INTRAPMDDPLMJ1SVCAREA-REGULAR 3 5.047 21170 0,1% 73.50%
13:4100 INTRA P Mb D PLANT SW AREA- REGULAR 3 I 0 00% 73.55%
342:00 INTR,A PMID OPLANT SVCAREA-REGLJLAR 3 1 0 0.0% 73.50%

1345:00 JNTRAPFS4O 0 PLANT WGAREA-REGJLR 3 1.447 41509 02% 73,25%
53,49,00 1N1’RAPMbO DPSfl4TSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 1 75 0,0% 7376%
13:50:00 INTRAPMIDDPLMJTSVCAREA-REOI,nAR 3 1.217 20643 0.1% 73,00%
13:50:00 INTRAPAJIDDPLAIOTSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 1 500 0,0% 73,00%
13,08:00 IN1RAPMO DPLANTSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 035 18401 0.1% 73.05%
13:58:00 IOITRAPMDOPLM4TSVC.4REA-REOULAR 3 3 500 0.0% 73.55%
13:50:00 INTRAPMID DPLN’IT SVCFREA-REGULAR 3 1 76 0,0% 73,08%
14:00:00 INTRAPMIO 0 P5AJIT SVCAREVREGULM 3 4.275 100500 0,0% 7447%
14:0200 INTRAPN4D DPLfl0TSVCAREA-REGULM 3 2 33 0,5% 7447%
14:03:00 INTRAPM4D 0 PLMTSVCAREA’REGULAR 3 3 40 0,0% 74.47%
040000 IOOTRAPMIO DPIAMTSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 1 3 0,0% 74,47%
140500 SNTRAPn0DOPLO,NTSVCAREA.REGLJI,A,R 3 012 50741 0,1% 74,58%
540705 INTRAPARDDPLAJ4TSVCAREA.RE58JL.0R 3 I 10 00% 74.58%
14:10:00 IN1’RAPMIDDPLM4TSVCAREA-REGOEAR 3 1,382 28013 02% 74.72%
14:12,00 INTRApM400PIJITSVCAREA-REaILAR 3 1 0 0.0% 74,72%
14:1405 INTRA P RIo D POflIT SW AREA- REGULAR 3 3 250 0,0% 74,72%
14:1500 INTR.APM400PLMITSVCAREA-REGULM 3 1.540 30560 02% 74,08%
14:1700 INTRAPM000PLMITSVCAREA’REGSJLJR 3 2 05 0.0% 14,55%
142005 INTRAPMID D PLNITSVCAREA-REOULAR 3 l,148 16820 0.1% 75,02%
1423:00 INTRAPMIODPLM0TSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 1 100 00% 75.02%
1425,00 INTRAPMIDDPLMJTSVCAREA-REGLI0AR 8 787 22841 0.1% 75.11%
1408:00 INTRAPA3IDDPLAJ4TSVCAREA-REGUL.AR 3 2 80 0,0% 75.11%
1425,00 INTRAPAS400PLM0TWCAREA.REGULAR 3 1 48 0.0% 75.11%
140000 INTRA P MID 0 PLANT SW AREA- REGULAR 3 3,580 67724 04% 75,52%
140000 INTRAPMID DPLMITSVCPREA-REGULAR 3 I 5 0,0% 75,02%
14:34:00 INTRA PMID DPLM4TSVCMEA-REGUIAR 3 2 545 0,0% 70.52%
04:3800 1N1’RAPNbDDPLMITSVCFREA-RE&ILAR 3 ‘.203 00833 0.1% 75,55%
140000 INTRAPM’ID DPL8NTSVC,MEA.REGULAR 3 2 100 00% 75,55%
14:4005 IN1’RA PMID DPLMJT SVC.AREA-REGIJLM 3 1.874 25095 02% 76,07%
144505 INTRAPM4D D PLANT SVGAREA’ REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 75,57%
14i4400 INTRAPAID 0 PLNIT SVC AREA-REGULAR 3 1 80 0.0% 7537%
14:4500 INTRAPNSDDPLM0TSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 2,400 50501 02% 78,15%
144005 SNTRAPANDDPLMITEVCAREA-RE02JLAR 3 2 521 0,0% 70.15%
14:4000 INTRA P MID 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR 3 3 148 0.0% 76.15%
140500 INTRAPA1IDDPL82JTWCAREA-REGJLAR 3 1.458 24028 02% 7021%
14:5200 INTRAP MID DPLANTSWAREA.REGULAR 3 1 30 0,0% 78,32%
14,0300 INTRA PN4D DPLM0TSWAREA-REG,OLAR 3 1472 28550 02% 7840%
14:5700 IN1’P,APMIDOPLAJITSVCARCA.REQJLM 3 1 85 0,0% 78,40%
14:5000 INTRAPMIDDPLN4TSVGARE,A-REWJLSR 3 2 0 00% 78,40%
15,0000 INTRA PflID OPL504TSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 5,062 111010 0.5% 77.05%
150105 INTRAPMIDDPLAS4TSWAREA.REGUL&R 0 4 180 5,0% 77,06%
1506:00 INTR,APNID D PI,M0’ SVGAREA-R000LAR 3 1,482 ‘7706 02% 7723%
150600 INTRAPMID 0 PLMJT SIC AREA-REGULAR 3 1 15 00% 7723%
150005 INTRAPN400PLfl4TSVCAREA’REGLILAR 3 0 10 5,0% 7723%
15:0900 INTRAPM000PLM4TSVCAREA-5000LAR 3 1 0 0,0% 7723%

7 15:1005 INTItAPAJ400PLnITSVCAREA-REGULAS 3 2,226 3120 03% 7748%
55:5100 SNTRAPN4D DPLAJ4T SYGAREA-R000LAR 3 1 75 0,0% 7745%
15:1500 INTR,APMIDOPLM4TSVCAREA-560U[AR 3 3,175 43843 0.4% 77,04%
152005 INTRAPAJIDDPL004TSWMEA’REGULAR 3 Z355 33600 03% 78.11%
552000 INTRA P MID 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REG~,AR 0 1 0 0,0% 70.11%
1505:00 II4TRAPMIODPLMITSVGAREA-REGULM 3 2,051 38552 02% 7834%
152800 INTRAPM4D 0 PLMITSICAREA-0000LAR 3 2 40 0,0% 7834%
152005 INTRAPM100PL82ATSVCMEA-REGULAR 3 5,200 81770 0,8% 78,94%
15:3106 IIJTRAPN4O 0 PLANT SVCAREA-REGL0LSR 3 2 100 0,0% 70,04%
152200 INTRAPNIDOPLJ4TSVCAREA.REGULAR 3 1 10 0,0% 78,84%
150505 INTRAPN4DOPLM47SVCAREA-REGULAR 3 2,420 23280 03% 7021%
150000 SNTRAPNIDDPLMJTSVCAREA-REGL0LAR 3 1 100 0,0% 7935%
154000 INTRA PM1D DPLANTSVCAREA.REGULAR 3 2,756 0115 0.4% 70,64%
154100 INTRAPM4O DPIfl0T SVC AREA. REGLn.AR 3 0 20 00% 70.54%
154300 INTRAPNID D PLAN1’ SVGAREA-REGULAR 3 1 0 0,0% 70.04%
1545:00 INTRAPMIDDPLM4TSVCMEA’REGJLOR 3 4,537 78520 0,0% 80.15%
1545,00 INTRAPMIOOPLM4TSVCAREA.REGSJLAR 0 5 0 0,0% 80,55%
16.5000 SNTRAPMO DPLMIT SVGAREA’REOLRAR 3 2,047 48273 03% 00,40%
16:5300 INTRAPM4DDPL85ITSVGMEA.REOULSR 3 1 100 0,0% 0045%
15,0505 INTRAPM5DOPLMO’SVCMER-REGULAR 3 Z273 22327 02% 90,71%
15:5005 INTRA PASO DPLMITSVGAREA-REGULAR 3 1 0 00% 80,71%
06:0000 5NTRAPNID D PLANT S~’CAREA-REGULAR 3 0,704 105067 0,0% 0140%
188200 INTR&PANO0PLANTSVCMEA-REGULAR 3 36 75 0,0% 0140%
160405 INTRAPM400PLM4TSAVMEA’REGULAR 3 1 11 00% 8140%
160500 INTRAPASIDO PLARTSgCAREA-RE58JLAR 3 2,580 28053 02% 05.77%
180705 INTRA PASID 0 PLART SW AREA-REGULAR 3 1 0 0,0% 01 .77%
16:0500 INTRA P.5240 OPLASITSVCAREA-R000LAR 3 1 0 00% 01.77%
18:10:00 IN1’RAPMI0DPLMITSVCAREA-RE58JL8R 3 3,130 48328 0.4% 02,13%
10:1000 INTRAPMIDD PLA24TSVCAREA-5EWJLAR 3 1 0 0,0% 8113%
161205 INTRAPN400PL52{TSWAREA-REGOLAR 3 1 0 0.0% 52.13%
58:1300 INTRA PARD DPLMIT SVGMEA.REGULA,5 3 2 85 00% 82.13%
05:1500 INTRAPMODPLAS4TSVCAREA.RE0SJLPR 3 3.871 38452 04% 82,57%
182000 INTRAPASID DPLAN1’SVG AREA-REGULAR 3 2,613 37509 02% 02,85%
160505 INTRA P AND DPLMITSVCFREA-REGULAR 0 2,348 24787 02% 83.12%
160800 INTRAPASID D PLMJT SIC AREA- REGULAR 3 1 0 00% 83.12%
160005 INTRAPMIDDPLMJTSVCMEA.REGULAR 3 5.604 85148 0,8% 8325%
162100 INTRAPASID DPLMIT SVCFREA-REGULAR 5 5 0 02% 5025%
1605,00 INTRAPASID D PL52ITSICAREA.REGULAR 3 2,435 21107 02% 84.03%
l82700 INTRAPN400PLM4TSCPREA-REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 84.03%
184000 INTRA PASOD DPLM4TSVCAREA’REGUtAR 3 2,965 27147 02% 8428%
184100 INTRAPM4D DPIAJ4TSVCFREA-REGULAR 3 2 0 00% 84,36%
1545,00 I%TRAPM400PLPJ4TSVGARCA-REGL5AR 3 4,801 78038 0,5% 04,05%
184800 INTRAPMDDPLANTSVCAREA-REWJLAR 3 I 20 0,0% 84,01%
160500 INTRA PM4D DPL52ITSWAREA-REGULAR 5 Z817 40005 03% 5534%
0632:00 IN1’RAPASbD 0 [15211 SVCAREA.REOL0LAR 3 5 70 00% 8524%
185500 INTRAPMDDPLFt4TSVCMEA.REGtLN0 3 2,880. 37147 03% 58.58%
16,0005 ‘mRApnloopLn4TsvcMeA.00000M 3 1 05 0,5% 0550%
16,0000 INTRAPAJID DPLMIT SW AREA-REGULAR 3 1 45 0,0% 85,56%
1700,00 INTRAPANDDPLM4TS9VAREA.REaJLAR 3 5,602 106500 03% 0821%
170200 INTRA PM4D DPLfl0TSVGAREA-REGULAR 3 2 175 0,0% 8621%
170305 INTRAPASID DPLMOT SVGAREA-REGIR,AR 3 2 115 0.0% 8825%
170400 IMTRAPM4D 0 PLM4TSqOAREA-RE58,LAR 3 1 50 00% 0621%
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070503 INTRAPANO 0 PLAMTSVCAR!_A- REGULAR 3 2.653 26668 0.3% E6.6l%
171750 IMYRA PAlO DPLANTSQCAREA-REGULAR 3 2 135 0.0% 66,51%
171010 MYRA P AND 0 PL’JITSVC AREA- REGULAR 3 I 05 0.0% 00,02%
170500 IMYRAPANO 0 PLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR 3 1 100 0.0% 06.62%
17:1050 Irn’RApM400pL4rsVC.REA-REGULM 3 3.335 52000 0,4% 06.00%
17:13:03 OLTRAPANDDPLMOTSVCAREA-RE00JLAR 3 2 60 0.0% 06.60%

7:16:00 INTRAP.c40 DPLARTSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 4.067 05070 0.5% 0756%
17:17:00 INTRAPANOD PLMATSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 I 0 00% 07.25%
17:10:00 3ITRAP AND 0 PLAJITSVC AREA- REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 07.28%
17:1010 INTRAPAND 0 PLART SVC AREA- REGIJLM0 3 1 5 0.0% 8758%
1720:00 IMYRAPANDDPLfl6TSVCAREA.REGULAR 3 Z406 20006 00% 07.04%
172110 IMTRAPANOOPLAJITS/CAREA-REGUL,AR 3 42 0 0,0% 87.04%
0724:00 INTRA P AND 0 PlANT SVG AREA- REGULAR 3 1 0 00% 07.04%
172500 INTRAPAND 0 PLANTSVC AREA-REGLLAR 3 1,022 20407 0.2% 07.06%
1727:00 IITRAPAND 0 PLAIT SVC AREA- REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 87,05%
0720:00 MYRA PAND 0 P6fl0T33/C*REA- RE00AAR 3 3 09 00% 07.06%
1100:00 [MYRA PAlO 0 PLANT S~C AREA- REGRAR 3 I 00 01% 8725%
17:30:00 MY RA PROD 0 PLAIT SVCAREA- REGULAR 3 4456 113105 0.5% 00.38%
17:3100 INTRA PROD 0 PLANT SVCAREA-800WAR 3 3 005 00% 00.06%
1702:00 [MYRA P AND 0 PLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR 3 2 200 0,0% 00.30%
170310 MYRA PROD D PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 00.35%
170510 MYRA PAND 0 PLAIT SMCAREA-REa6AR 3 1.370 22086 02% 08.52%
170810 [%TRAPAND 0 PLANT S~C AREA-REGULAR 3 1 0 0,0% 06.52%
110010 IMTRAPRJD 0 PLANT S~t AREA- REGULAR 3 1 0 0,0% 80,52%
17.4010 [NTRAPANDDPLANTSVCAREA.REGULAR 3 1.201 20770 0.1% 06.05%
17:4110 MYRA P.02400 PLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR 3 2 0 0.0% 06.60%
174300 MYRA PAND 0 PLANT SYCAREA-REGUOR 3 I 0 0,0% 06.06%
17.4610 MYRAPANDDPLANTSJCAREA-REGULAR S 2,580 73220 02% 00,06%
07.4610 MYRA PROD 0 PIflOTSVCAREA- REGULAR 3 1 00 0.0% 8026%
110010 INTRA P AND 0 PLANT SVG AREA-REGULAR 3 1023 , 27420 0.1% 06.07%
171603 [MYRA P.02400 PLANT SVCAREA- REGILAR 3 52 1073 00% 60,00%
17:5510 IMTRAPANODPLARTOVCAREA-REGLLAR 3 030 15003 0,1% 00.17%
118010 INTRA P AND 0 PLANT SVGAREA- REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 60.17%
170710 EETRAPANDO PL,A11TSVCAREA~REGULAR 0 1 0 00% 06.17%
180000 INTRAPRODDPLM8TSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 2,611 112730 02% 00,40%
10:0110 INTRAPAND 0 PLMAT SI/C AREA-REGULAR 3 4 300 0,0% 6040%
100010 INTRA PROD 0 PLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR 3 I 0 0,0% 0040%
101600 INTRA P AND 0 PLAIT SI/CAREA-REaILAR 3 910 11250 0.1% 60,00%
10,0000 MYRA P AND 0 PLANT SVCAREA- REG.LAR 3 1 0 0,0% 06.60%
1607:00 INTRAPRODDPEM0TSVCAREAREGULAR 3 I 50 0,0% 80.60%
100000 MYRA P AND 0 PLANTSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 I . 20 0.0% 00.60%
101010 [NTRAPANDD PLANTSVCAREA-REGa~ 0 1 0 0.0% 00.00%
10:1010 INTRAPANDDPLMOTSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 023 25403 0.1% 00.70%
10:1100 INTRA P AND 0 PL074TSVCAREA- REGULAR 3 I 0 0.0% 0920%
10:1480 OOTRA P AND 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR 3 2 0 0.0% 00.70%
10:1500 IMYRAPANDDPLMTSVCAREAREGULAR 3 1.358 60100 02% 00,86%
10:1010 INTRA PAND 0 PLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR 3 4 40 0,0% 00.06%
18:1 010 E(TRAPAND 0 PLMOTSVCAREA-REaLAR 3 2 15 0.0% 00,06%

180010 MYRA PROD DPLflIT SI/CAREA- REGULAR 3 600 25725 0.1% 69.64%
180580 IMTRAPANDDPLA,NTEVCANEA.REGI,AAN 3 730 27514 0.1% 00.02%
1000.00 INTRAPAND 0 PLAIT SVC AREA- REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 00,02%
102010 INTRA PANO 0 PL%41’SVCANEA- REGI.0AR 3 I ¶00 00% 00.02%
100080 MYRA P AND 0 PLANTSVCAREA- REGULAR 3 2,360 117157 02% 0020%
180110 INTRAPAND 0 PLM4TSVCAREA-REGLLAR 3 3 200 01% 9020%
1004:00 INTRA PROD 0 PLAIT SVCAREA- REGULAR 3 I 07 00% 00,20%
100510 MYRA PAlO 0 PL0NTSVCAREA- REGUlAR 3 834 32500 0.1% 00.38%
100810 IMYRAPAND 0 PLM4TSVCAREA-000ULAR 3 1 21 0.0% 8028%
180700 INTRAPARD 0 PLAIT SVCAREA-REGIAAR 3 1 100 0.0% 002814
100910 MYRA PAND 0 PLANT SI/C AREA- REGIJLAR 3 1 16 0.014 0050%
10.4010 INTRAPAND 0 PLNTSI/CAREA-REGIJLAR 3 1204 40065 0.1% 6010%
18:41:00 INTRA PAND DPLMTSI/CAREA- REGULAR 3 2 54 0.0% 00.53%
1843,00 9(TRAPAND 0 PLAIT SVG AREA- REGULAR 3 I 73 0,0% 00,03%
10,4400 INTRA PAID 0 PLANTSVCAREA- REGULAR 3 3 107 0,0% 9153%
10,4500 INTRA PAND 0 PLANT SI/C AREA- REGUlAR 3 2.054 70002 02% 80.77%
104000 INTRAPANO DPLANTSVCAREA-REGULJR 3 44 3015 0,0% 00,77%
104000 [NTRAPAND D PLAITSVCAREA-REaRAR 3 3 40 0,0% 00.77%
104900 MYRA PAND 0 PLANT SI/CAREA- REGULAR 5 I 0 0,0% 00.77%
1000,00 IMYRAPAND 0 PLAIT SI/C AREA-REGUlAR 3 000 44080 0,1% 00,88%
105100 IMYRAPAIID D PL.NTSVGAREA-REGULAR 3 2 40 0,0% 60.60%
180310 MYRA P.01400 PLANT SvCAREA- RE0~AR 3 1 110 0.0% 00.60%
100400 MYRA P AND 0 PLANT SI/C AREA- REGULAR 3 2 0 0.0% 0918%
108010 IMTRAPANDDPLANTSI/CAREA-RS&RAR 3 013 25821 0.1% 50,06%
100810 INTRA PROD 0 PLANT SVCAREA- REGULAR 3 3 205 0.0% 06.86%
105710 IMYRAPAJ4O 0 PLANTSVCAREA-REGLRAR 3 1 100 0.0% 60.00%
100010 ENTRA PROD D PLANT S’SC AREA- REGULAR 3 1 80 0,0% 92.88%
100910 MYRA PAND D PLAIT SVC AREA. RE&RAR 3 2 45 0.0% 0018%
1910,00 IMTRAPANDDPLANTSVCAREA-REGULOR 3 3.133 130722 0,4% 01.33%
100100 9OTRAPAND 0 PL07ITSUCAREA-REG0AAR 3 6 127 0.0% 8133%
101210 MYRA PANO D PLM4TSVCAREA- REGUlAR 3 1 80 0.5% 01.03%
101300 MYRA PAND 0 PLANTEVCAREA-REGUI.AR 3 I 100 0.0% 0123%
190510 IMYRAPANDDPLAI4TSVCAREA,REGULAR 3 1.140 46824 0.1% 0145%
191810 LITRAPAND 0 PLAIT SVCAREA- REGL0AR 3 4 225 0,0% 81,40%
10:1000 MYRA PROD 0 PLAIT SVCAREA- REGULAR 3 1,300 58570 0.1% 01,81%
10:1300 I6OTRAPANDDPLANTSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 2 147 0.0% 01,61%
10:1410 INTRA P ANO 0 PLAIT SVC AREA- REGULAR 3 2 6 0,0% 01.61%
10:1500 MYRA PROD D PLANTSVCAREA- REGULAR 3 2.200 07876 05% 01,07%
19:1610 IMTRAPANDDPLANTSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 2 02 00% 00.07%
10:1 000 MYRA PROD 0 PLAIT SI/C AREA- REGULAR 3 2 200 0,0% 01,07%
19:1000 IMYRA PAND 0 PLAIT SI/CARLA- REGULAR 3 4 110 0.0% 9107%
192010 IMYRAPANO 0 PLAITSVCARE.A-REGUAR 3 1411 43728 01% 92,02%
1821 :00 INTRAPAND 0 PL6NTS’VCAREA_REGIAAR 3 1 0 0.0% 02,03%
182300 INTRA PROD 0 PLANT SI/C AREA- REGULAR 3 1 0 0,0% 02.03%
102410 IMYRAPAND D PLANT SVC AREA- REGUlAR 3 0 100 0,0% 02,03%
102500 INTRAPANDDPIANTSVCFREA-RE&OAR 3 900 36824 0.1% 0114%
102500 INTRA PAlO 0 PLANTSVCAREA- REGULAR 3 3 101 0.0% 02,14%
100710 MYRA PAND 0 PLAIT SI/C AREA- REGULAR 3 1 0 DM4 0114%
192000 INTRA PAID 0 PLANTSVCAREA- REGULAR 3 2 0 00% 92.14%
100000 II4TRA PAND 0 PLANT SI/C AREA- REGULAR 3 3.031 127746 02% 62.40%
190110 IMYRAPAND 0 PLANT S4CAREA- REGULAR 3 3 224 0,0% 0148%
102200 INTRAPAND 0 PLANTSVCAREA-RE&AAR 3 1 20 0.0% 02,40%
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I 00300 INTRA P MID 0 pLMIr SVC AREA- REGULAR 3 2 13 0.0% 02.40%
19:34:00 IISRAPMIDDPLAJ4TSVCAREA.REGULAR 3 3 30 0,0% 92,48%
10:35:00 NrRA PAJ4D 0 PLMOT aVG AREA-REGULAR 3 1,102 34017 0.1% 92,01%
192030 INTPAPNOO 0 PLNOTSgCAREA.REGUL.AR 3 I 77 0.0% 92,81%
19:37;00 INTRAPMID DPLANrSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 105 0.0% 02.61%
180950 IOOTRA PMID 0 PLANT aVG AREA- REGULAR I 0 0.0% 02,61%
19.40:00 INTRAPM4D 0 PLANT SVG AXEA-REGIJLAR 3 1,349 54724 0,1% 92,70%
19.41:00 INTRAPM4D DPLMOTSVGAREA-R000LAR 3 1 100 0,0% 82.70%
194200 INTRA PMID D PLANT aVG AREA-REGULAR 3 I 0 0.0% 9226%
194430 INTRA PMID 0 PLANT SVG AREA-REGULAR 3 1 50 0,0% 92,76%
10:45:00 INTRA PFSOD D PLANTSVCAREA-RE&ILAR 3 lilt 09434 02% 03,00%
194030 INlRAPMID 0 PLANT SVG.AREA- REGULAR 3 3 100 0.0% 93,00%
10.47:00 INTRA P MID 0 PLANT aVG AREA- REGULAR 5 1 0 0,0% 93,00%
1940.00 INTRA PMID D PLANT SVCAREA.REGULOR 3 2 00 0,0% 93.00%
19:930 INTRA PMID D PLAOOTStVAREA-REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 93,00%
191050 INTRAPM4D DPLQITSVCAREA-R0GJLAR 3 1,000 41092 0.1% 03,12%
1931:00 INTRAPN4D 0 PLANT aVG AREA- REGULAR 3 I 0 0,0% 93.12%
195390 INTRAPMID DPL,MITSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 044 20335 0.0% 93,22%
195750 INTRA P MID 0 PLANT SVG AREA- REGULAR 3 3 130 0,0% 93,22%
1952.00 INTRA PARD DPLflOT WGAREA-REGULAR 3 3 100 0.0% 9321%
195950 INTRA PP.0100 PL0N1OVGA.REA-REGULAR 3 2 170 0,0% 93,22%
20:00:00 INTRA PP.0100 PLflOTSVCAREA”REGULAR 3 Z373 109823 03% 9349%
203135 INTRAPM4D D PLANT LyGMIEA-REGISLAR 3 3 15 0.0% 93.49%
20:02:00 INTRA PM40 D PLP~4T SVG AREA-REGULAR 3 1 100 0,0% 93.40%
20:0330 INTRA PP.0100 PLANT SVGAR€A-REGULAR 3 3 190 0.0% 9349%
200050 INTRA PMID D PL9NTSVGAREA-REGULAR 3 1 0 0,0% 93.49%
2035.00 I9JTRAPA.0400PLAIOTSqGAREA-REQULAR 3 701 31200 0.1% 9557%
203730 INTRA PN00 DPLANT SVC AREA-REGULAR 3 3 25 0.0% 03.07%
203000 INTRA PP.010 D PLA.0JT SVG AREA-REGULAR 3 4 0 0.0% 93,07%
20:10:00 IN1RAPAI400PLMITSVGAREA-REGULAR 3 1.350 03090 0.2% 9323%
20:01:00 II4TRAPM100PLMITSVGAREA.REGULAR 3 2 90 0.0% 9323%
20:13:00 INTRA PP.040 0 PLAN1 SW AREA- REGuLAR 3 1 6 0,0% 93,73%
20:14,00 INTRAPN40 0 PLAIOT LUG AREA-REGULAR 3 3 90 0.0% 03,73%
20:1030 INTRA PP.0000 PLM0TWCAREA- REGULAR 3 0,676 87239 02% 93.02%
20:1635 INTRA P PAlO D PLANT SW AREA- REGULAR 3 2 100 0,0% 93,92%
20:0735 INTRA LAND D PLM0TSVG.AREA-REGULAR 3 1 0 0,0% 93.02%
2020:00 INTRA PM4D 0 PLNIT SUG AREA- REGULAR 3 942 40588 0.1% 04,03%
200235 INTRAPAND 0 PLANT Lye AREA-REGULAR 3 0 40 0,0% 94,03%
102535 INTRA PP.010 D PLANT SVCAREA-REGLJL6R 3 709 41430 0.1% 94.11%
202735 INTRA PMID 0 PLANTSVGAREA-REGULAR 3 2 195 0,0% 9411%
202035 INTRAPAIOD 0 PLMOTSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 I 100 0.0% 94.11%
202935 INTRA LAND 0 PLM4TSWAREA-REaQAR 3 I 0 0,9% 94.11%
20:3000 INTRAPAJ4D DPLMA1SVGAREA-REGULAR 3 Z083 109716 0,3% 9441%
20:3135 INTR.A PAtIO 0 P041ST SVCAREA-REGULAR 5 2 0 0,0% E4AI%
100335 INTRA PAtIO 0 PLANT LUG AREA- REGULAR 3 1 5 0,0% 94.41%
200535 INTRA PAtIO 0 PLMSTSVCAR0A- REGULAR 3 597 19513 0.1% 94,40%
200035 urEA PP.0400 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR 3 1 0 0,0% 94A9%
20:3935 INTRA P MID 0 PLANT LUG AREA- REGULAR 3 1 90 0,0% 9448%

2040:00 INTRA PP.0100 PLNITSVGAREA- REGULAR 3 719 37114 0,1% 94,58%
204335 INTRA LAND 0 PLANT &VGAREA-REGULAR 3 2 125 00% 94,50%
204530 INTRA PARD 0 PLAIST SW AREA- REGULAR 3 1522 73040 02% 94,74%

S 20.4035 INTP,A PAtIO 0 PLAtEr LUG AREA- REGULAR 3 2 200 0,0% 04,74%
204730 INTRA PPAID 0 PLANT SVG AREA-REGULAR 3 I 100 03% 9424%
204030 0N1RA PAtIO 0 PLANTSVGAREA- REGULAR 3 1 100 0,0% 94.74%
2050,00 INTRA PP.050 D PLMOTSVGAREA- REGULAR 3 449 19694 0.1% 94.79%
203050 INTRA PAND 0 PLPJIT SVGAREA-IOLOULAR 3 2 145 0,0% 94.70%
205430 INTRA PAtIO 0 PLANT SVG AREA- REGULAR 3 I 0 0,9% 94,79%
20:5535 INTER PP.0400 PLMOTEVOAREA- REGULAR 3 816 30905 0.1% 94,98%
205650 INTRA PAtIO D PLANT SVGAREA-REGULAR 3 1 20 0.0% 94,90%
205730 INTRA PMID D PLANTSWAREA- REGULAR 3 2 105 0,0% 94,90%
200030 INTER PAtIO D PLANT LUGAREA-REGuJLAR 1 2 50 0,0% 94.00%
205530 INTRA PP.0100 PLANT SW AREA- REGULAR 2 1 100 00% 84.98%
213030 INTRAPM4D 0 PLANT SW AREA- REGUlAR 3 IcOlS 140270 0.3% 9620%
213135 INTRA PP.000 D PIJJ4T LUGAREA-REGULAR 3 3 105 0.0% 9520%
21 :0200 INTRA PP.0100 PLANT SW AREA-REGULAR 3 3 200 0,0% 9520%
20:0330 INTRA PP.0400 PLAtO SVGAREA- REGULAR 3 1 0 0,0% 9920%
2030:00 IN1RAPPA4DD PLMITSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 2 140 0,0% 9520%
213550 INTRAPMID DPLANTSVGAREA-REGIJLAR 3 507 07694 0.1% 9520%
21:0630 INTRAPAND 0 PLM4T SW AREA- REGLR,AR 3 3 185 00% 95,28%
20:0730 INTRA PAtIO 0 PLANTSWAREA- REGuLAR 3 2 110 0.0% 9526%
213550 INTRAPARD DPLAJ4T5VGAREA.REGULAR 3 1 100 00% 9524%
213530 INTRAPAI4D 0 PLANT SUG AREA- REGULAR 3 12 100 0,0% 9520%
21:1050 INTRA PP.040 D PLANT SVGAREA-REGULAR 5 543 51156 0,1% 95,33%
21:12,00 INTRA PP.0400 PLANT SW AREA- REGULAR 2 2 200 0,0% 85,33%
21:1330 INTRAPAJ0DOPLMTSVGAREA-REGULAR 3 I 9 0,9% 9033%
21:1550 IN1EAPN400PLMITEVGAREAREGULAR 3 1344 5’37l 0.2% 95,40%
21:1030 INTRA PAtIO D PLANTSVGAREA-REGULMR 3 4 200 0.0% 9540%
212030 IN1RA PAtIO D PLRT SVG AREA- REGULAR 3 629 38988 0.1% 95,50%
213032 INTER PMID DPI,ANT EVGAREA-REGIJLAR 3 14 100 0,0% 9510%
212530 INTRA PMID 0 PLANt S’ACAREA- REGULAR 3 917 17972 0,1% 95,82%
21 2830 INTRAPM4D 0 PLANT SVG AREA- REGULAR 3 2 192 0,0% 95,02%
262750 00 RA PAtIO 0 PLANT EVOAREA- REGULAR 3 2 200 00% 95.02%
2122:00 INTRA PAtIO 0 P1)1ST SVCAREA-REGULAR 3 1 100 0,0% 95,62%
210035 rOSTRA PAtIO 0 PLA,UT SW AREA- REGULAR 3 2338 106480 02% 95,85%
21:31:00 INTRA P MID 0 PLANT LUG AREA. REGULAR 3 9 409 0,0% 95,85%
21:3230 INTRA PARD D PLRITSWPREA- REGULAR 3 I 0 0.0% 9525%
20:3350 INTER PAtIO D PLN1T SW AREA- REGULAR 3 2 50 0,0% 90,99%
212t00 INTER PMIO 0 PLANT SVGAREA- RE&0AR 3 4 255 0.0% 95.00%
210530 INTRAPARD 0 PLMITSeCPREA-REGULAR 3 481 22900 0.1% 95.91%
20:3630 INTER PMID 0 PLMOTSUVAREA- REGULAR 2 2 140 0,0% 00,80%
2100:00 INTRA PAtIO 0 PLMITSLCAREA- REGUlAR 3 1 100 05% 95,96%
210950 INIRA PARD 0 PLANT SUG AREA-REGULAR 3 1 100 0.0% 95,81%
214030 INTRA P MID 0 PLANT SW AREA- REGULAR 3 700 20960 0.1% 9550%
2142:00 INTRAPMDDPLAI0TSVCMIEA.REGLLAR 2 2 lEO 0.0% 9529%
204335 INTRA PARD 0 PLANT SVCAREA-REGTLAR 3 1 00 0.0% 95,00%
214430 ONTRAPARD D PLANT SW AREA. REGULAR 3 2 90 0,0% 95,89%
214550 INTRAPPS400PLAJ4TSVGAREA-REGULAR 3 1,835 84R51 02% 90.17%
214830 INTRA P MID D PLMI1 SVG AREA. REGULAR 3 1 00 0.0% 96.17%
215030 INTRA PAtIO 0 PLMOT S’JG AREA- REGULAR 3 754 40873 0,1% 9028%
215150 INTER PAtIO D PLANTSVGAREA- R0&R,AR 3 1 0 0,0% 0828%

‘N
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7 2152:00 INTRA P MOD 0 PLMIT aVG AREA- REGIJL5.R 3 I 100 0.0% 08.20%
2I5~O0 INTRA PMIO D PL~447 EVCAREA- REGULAR 3 1 so 0.0% 8828%
21:5400 INTRAPMID 0 PLfl8TSVGAREA- REGULAR 3 i a 0,0% 9825%
215550 INTRApARD 0 PLMITSVCAREA-REGULOR 3 671 10443 0.1% 8624%
21:5800 INTRAPMIDDPLMJTSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 4 365 0.0% 06.34%
210700 INTRAPMIDDPLMOTaVCAREA-REGULAR 3 I 0 0.0% 9604%
220000 INTRAPMIODPLMITSVCAREA-000ULAR 2.692 038131 02% 80,63%
22:0000 INTR,APM400PL63ITSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 4 400 0.0% 80.63%
22:02:00 NTRAPMIDDPLAYTSVCAREA-REGULAR 8 3 273 00% 06.63%
22:0300 INTRAP MIOD PLM8T SVGAREA- REGULAR 3 I 06 0,0% 06,63%
220400 INTRAPMIO D PLMJTSVCAREA- REGULAR 3 I 100 00% 96,63%
2206,00 INTRA PW4D 0 PLANTSVCAREA-REGI.GAR 3 585 10623 0.1% 96.70%
220050 INTRAPAS4DDPLMITSVGAREA-REGULAR 3 2 46 0.0% 063016
32:00,00 INTRAPM400PLANTSVCAREA-REGLOLAR 3 732 34537 0.1% 96,16%
22:1100 INTRAPMID 0 PLA4TSVCAREA-REGUL9R 3 2 ¶06 00% 06,70%
23:1250 INTRAPMIO 0 PLAJ8T aVG AREA-REGULAR 2 0 0.0% 96,79%
22:1300 INTRA pARD 0 PL,ANTSvOAREA-REG0JLAR 3 2 0 0.0% 06.70%
22:1500 INTRAPMIODPLMITSVCAREA-REGIJLAR 3 1000 45021 0.1% 9600%
22:16:03 INTRAPA,NDOPLANTSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 06,01%
22:17:00 INTR.APM400PL63ITSVGAREA-000ULAR 3 2 100 0,0% 9601%
22:1000 INTRAPMIDDPLAMTSVCAREA-REGUL9R 3 2 0 0.0% 96.01%
220000 INTRAP MID 0 PLANT 00/CAREA-REGULAR 3 709 21433 0.1% 06,96%
222080 INTRAPARD DPLM4T aVCAREA- REGULAR 3 2 5 00% 0600%
722300 INTRA PM4D 0 PL5I4TSVCMEA-REGaAR 3 I 0 0,0% 96,981’
322480 INTRAPAI4D 0 PLRIT OVC AREA- REGULAR 8 I 100 0,0% 0609%
322500 INTRA PM6D 0 PLAJ4T SVC AREA-REGULAR 3 677 3789? 0.1% 97,06%
2226:00 INTRA PMIO D PLAR1’ SVC AREA- REGUlAR 3 2 75 0,0% 07,06%
222750 INTRAPMIDD PLQITSVG AREA- REGULAR 3 I 5 0.0% 9736%
222000 INTRAPM4D 0 PLNITSVCAREA- REGULAR 1 3 110 0,0% 97.06%
222900 ONTRA PMID D PLMIT aVG AREA-REGULAR 3 3 200 0,0% 0L07%
2200:00 INTRAPNID D PLMETSVGAREA-REGU0AR 3 Z940 101665 0.3% 0740%
2201:00 INTRAPMIDDPLANTSVGAREA-REGULAR 3 1 0 00% 0740%
220200 INTRA PM4O 0 PLMIT aVG AREA- REGULAR 3 2 0 0.0% 0740%
222500 IITRAPM400PL9t(TSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 605 31003 0,1% 0747%
222900 INTRAPARO 0 PIfl8T SVG AREA-REGULAR 2 1 20 0,0% 0747%
220700 ISRA P MID 0 PLANT aVG AREA- REGULAR 3 1 100 00% 9747%
220000 INTRAP.N40 0 P04047 SUC AREA- REGULAR 3 I 0 00% 0747%
32:3000 NTRAPA4D 0 P11117 aVG AREA- REGULAR 3 I 07 0.0% 0747%
22:40.00 INTRA P MID 0 PLAJITSVG AREA-REGULAR 3 037 60048 0.1% 8708%
224000 INTRAPMIDD PLMITSVGAREA-REGIJLAR 3 1 30 0.0% 0720%
22:4400 INTRAPMID 0 PLAO4TSVCAREA- REGULAR 3 I 10 00% 0750%
224500 ?NTRAPMIDOPLMITSVCAREA-RE0ULAR 3 1.107 62802 0.0% 97.71%
2248:00 INTRAP MID D PLfl8TSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 3 110 0.0% 87.71%
224800 INTRAPM4D 0 PLR’0TSVGAREA-REGULAR 3 3 130 0.0% 97,70%
2240:0? INTRAPANDO PLAJITSvGAREA-REGULAR 3 I CI 0.0% 97.70%
2200:00 INTRA P MOOD PLTSVCAREA-000ULAR 3 600 27190 0.0% 87.78%
225380 INTRAPARD 0 PL408TSVGAREA-REGULAR 3 2 90 0.0% 67.79%
72:5400 INTRAPARD 0 PLM8T EVC AREA-REGULAR 3 1 30 0880 07.76%

/‘ 22,5500 INTRAP MID D PLM4TSVCAREA-REGUL&R 3 807 36921 0.1% 97,08%
225750 INTRAPMI0 0 PLMJTEVCAREA-REGULAR 3 2 40 0,0% 87,85%
2250,00 FlORA P1140 D PLMITWGAREA- REGULAR 3 8 240 0,0% 0700%

7 230000 FlORA P11400 PLM4TSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 4.120 207934 00% 0802%
23:0100 INTRAPNID D PLMITSVGAREA-REGULAR 2 0 367 00% 9002%
2300:00 INTRA PAND 0 PLM8T SVC AREA-REGULAR 3 4 200 0,0% 0002%
23:04:00 INTRA PMID 0 PLAJ4TSVCAREA- REGULAR 8 2 10 0,0% 0002%
230800 INTRA P MID D PLNITSVCAREA-REGULAR 3 800 30141 0.0% 0008%
23:0050 INTEAPA0100PLARTSVGAREA-REGULAR 3 1 100 0,0% 0800%
230700 E4TRA P MID 0 PLANT aVG AREA- REGULAR 3 2 30 0,0% 80,30%
210000 INTRA P MID 0 PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR 3 2 123 0.0% 0000%
220900 INTRAPMIOD PLANT SVC AREA-REGULAR 3 2 60 0,0% 6800%
23:10:00 INTRAPMIDDPLAI4TSVGAREA-REGULAR 3 0.113 51579 0.1% 00,01%
23:1 2:00 INTRA P1100 D PLANT aVG AREA-REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 9051%
23:0300 INTRAPMODDPLM4TSI/CAREA-REGULAR 3 I 100 0.0% 0059%
23:1400 INTMPN4D 0 PL1141SVGAREA- REGULAR 3 1 100 0.0% 06.51%
23:1500 INTRA P MID D PLM8T SVG AREA- REGULAR 3 ZG03 006013 02% 90,74%
23:1000 INTRAPAJ400PLANT3VGAREA-REGLN,AR 3 1 0 0,0% 8824%
232000 INTEAPM400PLM6TSVGAREA-REGULAR 3 957 40220 0.1% 00,85%
282100 INTRA PMID D PLMIT aVG AREA- REGULAR 3 1 0 0.0% 80,06%
232300 FlORA P MID D PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR 3 1 0 0,0% 00,80%
2324:00 INTRAPARD 0 PLANT SVG AREA-REGULAR 3 3 1 0,0% 0885%
232650 INTRAPM400PLM(TSVCAREA-REGLLAR 3 726 34014 0.1% 5894%
282600 014TRA P NOD 0 PLMIT aVG AREA- REGULAR 3 4 0 0.0% 80,04%
232700 INTRAPMIDD PLANT SVG AREA- REGULAR 3 1 30 0,0% 0684%
2329,00 INTEAPARD 0 PLM0TSVG AREA- REGULAR 3 2 0 0,0% 00,84%
211000 INIRA P MID D PLMIT SVC AREA- REGULAR 3 3,380 170755 0,4% 0922%
232000 INTRA P1040 D PL000TSVGAREA-REGULAR 3 0 0 0.0% 0032%
23:3200 INTRAPMIDD PLANT SVC AREA-RCGLGAR 3 2 0 0.0% 6902%
232000 INTRA P11000 PLN8T&gG AREA- REGULAR 3 I 75 0,0% 9822%
230400 INTRA P MID D PLM8T aVG AREA- REGULAR 3 2 45 0,0% 9902%
231R00 FlORA P MID D PLANT SVC AREA- REGULAR 2 811 26187 0,1% 0909%
2306:00 INTRAPA.0400 PLAIT SVC AREA-REGULAR 3 I 90 0,0% 0909%
280000 FlORA P MID 0 PLMIT SOC AREA- REGULAR 3 2 140 0,0% 8000%
230000 ONTRA PMID 0 PLM4TSIICAREA- REGULAR 3 I 100 0,0% 0900%
2314000 INTEAPMID D PLANTSVCAREA-R000LAR 3 1.005 40530 0.1% 8951%
234100 FlORA P10400 PLASITSVCAREA- REGULAR 3 I 80 0,0% 0001%
2314200 INTRA PMIO D PLANTSVGAREA-REGULAR 3 1 100 0.0% 0050%
234650 INTRAPMIDD PL406TSVCAREA-RE0ORAR 3 2357 123847 02% 90,74%
2348:00 INTEAPMID 0 PLANT aVG AREA-REGULAR 3 I 100 0,0% 89.74%
284700 INTRAPMID 0 PLMITSOG AREA-REGULAR 3 2 200 0.0% 9034%
214000 0NTRA P11100 PLANTSVCAREA-REGULAR 8 1 100 08% 9034%
fl5L00 INTEAPMID 0 PL~NT5VCAREA-REG0AAR 3 1250 50908 0.1% 08.81%
23:5100 INTRAPM4D D P04017 SOC AREA- REGUlAR 3 5 lOG 0,0% 8920%
220200 ONTRAPAND 0 PLNATSi/G AREA- REGULAR 3 2 114 0,0% 8030%
210300 INTRA P11100 PLMTSVCMEA-REGULAR 8 8 200 0,0% 0800%
239400 FlORA P MID D PLANT SOC AREA. REGULAR 8 1 40 00% 0020%
235000 IPITEAPM4D 0 PL638TSVCAREA-REGLFLAR 3 820 40744 0.1% 90,90%
230680 INTRA PMID 0 PLANt SVC AREA-REGULAR 8 2 006 0,0% 0900%
235700 INTEAPNOD D PLANT SOC AREA-REGULAR 3 2 20 0,0% 8926%
238600 IITRAPAND D PL11OTSOC AREA-REGULAR 3 3 300 0,0% 8988%
235000 IN110A PMID D PLMITSOCAREA-REGULOR 3 201 9210 0.0% 00000%

N

Page 1
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RESPONSE OF POSTAL SERVICE WITNESS GROSSMANN
TO CHAIRMAN’S INFORMATION REQUEST NO. 4

Question 8

Witness Neri indicates that some street-addressed mail will be dispatched to
delivery units early on Saturdays to utilize existing transportation capabilities.
USPS-T-4 at 9. Without regard to whether five-day delivery is adopted, does the
Postal Service intend to reduce its existing transportation capacities over time to
remove the excess capacity created by recent volume declines? If so, please
explain how those planned reductions in capacity will interact with these plans. If
not, please explain.

RESPONSE:

The Postal Service continually evaluates its transportation capacities over

time to identify opportunity to reduce excess capacity and eliminate costs. Based

on the recent volume declines, the Postal Service has reduced an

unprecedented amount of transportation throughout the network. This reduction

( is not always commensurate with the decline in volumes, however. For any

route, reductions may eventually reach the point where only one truck unit is

used, but service needs may constrain the Postal Service’s ability to consolidate

that final trip with another route’s transportation. Therefore, the Postal Service is

not always able eliminate a given leg of transportation, notwithstanding low

volume. As an alternative to consolidation of truck routes, the Postal Service

may evaluate whether there is air transportation that both meets service needs

and is cheaper than surface transportation in order to substitute air routes for

underutilized truck routes. If not, the Postal Service will maintain surface

transportation, even though it may run at less than desired utilization levels.

Future reductions in capacity may affect the savings potential associated

with the proposed change in delivery frequency. The savings estimates

(



1492
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presented in this proceeding are based on FY2009 information. It is possible

that, for some routes where reduction potential informed the Postal Service’s

estimates in this proceeding, the Postal Service may independently decide to

reduce transportation due to volume declines, regardless of the pendency or

outcome of this proceeding. Where that is the case, the Postal Service would

realize the resulting savings, but those savings would no longer be attributable to

the instant proposal.

An inverse effect is also possible on some routes. For example, ongoing

volume declines on some routes conceivably could in the future result in those

routes’ candidacy for elimination on Monday and Tuesday. If the Postal

Service’s 5-day proposal is implemented after some of the currently existing

( transportation capacity on Monday and Tuesday were eliminated, one might
expect the resulting shift in volume from Saturday and Sunday to Monday and

Tuesday to possibly cause some additional trips to absorb the additional volume.

However, the very fact that volume is declining suggests that a smaller amount of

volume would be transferred from Saturday to Monday and Tuesday, which

increases the likelihood that it could be absorbed withovt adding trips on Monday

and Tuesday in this hypothetical future network.
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Question 6.

RESPONSE OF POSTAL SERVICE WITNESS GROSSMANN TO
CHAIRMAN’S INFORMATION REQUEST NO. 5

Witness Grossmann provides estimates of the percentage reduction in Vehicle Service Driver (VSD)
transportation and contracted surface transportation that result from eliminating Saturday delivery. “In
total, I estimate that the planned changes in processing and delivery will permit the elimination of
approximately 20 perc?nt of inter-area HCR transportation on Saturdays and 80 percent on Sundays.”
USPS-T-5 at 9. Please provide, in the following tabular format, the percentage reductions of
transportation under the appropriate units column for each surface transportation type. Please provide
the data in two separate tables, one for Saturday and the other for Sunday.

RESPONSE

The responsive breakdown is provided in the requested tabular format that follows.

Based on operational knowledge, it is assumed that the reduction in cubic feet and miles will

be commensurate with the reduction in trips.

Saturday:

Cubic Feet
Miles

USPS operational
~fehicle Service
Drivers

See: GCNUSPS
T5-5

Surface
Transportation
Type

Trips Cubic Feet

C

Other
(Specify) Explanation Source

SV)TIMES Database,
~ter-Area See: GcA/uSps- uSPS operational
.ansportation -20% -20% -20% T5-5 judgment

SVITIMES Database,
Inter-Cluster and USPS operational
lnter-P&DC See: GCNUSPS

judgmentTransportation -30% -30% -30% T5-5
SV/TIMES Database,

USPS operational
lnter-BMC See: GcA/USPS

judgmentTransportation 0% 0% 0% T5-5
SV)TIMES Database,

USPS operational
Intra-BMC See: GCNUSPS

judgmentTransportation -40% -40% -40% T5-5
SV/TIMES Database,

lntra-CSD USPS operational
Transportation - See: GCPJUSPS- judgment
Box Route -100% -100% -100% T5-5

SV/TIMES Database,lntra-CSD
Transportation - USPS operational
combination See: GCAIUSPS
Route -60% -60% -60% T55 judgment

SV)TIMES Database,

USPS operational
lntra-P&DC See: GCNUSPS
Transportation -60% -60% -60% T5-5 judgment

-42% -42% -42%
judgment
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Junday:
Surface Other
Transportation (Specify)Trips I Cubic FeetCubic Feet Miles Explanation Source

SV/TIMES Database,

USPS operational
Inter-Area See: GCNUSPS

judgmentTransportation -80% -80% -80% T5-5
SV/TIMES Database,

Inter-Cluster and USPS operational
Inter-P&DC See: GCNUSPS

judgmentTransportation -80% -80% -80% T5-5
SV/TIMES Database,

USPS operational
Inter-BMC See: GCNUSPS

judgmentTransportation 0% 0% 0% T5-5
SV/TIMES Database,

USPS operational
Intra-BMC See: GCNUSPS
Transportation -50% -50% -50% T5-5 ju~m~~t

SV/TIMES Database,
Intra-CSD USPS operational

~ Transportation - See: GCAIUSPS
)X Route -100% -100% -100% T5-5 jum~it

SV/TIMES Database,~ ‘ntra-CSD
Transportation - USPS operational
Combination See: GCNUSPS
Route -80% -80% -80% T5-5 judgment

SV/TIMES Database,

USPS operational
lntra-P&DC See: GCNUSPS
Transportation -80% -80% -80% T5-5 judgment

Vehicle Service
Drivers 0%

(

7

0% 0% I
See: GCNUSPS

T5-5

USPS operational

judgment
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I,,

Question 7

Referring to surface transportation, Witness Grossmann states,

To estimate the reduction in overall capacity needs, I
reviewed the amount of each type of surface transportation
by time of day. I then identified the number of trips of each
type and time of day that are linked to Saturday collection
and/or delivery. I also considered mitigating factors, such
as continued transportation needs for certain types of mail
that will continue to be processed on Saturday. From this
review, I was able to determine the approximate percent
reductions resulting from the proposed mail processing and
delivery network.

USPS-T-5 at 7.

a. Please provide the “number of trips of each type and time of
day that are linked to Saturday collection and/or delivery.”

b. Please provide all data and supporting analyses used to
7 estimate these results.

c. Please provide all data and supporting analyses used to
determine “the approximate percent reductions resulting
from the proposed mail processing and delivery network” by
surface transportation mode in the units provided in
response to the previous question.

RESPONSE:

a. Please see witness Grossmann’s Response to GCA/USPS-T5-5,

filed on June 10, 2010.

b-c. Please see the Microsoft Excel files “SumSunFreq.xls” and

“SumLeaveTimeSat.xls,” filed in connection with the Responses of

the United States Postal Service Witness Grossmann to Greeting

Card Association Interrogatories (GCA/USPS-T5-1-5), filed on June

10, 2010. Additional data and supporting analyses are being filed

in Library Reference USPS-LR-N201 0-1/18.
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Question 8

Please provide all supporting data and analyses used to estimate the new
distributions of air transportation volume by air carrier when moving the
eliminated Sunday transportation to Tuesday, as described on page 6 of
USPS-T-5.

RESPONSE:

For the Postal Service’s estimate of distribution of air transportation volume in a

five-day environment, please see Library Reference USPS-N2010-1/NP1, filed

under seal. This distribution was based on the following assumptions:

1. The assumption about FedEx’s ability to absorb additional Tuesday volume is

informed by FedEx’s current ability to carry extraordinary volumes on Tuesdays

over the course of the year (excluding peak periods). Supporting data are being

filed non-publicly in Library Reference USPS-LR-N2010-1/NP7; a redacted public

version, entitled “ChIR.5.Q.8.AirScans REDACT.xls,” is being filed publicly as an

electronic attachment to these responses.

2. The assumption about UPS is based on the fact that the Postal Service has

the opportunity to request additional volume under the current UPS contract, as

we!! as on operational knowledge of the Postal Service’s ongoing discussions

with UPS.

3. The Postal Service would procure air transportation from commercial carriers

to fulfill any remaining needs. The Postal Service continuously evaluates its

needs for commercial airline capacity and makes contract adjustments

accordingly. In addition, the Postal Service would extend the use of road feeder

service to bring more volume to airports where commercial air carriers have
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additional capacity.

N
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1 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: Is there any additional

2 cross-examination, written cross-examination for

3 Witness Grossmann?

4 Hearing none, this brings us to oral cross

5 examination. The Public Representative has requested

6 oral cross-examination. However, Ms. Gallagher, you

7 indicated that you only had potential follow up for

8 Witness Grossmann. Do you still wish to cross-examine

9 the witness?

10 MS. GALLAGHER: No, Madam Chairman. Thank

11 you.

12 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: Is there any other party

13 that wishes to examine Witness Grossmann?

14 Are there questions from the bench?

15 Commissioner Langley?

16 COMMISSIONER LANGLEY: Thank you, Mr.

17 Grossmann, for appearing here today.

18 I am very curious about the small air

19 contracts that exist in the non-contiguous states both

20 for Alaska and Hawaii. Alaska has intra-Alaska

21 contracts, alternate mode of transportation contracts,

22 bush pilot contracts, and how has that figured into

23 your air transportation analysis? And I would be

24 interested in the inter-islands for Hawaii as well.

25 THE WITNESS: Sure, Commissioner Langley.

Heritage Reporting Corporation
(202) 628-4888
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1 The way we looked at air transportation as a whole was

2 looking at the two facets of the network that were

3 changed. That being the fact that delivery service

4 would not exist on Saturday to households, and the

5 fact that outgoing processing would not occur Saturday

6 either.

7 The fact of the matter is that since we plan

8 on delivering post office box mail on Saturday means

9 we still need to make sure all of the mail volume is

10 there by Friday such that it can run through the

11 processing as described by Witness Neri in order to

12 ensure that we can put out the post office box mail.

13 So, therefore from an air perspective for

14 volume that’s flowing to the islands and within the

15 islands as well as inter-Alaska we still plan on

16 maintaining the transportation throughout the week.

17 From a Saturday outgoing processing

18 perspective since we do not plan on having outgoing

19 processing, we therefore don’t need to transport that

20 mail volume on Saturday or Sunday. That being said

21 any mail that’s due to be delivered on Monday would

22 still have to move in order to ensure that it would be

23 delivered on Sunday.

24 COMMISSIONER LANGLEY: So Saturday would

25 really be the day that there would be no flights, I

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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1 guess.

2 THE WITNESS: There would be no flights

3 saturday into Sunday. Because our processing doesn’t

4 clear until 11 or midnight, therefore that actually

5 becomes Sunday.

6 COMMISSIONER LANGLEY: Okay, I see that.

7 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: The flights would occur

S on Sunday?

9 THE WITNESS: Sunday, early in the morning

10 after processing has occurred of the mail volume to be

11 transported.

12 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: Does that occur now?

13 THE WITNESS: Yes.

14 COMMISSIONER LANGLEY: What would you do

15 with Express Mail?

16 THE WITNESS: Express Mail would still

17 continue to flow as it does today.

18 COMMISSIONER LANGLEY: So if something comes

19 into a post office on Saturday in Honolulu and was

20 going to Helo, how would you deal with that? How do

21 you deal with that now?

22 THE WITNESS: The Postal Service puts it on

23 planes today to ensure that it gets delivered by

24 Monday today.

25 COMMISSIONER LANGLEY: Monday today. So a

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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1 Saturday -- what about putting it on Friday, that

2 would still get there on Saturday because you have the

3 processing for the post office boxes.

4 THE WITNESS: And I just want to caution.

5 Depending on the specific service standard associated

6 with that product between that that OTT, but I don’t

7 know the actual breakdown off the top of my head, but

8 if it were overnight, that mail deposited on Friday

9 would be delivered on Saturday. That is correct.

10 COMMISSIONER LANGLEY: In my experience the

11 small air contracts for Hawaii and then out into the

12 Pacific to Guam and other territorial holdings of the

13 United States has always been somewhat problematic,

14 and has been many times difficult to maintain. How is

15 the situation now? And I am asking not in connection

16 with this particular case but you’re sitting here and

17 I have the opportunity to ask?

18 THE WITNESS: I understand. The

19 difficulties encountered with the outer islands as

20 well as inter-Alaska as well as in San Juan is the

21 simple fact that they are very remote locations, far

22 distances, and there is limited amount of

23 transportation to those places.

24 I don’t know off the top of my head about

25 how they are performing at this point, but I just

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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1 offer that. They are very difficult locations to

2 reach.

3 COMMISSIONER LANGLEY: Okay. And finally,

4 is bush flying considered to be a type of commercial

5 air transportation?

6 THE WITNESS: Yes, however we classify it

7 under our inter-Alaska or inter-Hawaii.

8 COMMISSIONER LANGLEY: Thank you so much for

9 appearing today.

10 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: Other questions? Mr.

11 Hammond.

12 COMMISSIONER HANMOND: Thank you, Madam

13 Chairman, and welcome, Mr. Grossmann. Thank you for

14 being here today.

15 I’m not sure I’ll understand this after you

16 get done but if I ask it correctly maybe I can get to

17 it. Talking about the problem of Alaska movement of

18 what we call mail and the outer islands of Hawaii.

19 Currently it’s transported on Saturday, isn’t it?

20 THE WITNESS: Current, it depends on the day

21 that it’s due to be delivered. So volume that is

22 destined to Hawaii that is supposed to be delivered on

23 saturday might have been transported on Thursday or

24 Friday to those destinations to be processed and then

25 delivered on Saturday.

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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1 volume that is being deposited to a mailbox

2 on Saturday would be processed Saturday evening,

3 depending on the time it was completed and the time of

4 the flights, might leave either late Saturday night or

5 into Sunday morning, again depending on the service

6 standard would determine whether or not it was due to

7 be delivered on Monday, Tuesday or Wednesday.

8 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: That’s the current

9 pattern?

10 THE WITNESS: That is the current pattern,

11 that is correct.

12 COMMISSIONER HANMOND: Right. So, will that

13 movement on Saturday continue if the Postal Service

14 ends Saturday mail delivery?

15 THE WITNESS: The movement of some of the

16 mail volume will occur on Saturday, that being, and

17 I’ll use the phrase “destinating volume”, that is,

18 volume that’s due to be delivered to the islands on

19 Monday. Mail volume that’s outgoing or volume that

20 was put into the collection box on Saturday will not

21 get onto flights because it’s not due to be processed

22 Saturday evening. Therefore there won’t be any mail

23 to move.

24 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: It won’t get processed

25 until Monday?

Heritage Reporting Corporation
(202) 628-4888



1504

1 THE WITNESS: That’s correct.

2 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: And will get on what

3 flight?

4 THE WITNESS: It would get on a flight

5 either Monday evening or into Tuesday morning.

6 COMMISSIONER HAMMOND: Okay. So in Alaska

7 and sometimes Hawaii, as I understand it, things other

8 than letters are mailed like, in fact, lettuce is

9 mailed, is the lettuce going to be three days old

10 instead of two days old? I mean, that’s what --

11 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: Four days old --

12 COMMISSIONER HAMMOND: Four days old.

13 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: -- instead of two days

14 old.

15 COMMISSIONER HAMMOND: Three days old, that

16 type of thing. Stuff that in Alaska and Hawaii,

17 because of this bypass mail and those people do depend

18 on unusual things being received by an excellent U.S.

19 Postal Service, which means a great deal to them, will

20 they have less service for those potentially critical

21 items to them?

22 THE WITNESS: From a transportation

23 perspective we would transport the volume after it has

24 been processed. In terms of when it’s processed and

25 the service standards associated with that, I would

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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1 have to direct you to Witness Day for the service

2 piece and Witness Day for the processing.

3 COMMISSIONER HAMMOND: But it’s not that all

4 of a sudden this lettuce is going to sit somewhere for

5 an extra day because the Postal Service is not

6 delivering mail on Saturdays?

7 THE WITNESS: It would depend on the day in

8 which they inducted that mail into the system.

9 COMMISSIONER HAMMOND: So it is a

10 possibility that say perishable items which are going

11 through bypass mail currently would be delayed by one

4 12 day, at least?
13 THE WITNESS: From a transportation

14 perspective if the volume was inducted into the system

15 on Saturday and we did not process it until Monday, it

16 would be delayed by two days.

17 COMMISSIONER HAMMOND: Delayed by two days,

18 perishable items. Has the Postal Service looked at

19 the question of whether say a grocer who is depending

20 upon receiving those perishable items may no longer

21 rely on the U.S. Postal Service to receive those items

22 into his store so that he could sell to those

23 customers?

24 THE WITNESS: From a transportation

25 perspective, I can’t answer that question. I would

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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1 direct you to, I believe, Witness Whiteman who did the

2 market research regarding customers.

3 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: And he didn’t --

4 COMMISSIONER HAMMOND: Yes, we didn’t --

5 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: -- talk to any Alaskans

6 or Hawaiians.

7 COMMISSIONER LANGLEY: Mr. Whiteman, I don’t

8 think, would answer that question, and I think what

9 Commissioner Hammond is asking is, you know, what is

10 going to happen to those people and whether or not the

11 Postal Service has looked into any changes perhaps for

7 12 Hawaii and Alaska which are heavily dependent on

13 receiving essential services and goods such as the

14 lettuce given that there are many times space

15 available on commercial airlines even though your

16 contract airlines say UPS or FedEx aren’t flying to

17 those two states, whether or not there has been any

18 consideration as to doing at least delivery service on

19 this end of things.

20 THE WITNESS: From my perspective, I’m not

21 aware of that.

22 COMMISSIONER HAMMOND: Okay.

23 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: You have another

24 question? Sure.

25 COMMISSIONER HANMOND: Well, I would urge

Heritage Reporting Corporation
(202) 628-4888



1507

1 you to consider a little more those special needs in

2 Alaska and Hawaii by the potential change in six- to

3 five-day delivery. I know we will have to take this

4 into consideration for our deliberations, and thanks

5 for being here. I appreciate it.

6 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: Thank you. I have a

7 question or a couple of questions.

8 Am I correct in saying that Express Mail on

9 saturdays to some extent shares the existing delivery

10 network of the Postal Service so that some Express

11 Mail is delivered by letter carriers and by the

12 carriers who also handle Priority Mail?

13 THE WITNESS: Yes, that is correct.

14 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: So what will be the

15 pattern for transportation for Express Mail on

16 saturday when it can no longer rely on the existing

17 delivery network?

18 THE WITNESS: What the Postal Service has

19 assumed from a transportation perspective is that we

20 would leave trips into the post offices to ensure that

21 the Express Mail as well as P.O. box mail gets to the

22 post office. From there the delivery witnesses have

23 indicated that they will ensure that there will be

24 enough carriers to ensure that the Express Mail that

25 needs to get to the households will get delivered on

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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1 those days.

2 CHAIRMAN GOLOWAY: So on a Saturday the

3 Express Mail network will work to the extent that it

4 gets mailed to a post office?

S THE WITNESS: No. The Express Mail network

6 will work such that the Express Mail will be carried

7 out on the trucks along with the P.O. box mail that

8 will be delivered at those post offices. All of the

9 express mail will be delivered, and that express mail

10 will be delivered by carriers onto the street, so it’s

11 going to be a limited amount of carriers, but there

12 will be transportation in place to get the Express

13 Mail to the post office, and then from the post office

14 to --

15 CHAIRMAN GOLIDWAY: But there are some post

16 offices that are closed on Saturday.

17 THE WITNESS: That’s correct.

18 CHAIRMAN GOLOWAY: And some post offices

19 that are only open for two hours on Saturday.

20 THE WITNESS: That’s also correct, and the

21 way that our Express Mail delivery networks works

22 today is we would use a close by post office that

23 would handle the hubbing of that Express Mail.

24 CHAIRMAN GOLOWAY: So there will be some

25 carriers and some transportation needs from those

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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1 carriers to go out to peoples’ homes --

2 THE WITNESS: That is correct.

3 CHAIRMAN GOLOWAY: -- to deliver Express

4 Mail on Saturday?

5 THE WITNESS: Yes.

6 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: And will there be

7 delivery on Sunday?

8 THE WITNESS: There will be limited delivery

9 on Sunday.

10 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: As much as there is now

11 or less?

12 THE WITNESS: As much as there is now.

13 CHAIRMAN GOLOWAY: And what about peoples’

14 ability to enter Express Mail into the system on

15 Saturday?

16 THE WITNESS: Other witnesses have declared

17 the extent to which Express Mail can be entered into

18 the system. From a transportation perspective our

19 plan is to ensure that the Express Mail that’s

20 deposited gets moved to the processing location in

21 order to get onto the appropriate flights and/or

22 surface transportation in order to be delivered as it

23 is today.

24 CHAIRMAN GOLOWAY: So mail that’s entered

25 into a post office or into the system on a Saturday,

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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1 Express Mail, will be processed and taken to a point

2 at which it will be entered onto a transportation

3 network?

4 THE WITNESS: That is correct.

5 CHAIRMAN GOLt)WAY: So there will be some

6 transportation network operating --

7 THE WITNESS: That is correct.

S CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: -- on Saturday night and

9 Sunday?

10 THE WITNESS: Yes.

11 CHAIRMAN GOLEWAY: And have you looked at

12 the hours that have been estimated in terms of

13 transportation to be satisfied that there is still

14 enough hours left in the system to cover those ongoing

15 transportation costs? -

16 THE WITNESS: Yes, we have and within the

17 testimony what you will see is we didn’t take out 100

18 percent of the trips on those days in order to satisfy

19 the need to both deliver Express Mail as well as move

20 outgoing Express Mail into the system.

21 CHAIRMAN GOLEWAY: Well, it’s not a question

22 for you but then the costs of Express Mail are going

23 to go up because all of that transportation network is

24 going to be attributed to Express Mail, not to any of

25 the other mail in the system which is something that
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1 we will have to look at.

2 You now work with FedEx on handling a lot of

3 the mail that’s Express Mail. Will there be a change

4 in the contractual arrangements you have with FedEx?

5 THE WITNESS: There will have to be a change

6 in the contractual arrangements, yes.

7 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: And have you talked to

8 them about whether it will be possible for them to

9 handle greater volumes of mail earlier in the week

10 than they might have otherwise?

11 THE WITNESS: It is my understanding that

12 negotiations have commenced with those parties.

13 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: But they are not

14 finalized yet. You don’t know what the price impact

15 will be or --

16 THE WITNESS: I do not.

17 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: -- the delivery impact

18 will be on those?

19 THE WITNESS: I do not.

20 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: One final question. We

21 had a driver who -- a star contractor who testified

22 and he assured us that if it doesn’t work it’s easy to

23 put everybody back on the roads and start delivering

24 again on Saturday. Do you think that’s true?

25 THE WITNESS: I would give the answer that
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1 to eliminate systemically all drivers on Saturday is a

2 massive shift from a transportation perspective. I

3 also, though, believe that due to the amount of

4 transportation companies within the country, as well

5 as the transportation capacity within the country,

6 that that shift could occur relatively quickly.

7 Now, relatively quickly is an answer I

8 really don’t know, but I do believe the amount of

9 transportation capacity within our country could

10 support moving back to that type of network.

11 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: Fair enough. Okay, any

12 other questions from the bench? Commissioner Acton?

13 COMMISSIONER ACTON: Good morning, Mr.

14 Grossmann. Thanks for coming today.

15 There is a little bit of a discrepancy that

16 the staff has brought to our attention with respect to

17 some of your highway contract route transportation

18 savings. Maybe you can help us clear this up.

19 THE WITNESS: Okay.

20 COMMISSIONER ACTON: We think that your

21 website expresses a savings in that report of about

22 22.4 million, and in the case, in the testimony

23 presented to the Commission you’re offering a number

24 of 220 million.

25 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: It’s 25.

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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1 COMMISSIONER ACTON: I’m sorry, 255.4

2 million is what the website expresses.

3 THE WITNESS: Okay.

4 COMMISSIONER ACTON: But the testimony

5 numbers are 220 million. So our question is, are the

6 anticipated highway contract route reduction estimates

7 being reevaluated or is there some change in

8 methodology that you’re making, or is there some other

9 reason that you might offer for the differential in

10 those numbers?

11 THE WITNESS: I will have to go back and

12 look at those and understand what the sources were,

13 and just understand whether or not an earlier number

14 was utilized.

15 COMMISSIONER ACTON: Okay, thank you very

16 much.

17 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: So we can have a written

18 answer to that question within seven days?

19 THE WITNESS: Yes.

20 CHAIRMAN GOLOWAY: Anything else?

21 COMMISSIONER BLAIR: Just one short

22 clarification. Mr. Grossmann, in the bypass mail

23 program in Alaska, are they transporting six days a

24 week, seven days a week, five days a week, three days

25 a week?

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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1 THE WITNESS: I believe some of the planes

2 are moving -- I don’t know that of f the top of my

3 head. I would have to follow up.

4 COMMISSIONER BLAIR: And so by reducing one

5 day delivery how would that -- if they are

6 transporting three days a week, would elimination of

7 saturday delivery eliminate the delivery by one-third,

8 or is this something you would have to get back to us

9 on?

10 THE WITNESS: I would have to go back and

11 look at the Alaska contracts.

12 COMMISSIONER BLAIR: Okay. Thank you. I

13 appreciate that clarification.

14 CHAIRMAN GQLDWAY: Are there any questions

15 ba~ed on our questions, participants?

16 Mr. Howley, would you like some time with

17 your witness for redirect?

18 MR. HOWLEY: Yes, just a could of minutes,

19 please, so I can consult.

20 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: Yes, we will stay here.

21 MR. HOWLEY: Thank you.

22 (Whereupon, a short recess was taken.)

23 MR. HOWLEY: Madam Chairman, we have nothing

24 further at this time. Thank you.

25 CHAIRMAN GOLOWAY: Thank you. I have just

Heritage Reporting Corporation
(202) 628-4888



1515

1 been reminded that we want to assure that the last

2 question that Commissioner Blair asked regarding the

3 frequency of the delivery to the bush in Alaska be

4 clarified and be clarified in writing within the next

5 seven days in addition to the --

6 THE WITNESS: Okay.

7 COMMISSIONER BLAIR: Calendar days.

S CHAIRMAN GOLOWAY: Calendar days as we

9 indicate with the previous question. With that, I am

10 pleased to say that your testimony is complete today.

11 We appreciate your appearance, you have been an

12 excellent witness, and we appreciate your

13 contributions to the record. Thank you and you’re

14 excused.

15 THE WITNESS: Thank you.

16 (Witness excused.)

17 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: So it’s not Mr. Howley,

18 it’s Mr. Cheema?

19 MR. CHEEMA: Cheema.

20 CHAIRMAN GOLOWAY: Mr. Cheema, will you

21 introduce your next witness?

22 MR. CHEEMA: Madam Chairman, my name is

23 Nabeel Cheema appearing on behalf of the United States

24 Postal Service.

25 We would like to call Witness Frank Neri.

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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Whereupon,

2 FRANK NERI

3 having been duly sworn, was called as a

4 witness and was examined and testified as follows:

5 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: Thank you.

6 DIRECT EXAKINATION

7 BY MR. CHEEMA:

8 Q Mr. Neri, could you please state your full

9 name and position for the record?

10 A Frank Neri, manager of processing

11 operations.

12 Q Mr. Neri, Mr. Tidwell has placed before you

13 two copies of a document entitled Direct Testimony of

14 Frank Neri on Behalf of the United States Postal

15 Service which has been designated for the purposes of

16 this proceeding as USPS-T-4. Are you familiar with

17 this document?

18 A Yes.

19 Q Was this document prepared either by you or

20 under your supervision?

21 A Yes.

22 Q If you were to testify orally today would•

23 this be your testimony?

24 A Yes.

25 Q Mr. Neri, is there any library reference

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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1 associated with your testimony?

2 A Yes, there is.

3 Q Would you please identify that library

4 reference for the record?

5 A Library reference N20101/5.

6 Q Are there any changes made to the library

7 reference?

S A There are two locations where there are

9 typographical errors that I would like to submit

10 changes for.

11 Q Could you please identify those two?

12 A The first is to the electronic spreadsheets

13 that were provided, the electronic identified as

14 “Savings by Site Spreadsheet”. In the summary section

15 there are several references to rational, listed as

16 rationale that identified comparison of through-puts

17 on Monday versus Saturday, which should have read

18 “comparisons of productivities,” not through-puts, on

19 Mondays versus Saturdays.

20 The second is in Section of the spreadsheet

21 entitled “Week Day Analysis”, and one of the

22 distribution group descriptions was misstated “MEC

23 Flats”. Should have been stated as “auto flats”.

24 MR. CHEEMA: Madam Chairman, we will file

25 the errata noted by Mr. Neri to the electronic

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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1 versions by tomorrow -- of the library reference by

2 tomorrow.

3 With that Madam Chairman, the Postal Service

4 would like to move into evidence the district

5 testimony of Frank Neri, and the associated library

6 reference.

7 CHAIRMAN GOLOWAY: Is there any objection?

8 Hearing none, I will direct counsel to

9 provide the reporter with two copies of the corrected

10 direct testimony of Frank Neri. That testimony is

11 received into evidence, and as our practice it will

12 not be transcribed.

13 (The document referred to was

14 marked for identification as

15 Exhibit No. USPS-T-4, and was

16 received in evidence.)

17 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: Mr. Neri, have you had an

18 opportunity to examine the packet of designated

19 written cross-examination that was made available to

20 you in the hearing room this morning?

21 THE WITNESS: Yes.

22 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: And if the questions

23 contained in that packet were posed to you orally

24 today would you answers be the same as you previously

25 provided in writing?

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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1 THE WITNESS: Yes.

2 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: Are there any corrections

3 or additions you would like to make to those answers?

4 THE WITNESS: No.

S CHAIRMAN GOLOWAY: Counsel, would you please

6 provide two copies of the designated written cross-

7 examination of Witness Neri to the reporter? That

8 material is receive into evidence and it is to be

9 transcribed into the record.

10 (The document referred to was

11 marked for identification as

12 USPS-T-4, and was received in

13 evidence.)

14 /
15 /1
16 /
17 /
18 /
19 /
20 /
21 /
22 /
23 /
24 7/
25
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7

RESPONSE OF UNITED STATES POSTAL SERVICE WITNESS NERI
TO INTERROGATORY OF THE AMERICAN POSTAL WORKERS UNION

APWU/USPS-T4-1

On page 13, lines 17-18 of your testimony you state that “currently, most processing
facilities have the greatest available capacity on Monday night for Tuesday delivery.”
Which day of the week do most processing facilities have the least excess capacity?

RESPONSE

Most processing facilities have their least excess capacity on Friday.

C

C



1524

RESPONSE OF UNITED STATES POSTAL SERVICE WITNESS NERI
TO INTERROGATORY OF THE AMERICAN POSTAL WORKERS UNION

APWU!USPS-T4-2

On page 14, lines 5-7 of your testimony you state that the Postal Service currently has
adequate capacity to be able to dispatch increased mail volume to delivery units in time
for delivery on Friday. Is there also have [sic] enough capacity to cover the increased
demand for slots for Thursday drops to the processing facilities by mailers? If the
demand for such slots exceeds the supply, how will it be determined which mailer gets a
slot?

RESPONSE

Yes. If demand were to exceed the supply of slots, slots would be assigned

based upon the sequence of order in which they are requested.

C
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RESPONSE OF UNITED STATES POSTAL SERVICE WITNESS NERI
TO INTERROGATORY OF THE AMERICAN POSTAL WORKERS UNION

APWUIUSPS-T4-3

You indicate on page 9, line 1-3 of your testimony that support of the delivery of P0 box
mail on Saturdays will require modifications to the distribution software and method
changes. Are those changes underway? If not, when would you plan to begin making
and testing software changes?

RESPONSE

Yes. Testing was conducted and the results were successful.



1526

(

RESPONSE OF UNITED STATES POSTAL SERVICE WITNESS NERI
TO INTERROGATORY OF THE AMERICAN POSTAL WORKERS UNION

APWUIUSPS-T4-4

Will the changes in mail processing procedures require increased storage space? If so,
will that increase mostly be at the plant, the delivery unit or in transportation trailers?

RESPONSE

There is no anticipated need for increased storage space.
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RESPONSE OF UNITED STATES POSTAL SERVICE WITNESS NERI
TO INTERROGATORY OF THE AMERICAN POSTAL WORKERS UNION

APWU!USPS-T4-5

What is the Postal Service’s current best practice if mail volume exceeds the ability to
process it on a given day? Please describe which mail, if any, is held for processing the
next day. Please describe which mail, if any, might be sent to the delivery unit for
sorting.

RESPONSE

If mail volume exceeds the ability to process it on a given day, we redirect

resources and schedule the existing equipment to meet the increased volume. This

may include the use of overtime and flexible employees within contracted limits, lilt is

necessary to hold some mail for processing the next day, we choose to hold standard

( mail. No mail is sent to the delivery unit for sorting.
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RESPONSE OF UNITED STATES POSTAL SERVICE WITNESS NERI
TO INTERROGATORY OF THE AMERICAN POSTAL WORKERS UNION

APWUIUSPS-T4-6

On page 17 of your testimony you indicate that additional workhours will be needed to
isolate P0 box mail at the processing plants for Saturday delivery. Will those additional
hours be needed on Fridays?

RESPONSE

The additional hours will be needed either on Friday or Saturday, based on site-

specific variables.

C
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RESPONSE OF UNITED STATES POSTAL SERVICE WITNESS NERI
TO INTERROGATORY OF THE AMERICAN POSTAL WORKERS UNION

APWU/USPS-T4-7

On page 12 of your testimony you indicate that you are modeling operations at each
processing facility location to determine any changes that may be necessary to facilitate
five-day delivery.

a) When will that modeling be completed?

b) Will the Postal Service provide a summary of its findings to the Postal
Regulatory Commission?

c) Are anticipated 5-day delivery workload changes being factored in to any AMP
studies underway? Have or will anticipated 5-day delivery workload changes be
evaluated in approved, but not yet implemented AMP consolidations? If not, why
not?

r RESPONSE
K - a) Initial modeling efforts are anticipated to be completed during the

summer of 2010.

b) We will fulfill any outstanding obligation to the PRC during this

proceeding.

c) Anticipated 5-day delivery workload changes are not being factored

into any AMP studies currently underway. They have not been

evaluated in approved but not yet implemented AMP consolidations.

When an implementation date for 5-day delivery is established, 5-day

delivery woricloads will be factored into AMP consolidations.
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RESPONSE OF UNITED STATES POSTAL SERVICE WITNESS NERI
TO INTERROGATORY OF THE AMERICAN POSTAL WORKERS UNION

APWU!USPS-T4-8

What, if any changes will be made to critical entry times or clearance times as a result
of the changes in mail processing operations?

RESPONSE

No Critical Entry Time changes are anticipated at this time. We are currently

evaluating impacts to Clearance Times.
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RESPONSE OF UNITED STATES POSTAL SERVICE WITNESS FRANK NERI
(7 TO INTERROGATORY OF DOUGLAS CARLSON

DFCILJSPS-T-4-1

Please refer to your testimony at page 6. Please explain the difference between
a “Managed Mail Program (MMP) sort scheme” and an “incoming primary sort
scheme.”

RESPONSE

An MMP sort scheme is an incoming distribution to the 3-digit and/or 5-

digit ZIP Code levels for mail sorted to Area Distribution Center or Automated

ADC at an originating plant. For mail which receives a finer depth of sort at an

originating plant, the MMP sort scheme can be bypassed, and the mail sorted

directly on an incoming primary sort scheme.

C
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RESPONSE OF UNITED STATES POSTAL SERVICE WITNESS FRANK NERI
Il TO INTERROGATORY OF DOUGLAS CARLSON

DFC/USPS-T4-2

Please refer to your testimony at page 9. Please explain in detail the changes
that the Postal Service would make to sort plans and software to allow post office
box mail to be sorted for delivery on Saturdays. Your response should discuss
mail destined to post office boxes that have unique ZIP Codes as well as mail
destined to post office boxes that share the ZIP Code of addresses that receive
carrier delivery.

RESPONSE

The software that currently sorts the mail into carrier delivery point

sequence (DPS) has been modified in the following manner. All DPS first pass

sort programs used for Saturday morning delivery will isolate all Post Office Box

mail into a single machine holdout bin and sequence all street addressed mail.

( The box mail will then be removed from the machine and processed again on
another DPS first and second pass sort program.

The software then enables any mail arriving over the weekend to be

sorted along with the remaining street addressed mail already sorted to delivery

sequence in the DPS first pass. As a result, the processing facility minimizes the

amount of mail that needs to be rerun. The software change also discontinues

the segregation of any post office box mail received over the weekend and sorts

it exactly the same as the current DPS process.
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RESPONSE OF UNITED STATES POSTAL SERVICE WITNESS FRANK NERI
TO INTERROGATORY OF DOUGLAS CARLSON

DFCIUSPS-T4-3.

Please refer to your testimony at page 12. Please provide detailed information on
the Advanced Facer Canceller 200, including system capabilities and
functionality and the deployment schedule.

RESPONSE

The AFCS 200 replaces the more complex components of the legacy

machine, effectively updating 20-year-old technology. The AFCS 200 will be a

more efficient machine that includes operational and maintenance improvements.

It is expected to increase operational throughput by 15 percent and will be able to

perform 12 programmable separations. Additionally, improvements to the

stacker gates and cameras are expected to result in fewer machine jams, reduce

C reject rates and reduce maintenance requirements. The AFCS 200 will have the

ability to print a POSTNET barcode on mail pieces based on OCR recognition

results.

The deployment schedule is currently being developed. This interrogatory

response will be updated to include the schedule when the list is ready for

publication.
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RESPONSE OF UNITED STATES POSTAL SERVICE WITNESS FRANK NERI
TO INTERROGATORY OF DOUGLAS CARLSON

DFCIUSPS-T4-4

Please refer to your testimony at page 12. Please explain what Lean Six Sigma
tools are.

RESPONSE

Lean Six Sigma is the integration of two business improvement

approaches: Lean Manufacturing and Six Sigma statistical analysis. The goal of

the Lean approach is to reduce waste and increase process speed, while Six

Sigma helps to reduce variation and defects. Tools to support this approach

include current state mapping, process flow charts and Pareto charts.



1535

RESPONSE OF UNITED STATES POSTAL SERVICE WITNESS FRANK NERI
TO INTERROGATORY OF DOUGLAS CARLSON

DFC/USPS-T4-5

Please refer to your testimony at pages 11—12. Does the Postal Service assume
that no mailer behavior would change on Fridays?
Please explain.

RESPONSE

Overall, postal customers have indicated to us that they understand that

they will need to assess how the shift to a 5-day street delivery schedule will

affect them and determine how to adjust their mailing practices. See USPS-T-9,

at 1, 4-6, and 8-10. The Postal Service expects mailer behaviors to change, but

absent perfect knowledge of future behavior, the Postal Service is examining

multiple scenarios.
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RESPONSE OF UNITED STATES POSTAL SERVICE WITNESS FRANK NERI
7 TO INTERROGATORY OF DOUGLAS CARLSON

DFCIUSPS-T4..6.

Did the Postal Service consider retaining collection and processing of outgoing
mail on Saturdays and expanding existing area mail processing, or consolidation,
plans on Saturdays?

RESPONSE

Regarding the retention of collectiàn and processing of outgoing mail on

Saturdays, please see the response of witness Pulcrano to DFC/USPS-T1-j.

Consolidating outgoing processing on a single day (Saturday) would seem

to have limited workhour savings potential when compared to the elimination of

outgoing processes at every plant on Saturday. The Postal Service has

continuously expanded consolidation opportunities of outgoing mail on Saturdays

( and considers all feasible options for reducing costs. With the large number of
Saturday consolidations currently in place, additional opportunities have been

exhausted or are limited.
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RESPONSE OF UNITED STATES POSTAL SERVICE WITNESS FRANK NERI
TO INTERROGATORY OF DOUGLAS CARLSON

Revised: April 29, 2010

For each processing facility that processes outgoing mail on weekdays but not on
Saturdays, please indicate the plant to which that processing facility forwards its mail for
processing on Saturdays. For purposes of this interrogatory, a “processing facility” is a
P&DF, a P&DC, or a post office that postmarks and distributes mail.

RESPONSE

The following list identifies processing facilities that process outgoing mail

Monday through Friday and the facilities that perform their processing on Saturdays.

Monday-Friday Cancellation
AKRON (OH) P&DC
ALBANY (GA) CSNPF
ALEXANDRIA (LA) P0
ALTOONA (PA) MPG
AMARILLO (TX) P&DC
ASHEVILLE (NC) P&DF
ASHLAND (KY) P&DF
BAKERSFIELD (CA) P&DC
BATESFILLE (AR) P0
BEAUMONT (TX) P&DC
BEND (OR)
BLOOMINGTON (IL) P&DF
BLUEFIELD (WV) MPO
BRISTOL (VA) P&DF
BROCKTON (MA) P&DF
BRYAN (TX) P&DC
BUFFALO (NY) P&DC
BURLINGTON (VT) P&DF
BU1TE (MT) MPO
CAMDEN (AR) P0
CAPE GIRARDEAU (MO) P&DF
CARBONDALE (IL) P0
CAROL STREAM (IL) P&DC

Saturday Cancellation
CLEVELAND (OH) PDG
MACON (GA) P&DC
SHREVEPORT (LA) P&DC
PIHSBURGH (PA) P&DC
LUBBOCK (TX) P&DF
CHARLOHE (NC) P&DC
LEXINGTON (KY) P&DC
SANTA CLARITA (CA) P&DC
LITTLE ROCK (AR) P&DC
HOUSTON (TX) P&DC
PORTLAND (OR) P&DC
PEORIA (IL) P&DF
CHARLESTON (WV) P&DC
ROANOKE (VA) P&DC
PROVIDENCE (RI) P&DC
HOUSTON (TX)P&DC
ROCHESTER (NY) P&DC
WHITE RIVER JCT (VT) P&DC
GREAT FALLS (MT) MP ANNEX
LIULE ROCK (AR) P&DC
SAINT LOUIS (MO) P&DC
SAINT LOUIS (MO) P&DC
PALATINE (IL) P&DC

DFC!USPS-T4-7

(

C.
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RESPONSE OF UNITED STATES POSTAL SERVICE WITNESS FRANK NERI
TO INTERROGATORY OF DOUGLAS CARLSON

Revised: April 29, 2010

CENTRAL MASS (MA) P&DC
CENTRALIA (IL) P0
CHAMPAIGN (IL) P&DF
CHARLOTTESVILLE (VA) P&DF
CHATTANOOGA (TN) P&DC
CLOVIS (NM) P0
COLUMBUS (GA) CSNPF
DAKOTA CENTRAL (SD) P&DF
DALLAS (TX) P&DC
DAYTON (OH) P&DC
DAYTONA BEACH (FL) P&DF
DELAWARE (DE) P&DC
DULLES (VA) P&DC
DURANT (OK) P0
EASTERN MAINE (ME) P&DF
EAU CLAIRE (WI) P&DF
EFFINGHAM (IL) P0
ERIE (PA) P&DF
EVANSVILLE (IN) P&DF
EVERETT (WA) P&DF
FLORENCE (SC) P&DF
FORT DODGE (IA) CSF
FORT LAUDERDALE (FL) P&DC
FORT SMITH (AR) MPO
FOX VALLEY (IL) P&DC
FREDERICK (MD) P&DF
GAINESVILLE (FL) P&DC
GARY (IN) P&DC
GAYLORD (MI) MPO
GRAND FORKS (ND) MPO
GREEN BAY (WI) P&DC
GRENADA (MS) P&DC
HARRISON (AR) P0
HATTIESBURG (MS) CSF
HELENA (MT) MPO
HUNTINGTON (WV) P&DF
HUNTSVILLE (AL) P&DF
HUTCHINSON (KS) MPO
INDUSTRY (CA) P&DC

BOSTON (MA) P&DC
SAINT LOUIS (MO) P&DC
SPRINGFIELD (IL) P&DC
RICHMOND (VA) P&DC
NASHVILLE (TN) P&DC
LUBBOCK (TX) P&DF
MACON (GA) P&DC
SIOUX FALLS (SD) P&DC
NORTH TEXAS (TX) P&DC
CINCINNATI (OH) P&DC
JACKSONVILLE (FL) P&DC
SOUTH JERSEY (NJ) P&DC
NORTHERN VA (VA) PDC
TULSA (OK) P&DC
SOUTHERN MAINE (ME) P&DC
SAINT PAUL (MN) P&DC
SAINT LOUIS (MO) P&DC
PITTSBURGH (PA) P&DC
LOUISVILLE (KY) P&DC
SEATTLE (WA) P&DC
COLUMBIA (SC) P&DC
DES MOINES (IA) P&DC
MIAMI (FL) P&DC
FAYETTEVILLE (AR) P&DF
SOUTH SUBURBAN (IL) P&DC
BALTIMORE (MD) P&DC
JACKSONVILLE (FL) P&DC
CHICAGO (IL) P&DC
SAGINAW (MI) P&DC
FARGO (ND) P&DC
MILWAUKEE (WI) P&DC
JACKSON (MS) P&DC
FAYETTEVILLE (AR) P&DF
GULFPORT (MS) P&DC
GREAT FALLS (MT) MP ANNEX
CHARLESTON (WV) P&DC
BIRMINGHAM (AL) P&DC
WICHITA (KS) P&DC
SANTA ANA (CA) P&DC

(
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RESPONSE OF UNITED STATES POSTAL SERVICE WITNESS FRANK NERI
TO INTERROGATORY OF DOUGLAS CARLSON

Revised: April 29, 2010

JACKSON (TN) P&DC
JOHNSON CITY (TN) CSNPF
JOHNSTOWN (PA) P&DC
JONESBORO (AR) P&DC
KALAMAZOO (MI) P&DC
KALISPELL (MT) MPO
KINSTON (NC) P&DF
KOKOMO (IN) P&DF
LAFAYETTE (IN) P&DF
LAFAYETTE (LA) P&DF
LANCASTER (PA) P&DC
LAS CRUCES (NM) P0
LIBERAL (KS) P&DC
LIMA (OH) P&DF
LINCOLN (NE) P&DF
LONDON (KY) P&DF
LUFKIN (TX) P0
LYNCHBURG (VA) P&DF
MADISON (WI) P&DC
MANKATO (MN) P&DF
MANSFIELD (OH) MPO
MARYSVILLE (CA) P&DF
MEDFORD (OR) CSNPF
MIDDLESEX-ESSEX (MA) P&DC
MID-FLORIDA (FL) P&DC
MID-HUDSON (NY) P&DC
MID-MISSOURI (MO) P&DF
MINOT (ND) MPO
MUNCIE (IN) P&DF
NNJ METRO (NJ) P&DC
NORFOLK (NE) P&DF
NORTH BAY (CA) P&DC
NORTH HOUSTON (TX) P&DC
OSHKOSH (WI) P&DF
PANAMA CITY (FL) P&DF
PASCO (WA) P&DF
PEN DLETON (OR) P&DC
PLATTSBURGH (NY) CSF
POCATELLO (ID) P0

MEMPHIS (TN) P&DC
KNOXVILLE (TN) P&DC
PITTSBURGH (PA) P&DC
LITTLE ROCK (AR) P&DC
GRAND RAPIDS (MI) P&DC
GREAT FALLS (MT) MP ANNEX
FAYETTEVILLE (NC) P&DC
INDIANAPOLIS (IN) P&DC
INDIANAPOLIS (IN) P&DC
BATON ROUGE (LA) P&DC
HARRISBURG (PA) P&DC
EL PASO (TX) P&DC
WICHITA (KS) P&DC
TOLEDO (OH) P&DC
OMAHA (NE) P&DC
LEXINGTON (KY) P&DC
EAST TEXAS (TX) P&DC
ROANOKE (VA) P&DC
MILWAUKEE (WI) P&DC
MINNEAPOLIS (MN) P&DC
CLEVELAND (OH) PDC
SACRAMENTO (CA) P&DC
EUGENE (OR) P&DF
BOSTON (MA) P&DC
ORLANDO (FL) P&DC
WESTCHESTER (NY) P&DC
SAINT LOUIS (MO) P&DC
BISMARCK (ND) P&DF
INDIANAPOLIS (IN) P&DC
DOMINICK V DANIELS (NJ) P&DC
OMAHA (NE) P&DC
SAN FRANCISCO (CA) P&DC
HOUSTON (TX) P&DC
MILWAUKEE (WI) P&DC
PENSACOLA (FL) P&DC
SPOKANE (WA) P&DC
PORTLAND (OR) P&DC
ALBANY (NY) P&DC
SALT LAKE CITY (UT) P&DC

C
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PROVO (UT) P&DF
QUINCY (IL) AMPC
RAPID CITY (SD) P&DF
READING (PA) P&DF
ROCKFORD (IL) P&DC
ROCKY MOUNT (NC) P&DF
SAINT CLOUD (MN) P&DF
SALEM (OR) P&DF
SALINA (KS) P&DC
SAN BERNARDINO (CA) P&DC
SAN JOSE (CA) P&DC
SANTA BARBARA (CA) P&DC
SCRANTON (PA) P&DF
SIOUX CITY (IA) P&DF
SOUTH BEND (IN) P&DC
SOUTHEASTERN (PA) P&DC
SOUTHERN CT (CT) P&DC
SOUTHERN MD (MD) P&DC
SPRINGFIELD (MA) P&DC
STAMFORD (CT) P&DC
STOCKTON (CA) P&DC
TACOMA (WA) P&DC
TERRE HAUTE (IN) P&DF
TEXARKANA (TX) MPO
TRENTON (NJ) P&DC
TRUTH OR CONSEQUENCES (NM) P0
TUCSON (AZ) P&DC
TUCUMCARI (NM) P0
TWIN FALLS (ID) MHA
UTICA (NY) P&DF
WATERLOO (IA) P&DF
WENATCHEE (WA) P0
WHEELING (WV) MPO
WICHITA FALLS (TX) MP ANNEX
WILLIAMSPORT (PA) P&DF
YAKIMA (WA) P0
YOUNGSTOWN (OH) P&DF
ZANESVILLE (OH) PDF

SALT LAKE CITY (UT) P&DC
SAINT LOUIS (MO) P&DC
SIOUX FALLS (SD) P&DC
PHILADELPHIA (PA) P&DC
PALATINE (IL) P&DC
RALEIGH (NC) P&DC
MINNEAPOLIS (MN) P&DC
PORTLAND (OR) P&DC
WICHITA (KS) P&DC
SAN DIEGO
OAKLAND (CA) P&DC
SANTA CLARITA (CA) P&DC
LEHIGH VALLEY (PA) P&DC
SIOUX FALLS (SD) P&DC
FORT WAYNE (IN) P&DC
PHILADELPHIA (PA) P&DC
HARTFORD (CT) P&DC
SUBURBAN MD (MD) P&DC
HARTFORD (CT) P&DC
HARTFORD (CT) P&DC
SACRAMENTO (CA) P&DC
SEATTLE (WA) P&DC
INDIANAPOLIS (IN) P&DC
EAST TEXAS (TX) P&DC
KILMER (NJ) P&DC
ALBUQUERQUE (NM) P&DC
PHOENIX (AZ) P&DC
LUBBOCK (TX) P&DF
BOISE (ID) P&DC
SYRACUSE (NY) P&DC
CEDAR RAPIDS (IA) P&DF
SEATTLE (WA) P&DC
PITTSBURGH (PA) P&DC
FORT WORTH (TX) P&DC
HARRISBURG (PA) P&DC
SEATTLE (WA) P&DC
CLEVELAND (OH) PDC
COLUMBUS (OH) P&DC

(

C
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DFC!USPS-T4-8

Approximately which percentage of average weekday volume of single-piece
First-Class Mail (including Priority Mail) does the Postal Service process on a
typical Saturday?

RESPONSE

Based on recorded volumes for the period of October 17, 2009 through

November 6, 2009 (selected as representative of average weeks that exclude

holidays), it is estimated that approximately eight percent of the weekly

originating outgoing mail is currently processed on a Saturday.

(

(
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DFCIUSPS-T4-1 0

Please refer to your response to DFC!USPS-T4-1. Please provide an example of the
level of sortation achieved on an incoming primary sortplan.

RESPONSE

An example would be mail received at a destinating facility in a three-digit ZIP

Code format that required a five-digit distribution prior to DPS.

C.
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DFCIUSPS-T4-1 I

Please refer to your response to DFC/USPS-T4-2. Under the DPS software changes
to allow mail destined to post office boxes to be delivered on Saturdays, compared to
current operations, please confirm that mail destined to post office boxes on Saturdays
would pass through a DPS sort plan exactly one extra time (the first pass through a
DPS sort plan on Friday night or Saturday morning, which would trap mail destined to
post office boxes for further processing on a OPS sort plan), but all other mail, including
mail destined to street addresses on Saturday or Monday and mail destined to post
office boxes on Monday, would not be run through a DPS sort plan any more times than
it is now. If you do not confimi please explain.

RESPONSE

Confirmed.

(

(
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DFC!USPS-T4-1 2

Please refer to your response to DFC/USPS-T4-3. Please provide an example of how
the 12 separations on the AFCS 200 might be programmed.

RESPONSE

Bins will be programmed based upon locally established densities that minimize

re-handling by providing a separation for subsequent sortplan distribution or dispatch.

For example, a particular facility may program one bin for a high-density 3-digit ZIP

Code prefix that could be dispatched out of the plant immediately after the oancellation

process, requiring no further handlings.
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DFCIUSPS-T4-14

Please refer to your response to DFCIUSPS-T4-7. Please identify the cost savings
from each existing Saturday area mail processing plan.

RESPONSE

There is no headquarter-sponsored Saturday consolidation program. Individual

district managers assess the opportunities and, where economically feasible and while

maintaining service, consolidate Saturday originating mail for selected sites into other

sites. District managers are empowered to evaluate these opportunities and make

these decisions on their own, at the local level.

(
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DFCIUSPS-T4-1 6

Please refer to your response to DFC/USPS-T4-6. Please provide the approximate
percentage of average weekday volume of single-piece First-Class Mail (including
Priority Mail) that the Postal Service processes on a typical Saturday. For example, if
the volume on an average weekday is I billion pieces, and if the volume on an average
Saturday is 600 million pieces, the answer to the interrogatory would be 60 percent.

RESPONSE

Assuming that this interrogatory refers to the response to DFC/USPS-T4-8

(rather than the response to DFC/USPS-T4-6), based on recorded volumes for the

period of October 17, 2009 through November 6, 2009 (selected as representative of

( average weeks that exclude holidays), it is estimated that the average Saturday
experiences 43.8% of the average weekday (Monday through Friday) outgoing

operations volume.
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DFC!USPS-T4-1 8

Please refer to your response to DFC/USPS-T4-7. For every processing facility that
processes outgoing First-Class Mail on Saturdays, please explain whether the Postal
Service considered an area mail processing plan that would have forwarded that
facility’s outgoing First-Class Mail to another facility for processing, and, if the Postal
Service considered such a plan, please explain the specific reasons why such a plan
was not implemented.

RESPONSE

The response to T4-7 lists mail processing facility pairs, each of which identifies

a Processing and Distribution facility whose Saturday outgoing operations are now

performed at a nearby plant. The present interrogatory refers to these latter processing

( facilities. It seems fair to interpret it as asking whether the Postal Service has also ever

considered conducting a USPS Handbook P0-408 AMP consolidation of such plants’

outgoing operations. The best answer we can provide is that it is possible.

Both Saturday consolidations and AMP consolidations can be proposed at the

local level. AMP consolidation analysis can also be initiated by Headquarters. So, it is

possible that somewhere between the field and Headquarters — at some point before,

concurrently with, or after a Saturday consolidation — someone within the Postal Service

may have considered whether to conduct a USPS Handbook P0-408 AMP

consolidation of the latter facility’s operations. A District or Area may contemplate a

Handbook P0408 AMP consolidation and undertake related analysis, but the proposal

may never reach Headquarters for consideration. A local proposal could reach

Headquarters but be deemed inconsistent with some overarching network plan and be
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denied by Headquarters. Whether initiated locally or as. part of a national network plan,

an AMP consolidation proposal could be denied if it is determined that the receiving

facility lacks capacity to perform the operations that would be shifted to it, or if estimated

cost savings are deemed insufficient to pursue, or if service would change beyond an

acceptable level. None of this, in the Postal Service’s view, has any bearing on the

request in this docket.

.7/
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DFC!USPS-T4-20

Please refer to your response to DFC/USPS-T4-7. For each facility whose outgoin~
mail is forwarded to two other facilities for processing on Saturdays, please explain how
the Postal Service determines to which facility to send the forwarding facility’s mail. For
example, is the split based on shape or class of mail or time of day?

RESPONSE

District managers are empowered to make the decision to consolidate Saturday

cancellations and outgoing distribution. As such, the opportunities are evaluated and

the decisions are made at the local level. Such considerations as those described in

the question may come into play.
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DFCIUSPS-T4-22

Please provide the number of AFCS machines at each facility that cancels
and processes outgoing mail.

RESPONSE

The table below lists the number of AFCS machines deployed at each mail

processing facility as of July 1, 2010. On May 18, 2010, the Postal Service provided the

then current number of AFCS machines deployed at mail processing facilities

nationwide. The total number of AFCS machines in the table below is lower than the

aggregate number reported on May 18th because, in the intervening time, a small

( number of machines at certain facilities have been deactivated.

Site AFCS Machine Count
ABILENE TX P0 2
AKRON OH P&DC 5
ALBANY GA GMF 2
ALBANY NY P&DC 4
ALBUQUERQUE NM P&DC 4
ALEXANDRIA LA FACILITf 2
ALTOONAPAP&DF 2
AMARILLO TX P&DF 2
ANCHORAGEAKP&DC I
ASHEVILLE NC P&DF 2
ATLANTA GA P&DC 6
AUGUSTAGAP&DF 2
AUSTINTXP&DC 5
BAKERSFIELD CA P&DC 4
BALTIMORE MD P&DC 8
BATON ROUGE LAP&DC 3
BEAUMONT DC P&DF 2
BENDORP&DF I
BILLINGS MT P&DC 1
BIRMINGHAM AL P&DC 6
BISMARCK ND I
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BLOOMINGTON IL P&DF 2
BOISE ID 2
BOSTON MA P&DC S
BOWLING GREEN KY P&DF 2
BRISTOL VA
BROCKTONMAP&DC 4
BROOKLYN NY P&DC S
BRYANEC I
BUFFALO NY P&DC 6
BURLINGTON VT P&DF 2
CAPEGIRARDEALJMOP&D 2
CARDISS COLLINS IL P&DC 9
CAROL STREAM IL P&DC 10
CEDAR RAPIDS IA P&DC 2
CENTRAL MASSACHUSETTS P&DC 5
CHAMPAIGN IL P&DF 2
CHARLESTON SC P&DF 2
CHARLESTON WV P&DC 3
CHARLOTTE NC P&DC 6

( CHATrAN000ATNP&DC 3
CHEYENNE WY P&DC 1
CINCINNATI OH P&DC 7
CLARKSBURG WV P&DF 2
CLEVELAND OH P&DC 7
COLORADO SPRINGS CO P&DC 3
COLUMBIA SC P&DC 3
COLUMBUS GA P0 1
COLUMBUS OH P&DC 8
CORPUS CHRIST! DC P&DC 2
CUMBERLAND MD 1
DALLAS TX P&DC 6
DAYTON OH P&DC 4
DAYTONA BEACH FL P&DF 2
DELAWARE P&DC 3
DENVER CO P&DC 11
DES MOINES IA P&DC 4
DULUTI-IMNP&DF I
DVDNJP&DC 8
EAST TEXAS P&DC 3
EASTERN MAINE P&DF 2
EASTERN SHORE MD P&DF 2
EAU CLAIRE WI P&DF
EL PASO TX P&DC 2
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ERIE PAP&DC 2
EUGENE OR P&DF 2
EUREKACA 1
EVANSVILLE IN P&DF 2
EVERE1TWAP&DF 4
FARGO ND P&DC 2
FAYET~EVILLE AR P&DF 2
FAYET~EVILLE NC P&DC 4
FLORENCE SC P&DF 2
FORT LAUDERDALE FL P&DC 5
FORT MYERS FL P&DC 4
FORT SMITH AR
FORT WAYNE IN P&DC 2
FORT WORTH t( P&DC 7
FOX VALLEY IL P&DC 4
FRESNOCAP&DC 3
GAINESVILLE FL P&DF 3
GARY IN P&DC 3

GRAND ISLAND NE P&DF 1
GRAND RAPIDS MI P&DC 5
GREEN BAY WI P&DC 2
GREENSBORO NC P&DC 6
GREENVILLE SC P&DC 4
GRENADA MS CSF 1
GULFPORT MS. P&DC 1
HARRISBURG PA P&DC 5
HARTFORD CT P&DC 6
HATrIESBURG MS P0 1
HONOLULU HI P&DC 5
HOUSTONE(P&DC B
HUNTINGTON WV P&DF I
HUNTSVILLE AL P&DF 2
INDIANAPOLIS IN P&DC 6
INDUSTRY CA P&DC 5
IRON MOUNTAIN MI P&DF I
JACKSON MS P&DC 3
JACKSONVILLE FL P&DC 5
JOHNSON CIWTN P&DF 2
JOHNSTOWN PA P&DF 2
KALAMAZOO MI P&DC 3
KANSAS CITY MO P&DC 8
KILMER NJ P&DC 8
KNOXVILLE TN P&DC 4
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KOKOMO IN P&DF 1
LACROSSE WI
LAFAYE1TEINP&DF
LAFAYETTE LA P&DF 3
LANCASTER PA P&DC 4
LANSING MI P&DC 4
LAS VEGAS NV P&DC 5
LEHIGH VALLEY PA P&DF 4
LEXINGTON KY P&DC 3
LIMAOHP&DF 2
LINCOLN NE P&DF 2
LITRE ROCK AR P&DC 4
LOS ANGELES CA P&DC 10
LOUISVILLE KY P&DC 4
LUBBOCKTXP&DF 2
LYNCHBURGVAP&DF 2
MACON GAP&DC 2
MADISON WI P&DC 4
MANCHESTER NH 4
MANKATO MN P&DF 2
MANSFIELD OH P&DF 2
MCALLEN TX P0 2
MEDFORD OR 1
MEMPHIS TN P&DC 4
MERRIFIELD VA P&DC 7
MIAMI FL P&DC 5
MICHIGAN METROPLEX P&DC 17
MID HUDSON NY P&DC 3
MID ISLAND NY P&DC 8
MID MISSOURI MO P&DF 2
MID-FLORIDA P&DC 3
MIDDLESEX-ESSEX MA P&DC 5
MIDLAND EC P&DF I
MILWAUKEE WI P&DC 8
MINNEAPOLIS MN P&DC 6
ML SELLERS CA P&DC 7
MOBILE AL P&DC 2
MONTGOMERY AL P&DC 4
MORGAN NY P&DC 13
MUNCIE IN P&DF I
NASHVILLE Th P&DC 7
NEW ORLEANS LA P&DC 6
NORFOLK NE P&DF
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5NORFOLK VA P&DC

C..

-NORTH BAYCA P&DC 3
NORTH HOUSTON D( P&DC 7
NORTH METRO GA P&DC 9
NORTH TEXAS TX P&DC 7
NORTHERN NJ METRO P&DC 7
NY TSC-JFK I
OAKLANDCAP&DC 8
OKLAHOMA CITY OK P&DC 6
OMAHA NE P&DC 3
ORLANDO FL P&DC 5
OSHKOSHWIP&DF 2
PANAMA CITY FL P&DF 1
PASCO WA P&DF 1
PENSACOLAFLP&DC 2
PEORIA IL P&DF 2
PHILADELPHIA P&DC 10
PHOENIX AZ P&DC 10
PITtSBURGH PA P&DC 8
PLATtSBURGHNYP&DF I
POCATELLOID 1
PORTLAND OR P&D 7
PROVIDENCE RI P&DC 5
PROVOUT 2
QUAD CITIES IL P&DF 2
RALEIGH NC P&DC 5
READING PA P&DC 2
REDDING CA P0 1
RENONVP&DC 3
RICHMOND VA P&DC 1 6
ROANOKEVAP&DC 3
ROCHESTER MN P&DF 2
ROCHESTERNYP&DC 6
ROCKFORDILP&DC 2
ROCKY MOUNT NC P&DF 2
SACRAMENTO CA P&DC 7
SAGINAWMIP&DC 2
SAINT CLOUD MN 2
SAINT LOUIS MO P&DC 11
SAINT PAUL MN P&DC 5
SALEM OR P&DF 2
SALT LAKE CITY UT P&D 5
SAN ANTONIO DC P&DC - 6
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SAN BERNARDINO CA P&DC 7
SAN FRANCISCO CA P&DC 6
SAN JOSE CA P&DC 6
SAN JUAN PR P&DC 3
SANTAANACAP&DC 11
SANTA BARBARA CA P&DC 3
SANTA CLARITA CA P&DC 12
SAVANNAH GA P&DF 3
SCRANTON PA P&DF 3
SEAT~LEWAP&DC 7
SHREVEPORTLAP&DC 4
SIOUX CflV IA P&DF 2
SIOUX FALLS SD 2
SOUTH BEND IN P&DF 2
SOUTH JERSEY P&DC 6
SOUTH SUBURBAN IL P&DC 5
SOUTHEASTERN PA P&DC 6
SOUTHERN CT P&DC 5

( SOUTHERN MAINE P&DC 4
SOUTHERN MD P&DC 5
SPOKANE WA P&DC 3
SPRINGFIELD IL P&DC 2
SPRINGFIELD MA P&DC 4
SPRINGFIELD MO 4
STAMFORD CT P&DC 3
STOCKTON CA P&DC 4
SUBURBAN MD P&DC 7
SYRACUSE NY P&DC 4
TACOMA WA P&DC 4
TALLAHASSEE FL P&DF 2
TAMPA FL P&DC 11
TERRE HAUTE IN P&DF I
TOLEDO OH P&DC 3
TOPEKAKSP&DF 2
TRAVERSE CITY MI P&DF I
TRENTON NJ P&DC 4
TUCSONAZP&DC 3
TULSAOKP&DC 5
UTICANYP&DF 2
WACOTXP&DF 2
WATERLOO PLANT IA 2 -

WAIJSAU WI P&DF 2
WEST PALM BEACH FL P&DC 8

K
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WESTCHESTER NY P&DC 6
WHEELING WV P&DF 1
WHITE RIVER JUNCTION VT P&DC 2
WICHITA KS P&DC 3
WILLIAMSPORT PA P&DF I
YOUNGSTOWN 01-f P&DF 2

C..

N’
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DFCIUSPS-T4-23

For each facility that cancels and processes outgoing mail on Saturdays, please provide
the percentage of the AFCS cancellation volume at that facility on an average weekday
that that facility’s AFCS machines cancel on an average Saturday. For example, if the
cancellation volume on an average weekday is 1 million pieces, and if the cancellation
volume on an average Saturday is 600,000 pieces, the answer to the interrogatory
would be 60 percent.

RESPONSE

The table below lists the requested information for each facility that cancels and

processes outgoing mail on Saturday. The information is based on data from the month

of May 2010. Since July 15th, the following sites have been added to the table:

Albuquerque NM P&DC, Billings MT P&DC, Charleston SC P&DF, Clarksburg WV

P&DF, DVD NJ P&DC, Fayetteville AR P&DF, Lansing Ml P&DC, Las Vegas NV P&DC,

Norfolk VA P&DC, Orlando FL P&DC, Raleigh NC P&DC, San Francisco CA P&DC,

Shreveport LA P&DC, Sioux Falls SD, and Spokane WA P&DC.

Site Sat Pct
Abilene TX P0 37.7%
Albany NY P&DC 52.3%
Albuquerque NM P&DC 49.5%
Anchorage AK P&DC 46.7%
Atlanta GA P&DC 38.8%
Augusta GA P&DF 46.3%
Austin TX P&DC 48.2%
Baltimore MD P&DC 52.8%
Baton Rouge LA P&DC 36.8%
Billings MT P&DC 42.9%
Birmingham AL P&DC 55.7%
Bismarck ND 54.2%
Boise ID 50.3%
Boston MA P&DC 96.2%
Cardiss Collins IL P&DC 55.6%

(

(
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(

Cedar Raoids IA P&DC 70.2%
Charleston SC P&DF 45.4%
Charleston WV P&DC 88.4%
Charlotte NC P&DC 53.7%
Cheyenne WY P&DC 66.8%
Cincinnati OH P&DC 75.8%
Clarksburg WV P&DF 47.1%
Cleveland OR P&DC 116.0%
Colorado Springs CO P&DC 44.9%
Columbia SC P&DC 64.8%
Columbus OH P&DC 47.0%
Corpus Christi TX P&DC 40.3%
Cumberland MD 37.7%

~ Denver CO P&DC 46.9%
Des Moines IA P&DC 52.0%
Duluth MN P&DF 45.7%
DVD NJ P&DC 82.8%
East Texas P&DC 52.8%
Eastern Shore MD P&DF 49.3%
El Paso TX P&DC 46.3%
Eugene OR P&DF 60.5%
Eureka CA 40.9%
Fargo ND P&DC 66.7%
Fayetteville AR P&DF 64.3%
Fayetteville NC P&DC . 41.9%
Fort Myers FL P&DC 56.6%
Fort Wayne IN P&DC 94.8%
Fort Worth TX P&DC 45.3%
Fresno CA P&DC 44.6%
Grand Island NE P&DF 45.0%
Grand Rapids MI P&DC 82.5%
Greensboro NC P&DC 38.9%
Greenville SC P&DC 41.0%
Gulfport MS P&DC 92.0%
Harrisburg PA P&DC 92.9%
Hartford CT P&DC 147.8%
Honolulu HI P&DC 54.6%
Houston TX P&DC 90.0%
Indianapolis IN P&DC 76.5%
Iron Mountain Ml P&DF 43.4%
Jackson MS P&DC 45.9%
Jacksonville FL P&DC 88.2%
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Kansas City MO P&DC 53.2%

7

(

Kilmer NJ P&DC 79.4%
Knoxville TN P&DC 51.7%
Lafayette LA P&DF 36.3%
Lansing Ml P&DC 48.9%
Las Vegas NV P&DC 50.0%
Lehigh Valley PA P&DF 78.8%
Lexington KY P&DC 63.1%
Little Rock AR P&DC 49.2%
Los Angeles CA P&DC 40.0%
Louisville KY P&DC 65.2%
Lubbock TX P&DF 86.6%
Macon GA P&DC 93.6%
Manchester NH 48.3%
McAllen TX 47.3%
Memphis TN P&DC 46.3%
Merrifield VA P&DC 53.8%
Miami FL P&DC 97.1%
Michigan Metroplex P&DC 50.9%
Mid Island NY P&DC 50.6%
Midland TX P&OF 36.8%
Milwaukee WI P&DC 96.6%
Minneapolis MN P&DC 63.0%
ML Sellers CA P&DC 99.7%

. Mobile AL P&DC 40.5%
Montgomery AL P&DC 38.1%
Morgan NY P&DC 95.0%
Nashville TN P&DC 62.5%
New Orleans LA P&DC 41.3%
Norfolk VA P&DC 44.1%
North Metro GA P&DC 42.0%
North Texas TX P&DC 66.0%
Oakland CA P&DC 87.5%
Oklahoma City OK P&DC 40.1%
Omaha NE P&DC 80.0%
Orlando FL P&DC 81.2%
Palatine IL P&DC 148.8%
Pensacola FL P&DC 68.4%
Peoria IL P&DF 89.1%
Philadelphia PA P&DC 86.8%
Phoenix AZ P&DC 59.4%
Pittsburgh PA P&DC 73.8%
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Portland OR P&D 52.9%

(

Providence RI P&DC 89.3%
Quad Cities IL P&DF 45.8%
Raleigh NC P&DC 53.3%
Redding CA 43.0%
Reno NV P&DC 43.3%
Richmond VA P&DC 1 59.6%
Roanoke VA P&DC 82.5%
Rochester MN P&DF 78.6%
Rochester NY P&DC 99.8%
Sacramento CA P&DC 91.9%
Saginaw Ml P&DC 68.9%
Saint Louis MO P&DC 80.2%
Saint Paul MN P&DC 55.9%
Salt Lake City UT P&D 60.3%
San Antonio TX P&DC 50.5%
San Francisco CA P&DC 75.2%
San Juan PR P&DC 58.3%
Santa Ana CA P&DC 72.4%
Santa Clarita CA P&DC 75.6%
Savannah GA P&DF 41.8%
Seattle WA P&DC 106.3%
Shreveport LA P&DC 51.6%
Sioux Falls SD 122.6%
South Jersey P&DC 78.5%
South Suburban IL P&DC 100.3%
Southern Maine P&DC 71.2%
Spokane WA P&DC 53.6%
Springfield IL P&DC 92.9%
Springfield MO 50.0%
Suburban MD P&DC 77.8%
Syracuse NY P&DC 54.2%
Tallahassee FL P&DF 40.0%
Tampa FL P&DC 50.4%
Toledo OH P&DC 74.7%
Topeka KS P&DF 42.8%
Traverse City Ml P&DF 49.2%
Tulsa OK P&DC 42.1%
Waco TX P&DF 43.5%
Wausau WI P&DF 51.5%
West Palm Beach FL P&DC 55.6%
Westchester NY P&DC 75.0%
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White River Junction VT P&DC 71.7%
Wichita KS P&DC 67.6%
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RESPONSE OF UNITED STATES POSTAL SERVICE WITNESS NERI
TO INTERROGATORY OF THE NATIONAL NEWSPAPER ASSOCIATION

NNAIUSPS-T4-1

Please confirm that newspaper Periodicals origin entered mail dropped at a BMEU on
Saturday will be processed in outgoing sortations on Monday.

RESPONSE

Confirmed.

4
K
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NNAIUSPS-T4-2

Is it your expectation that incoming primary operations for the newspaper mail referred
to in T4-1 will be worked as follows:

For zones 1-2, on Tuesday
For zones 2-4, on Wednesday
For remaining zones on Thursday or later

If you do not confirm, please state your expectations.

RESPONSE

Any newspaper Periodical mail origin entered on a Saturday through the BMEU

will be processed, dispatched, and sorted for delivery based upon the appropriate

C service charts as if the mail had been entered on Monday.

(
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RESPONSE OF UNITED STATES POSTAL SERVICE WITNESS NERI
TO INTERROGATORY OF THE NATIONAL NEWSPAPER ASSOCIATION

NNAIUSPS-T4-3

How many FSM 1000 machines are currently in operation in processing plants or
delivery offices?

RESPONSE

As of May 30, 2010, there were 136 FSM 1000 machines in operation in

processing plants and delivery offices.
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NNAIUSPS-T4-4

Do you believe that a greater aggregation of incoming mail for Monday processing could
result in greater use of FSM 1000 machines, if any remain operational?

RESPONSE

No.
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TO INTERROGATORY OF THE NATIONAL NEWSPAPER ASSOCIATION

NNNUSPS-T4-5

If a significant amount of mailer behavior shifts mail from Saturday entry to Monday,
rather than to Friday, how would that affect processing operations plans?

RESPONSE

We would adjust processing plans to match the workload.
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RESPONSE OF UNITED STATES POSTAL SERVICE WITNESS NERI
TO INTERROGATORY OF THE NATIONAL NEWSPAPER ASSOCIATION

NNAIUSPS-T4-6

If a significant amount of mail shifts from Saturday entry to any day other than Friday,
which you state permits the use of excess capacity on Monday, will your projections for
cost savings change? If so, please describe any contingency calculations you have
made to address the possibility for an unpredicted mail entry change.

RESPONSE

Yes, the projections for cost savings would change. However, contingency

calculations were not needed, given that the deviation in productivity by day is not

significant.

C.

7
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POSTCOM/USPS-T4-1

Please refer to your response to Question 3 of Chairman’s Information Request No. 2,
(uciRn) where you state that “plants will not be sending out multiple DPS products to the
carriers for delivery on Monday. The only street-addressed mail that will be sent to Post
Offices on Saturday is non-DPS mail (e.g., parcels).” Please refer to that same
response where you state that “[o]n Friday night, all mail will receive a first pass of
DPS,” and “mail arriving at the plant over the weekend will be sorted right behind Friday
night’s street-addressed mail. Once all of the first pass mail has been finalized, all of
the mail will be sorted on second pass DPS.”

(a) Please confirm that the second pass will take place on Friday. If you do not
confirm, please explain when such “second pass” will take place.

(b) When will mail that has received the “second pass DPS” be sent out to
carriers for delivery on Monday?

4 (c) Refer to your statement in response to CIR No.2, Question 3, that “the streetç addressed mail that receives a first pass Friday night will not have to be re
processed again for Monday delivery.” Why does the Postal Service not
consider the sorting of mail arriving after Friday and the second pass DPS to be
re-processing of Fridays street-addressed mail?

RESPONSE

(a) The second pass will take place on Monday morning.

(b) This mail will be sent out to carriers on Monday morning.

(c) The DPS process requires two passes. The term “re-processed” was used to

indicate that no mail would require a repeat of either pass.
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3. The direct testimony of witness Neri (USPS-T-4) indicates that some street
addressed mail will be dispatched to delivery units early on Saturdays to utilize
existing transportation capabilities and advance work available to the carriers for
the following Monday. USPS-T-4 at 9.

(a) Please explain how carriers will handle the two batches of DPS
mail (one arriving on Saturday and one on Monday morning) that
are available for delivery Mondays. For example, will the carriers
case one of the DPS batches or carry an additional DPS bundle to
the street?

(b) Please provide an estimate of any additional costs associated with
this process.

(c) Please refer to the response to DBP/USPS-3 (April 28, 2010).
Please explain the process by which carrier delivery mail that
receives the first DPS pass on Saturday will be integrated with
additional inbound mail on the next delivery day without incurring
additional handling.

RESPONSE:

a. The plants will not be sending out multiple DPS products to the carriers for

( delivery on Monday. The only street-addressed mail that will be sent to Post

Offices on Saturday is non-DPS mail (e.g., parcels).

b. As stated above, multiple DPS products are not going to be sent to the

Delivery Units. Therefore, there are no additional costs involved.

c. On Friday night, all mail will receive a first pass of DPS. Mail addressed to

a PC Box will be put into a single bin. All of the Friday night street-addressed

mail will now have been sorted through first pass DPS. The sort program

software will be modified so that mail arriving at the plant over the weekend

will be sorted right behind Friday night’s street-addressed mail. Once all of

the first pass mail has been finalized, all of the mail will be sorted on second

pass DPS. Therefore, the street-addressed mail that receives a first pass

Friday night will not have to be re-processed again for Monday delivery.

S



1570

RESPONSE OF POSTAL SERVICE WITNESS NERI
( TO CHAIRMAN’S INFORMATION REQUEST NO. 3

1. The Postal Service states that it examined various outgoing operations and
determined what percentage of the workhours would be eliminated with the
discontinuance of Saturday outgoing operations. USPS-LR-N2010-1/5 at 2. In
some cases, this determination was made “by using postal experience.”

(a) For each category where the percentage of workhours eliminated
was determined using postal experience, please explain the basis
for the percentage used and the rationale behind the determination.

(b) The costs that are not eliminated by the di~continuance of Saturday
outgoing operations are assumed to be incurred on a different day
when the mail that would have been processed on Saturday is
processed. These costs appear to be driven by the processing of
volume (hence the inability to eliminate them) and so can be
thought of as volume variable. In contrast, the costs that can be
eliminated implicitly would not be incurred when the volume is
processed on an alternate day. Therefore, the costs that can be
eliminated can be thought of as fixed with respect to volume.

For each category of operations, please explain why the
assumptions used in this library reference are a better
representation of the portion of costs driven by volume than the
volume variability percentages.

RESPONSE:

(a) Postal experience is an element in determining workhour savings for all 15

categories of activities which we have identified in USPS-LR-N2010-1/5 at 2.

These categories are shown below, along with a listing or description of the

operations included in each, the annual workhour savings and the share of the

outgoing sorting workhours (essentially Tour 3 workhours) for that activity that

are saved. Below we discuss each of these categories, providing the basis and

rationale for the workhour savings.
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Annual Workhour Savings for Eliminating Saturday Outgoing Processes
Annual Hours Share of Activity Hours

Activity Saved Operations Nos. Saved
AFCS Cancellations 13,121 015 10%
Other Cancellations 134,259 010, 011, 014, 016 100%
Dock Operations 183,539 017, 018 50%
Dispatch Operations 294,337 120, 121, 124, 125 100%
Mail Movement via Equipment 361,452 229 100%
Expediter 288,280 231 100%
Priority Outgoing 27,194 328 100%
Automation Letters 144,988 DBCS, MLOCR 25%
Manual Letters 225,638 030, 040 35%
Automation Flats 40,170 AFSM, UFSM 25%
Manual Flats 44,046 051, 052, 060, 070 30%
Mechanized Parcels 85,219 SPBS, APPS, LIPS 35%
Manual Parcels 21,466 050 25%
Supervisor 385,466 Supervisor 66.6%
Indirect Operations (LOG 18) 516,269 LDC 18 75.1%

Total 2,765,444

General Discussion of Savings

The elimination of Saturday outgoing processing will save mail processing

workhours. Not all of the workhours currently used on a Saturday in support of

outgoing operations that would be eliminated under the proposed service change

can be identified as savings, however, because it is assumed that Saturday’s

volume will move to another day, thus potentially creating work on the day that

receives Saturday’s volume.

Based on my experience, there are two possible sources of the savings in

workhours related to each category, which are discussed generally here, and are

also discussed further below. First, a portion of the mail that would have been

processed for Saturday’s outgoing sorting will be available earlier on Monday

than is currently the case for existing Monday mail. Improving the arrival profile

of Monday mail should act to improve the productivities observed on Mondays.
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Second, for some activity performed in our plants, there is a component

that is used to support the operation, but is not dependent on the amount of mail

being processed. These are activities that are not closely tied to volume and

thus hold the potential for absorbing additional volume without generating

additional hours. The hours required for these activities may vary on a daily

basis, but do not necessarily change as volume increases or decreases. For

instance, when mail is sorted into a bin on one of our machines, it takes the

same amount of effort to sweep 20 pieces of mail as it does to sweep 100 pieces

of mail. Moving a tray takes the same amount of time whether that tray contains

a single piece of mail or 500 pieces of mail. Also, see my testimony, USPS-T-4

at 16.

Based on operational experience with these types of factors, we

formulated estimates of the proportion of the relevant Saturday workhours which

could be absorbed if the Saturday outgoing volume in each activity was instead

processed on Monday. In conjunction with this effort, an analysis was performed

using workhours obtained from MODS which is pertinent to many of these

categories. Hours were evaluated during the four week period of September 12,

2009 to October 9, 2009. In every case, Saturday’s volume and productivities

were lower than Monday’s volumes and productivities. The increase in

productivity is due partly to an increase in the efficiency of the allied operations

performed in support of the direct operation — even though both of these activities

are bundled in the same operation number. The other portion of the increase is
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because with more volume, we have a better opportunity to maintain consistent

flows on our machines. Saturday’s volume has many peaks and valleys, and

when volumes are low, inefficiencies occur.

Table A below shows the Saturday and Monday productivities, and (in the

penultimate column) calculates the percentage of Saturday hours that would be

saved if the Saturday volumes were worked at the Monday productivities. The

last column in Table A presents the actual percentages of the activities’ relevant

Saturday workhours I have estimated would be absorbed if Saturday’s volume

were processed on Monday. My actual estimates align very closely with the

estimated percentage savings that would result if Saturday volumes were worked

at Monday productivities (based on our four week sample). In those cases in

which my estimate is higher, I am comfortable with that result because we know

that we will have more mail available earlier on Mondays. Any mail accepted

across the counter or deposited in the collection boxes during the weekend

would be available for dispatch from the Post Offices Monday morning. The

transportation used to bring the DPS mail Monday morning would then be utilized

to return this collection mail.
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Table A - Productivities Examined Across Days
Actual %
used to

Sat Hrs calculate
Sat Mon Mon @ Mon Hrs Percent workhour

Operation Sat Vol S?t Hrs Prod Mon Vol Hrs Prod Prod Save lmørove savinos

AFCS 131369319 8,899 14,762 325,855,234 20,181 16,147 8,136 763 9% 10%

Auto Flat 18,986,497 9,602 1,977 42,594,716 16,435 2,592 7,326 2,276 24% 25%

Man Flat 2,883,167 11,521 250 6,968,617 19,095 365 7,900 3,621 31% 30%
Auto Ltr 253,293,194 44,684 5,669 608,972,984 83433 7,299 34,703 9,981 22% 25%
Man Ltr 16,141,087 44,833 360 38,336,714 71,539 536 30,121 1,713 33% 35%

Mech PP 3,159,825 22,303 142 7,454,007 34,213 218 14,503 7,799 35% 35%
Man PP 1,195,860 5,690 210 3,443,815 12,071 285 4,192 1,498 26% 25%

AFCS Operations
AFCS operations are comprised of the workhours in operation number 015,

( which are the workhours used in running and supporting the AFCS machine.

Some of the work performed in operation 015 is in support of running the

machine, such as getting trays and clearing jams. Moving the volume to another

day will not require all of the support or allied work time used on Saturday. As

discussed above, our analysis indicates that the productivity for Monday is higher

than that on Saturday by 9 percent, due to greater allied efficiencies and better

workflow. Anticipating that we will be getting a portion of Saturday’s volume in

earlier on Monday as well, I estimate that 10 cercent of Saturday’s workhours are

registered as savings.

Other Cancellations

The operations used in this group are as follows:

• Operation number 010, Hand Cancellations



1575

RESPONSE OF POSTAL SERVICE WITNESS NERI

( TO CHAIRMAN’S INFORMATION REQUEST NO. 3
• Operation number 011, Micro Mark Cancellations

• Operation number 014, Flyer Cancellations

• Operation number 016, Flat Cancellations

The Other Cancellations category is the cancellation of mail that is not worked on

an AFCS machine. This includes mail cancelled using a micro mark or a flyer or

is hand cancelled.

This set of operation numbers also incorporates other activities that are

used in support of the entire cancelling operation and are not solely for the

activities as specified above. The field enters work hours that are used to

support the Dual Pass Rough Cull (DPRC) and Loose Mail System (LMS). The

share of the Other Cancelations workhours associated with DPRC and LMS can

be determined based on the share of hours reported with no corresponding

volumes. These operation numbers were analyzed for a four week period in the

Fall 2009. As shown in the table below, approximately 37 percent of the

workhours that were reflected in these operation numbers came from sites that

reported only work hours with no corresponding volume.

For this category, 100 percent of the relevant Saturday work hours are

calculated as savings. There are two reasons for this. First, when a site

performs hand cancellations or is operating with micro marks orfiyers, much of

the time is spent waiting for the mail. This operation has the smallest volume

and represents an operation that experiences many peaks and valleys. The

average Saturday volume of 6,000 pieces of mail per plant would easily be

absorbed in Monday’s waiting time. Second, the work in support of the DPRC

and LMS is essentially to set up these operations, and operate a large piece of
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I’ fixed mech equipment. This is work that does not vary due to daily volume

fluctuations.

The USPS-LR-N201 0-1/5, “Mail_processing_background_330_1 0.xls”

tab 010 trend through week shows workhours for 010 do not vary much across

days of the week, despite volume differences. As shown below, 010 workhours

are the largest portion of this category.

MOOS Work Hours and Volume 911212009 -.1010912009
Plants with Total work %

Plants Plants with both work hour hours
Sat % of with only only work hours and without with no

Operation volume Sat Hrs Hrs volume hours volume volume volume
010 1,886,147 6,985.96 84.26% 103 161 87 2,626 37.59%
011 139,431 28.84 0.35% 2 3 1 - 0.00%
014 3,316,985 867.65 10.46% 100 56 46 180 20.75%
016 63,333 408.71 4.93% 15 27 5 305 74.63%

( Total 5,405,896 8,291 3,111 37.52%

Dock Operations

The operations used in this category are as follows:

• Operation number 017, Canceling Operations Miscellaneous

• Operation number 018, Collection Mail Separations

The activities used in these operations include the setup of the entire cancellation

operation such as obtaining empty equipment and trays, placement of the empty

equipment in their prescribed locations and the moving of mail from one location

to another. Also included in this operation are breakdown of cancellation mail by

shape, and the segregation of machineable mail from non-machineable mail.

For this category, 50 iercent of the work hours are recorded as savings.

Approximately 60 percent of this time is used to set up the operation, and the
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remainder is used in support of either moving or cancelling the mail. The setup

time occurs each day the operation is run, and is not necessarily dependent on

the volume processed. But given that the time spent breaking down the mail and

the time spent setting up empty equipment both have some relationship to the

volume, we concluded that 50 percent of the relevant Saturday work hours

should be taken as savings.

Dispatch Operations
The operations used in this category are as follows:

• Operation numbers 120 and 121, Manual Pouching Outgoing

• Operation numbers 124 and 125, Dispatch Operations Outgoing
•

( 100 percent of the workhours used in manual pouching and dispatch operations
will be saved because there will be no dispatching of collection mail on Saturday.

No additional hours are needed on Monday for the following reason. This

operation involves gathering Mail Transport Equipment (MTE) from various

processing operations to a central point. The operation combines mail into full

MTE to reduce the profile of MTE being sent on outbound trucks. The number of

source operations and outbound trucks on Monday will not change by moving

mail from Saturday. Processing operations will be able to produce more, full

MTE from the source operation for dispatch and avoid the processing of minor

MTE in the operation. The net effect will be zero increase on Monday.
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Mail Movement

The operation used in this category is as follows:

Operation numbers 229 — Equipment Operator - Tow

The work hours used to transport mail using a powered instrument such as a tow

motor or a powered jack are recorded in operation 229. All of this work is

eliminated from Tour Three on Saturdays because of the elimination of outgoing

operations.

First, we determined that, with respect to outgoing operations, the relevant

Saturday workhours in Operation 229 were the Tour Three hours. This equated

to 35 percent of all of the hours used in this operation on Saturday.

( There is no need to add staff on Mondays. While there will be additional mail

volume to dispatch, the amount of work is driven more by the number of trucks to

load. As indicated by witness Grossmann, USPS-T-5 at 12, there will not be a

need to add transportation on Monday.

There is a 100 percent savings of the relevant work hours in this category.

It should also be npted that no workhour savings were taken for operations 210-

213, for which there were about 47,800 workhours on Saturday for FY09. For

those plants that have a single dock, personnel typically clock on either

operations 210-211 or 212-213. Both of these operations have a component of

processing either outbound or inbound mail. Given the complexity of identifying

what portion of these work hours are in support of outbound operation, no

( absorptions were assumed for these operations. Also, no savings were taken for
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Opn 230, Forklift, which has significant Saturday hours. The forklift is generally

used when loading/unloading palletized mail. This typically happens with presort

mailings that are destinating in nature or destinating volumes from the NDC.

While there could be some movement of pallets for originating presort, it was

decided that this was the absolute minority of the workload. In addition, there is

no separation of activities for use of the forklift for incoming versus outgoing

mails. Likewise, I would not expect this to be affected on Monday either.

Expeditor

The operation used in this category is as follows:

Operation number 231 - Expeditor

The expeditor monitors mail processing activities to ensure the timely movement,

processing, and dispatch of mail. All of this work is eliminated because there are

no outgoing operations on Saturday.

First, we determined that, with respect to outgoing operations, the relevant

Saturday workhours in Operation 231 were the Tour Three hours. This equated

to 35 percent of all of the hours used in this operation on Saturday. Once the

relevant hours were identified, 100 rercent were estimated to be saved.

As with the category Mail Movement, there is no need to add staff on

Mondays. While there will be additional mail volume to dispatch, the amount of

work is driven more by the number of trucks to load. As indicated by witness

Grossmann, USPS-T-5 at 12, there will not be a need to add transportation on

Monday.
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Priority Outgoing

The operation used in this category is as follows

Operation number 328 — Priority Mail Shape Separation Outgoing

This operation encompasses the activities in support of processing outgoing

Priority Mail including the transport of mail, the equipment set up and labeling

and containerization.

We estimate we can capture 100 percent of these workhours because

most of the work is fixed labor done in support of the operation.

Automation Letters

Every automated letter operation that was performed on Saturday and

processed outgoing operations (either outgoing primary or outgoing secondary)

was placed into the category of automated letters. Specifically the operation

numbers used in this category are indicated in USPS-LR-N2010-1/5 at 5.

We estimate we can capture 25 percent of the workhours used to process

the mail on Saturday in support of outgoing operations. This is consistent with

the productivity difference shown in Table A for this activity, taking into account

that mail will be at the plants earlier, allowing for a more continuous flow.

Manual Letters

This activity includes Saturday outgoing primary and secondary operations used

when manually sorting letters. Specifically the operation numbers used are listed

below:
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• Operation number 030, manual letters — outgoing primary

• Operation number 040, manual letters — outgoing secondary

We estimate we can capture 35 percent of the workhours used to process the

mail on Saturday in support of outgoing operations. This is consistent with the

productivity difference shown in Table A for this activity, taking into account that

mail will be at the plants earlier, allowing for a more continuous flow.

Automated Flats

The operations in this category are indicated in USPS-LR-N2010-1/5 at 6.

We estimate we can capture 25 percent of the workhours used to process

4 the mail on Saturday in support of outgoing operations. This is consistent with
the productivity difference shown in Table A for this activity, taking into account

that mail will be at the plants earlier, allowing for a more continuous flow.

Manual Flats

This activity includes Saturday outgoing primary and secondary operations used

when manually sorting flats. Specifically the operation numbers used are listed

below

• Operation number 051, manual flats — outgoing primary —Priority

• Operation number 052, manual flats — outgoing secondary -Priority

• Operation number 060, manual flats — outgoing primary

• Operation number 070, manual flats — outgoing secondary
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We estimate we can capture 30 percent of the workhours used to process the

mail on Saturday in support of outgoing operations, which is consistent with the

productivity difference shown in Table A.

Mechanized Bundle and Parcel sortation

This activity includes Saturday outgoing primary and secondary operations

used when sorting bundles or parcels on an mechanized piece of mail sorting

equipment such as a Small Parcel and Bundle Sorter (SPBS) or an Automated

Package Processing System (APPS). The operations in this category are

indicated in USPS-LR-N2010-1/5 at 7.

We estimate we can capture 35 percent of the workhours used to process

the mail on Saturday in support of outgoing operations, which is consistent with

the productivity difference shown in Table A.

Manual Parcel sortation

This activity includes Saturday outgoing primary and secondary operations used

when manually sorting Priority Mail. Specifically the operation numbers used are

listed below

• Operation number 050, manual mixed shapes — outgoing primary

We estimate we can capture 25 percent of the workhours used to process the

mail on Saturday in support of outgoing operations, which is consistent with the

productivity difference shown in Table A.

C.



1583

RESPONSE OF POSTAL SERVICE WITNESS NERI
TO CHAIRMAN’S INFORMATION REQUEST NO. 3

Indirect Time, LDC 18

Within LDC 18, workhours from Saturday Tour Three operations were

initially identified as the candidate pool for savings. A detailed analysis was then

performed using data for Tour Three at the operational level for the weeks from

9/12/09 through 10/9/09. This was a 4-week period which did not contain

holidays or other abnormal mailing situations. Each operation was examined to

determine if the activity would remain (empty equipment processing, Express

mail operations, etc.) or be eliminated (Registry, standby, etc.). When summed,

the result was that 75.71 percent of the workhours would be eliminated by

reducing the specific activities. This percentage was then applied to the Tour

Three hours to determine the targeted savings. Because these activities are not

volume dependant, they will not require additional hours when the workload is

moved to Monday. Operations which are volume dependant (Express Mail,

empty equipment, PARS waste, etc.) were left on Saturday. An example of an

operation which is not affected by higher Monday volume is the Registry

operations (accounting for about 28.5 percent of the Saturday work hour savings

for this category).’ Registry hours are primarily driven by the financial

transactions for the district, such as closeouts at post offices. These transactions

would not be increased on Monday.

See USPS-LR-N2010-1/5, “Mail_processing background 330 lo.xls” tab “T3 LDC 18 By
Oper”.
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Supervision

As with LDC 18, Saturday workhours from Tour Three were identified as

the candidate pool for savings. We then performed a detailed analysis of the

operations being changed to determine which would be reduced and which

would continue. Data for Tour Three at the operational level were pulled for the

period from 9/12/09 through 10/9/09. This was a 4-week period which did not

contain holidays or other abnormal mailing situations. The result was that 66.59

percent of the supervision hours from Tour Three on Saturday could be

eliminated. The remaining Saturday hours will support any other activities. On a

daily basis, these hours are not volume dependant. Supervisors are used to

4 manage sets of operations (manual letter cases), or groups of machines (DBCS,
AFSM, etc). Using more cases or adding another machine would not require an

additional supervisor on Monday. Circumstances under a potential one-day

increase in volume (i.e., on Monday) are different from alternative circumstances

that might exist if workload materially changed across all days, because then

Supervisor staffing might need to be adjusted.

(b) The response to part (b) is being filed by witness Colvin.

(
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QUESTION 7:

Witness Neri demonstrates the calculation of the net savings in mail processing
workhours for a 5-day delivery environment in library reference
USPS-LR-N2010-1/5 and an accompanying workbook
entitled:”Mail_processing_background_3_30j 0.xls”. The following separate
analyses are conducted:

• 2-week Columbus Day Holiday Analysis for shape-based outgoing
operations;

• 6-month Saturday workhours savings analysis for 15 operational
groups;

• 4-week Monday—Friday trend analysis for regions and Operation
010 only;

• 4-week Monday vs. Saturday productivity analysis for 6 operational
groups;

• 6-month PQ 1 &2 vs. PQ 3&4 analysis to calculate the 1.88 second
half of the fiscal year mail volume discount factor; and

• P.O. Box addressed mail volume destined for Saturday delivery
analysis for a single Friday (Saturday morning) in October.

In order to verify and test the robustness of these results, please provide daily
MODS volumes and workhours for the same operations at the same sites used in
the analyses for FY 2006 through FY 2009.

RESPONSE:

The requested data is contained in library reference USPS-LR-N2010-

1/NP9, which is being filed under seal with an application for non-public

treatment. The eight data files included in the library reference are summarized

below:

• ChIR6....7_Columbus....Holiday.txt — This data is provided for the 2-
week Columbus Day Holiday Analysis. Data was pulled from the
Monday and Tuesday for the four Columbus Day holiday weeks
and the same for the weeks prior to the holiday.

• ChlR6j..Sat....Save_OPNGroups.txt — This is part 1 of the data
extract for the 6-month Saturday workhours savings analysis. Data
was pulled for each Saturday in the four years. This represents the
first 7 of the 15 operational groups. The data is grouped by the
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groups as noted in the spreadsheet and is only from those offices
represented.

• ChIR6_7_Sat_Save_Dist_Groups.txt — This is part 2 of the data
extract for the 6-month Saturday workhours savings analysis. Data
was pulled for each Saturday in the four years. This represents
groups 8 through 13 of the 15 operational groups. The data is
grouped by the groups as noted in the spreadsheet and is only from
those offices represented.

• ChlR6_7_SatSave_Supv.txt—This is part 3 of the data extract for
the 6-month Saturday workhours savings analysis. Data was
pulled for each Saturday in the four years. This represents the 14th
of the 15 operational groups. The data is grouped by the groups as
noted in the spreadsheet and is only from those offices
represented.

• ChIR6_7_Sat_Save_LDC18.txt—This is part 4 of the 6-month
Saturday workhours savings analysis. Data was pulled for each
Saturday in the four years. This represents the 15th of the 15
operational groups. The data is grouped by the groups as noted in

K the spreadsheet and is only from those offices represented.
• ChIR6_7_OlOTrend.txt— This is the data extract for the Monday—

Friday trend analysis for Operation 010. Data was pulled for all
Mondays through Fridays in the four years and only for Operation
010. Area names are included to match the spreadsheet.

• ChlR67MonvsSatProd.txt — This is the data extract for the
Monday vs. Saturday productivity analysis. Data was pulled for
each Monday and Saturday in the four years. The data is grouped
by the six operational groups as shown in the spreadsheet.

• ChlR67DiscountFactor.txt — This is the data extract for the 6-
month PQ 1&2 vs. PQ 3&4 analysis. Data was pulled for each day
in the four years and for all operations in Function 1.

There is no data extract in response to the last analysis requested in

Question 7 — P.O. Box addressed mail volume destined for Saturday delivery for

a single Friday in October— because this analysis was not predicated on any

MODS data. Nonetheless, similar data will be provided in response to Question

4 of Chairman’s Information Request No. 7.
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3. Service performance is measured in delivery days, that is, the number of days
on which the Postal Service makes deliveries that elapse between mailing and
delivery. Under the Postal Service’s proposal, no change in existing service
performance standards is proposed. In some instances, however, the number of
calendar days that elapse between mailing and delivery will necessarily increase.
Based on current mailing patterns, please quantify (or estimate) the portion of
mail that would experience a delay in calendar days to delivery, and break out
the number of additional calendar days for delivery of that mail. Please provide
results for all mail and by class or product.

For example: Total First Class pieces xx pieces
Delayed one calendar day xx pieces
Delayed two calendar days xx pieces
(e.g., mall delivered Monday instead of Saturday)
Delayed three or more calendar days xx pieces

RESPONSE:

Currently, the acceptance and processing of originating volumes happens

( Monday through Saturday. Service standards represent the number of days that

elapse between the entry of the mail and its planned delivery. These days are

normal days (Monday through Sunday) with the proviso that if the planned

delivery day falls on a Sunday or observed holiday, then it moved to the next

delivery day. In a 5-day delivery environment, acceptance and processing of

originating volumes would happen Monday through Friday.

By using this information, we have developed the following table. This table

shows the planned delivery day for mail based upon its day of acceptance/entry

and its service standard. This table assumes no holidays fall within the delivery

period. The columns of this table show the planned delivery day for both the

current and the 5-day environments. The highlighted sections indicate the
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weekday and service standard that will experience a lag in the planned delivery

day.

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

Sew Std Current 5-Day Current 5-Day Current 5-Day Current 5-Day Current 5-Day Current 5-Day

I Tue Tue Wed Wed Thu Thu Fri Fri Sat Mon Mon Tue

2 Wed Wed Thu Thu Fri Fri Sat Mon Mon Mon Mon Wed

3 Thu Thu Fri Fri Sat Mon Mon Mon Mon Mon Tue Thu

4 Fri Fri Sat Mon Mon Mon Mon Mon Tue Tue Wed Fri

5 Sat Mon Mon Mon Mon Mon Tue Tue Wed Wed Thu Mon

6 Mon Mon Mon Mon Tue Tue Wed Wed Thu Thu Fri Mon

7 Mon Mon Tue Tue Wed Wed Thu Thu Fri Fri Sat Mon

S Tue Tue Wed Wed Thu Thu Fri Fri Sat Mon Mon Tue

9 Wed Wed Thu Thu Fri Fri Sat Mon Mon Mon Mon Wed

The Postal Service does not collect statistics on the amount of mail that is

processed by class, weekday of origin, and service standard. However, we can

apply information from a couple of sources to approximate what this might look

like. In doing so, we have made the following assumptions:

1 - Within a class of mail, the percentage of mail with a given service standard is
the same regardless of origin weekday.
2 - The best indicator of origin processing by weekday for FCM is the AFCS
cancellation volumes.
3 - The best indicator of origin processing by weekday for Priority mail is the
Outgoing Distribution pieces handled for Priority mail operations
4 - The best indicator of origin processing by weekday for Package Services is
the Outgoing Distribution pieces handled for Package Service operations.

To obtain the percentage of mail by service standard within a class, we pulled

reports from the WebODIN system for PQ 2 for FCM, Priority, and Package

Services. Standard Mail and Periodicals are not tracked in this system. We then

/
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determined the percentage of mail by service standard and class. Next, we took

the volumes from the WebMODS system, as noted in assumptions 2-4, to

determine the originating processing profile by weekday and class. These 2

datasets were then merged, resulting in our approximation of the origin volume

processed by class, service standard, and weekday. Finally, we used the chart

from above to add up the total volume subject to a potential lag in planned

delivery and divided by the total volume with that delivery standard.

The result is the table shown below. This table shows the percentage of mail

which, given our assumptions, we anticipate would experience a lag in planned

delivery day.
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Lag in Calendar Days
FCM ServStd 1 2 I 3 4 Total

1 8.66% 16.88% ‘T’~ .O1~X 25.54%
2 ~ 25.66% •‘ 25.66%
3 *DIGItSJt 26.28% t~øx~?z 26.28%
4 ‘ )D~ 28.08% . 4V$~I 28.08%
5 • 20.41% I 8.66% 29.07%

Total 3.68% 22.12% 0.00% 0.00% 25.80%

Lag in Calendar Days
Priority Serv Std 1 2 Total

1 8.11% 17.09% 25.19%
2 ~ 25.28% 25.28%
3 U€~1~ 26.66% 26. 66%

Total 1.45% 23.93% 25.38%

Package
Services

Lag in Calendar Days
ServStd 1 2 3 I 4 I Total

2 OO~ 28.26% IQjPSLJt~~tiLøj~~j 28.26%
3 —- 29.42%
~ I~o’we’~I 2924% 2924%
5 WTQM~ 16.08% ~1i~]D~S 10.16% 26 24%
6 s~t~._~13rn0 10.16% ~ØtJOj 10.16%
7 jO 1016% ‘ 10.16%
8 0.00% 0.00% t~IØ~ 0.00%
9 4~O)7o 28.26% Jflo~WQj~W 28.26%

Total 000% 23.76% 097% 140% 26 12%

This chart represents our “worst case scenario”, subject to our previously stated

assumptions. It does not include any change in mailer behavior regarding entry

of mail into the system. It also does not account for the mail addressed to Post

Office Boxes, which would still be available for customers on Saturday. Finally,

any mail currently processed at origin on Saturday is modeled to be processed

on Monday in the 5-day environment.

K

Standard Mail and Periodicals represent an even bigger challenge in determining

these percentages. This stems from the basic structure of the products wherein

mailers enter the mail at various levels from originating to destinating DDU. In

C..
In’ 29.42% l~OYo~lftoiOiEMI
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addition, these mailers are the most likely to make adjustments to their entry

dates in order to help ensure delivery of their product when desired.
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4. Witness Neri calculates the net savings in mail processing workhours in a
five-day delivery environment. See USPS-LR-N2010-1/5, workbook
“MaiI_processing_background_3_30_10.xls.” Please provide, in the same format
(including all ihe same columns) as provided in the spreadsheet ‘Box DPS on
Sat,” site-level P.O. Box Saturday delivery volume for one Saturday in each of
the other three quarters of FY 2009. Any Saturday in each quarter will be
sufficient, so long as there are data from a Saturday in each quarter of FY 2009.

RESPONSE:

The requested site-level P.O. Box Saturday delivery volume data are provided in

the Excel file (ChIR,7.Q.4.Attach.xls) attached to this response electronically.
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1 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: Is there any additional

2 written cross-examination for Witness Neri?

3 If not, this brings us to oral cross-

4 examination. The Public Representative again as

5 requested oral cross-examination. However, Ms.

6 Gallagher, you indicated that you only had potential

7 follow-up questions for Mr. Neri. Do you still wish

S to cross-examine the witness?

9 MS. GALLAGHER: No, Madam Chairman, we do

10 not.

11 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: Is there any other party

12 who wishes to cross-examination Mr. Neri?

K. 13 If not, I believe there are some questions

14 from the bench for Mr. Neri. Anyone of you like to

15 begin?

16 COMMISSIONER LANGLEY: I will Madam

17 Chairman.

18 CHAIRMAN GOLOWAY: Okay.

19 COMMISSIONER LANGLEY: Thank you, Mr. Neri,

20 for joining us today. I did read through your direct

21 testimony and you’ve had wonderful descriptions of how

22 the mail flows, and good charts. But I do have a

23 couple of questions about changes that will occur to

24 the processing of post office box mail under a

25 proposed five-day plan.

Heritage Reporting Corporation
(202) 628-4888
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1 So to clear up any misunderstandings that I

2 might have could you describe step by step the OPS

3 process for P.O. box mail under the current six-day

4 delivery, and then describe how it would change under

5 a proposed five-day delivery, especially whether, you

6 know, the extra run to sort the post office box mail

7 for Saturday?

S THE WITNESS: Yes. Yes, Commissioner.

9 In today’s environment in a six-day delivery

10 environment each day is similar in that as mail

11 arrives for destinating processing the letter mail is

4 12 sorted through our primary operations for that mail
13 that is entered in the three-digit sort level, for

14 that mail that’s entered at the five-digit sort level.

15 It’s directed to the appropriate DPS processing

16 delivery sequencing, merging with that mail that was

17 separated at the three-digit sort level down to five

18 digit. That mail is then merged and is presented to

19 the OPS processing.

20 That mail is processed in two passes. The

21 first pass sequences the mail to each of the stackers

22 or bins on our distribution equipment, our bar code

23 sorters, and on the second pass it is then sorted to

24 each carrier in delivery points order.

25 In the five-day environment what would occur

Heritage Reporting Corporation
(202) 628-4888
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1 and we’ve modified the software to be able to

2 accommodate this, the P.O. box mail would be held out

3 during that first pass of processing, and the first

4 pass would continue as it does today in order for us

5 to extract that P.O. box mail. That mail would remain

6 staged. The mail, the portion of mail that’s

7 designated for delivery with the elimination of

8 Saturday delivery would be on the next day of

9 delivery, or Monday. That mail would remain staged

10 awaiting the remainder of the mail that continues to

11 destinate to our processing centers through the

12 weekend and we would continue the process then for

C 13 Monday delivery for the mail that is delivered on

14 Monday.

15 The P.O. box mail would then be sorted

16 through a sequence program in order to accomplish the

17 delivery of P.O. box mail on Saturday.

18 COMMISSIONER LANGLEY: Thank you. What

19 happens to mail designated for post office boxes that

20 are in retail facilities that are currently closed on

21 Saturday, and it is my understanding that these

22 facilities aren’t going to be open or reopened, what

23 happens to that post office box mail?

24 THE WITNESS: We would dispatch that mail

25 from the processing facilities to those locations for

Heritage Reporting Corporation
(202) 628-4888
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1 that mail to be available to be delivered to those

2 customers.

3 COMMISSIONER LANGLEY: When would you --

4 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: But the post office isn’t

5 open. What happens?

6 COMMISSIONER LANGLEY: There are no clerks

7 at a post office that is currently closed on a

8 Saturday, so how does that mail get into the box?

9 That mail is not going to get into the box on

10 Saturday. The mail is going to get into the box on

11 Monday.

12 THE WITNESS: Witness Granholm would be best

C 13 to answer the ~estion of post office operations.

14 It’s my understanding that post offices that are open

15 today, customers having access to their P.O. box mail

16 today would have access to that P.O. box mail on

17 Saturdays.

18 COMMISSIONER LANGLEY: Even though there is

19 no clerk. Let me get personal. My facility is not

20 open on Saturday, but my post office box is

21 accessible. It would be from what you’re saying then

22 my expectation that I would get Saturday delivery even

23 though that facility is closed on Saturday?

24 THE WITNESS: Witness Granhoim would be best

25 to answer the question of post office operations.

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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1 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: But your understanding is

2 that all the mail addressed to post office boxes is

3 going to be --

4 THE WITNESS: Yes.

5 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: -- pulled out of the

6 system and delivered on Saturday morning?

7 THE WITNESS: Yes.

S COMMISSIONER LANGLEY: Whether the facility

9 is open.

10 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: So somebody has to be

11 there to put the mail in the post office boxes even

12 when there isn’t a clerk?

13 THE WITNESS: That would have to be

14 confirmed with Witness Granhoim.

15 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: That would have to be

16 confirmed. Could we ask the attorney to confirm that

17 for us?

18 MR. TIDWELL: Madam Chairman, we will have

19 Witness Neri confer with Mr. Granhoim and they will

20 conduct a titanic wrestling match to determine who

21 will sponsor a response to the Commission in seven

22 days.

23 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: Will that be on the

24 record, that wrestling match?

25 MR. TIDWELL: The match results we may keep

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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1 private but the response we will file publicly.

2 CHAIRMAN GOLOWAY: Thank you. So, my

3 understanding is that there is some expectation that

4 there will be a greater demand for post office boxes

5 on Saturday than have been previously or shifting

6 demand with regard to post offices.

7 You have a program that will be able to

8 adjust the mail?

9 THE WITNESS: Yes, we could accommodate.

10 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: Would it be possible for

11 citizens to have home delivery Monday through Friday

12 and a post office box delivery on Saturday?

13 THE WITNESS: Our delivery system is

14 established based on the address on the mail piece, so

15 the mail piece would be delivered to the location it’s

16 addressed to.

17 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: There is going to be some

18 processing of mail in various processing plants around

19 the country on Saturday as I understand it. Mail

20 that’s destinating mail --

21 THE WITNESS: Correct.

22 CHAIRMAN GOLOWAY: -- will continue to be

23 processed. Express Mail will continue to be

24 processed. Post office box mail will continue to be

25 processed. Remittance mail will be continue to be

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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1 processed. In a rough estimate what percentage of

2 savings of overall operational costs for processing do

3 you think removing Saturday delivery will save?

4 THE WITNESS: Madam Chairman, I would have

5 to compare the savings that we presented in our

6 library reference to our total operating work hours to

7 calculate that. I cannot provide that of f the top of

8 my head.

9 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: Could you do that for me

10 within the next seven days so I get a better overall

11 percentage? I’m sure my staff can figure something

12 out but I would appreciate your response to that

13 question.

14 THE WITNESS: Yes.

15 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: I have another question

16 here for you that our staff has asked us to pursue.

17 In your Library Reference No. 5 you show a

18 productivity per work hour for Saturday automated

19 letter sorting of 5,669. It’s on tab weekday

20 analysis. But elsewhere you estimate that the cost of

21 doing the OPS sorting of post office box mail on

22 Saturday using machine through-put that implies a

23 productivity per work hour of 10,000. That’s on tab

24 Box DPS on Saturday.

25 Could you explain why you decided to use

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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1 such a high productivity for post office box DPS

2 especially when volumes will be much lower than what’s

3 currently done on Saturday?

4 THE WITNESS: I’m sorry, Madam Chairman.

5 Can I have those two references?

6 CHAIRMAN GOLEWAY: Sure. The reference is

7 tab weekday analysis.

8 THE WITNESS: Yes.

9 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: And it says, 5,669 on the

10 automated letter sorting as the work per hour, the per

11 hour handling of volume. And then on the tab box DPS

12 on Saturday the productivity per work hour is listed

13 as 10,000 pieces.

14 THE WITNESS: Yes.

15 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: So sort of intuitively

16 one would think that the productivity is going to be

17 lower on Saturday when there is lower volume.

18 THE WITNESS: Madam Chairman, that is based

19 on the auto letter processing representing the number

20 of re-handlings for first and second pass, including

21 first and second pass of DPS. For the P.O. box mail,

22 which is extracted, it’s extracted through the first

23 pass so it only requires one addition handling

24 affecting the productivity for those mail pieces

25 versus the two handlings.

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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1 CHAIRMAN GOLEWAY: I think I understand

2 that.

3 And the last question is, in your analysis

4 how do you screen the mods data quality problems that

5 have been observed by the Commission proceedings in

6 the past such as negative numbers, hours reported but

7 no mail processed, mail reported as processed but no

8 work hours reported, or workers switching between

9 operations without clocking in and out of the

10 operations?

11 THE WITNESS: Madam Chairman, we do go

12 through a review of the data while we’re developing

K, 13 our analysis to determine if there are inappropriate

14 segments of the data and consider whether or not they

15 need to be excluded. Overall, from an aggregate

16 perspective nationally, looking at it from a national

17 level there is some tolerance for small

18 inconsistencies at the local level being -- from a

19 variance standpoint causing very little variance when

20 looked at at the national level. But there is a level

21 of cleansing of the data during the review process.

22 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: Can you identify where

23 that cleansing occurs?

24 THE WITNESS: It would have to be specific

25 to the analysis, yes.

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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1 CHAIRMAN GOLOWAY: So that each one of these

2 processes that I’m talking about would have a specific

3 cleansing?

4 THE WITNESS: If at the time it’s determined

S that there is inconsistencies in the data, but looking

6 at it at the national level there is likely not any

7 when looking at it from a national perspective.

8 CHAIRMAN GOLOWAY: But you haven’t done any

9 cleansing or adjusting to the data?

10 THE WITNESS: For this purpose, I don’t

11 believe that that has taken place.

12 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: Okay. Well, that’s an

13 answer.

14 And then, let’s see, you estimate that the

15 Postal Service will capture 35 percent of work hours

16 for sorting manual letters, and 30 percent of work

17 hours for sorting of manual flats in your Library

18 Reference No. 1, I think it is, slash 5. But this

19 consists of highly volume variable activities.

20 Would you be able to clarify how you

21 estimate that savings?

22 THE WITNESS: Madam Chairman, the

23 calculation is based on a comparison of Saturday’s

24 productivity to Monday’s productivity. In both cases,

25 in identifying the opportunity for the aggregate

~ I Heritage Reporting Corporation
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1 volume on a Monday and also with the exclusion of the

2 support functions that take place, the support tasks

3 that take place on a Saturday that do not have to be

4 repeated on a Monday, or replicated on a Monday, and

5 can be absorbed.

6 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: Okay, I think I

7 understand your notion. I’m not sure it’s going to

8 work.

9 Did you want to ask a question?

10 COMMISSIONER ACTON: Yes.

11 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: Mr. Acton has a question

12 for you.

13 COMMISSIONER ACTON: Good morning, Mr. Neri.

14 THE WITNESS: Good morning.

15 COMMISSIONER ACTON: I believe you were our

16 host when we were in Philadelphia, yes?

17 THE WITNESS: Yes.

18 COMMISSIONER ACTON: In 2007.

19 THE WITNESS: Correct.

20 COMMISSIONER ACTON: Thanks for your

21 hospitality. We enjoyed that visit quite a lot.

22 I have a question. This is from agency

23 staff and you can help me on whether or not you are

24 able to clarify. In one of our earlier Chairman’s

25 Information Request No. 6, there was a Question No. 7
1’

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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1 where in we asked for the daily mods volumes and work

2 hours for the same operations at the same sites used

3 in the analysis for -- are you okay? Do you want me

4 to slow down?

S The Chairman’s Information Request No. 6,

6 No. 7. We asked for daily mods volumes and work hours

7 for the same operations at the same sites used in the

8 analyses for fiscal year 2006 and fiscal year 2009.

9 The analysts here at the agency believe that the

10 Postal Service may have misunderstood the question

11 because only the two Columbus Day weeks used in the

12 analysis were provided for these four years.

K 13 What we’re looking for is data by day for

14 the entire year for fiscal year 2006 through fiscal

15 year 2009. Do you believe you could provide that

16 data?

17 THE WITNESS: Commissioner, I would

18 certainly go back and evaluate the availability of the

19 data and have a response available.

20 COMMISSIONER ACTON: Thanks very much.

21 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: And another question

22 that’s come up. I guess a distinction between post

23 office box and general delivery. How do you handle

24 general delivery with regard to Saturdays?

25 MR. TIDWELL: Madam Chairman, with all due

K , Heritage Reporting Corporation
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1 respect, this is a matter that gets well into the

2 territory of Witness Granholm who manages the post

3 office and delivery operations. We will gladly

4 receive the question and we may have to insist that we

5 be permitted to provide a response through

6 illustration.

7 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: I guess I was just

8 wondering whether there is a designation in sorting

9 for general delivery. Is there?

10 THE WITNESS: General delivery is delivered

11 to the post office.

12 CHAIRMAN GOLOWAY: And is there a sortation

13 for general delivery?

14 THE WITNESS: The sortation is to the five-

15 digit level of the post office address.

16 CHAIRNAN GOLOWAY: Okay. Then perhaps we

17 will ask you, Mr. Tidwell, if you will clarify for us

18 whether on Saturdays for customers who receive general

19 delivery, whether they’re able to pick up packages,

20 for instance, their medications or other letters; what

21 kind of level of service is provided to customers who

22 have general delivery on a Saturday.

23 MR. TIIDWELL: Madam Chairman, we will have a

24 response within seven days.

25 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: Thank you.

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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1 Okay, any other questions from the bench?

2 Are there questions from the participants based on our

3 questions?

4 If not, Mr. Cheema, would you like a few

5 minutes with your witness?

6 MR. CHEEMA: Yes, Madam Chairman, we would

7 like two minutes.

S CHAIRMAN GOLOWAY: Okay, we will stay here.

9 (whereupon, a short recess was taken.)

10 CHAIRMAN GOLOWAY: Go ahead. Mr. Cheema?

11 MR. CHEEMA: Madam Chairman, yes. Madam

4 12 Chairman, we do not have any redirect.
13 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: Mr. Neri, that completes

14 your testimony here today. We appreciate your answers

15 and your appearance and your contribution to our

16 record. Thank you and you are excused.

17 THE WITNESS: Thank you, Madam Chairman.

18 (Witness excused.)

19 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: The final item I’d like

20 to take care of today is the receipt of institutional

21 responses to discovery provided by the Postal Service.

22 Mr. Tidwell, have you had an opportunity to

23 review the institutional responses of the Postal

24 Service to written discovery?

25 MR. ICOETTING: Eric Koetting for the Postal
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1 Service, Madam Chairman.

2 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: Okay.

3 MR. KOETTING: I have reviewed the packet.

4 CHAIRMAN GOLDWAY: Are there any objections?

S MR. KOETTING: I would simply make one point

6 that I think may perhaps aid people in interpreting

7 some of this material.

S In response to NALC/USPS-T2-5, which was an

9 interrogatory response that was redirected from

10 Witness Corbett to the Postal Service, the Postal

11 Service provided a large amount of material in

12 electronic files, and for the packet. Much of that

13 material has been printed out and placed in the

14 packet. We certainly don’t have any objection to

15 that.

16 I would point out there is one set of

17 materials which is a printout of an Excel file which

18 wasn’t necessarily formatted for printing, which is

19 one of the reasons why we provided it electronically.

20 The pages that appear, some of them simply have

21 columns of numbers that may be a little difficult for

22 someone to discern exactly how they relate in the

23 context of this table, it’s bigger.

24 Nevertheless, our original response

25 incorporated the Excel file by reference, and I’m
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1 assuming that anybody who really had questions to how

2 these numbers actually related would simply refer to

3 the Excel file which I believe is incorporated into

4 the record through the written response, and that

5 would make it easier for someone to use those numbers.

6 But if you look at the tables on the pages

7 that will appear, it’s illegible. You probably could

8 sort it out. It just may be easier to just resort to

9 the Excel file.

10 with that comment, we have no objection.

11 These appear to be the responses as we provided them.

12 CHAIRMAN GOLOWAY: I’m sure that that will

13 be satisfactory. The notation that people can refer

14 to the electronic file will be satisfactory.

15 So, with that will you please provide the

16 reporter with two copies of the designated

17 institutional responses? I direct that they be

18 received into evidence and transcribed into a separate

19 volume of transcript.

20 (The document referred to was

21 marked for identification as

22 Institutional Responses, and

23 was received into evidence.)

24 CHAIRMAN GoLawAy: This concludes today’s

25 hearing and concludes the hearings to receive evidence
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1 in support of the Postal Service’s direct case.

2 Hearings shall reconvene the week of September 13,

3 2010, for parties to enter rebuttal testimony into the

4 record, and those hearings will also be webcast and

5 available for the public to listen in.

6 Thank you all for your participation, and we

7 look forward to a busy summer reviewing documents and

8 I assume that all of you will, too, and look forward

9 to seeing you again in the fall. Thank you. The

10 hearing is adjourned.

ii (whereupon, at 10:49 a.m., the hearing in

12 the above-entitled matter was concluded.)
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